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DISTRICT COURT REORGANIZATION

THURSDAY, AUGUST 9, 1984

HoOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES,
SuBcoMMITTEE ON COURTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES
AND THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE,
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY,
Washington, DC.

The subcommittee met, pursuant to call, at 1:30 p.m., in room
2226, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Robert W. Kastenmeier
(chairman of the subcommittee) presiding.

Present: Representatives Kastenmeier, Schroeder, Glickman,
Berman, and Moorhead.

Staff present: Michael Remington, chief counsel; Joseph V.
Wolfe, associate counsel; and Audrey K. Marcus, Clerk.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. The subcommittee will come to order.

Without objection, the subcommittee will permit the meeting this
afternoon to be covered in whole or in part by still photography or
other means pursuant to rule 5 of the committee rules.

Today we will be hearing testimony on 11 bills; 10 of which deal
with the geographic organization of the Federal district courts. One
of the bill creates a new division within existing district. Two
others transfer counties among divisions within districts. The re-
maining bills designate new places of holding Federal court.

The other bill before us, H.R. 3919, eliminates the $10,000
amount-in-controversy requirement for Federal jurisdiction for cer-
tain cases involving common carriers.

For the past several Congresses, this subcommittee has been reg-
ularly processing legislation relating to Federal court reorganiza-
tion. Near the end of each Congress, we conduct a hearing on all
bills relating to Federal court organization. We closely examine
and evaluate the merits of each proposal based on the information
submitted to us from sponsoring Members, from the Judicial Con-
ference and from the U.S. Department of Justice.

The proposals which we find meritorious and necessary are in-
cluded in an omnibus bill which we then send forward. This
method results in necessary adjustments to the geographic layout
of the Federal judiciary being made efficiently, impartially and
openly. Perhaps more importantly, the other Members of the
House who are not closely involved with the Federal court system
trust our judgment and accept the alterations we recommend to
them. Their trust is a source of pride to us as members of the sub-
committee.

Recently, the process has been somewhat threatened. Last
month, two bills dealing with places of holding court were passed
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as riders to the bankruptcy bill. These bills were never the subject
of any hearings in the House, nor were they examined or evaluated
by this subcommittee. In at least one case, the original sponsoring
Member was not even aware of the measure’s passage until a week
after the bill was signed into law.

In my view, this is not the way these matters should be handled.
These proposals are not insignificant; they are important to people
and places that are affected by them. In a larger sense, the integri-
ty of the Congress and the Federal judiciary may be at issue.

No proposals affecting the geographic organization of the Federal
courts should escape the scrutiny of this subcommittee and I hope
what occurred in the context of the bankruptcy bill will not occur
again.

Having said that, I would like to introduce our witnesses. Qur -
first witness this afternoon is the distinguished chairman of the
Agriculture Committee, our colleague from the State of Texas, the
honorable Mr. de la Garza, our friend.

Mr. GLickMaN. Mr. Chairman, I have many chairmen in this
place, but this is really my chairman who is testifving right now. I
am glad to be here.

TESTIMONY OF HON. E. DE LA GARZA, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF TEXAS

Mr. pE LA GArza. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and
members. I have a prepared statement which has been submitted
for the record. I will summarize this very briefly, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. We appreciate that and without objection,
your statement will be entered into the record.

Mr. pE LA GARzA. Your subcommittee asked us to respond to four
questions, which we have done. What is the need, local or national,
for the proposed legislation? This is primarily a jurisdictional divi-
sion of the work of the Brownsville Division of the southern district
of Texas, which would effectively improve the administration of
justice and alleviate problems creating undue economic burdens on
the Government, mostly because of geography. The proposed site of
the court would be McAllen, which is some 60 miles west and north
of Brownsville. The population of the county wherein McAllen lies
is approximately 300,000 at this time; whereas Cameron County,
where Brownsville is, is around 200,000,

Question two: What are the anticipated costs of the proposed re-
organization? We list them: Internal Revenue Service, Federal
Bureau of Investigation, Marshal’s office. Using figures from the
Government sources we come up with a savings of $431,400. The
only cost factor in addition to the court itself would be for the U.S.
attorney’s office, approximately $13,500 annually to lease space in
the Federal building. Two additional deputy clerks would be hired
for approximately $124,000 annually, which, when deducted from
the $431,400 leaves a savings of almost $307,000, in addition to the
savings in travel expenses of the witnesses, and the different man-
hours saved.

In addition, I would say it would result in a much higher savings
than what we have listed here. For example, the total estimated
juror cost for travel for a 12-month period was approximately



3

$58,000. By taking average mileage within the two proposed areas,
we come up with a savings which would be around $34,000 for the
total, or $24,000 in juror travel in that area.

Third: What, if any, alternative means are available which might
serve the same purpose which this legislation would serve? Quite
honestly, we find none, Mr. Chairman.

Four, is there any identifiable support and/or opposition to your
reorganization plan? And if there is opposition, what causes the
controversy? We find no opposition, Mr. Chairman; not from the
sitting judges, not from the administration and not from the Bar
Association’s lawyers. Everything is positive, Mr. Chairman.

The Social Security Division will be moving out of the building in
which the proposed court would sit so there will be ample space. It
is located in downtown McAllen, TX, which would be the hub for
approximately 350,000 people which this court would serve.

Basically, that answers your four questions, Mr. Chairman, and
we would appreciate favorable consideration. Our major problem is
geography. You have to take the witnesses some 60 miles; you have
to take the Federal prisoners some 60 miles; you have to have
jurors from some 60 miles. Roughly 58 percent of the jurors are
from Hidalgo County and anything you do with the Federal court
imposes a 120-mile roundtrip for everyone associated with any liti-
gation and/or business with the court.

Mr. KasteENMEIER. I thank my colleague for his presentation.
This will, then, establish seven, rather than six divisions in the Dis-
trict Court for the Southern District of Texas. The new division
will be called the McAllen Division, with the court meeting at
McAllen. Is that correct?

Mr. pE LA GARzZA. I am not sure of the divisions, Mr. Chairman.
Let’s see, there is Houston, Corpus Christi, Brownsville, Laredo——

Mr. KasteNMEIER. There are currently six divisions in the South-
ern District of Texas.

Mr. bE LA GaRzA. I can identify four, but I would take the chair-
man’s word for six.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. We can confirm that.

Mr. pE LA GARzA. This would be an additional sitting in McAllen
in Hidalgo County.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Are you aware of any opposition to this pro-
posed change?

Mr. pE LA GARzA. None that we have been able to identify from
any source within the executive department or from the sitting
judges or within the bar associations. There is no controversy from
the county commissioners or chambers of commerce. We have not
identified any opposition at all.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. I thank my colleague.

Do either of you——

Mr. GLickMAN. No; the chairman was so persuasive that he has
got my support.

Mr. KasteENMEIER. I will say to my friend from Texas that in the
tentative draft of the bill we have prepared for markup, we have
incorporated the language of your bill which you introduced Janu-
ary 26, H.R. 4662. So unless there is some opposition from some
currently unidentified source, I think you can expect that this will
be in the omnibus bill as you have requested.
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Mr. pE LA GArzA. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, and
members of the committee.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. Next, the Chair would like to call another col-
league of ours. We are very pleased to have him here. The gentle-
man from New York, Mr. Mrazek, who represents the Third Dis-
trict of New York, will be testifying about his proposal to designate
Hauppauge as an additional place for holding court in the Eastern
District of New York.

Mr. Mrazek, we welcome you.

TESTIMONY OF HON. ROBERT J. MRAZEK, A REPRESENTATIVE IN
CONGRESS FROM THE STATE OF NEW YORK, ACCOMPANIED
BY ANTON J. BOROVINA, ESQ., LEGAL COUNSEL AND ASSOCI-
ATE STAFF MEMBER, COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS,
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Mr. Mrazek. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I would suggest that
sometimes these Indian names are almost as difficult to pronounce
as Czechoslovakian names.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. We have a few ourselves.

Mr. Mrazek. I have heard a lot of different pronunciations of my
name, and also of Hauppauge, so I think the chances are yours is
one of the acceptable pronunciations.

I very much appreciate the opportunity to testify before the sub-
committee in support of H.R. 5619, Wthh would establish a Federal
court facility in Hauppauge, which is the de facto county seat of
Suffolk County.

I have a statement, a formal statement, which I would like to
submit for the record, rather than reading it, and simply comment.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. We will receive that statement and make it
part of the record and you may summarize.

Mr. Mrazek. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

I think the need for this facility in Hauppauge is manifestly
clear. In the eastern district of New York, there has been a 28 per-
cent increase in the number of cases filed since 1982, and, in fact, a
77 percent increase over the filings made in 1978.

The eastern district is made up of Brooklyn, Queens, Nassau, and
Suffolk Counties. The tremendous growth in population in Nassau
and Suffolk Counties has now yielded a population, according to
the latest census, of about 2.6 million people, wh1ch is approximate-
ly half of the people in the eastern district.

The court is located in Brooklyn, NY, in Cadman Plaza. To get to
Cadman Plaza from some parts of Suffolk County, it takes in the
neighborhood of 2 to 4 hours, based on traffic in each direction.
Suffolk County has 1.3 million people and a number of the most
important cases filed in the eastern district have emanated from
Suffolk County, including the ‘“Baby Jane Doe” and the “Agent
Orange” cases. Both of them were quite complex and controversial
and required lengthy consideration by the Federal court. In each
case, litigants, attorneys and other parties had to travel an exten-
sive distance to have those cases heard.

The existing Federal court facilities in Brooklyn are in full use
and are overcrowded. Where there is a small court division in the
town of Uniondale, located in Nassau County, the simple fact is
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that there is no more room there to accommodate even one more
judge, let alone the two currently approved for the eastern district.

This bill would relieve the pressure for more space by setting up
a facility in the county seat of Suffolk County in Hauppauge and
allow for the leasing of space and the use of that space by two Fed-
eral judges and one magistrate, including the chambers, court-
rooms and libraries, as well as clerk and probation offices.

The total cost would be estimated to be in the neighborhood of
$251,000 per year for this space. There is a distinguished panel
chaired by Judge Leonard Wexler, which is currently seeking the
most available and economical options for renting that space.

I like to feel that those represent the most important and com-
pelling reasons why this additional location is needed and I would
be happy to answer any questions you may have as to other as-
pects.

[The statement of Mr. Mrazek follows:]
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CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20515

. MRAZEK . COMMITT|
o AuGusT 9, 1984 APPROPRATIONS

TESTIMONY OF CONGRESSMAN ROBERT J, MRAZEK BEFORE
THE SUBCOMMITTEE ON COURTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES AND
THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE OF
THE COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY

MR. CHAIRMAN AND MEMBERS OF THE SUBCOMMITTEE. THANK You
FOR ALLOWING ME THIS OPPORTUNITY TO TESTIFY IN SUPPORT OF H.R.
5619, A BILL RELATING TO THE GEOGRAPHICAL ORGANIZATION OF THE
EASTERN DISTRICT OF NEW YORK. SPECIFICALLY, H.R. 5619 wouLD
AMEND SECTION 112 oF TITLE 28 OF THE U.S. CODE TO ALLOW THE
EASTERN DISTRICT TO HOLD COURT IN HAUPPAUGE. RIGHT NOW, THE
DISTRICT SITS IN BROOKLYN AND IS AUTHORIZED (AND DOES) HOLD
COURT IN UNIONDALE, LOCATED IN NASSAU COUNTY. HAUPPAUGE 1S
FOUND IN SUFFOLK COUNTY AND SERVES AS ITS DEMOGRAPHIC CENTER,
AND THE DE FACTQ SEAT OF GOVERNMENT,

MR, CHAIRMAN, IT HAS BEEN MY PRIVILEGE TO REPRESENT THE
INTERESTS OF SUFFOLK COUNTY, FIRST AS A MEMBER OF THAT COUNTY'S
LEGISLATURE, AND NOW AS A MEMBER OF THIS HOUSE-- OVER 12 YEARS.
1 HAVE SEEN THE RAPID GROWTH IN SUFFOLK'S POPULATION, STANDARD
OF LIVING, EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES, TECHNOLOGY AND ECONOMY.
SUFFOLK TODAY HAS A LIFE OF ITS OWN, DISTINCT, FREE AND INDE-
PENDENT FROM THAT COLOSSUS OF THE WEST, NEw York CITY,

17 MAIN STREET, ROSLYN, N.Y. 11576 (516} 625-0434 » 143 MAIN STREET, HUNTINGTON, N.Y, 11741 (518) 673-6500



A DIRECT CONSEQUENCE OF THIS PHENOMENON IS THE INTENSITY OF
SOCIAL AND BUSINESS INTERACTIONS WHICH TOUCH UPON OUR FEDERAL
LAWS, AND IT 1S THE FEDERAL JUDICIARY WHICH IS MOST RESPONSIBLE
IN ASSURING THAT THE TAILORED AND DELIBERATE APPLICATION OF
THESE LAWS OCCURS.

OF COURSE, THE JUDICIARY’'S MOST VISIBLE FIGURE 1S THE
FEDERAL JUDGE-- BUT AS THIS COMMITTEE WELL KNOWS-- MORE PEOPLE
THAN JUST THE JUDGE PROVIDE INPUT INTO THE DOINGS OF JUSTICE.

I REFER TO LITIGANTS, ATTORNEYS, CLERKS, JURIES AND COURT PER-
SONNEL, EACH OF WHOM NEED, GIVE, FACILITATE, REGULATE OR SUPER-
VISE, AS THE CASE MAY BE, ACCESS TO THE JUDGE AND IN THE BROADER
SENSE, THE ;DMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE. WHERE THESE PEOPLE COME
FROM, THEIR ROOTS AND COMMITMENT TO THE COMMUNITY AS WELL AS
THEIR OWN VALUABLE NOTIONS OF HONOR, ETHICS, JUSTICE AND CIVIL
DUTY, ALL AFFECT TO A SUBSTANTIAL DEGREE HOW THE ADMINISTRATION
OF JUSTICE IS FASHIONED AND PERCEIVED,

SUFFOLK NEEDS AND DESERVES A FEDERAL COURT SO THAT ITS
1.3 MILLION PEOPLE CAN BENEFIT FROM, PARTICIPATE IN, AND GIVE
LOCAL LIFE TO THE FEDERAL JUDICIARY'S PROMOTION OF JUSTICE.

H.R. 5619 SERVES SUFFOLK'S BEST INTERESTS AND, AT THE SAME TIME,
WEDS THE FEDERAL JUDICIARY TO HER GROWTH AND BUSTLE.

I WOULD NOW LIKE TO ADDRESS THE QUESTIONS POSED BY THE
CHAIRMAN. OF COURSE, | STAND READY TO RESPOND TO ANY OTHER
INQUIRY BY THIS COMMITTEE AND WOULD WELCOME THE OPPORTUNITY,



THE NEED TO ENACT H.R., 5619 IS MANIFEST. [F My EARLIER
REMARKS LEAVE ANY DOUBTS, THEY ARE RESOLVED BY EMPIRICAL DATA
AND CIRCUMSTANCE. 1IN 1983, 5,729 CASES WERE FILED IN THE EASTERN
DISTRICT, A 27.7% INCREASE OVER 1982 (4,u485 cASES), AND A 77.4%
INCREASE OVER THE FILINGS MADE IN 1978 (3,229 cAses). FROM
DecemBeR, 1983 To MAY, 1984, THE MOST RECENT DATA AVAILABLE,

LONG ISLAND CASES AMOUNTED TO APPROXIMATELY 30% OF ALL CIVIL
CASES FILED WITH THE COURT, DURING THIS PERIOD ALONE, THERE
WERE 2,778 CIVIL CASES FILED (EXCLUDING THE AGENT ORANGE CASES),
OF WHICH 47.5% WERE “SUFFOLK COUNTY CASES”. SuFFOLK COUNTY, IT
SEEMS, IS ALREADY A FONT OF FEDERAL LITIGATION AND EXACERBATES
THE ALREADY CONGESTED COURT CALENDAR, OF COURSE, MORE JUDGES
AUTHORIZED TO SIT IN THE EASTERN DISTRICT WOULD RELIEVE THE
CONGESTION TO SOME DEGREE-- BUT CIRCUMSTANCE HAS INTERVENED,
WHICH MAKES THE PASSAGE OF H.R. 5619 CRUCIAL.

THE EXISTING FEDERAL COURT FACILITIES IN BROOKLYN AND
UNIONDALE ARE IN FULL USE AND OVERCROWDED. THERE 1S SIMPLY NO
MORE ROOM TO ACCOMODATE EVEN ONE MORE JUDGE, LET ALONE THE TWO
CURRENTLY APPROVED FOR THE EASTERN DISTRICT BY P.L. 98-353.

H.R, 5619 RELIEVES THE PRESSURE FOR MORE SPACE,

ANOTHER CIRCUMSTANCE UNDERSCORING THE NEED TO ENACT H,R. 5619
1S THE DISTANCE LITIGANTS, ATTORNEYS, JURY MEMBERS AND CANDIDATES
MUST NOW COMMUTE IN ORDER TO PARTICIPATE IN. THE WORKINGS OF THE
FEDERAL JUDICIARY, DEPENDING ON WHERE THE SUFFOLK RESIDENT
BEGINS THE TRIP, AS MUCH AS FOUR HOURS CAN BE SPENT TRAVELLING
ONE WAY TO THE COURT. THESE DISTANCE AND TIME FACTORS PLACE



GREAT HARDSHIP ON LITIGANTS, LAWYERS, JURORS AND WITNESSES.
THEIR PROCLIVITY TO PARTICIPATE IN THE PROCESS BECOMES LESSENED.
THE COSTS OF THE PROPOSED REORGANIZATION ARE MINIMAL.
ADDITIONAL AUTHORIZATION FOR THE EXPENDITURE QF FEDERAL DOLLARS
1S NEITHER NECESSARY NOR SOUGHT BY MY BILL, CERTAINLY GOOD NEWS

FOR THE BUDGET CONSCIOUS. SUFFOLK'S FEDERAL COURTHOUSE WOULD

BE LOCATED ON LEASED PROPERTY, HAVING AN AVERAGE COST OF LESS
THAN $20 PER SQUARE FOOT. APPROXIMATELY 12,560 SQUARE FEET OF
SPACE WOULD BE SUFFICIENT TO ACCOMODATE THE CHAMBERS, COURTROOMS
AND LIBRARIES OF TWO FEDERAL JUDGES, ONE MAGISTRATE, A CLERK AND
PROBATION OFFICE, CONFERENCE ROOMS AND JURY DELIBERATION ROOMS,
FOR A TOTAL OF $251,200 PER YEAR.

THE ALTERNATIVE MEANS SERVING THE SAME PURPOSE AS H.R, 5619
WOULD BE: 1) TO ESTABLISH A NEW JUDICIAL DISTRICT FOR LONG
ISLAND, OR 2) TAKE OVER SPACE SOMEWHERE IN BROOKLYN, SUFFICE IT
TO SAY THAT THESE OPTIONS WOULD BE MORE COSTLY AND, IN THE LATTER
CASE, INSENSITIVE TO THE PRESENT NEED FOR THE FEDERAL COURT
FACILITY IN SUFFOLK,

THE SUPPORTZFOR A FEDERAL COURT FACILITY IN SUFFOLK COUNTY
IS BROAD-BASED, | AM PLEASED TO ADVISE THE CHAIRMAN THAT 1 HAVE
SECURED THE APPROVALS OF THE JUDICIAL COUNCIL OF THE SECOND
CIRCUIT AS WELL AS THE CHIEF JUDGE AND JUDGES WHO SIT ON THE
BOARD OF JUDGES OF THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE
EASTERN DISTRICT OF NEW YORK, | INCLUDE HEREWITH, FOR THE RECORD,
COPIES OF THE CORRESPONDENCE TO SUCH EFFECT. FURTHER, MY OFFICE
HAS BEEN ADVISED THAT THE SUFFOLK COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION, AS
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WELL AS THE ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE LOCAL COURTS, APPROVE
OF THE ESTABLISHMENT OF A FEDERAL COURTHOUSE IN HAUPPAUGE.
I AM AWARE OF NO OPPOSITION TO H.R, 5619.

COHCLUSION

THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE IN THIS FEDERAL REPUBLIC
ADMITS TO NO FORMULA, IT IS MOLDED BY PEOPLE WHO HAVE DIVERSE
INTERESTS AND CONCERNS., THE DUTY OF THE JUDGE IS TO HARMONIZE
THESE SEEMINGLY CONFLICTING VOICES SO THAT FAIR AND EQUITABLE
APPLICATION OF OUR LAWS OCCURS IN A CONVENIENT AND ACCESSIBLE
ENVIRONMENT, WHERE THE JUDGE HOLDS COURT AND WHERE THE LITIGANTS,
ATTORNEYS., JURORS, WITNESSES AND COURT EMPLOYEES LIVE AND HAVE
THEIR ROOTS, INDELIBLY COLORS THE PROCESS BY WHICH THE JUDGE
IS SUMMONED TO FASHION JUSTICE. SUFFOLK COUNTY DESERVES TO BE
PART OF THIS PROCESS. H.R. 5619 ENABLES SUFFOLK, WITH ITS OWN
DISTINCT VALUES OF LAW AND ORDER, TO PARTICIPATE FULLY IN AND
REAP THE BENEFITS OF THE TAILORED, DELIBERATE APPLICATION OF
JUSTICE,

THANK YOU AGAIN FOR ALLOWING ME THIS OPPORTUNITY TO STATE

Kbt eyt

MY CASE FOR LONG ISLAND,
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UNITED STATES COQURTS
JUDICIAL COUNCIL OF THE SECOND CIRCUIT

STEVEN FLANDERS u. 8, COURTHOUSE
CINCUIT EXECUTIVE MEW YORK. N. Y. 10007
212) 7010983 STE 8.602.0883

April 10, 1984

Mr. William E. Foley

Director

Administrative Office of the
United States Courts

Washington, D. C, 20544

Dear Mr., Foley:

This {s to inform you that the Judicial Council of the Second
Circuit unanimously supports the proposal of the Board of Judges
of the Eastern District of New York that Hauppauge, Long Island
be made a place where court may be held in that district. In
accordance with this action and the attached resolution, the
Judicial Council and the Eastern District Board of Judges will
be pleased if you will take the earliest possible steps to amend
28 U.S.C. §112(c) and begin the process of obtzining space.
There are, 1 understand, available facilities that could
possibly serve the court's purpose.

~ Hauppauge is in Suffolk County, Long Island, a county that now
has a population in excess of 1.3 million people. Hauppauge is
35 miles east of the courthouse that was recently opened at
Uniondale, in Nassau County, and would seve a fast-growing and
populous region. As you know, there {s an acute shortage of
space for court facilities in the Eastern District of New York.
Adding Hauppauge will permit the Administrative Office to
resolve a portion of the urgent need for space in che digtrict
at the relatively low costs available in Suffolk County, rather
than responding entirely by undertaking much higher costs for
space in Brooklyn.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Please lect me
know {f I or any of us can provide any additional information.

Sincerely,

- e .
L P

Steven Flanders
SF:MF
cc: Chief Judge Feinberg

Chief Judge Weinstein
Mr. Weare
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BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Judges, United
States District Court for the Eastern District
of New York that Hauppauge in Suffolk County on
Long Island be designated as a place of holding

court for the United States District Court.

Dated: Brooklyn, New York
March 20, A984

einstein, Chief Judge

Uu.s.b.J.

Tl o,
_/ <//)»' e
/ /q ""if
L 441/1 i '!. - &
Thomas C. Pla NU.S.D.J.

) _Z./\A ALd

(ﬂenry Bramwgll \ U S.D.J.

l:' ‘_t‘wo“ \ @%L‘

Charles P. Sifton, .
\

ne H. Nickerson, U.S.D.J.

W/ﬂ blte ) O

Joseph M. HcLaughlxn/ U.s.D.J.

({lee Searie

. Leo Glasser, U.S.D.J.
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Frank X. Altimari, U.S.D
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onard D. Wexler, U.S.D.J.
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John R. Bartels, U.S.D.J.
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Jacob Mishler, U.S.D.J.

/@w»cu/b B Tadon

"~Edward R. Neaher, U.S.D.J.
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Mr. KasTeNMEIER. We thank our colleague for his presentation.
You have introduced a bill, H.R. 5619, which achieves what you
have advocated here. I am not aware that the committee will have
any difficulty accommodating this request.

I would like to ask this, though. I am not soliciting, but over the
years there have been a number of socalled “housekeeping”
changes in the eastern district of New York, not necessarily in
your district, but in the general area of the counties outside the
city, which obviously have come about because of changes in popu-
lation, transportation, and court business.

Is there anything else you think we ought to be looking at at this
time in terms of Greater Long Island or the Eastern District? Are
you aware of other problems?

Mr. Mrazek. No; I am not. I think it is fair to say that in terms
of population changes, there was an absolutely massive shift from
the city to suburban counties surrounding the city and fully 40 per-
cent of the population of the city of New York can now be found in
just the two counties of Nassau and Suffolk. Nassau has basically
stabilized its population; Suffolk is still growing by substantial per-
centages each year.

I would tend to think that at some point, based upon continued
shifts in population, there may very well be in the future a need
for a new judicial district on Long Island to serve Nassau and Suf-
folk Counties. But I am not here to press or avare for the establish-
ment of such a district. I can say that my office was able to secure
the support of the chief judge and all of the judges of the eastern
district court for this type of interim approach to resolve a serious
problem and to do so as economically as possible.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Do either the gentleman from Kansas or the
gentlewoman from Colorado wish to question Mr. Mrazek?

Mr. GrLickMAN. I just would mention that I have been through
Hauppauge on my way to the Hamptons and I am sure that is
what happens to a lot of people. I was aware of how to pronounce
it, I think, before I came in here today.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. How does one pronounce it?

Mr. GLickmaN. [ think it is Hauppauge, isn’t it? Like “hop-hog.”

Mr. Mrazex. I have heard Hauppauge, ‘“apagie,” Hapach,
Hoppog. I think any one of those would be acceptable. The chair-
man of the Agriculture Committee refers to me as ‘“Mazerkie,”
which is acceptable to me as well. [Laughter.]

Mr. KasTENMEIER. In any event, we are pleased to have you
appear today. Hopefully, we will have markup later today, in
which case we hope to be able to accommodate your request.

Mr. Mrazek. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Thank you to the gentleman from New York.

Now the Chair would like to call our next witness, Mr. William
Weller, who is Director of Legislative Affairs for the Administra-
tive Office of the U.S. Courts. He will be giving us the views of the
administrative office on all of the bills before us today. We appreci-
ate your appearance.
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TESTIMONY OF WILLIAM WELLER, LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS OFFI-
CER, ADMINISTATIVE OFFICE OF THE U.S. COURTS, ACCOMPA-
NIED BY CHRISTY E. MASSIE, COUNSEL, LEGISLATIVE AF-
FAIRS, ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF US. COURTS

Mr. WeLLER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I am accompanied today
by Christy Massie of my staff at the Administrative Office, who, in
fact, did most of the work on the information contained in this
statement. She is accompanying me so that if I get into trouble, she
can bail me out.

I am representing Mr. Foley, who regrets that he cannot be here
today due to a number of commitments on his calendar at the
office. As you may know, he was on annual leave last week and
came back to find a good many things awaiting his attention.

In our prepared statement, which we have filed with the subcom-
mittee, we followed a practice which we have followed now for five
Congresses in a row of summarizing for you the findings of our dis-
trict courts and circuit counsels which have, at this subcommittee’s
request, reviewed each of the proposals on the agenda today.

The Court Administration Committee of the Judicial Conference
does not review any proposals of this type unless both the District
Court and the Circuit Council have both approved them. So the
views that you have in our prepared statement have gone through
the district court judges affected, the circuit councils with adminis-
trative responsibility oversighting the district, the Court Adminis-
tration Committee of the Judicial Conference, and the conference
itself.

I will not go into details; I will let the statement stand on its own
and try to answer any questions you may have.

On the remaining piece of legislation before you, concerning the
Federal jurisdictional amount-in-controversy change, the judicial
conference does not recommend passage of the legislation. The con-
ference’s position was adopted 6 years ago when an earlier change,
which resulted in this legislation being before you now, was en-
acted by Congress.

In the past few months, because of the question about the confer-
ence’s adherence to its previously established policy position, our
Federal Jurisdiction Subcommittee of Court Administration and
the Court Administration Committee itself have reviewed this pro-
posal. Three weeks ago in Asheville, NC, the Court Administration
Committee unanimously reaffirmed its opinion on behalf of the
conference that this legislative change would not be desirable.

The Department of Justice’s prepared remarks, which Mr. Mul-
lins will present following my testimony, are excellent in terms of
discussing what is at issue. We defer completely to the views ex-
pressed by the Department and we concur in them.

[The statement of Mr. Foley follows:]
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PREPARED STATEMENT

OF

MR. WILLIAM E. FOLEY
DIRECTOR .
ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE U.S. COURTS

ON BEHALF OF
THE JUDICIAL CONFERENCE OF THE UNITED STATES

BEFORE THE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COURTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES
AND THE ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE
OF THE
COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY
UNITED STATES HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

ON
MULTIPLE BILLS TO REVISE THE
GEOGRAPHICAL OR ORGANIZATIONAL CONFIGURATION
OF INDIVIDUAL JUDICIAL DISTRICTS
AND
H.R. 3919 - THE AMOUNT IN CONTROVERSY REQUIREMENT

THURSDAY
AUGUST 9, 1984
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Mr. Chairman, | appear before your subcommittee today to provide the views of
the Judicial Conference on several bills relating to the geographic organization of the
Federal Courts. On behalf of the Judicial Conference, let me express our genuine thanks
to this subcommittee and to vou for seeking our views and for your willingness to devote

valuable time to hearings on judicial housekeeping.

Most of the bills scheduled would amend existing sectigns of Chﬁpter 5 of title 28,
United States Code, to implement changes in the geographical or organizational configu-
ration of existing Federal Judicial distriets. The remaining bill, H.R. 3919, would amend
sections 1337 and 1445 of title 28, United States Code, to repeal the amount in contro-

versy requirement in certain actions arising under the Interstate Commerce Act.

CHANGES IN GEOGRAPHICAL OR ORGANIZATIONAL CONFIGURATIONS OF THE

FEDERAL JUDICIAL DISTRICTS

Although the proposed changes range in scope — from the addition of a statutorily
designated location for the holding of court in a given district, to the creation of a new
division — there is one factor which is common to all of our evaluations of the
proposals: a duty to carefully balance the needs and convenience of litigants and the bar
in a given geographical area against the impact upon "the orderly administration of
justice" in that and contiguous geographical areas. In order to accomplish that duty, it is
necessary to examine the statutory provisions which control the implementation of
Chapter 5 provisions and the Judicial Conference policy which governs evaluations of

these bills.
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RELEVANT STATUTORY PROVISIONS OF TITLE 28

Chapter 5 is designed to respond to the organizational and administrative needs of
the ninety-one presently existing "non-territorial" Article Il United States District
Courts. The first fifty-one sections of Chapter 5 establish the organizational structure
of the district courts on a state-by-state basis and designate the number of districts per
state, the statutorily mandated divisions per district, if any, and the places of holding
court for each division and/or distriet. These are the sections: that the pending bills seek
to amend. However, in order to evaluate each of these bills, I believe that four other
sections of Chapter 5 — dealing directly with the scheduling of court sessions — and

section 462 — controlling the provision of quarters and accommodations (courtrooms,

chambers, and court office space) — are also relevant — because they have historically

influenced the introduction of bills similar to those before you today.

Read in conjunction with each other, sections 138 through 141 confer upon each
distriet court extensive scheduling flexibility. Formal terms of court are not only not
required, they are prohjbited under section 138. When Congress enacted section 138, as

well as sections 139 through 141, in 1963, its objective was:

...to provide that the district eourts shall be always open..., to

abolish terms of court and to regulate the sessions of the

courts....
Formal terms were abolished because, "[under common law the phrase 'formal terms of
court' had very definite significance with respect to pleading, practice, and procedure"
which restricted a court's ability to mold its schedules to its workloads. See H. Rep. No.

96, 88th Cong., 1st Sess., 1 - 2 (1963).
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As a result of Congress' action in 1963, federal district courts today sit in either
“regular" or "special” sessions. Under section 139 "regular” sessions of court are fixed by
the local rules of each court in locations "statutorilv designated” in the organizational
sections of Chapter 5 (81 - 131), and such "regular” sessions may be set as "continuous"
sessions, which run year-long. Almost all district courts are today setting "continuous”
sessions in several communities. Under section 140 each individual court may, upon its
own order, adjourn a "regular" session at a given location "for insufficient business or
other good cause." With approval of the judicial council which oversees the administra-
tion of its business (See 28 U.S.C. §332), a district court can glso, under section 141,
"pretermit" any regular session for the same reasons. In this context, the court's action
constitutes a literal suspension of activity at a given location, either indefinitely or for a
time certain. Finally, section 141 fully authorizes a district court to schedule "special”
sessions at anv location, if the business before the court requires such & session, and
expressly provides that "any business™ may be transacted &t a "special” session which

might be transacted at a "regular” session.

In summary, a district court, subject only to the oversight of its circuit eouncil
and Congress, is authorized to sit when and where it believes best in order to properly

manage its workload. In reality the scheduling of sessions of court in a given community

is not contingent upon that community being "statutorily designated” in sections 81
through 131 of Chapter 5 at all. Why, then, are significant numbers of bills introduced in
almost every Congress to "statutorily designate” specific communities as places at which

"ecourt shall be held”? Section 462 provides the answer to that question.



Section 462 — Court Accommodations
(a) Sessions of courts of the United States (except the
Supreme Court) shall be held only at places where the Director of the
Administrative Office of the United States Courts provides accommo-

dations, or where sujtable accommodations are furnished without cost

to the judicial branch.

(b) The Director of the Administrative Office of the United
States Courts shall provide accommodations, including ehambers and

courtrooms, only in places where regular sessions of coyrt are autho-

rized bv law to be held, but only if the judicial eouneil of the appro-

priate eircuit has approved the accomodations as necessary.

(emphasis added)

In essence then, statutorily designating a community in sections 81 - 131 of Chapter § is

not & necessary prerequisite to a court sitting in a communityj; it is however, a very
definite prerequisite to building a courthouse there or leasing commercial space for

courtrooms, chambers, and offices.

When Judge Hunter testified before this subcommittee during the Ninety-fifth

Congress, on legislation similar to the bills before you today, he stated:

Frankly, the statutory designation of a location very often
yields only one benefit while generating two pragmatic problems. A
Member of Congress, petitioned by. his constituents to obtain a statu-

tory designation for a community, can easily "get himself off the
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hook™ by having the statute amended. At that point he has served his
community, and the decision to sit in that community or not falls
squarely upon the shoulders of the court.

Frequently, the first problem arises immediately: The local
bar begins petitioning the court to visit the community for a regular
session. When the court fails to do so because enough business does
not exist to fustify the session, the next problem arises: Suggestions
emerge that if only a new courthouse were constructed, a regular
judicial presence would be achieved. .

While there is no absolute evidence that a large expensive
courthouse, in and of itself, attracts judicial business, if that is true, 1
would suggest that, given today's caseload burdens, the last thing our

courts need are additional courthouses generating additional business.

Regrettably, courthouses once built do occasionally "draw business." More regret-
table, however, may be the fact that many of them do not draw enough to justify their
existence; and busy courts cannot afford to spend judges' time there when the work exists
elsewhere. Then the Admininstrative Office is called before the Appropriations or Public
Works Committees of Congress to explain why a courthouse the judiciary never wanted is

not being "properly utilized."

For purposes of this statement today, I would only reiterate the obvious fact that
not building an unnecessary courthouse, and not leasing unneeded commercial space is an
ever-more essential saving of taxpayer dollars, and frequently the cost can be most

easily avoided by simply not "statutorily designating” the community —
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unless there is a strong evidence of a great deal of court work to be done there. The
purpose of section 462 should not be frustrated by prolifically amending sections 81 -

131.
JUDICIAL CONFERENCE POLICY

When Judge Hunter appeared before this subcommittee in June of 1978 and Mr.
Macklin appeared in August of 1980, they both explained the history of the policy which
the Judicial Conference has developed since 1959. Therefor(i, 1 will not repeat that
history. In September of 1978, as a direct result of this subcommittee's hearings, the
Judicial Conference adopted special procedures for consideration of proposals to modify
judicial districts. In October of 1978, the Director of the Administrative Office of the
U.S. Courts transmitted the revised policy to all judges and courts. A copy of the trans-

mittal is attached to this statement as Appendix "A".

Under that policy, you will note that the Conference does not consider a proposed
change in geographical or organizational eonfiguration unless both the district court and
judicial eouncil of the circuit affected have approved the change and filed a brief report
summarizing their reasons therefor. The judges of the individual distriet courts know
their distriets best. The members of the judicial eouncils of the eirecuits are statutorily
responsible for "the effective and expeditious administration of the business of the
eourts" within their eircuits. Therefore, the Court Administration Committee will not
even review a proposal unless both the individual court and the council have approved.
This, however, does not automaticelly preclude disepproval by the Judicial Conference.
The Judicial Conference weighs the proposal on its own merits to see if it justifies

approval in terms of workload at the designated location.
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Thus far, the Judicial Conference has a general record of approval of
consolidation and disapprova) of proliferation. In general the greater the number of
divisions and locations for holding court, the less efficient the administration of justice
within the district. Even though a change might benefit one county or one community,
the change might, in actuality, result in an overall reduction in "access to justice" for al)

litigants in the affected district. A change should only be statutorily designated when

there has been a showing of strong and compelling need. Therefore, for many years now,
the Judicial Conference has consistently recommended the consolidation of district court

divisions and the reduction of numbers of places of holding court.

Obviously, different factors influence each assessment; and, given the peculiar-
ities and special factors prevailing in specific communities, they should. Obviously, if a
district encompasses mountainous terrain in which traveling even a short distance may be
difficult, there is a clear need for several court locations. The same may be said of a
district encompassing a vast geographical expanse, such as those in Texas; in these cases
the long distances which must be traveled are a factor which must be considered in
assessing the need for changes. Frequentlv, assessments reduce themselves to a question
of whether it is more reasonable to ask litigants and lawyers to go to the court or to ask

the court to come to them.

With all of these observations in mind, let me address the bills pending today. I
will try to comment on all bills which have similar changes in organizational or geograph-

ical configurations together.
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DIVISION CHANGES WITHIN DISTRICTS

Georgia - H.R. 813

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 80(a) by transferring the counties of Cherokee,
Fannin, Gilmer and Pickens from the Atlanta Division of the Northern District of
Georgia to the Gainesville Division of the Northern Distriet of Georgia. Both the
District Court for the Northern District of Georgia and the Judicial Council for the
Eleventh Circuit have approved the transfer of Fannin, Gilmer, and Pickens Counties, but
not Cherokee. The district court and the judieial council both felt that the interests of
the public and the federal judicial system would best be served by retaining Cherokee

County in the Atlanta division for the following reasons:

1. A new four-lane limited access highway has been completed that would connect
Canton, the county seat of Cherokee County, to Altanta. Mileage to Atlanta would
be approximately 58 miles and driving time only about one hour. Driving time to

Gainesville would be longer and on a less desirable road.

2,  Because of its proximity to the Atlanta metropolitan area, Cherokee County is
experiencing dramatie growth. With such growth, an increase in eivil and eriminal
business from that county is a reasonable expectation. The Federal district court
facilities in Atlanta are more than adequate to handle an increase. Moving cases to
the Gainesville division will entail additional costs for both new facilities and

personnel.
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3. A large number of residents already work in Atlanta and commute daily. Most of
the services now available in the county come from Atlanta.
Therefore the Judicial Conference, upon recommendtion of the Court Administration

Committee, has approved the transfer of all counties except Cherokee.

Minois - H.R. 1579

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 93 by transferring the counties of McHenry and
DeKalb from the Eastern Division of the Northern District of Illinois to the Western
Division of the Northern District of Illinois. Both the Distriet Court for the Northern
District of Illinois and the Judicial Council for the Seventh Circuit have approved the

transfer of McHenry and DeKalb Counties.

At present the judge who is assigned to the Western division, centered in Rock-
ford, serves there only on a part-time basis and serves the remainder of his time in the
Eastern Division. It is contemplated that the increase in filings due to the transfer may
well justify his spending full time there. Due to the fact that the dockets in Chieago are
vastly overcrowded, the transfer would lighten the caseload in Chicago and increase the

caseload in Rockford where the facilities are more than adequate to handle the increase.

In addition the bar associations of both counties have passed resolutions requesting
the transfer because Roekford is more convenient for the lawyers and litigants of

McHenry and DeKalb Counties.
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It is the view of the bistrict Court and the Judicial Council affected that no
serious dislocation of the activities of the Federal Court would result. Therefore, the
Judicial Conference, upon recommendations of the Court Administration Committee, has

approved the transfer of both counties.
Texas - H.R. 4662

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 124 by creating a McAllen Division in the
Southern District of Texas and designating McAllen as the place of holding court in the
new division. The Brownsville Division currently serves the c;untia of Willaey,
Cameron, Hidalgo end Starr. This bill would transfer Hidalgo and Starr Counties from
the Brownsville Division to the new McAllen Division in the Southern District of Texas.
Both the District Court for the Southern Division of Texas and the Judicial Council of
the Fifth Circuit have approved the establishment of the new division and the designation

of McAllen as the place of holding court.

The distriet court and the judicial council both felt that a jurisdictional division of
the work at the Brownsville Division would effectively improve the administration of

justice and alleviate problems creating undue economie burdens for the following

reasons:
1. The vast geographic area of the Brownsville Division necessitates large
travel eosts for eourt and executive branch employees. Hidalgo and Starr
are the two counties the farthest away from Brownsville.
2. The bar associations of both Hidalgo and Starr Counties support the creation

of the new division because of the convenience of the laywers and the liti-

gants, as well as cost savings to the litigants.
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The high incidence of criminal arrests, one of the highest in the nation,
requires the transporting of all prisoners to Brownsville, causing costly
security and transportation problems.

The transportation problems are compounded by the resulting overcrowding
of local jail facilities. This creates a substantial hardship which, therefore,
requires the availability of other more costly housing.

The Brownsville jury wheel includes a mix of jurors from all four counties.
Due to the vast geographic area involved, this increases juror cost to the
government and creates an inconvenience for the citizens involved. It has
been estimated by the clerk of the Southern Distriet of Texas that of those
summoned last year approximately 42 percent were from Cameron and
Willacy Counties and 55 percent were from Hidalgo and Starr Counties. The
clerk estimates that the establishment of the McAllen Division, comprising
Hidalgo and Starr Counties, would save $24,000 each year in jury costs alone.
All of the executive agencies involved with the court already have existing
duty stations or offices located in the McAllen area. All agencies anticipate
significant savings in cost in such areas as travel, per diem, transportation,
vehicle depreciation, telecommunications, extra and overtime personnel and
prisoner housing costs.

McAllen currently has a US. Federal Building which could be easily
remodeled to provide suitable courtrooms, judge's chambers and clerk's
offices. With a projected savings of $431,400 annually, occasioned by the
creation of the new division, the net cost of the remodeling could be quite

negligible.
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Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation of the Court Administration
Committee, has approved the establishment of the new McAllen Division and the

designation of McAllen as the place of holding eourt in the new division.
Places of Holding Court
New Jersey - H.R. 313

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 110 by designating Paterson as an additional
place of holding court in the District of New Jersey. Both the District Court for the
District of New Jersey and the Judicial Council of the Third Circuit have disapproved the

designation of Paterson as a place of holding court.

It is the view of both the distriet court and the judieial council that caseload
statisties indicate that such a change is neither administratively nor financially justi-
fiable. In addition, the following factors influenced the decision of both the district
court and the judicial council:

1. Recent population figures indicate that the area in which Paterson is located
is experiencing a decline in population, while substantial gains have been
made in other parts of the state.

2. Paterson is only fifteen miles from Newark, site of the existing Federal
court. All public rail and bus transportation connects with Newark. There-
fore, it is not inconvenient to travel the distance to Newark.

3. Since Paterson is within fifteen miles of the existing facility in Newark, the
cost factor would, therefore, be unreasonable. In addition to making

provisons for a judge and personal staff, provision must be made for
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supporting personnel of the court — the office of the clerk, bankruptey
judge, probation officer, magistrate and court reporters — and personnel of
the Department of Justice, the US. Attorney and the US. Marshal.

4. At present there are plans to build a new Federal facility in Newark, where
there is already a shortage of courtrooms. In addition, New Jersey received
three new judgeships as a result of the enactment of the Bankruptey
Amendments and F ederal Judgeships Act of 1984. Therefore, with a new
facility at Newark, there would be no need to expend additional funds for
Federal facilities at Paterson. .

When the relevant factors of size, density, distribution of population, travel time,
convenience to judges, litigants, attorneys and jurors, and cost to taxpayers are taken
into account, it is readilv apparent that there is no genuine need for a resident Federal
judicial presence in Paterson. Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation
of the Court Administration Committee, has not approved the designation of Paterson,

New Jersey as a place of holding court.

Kentucky - H.R. 2329

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 97 by designating Hopkinsville as an additional
place of holding court in the Western District of Kentucky. The Distriet Court for the
Western District of Kentucky recommended that no action be taken on this matter by the
Judicial Council of the Sixth Circuit. However, the Judicial Council reviewed the bill
and unanimously concluded that Hopkinsville should not be approved as an additional

place of holding court.

46-215 0 - 85 - 2
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The couneil did not believe that enough case-related work was arising in the area
to be served by Hopkinsville to warrant the administrative burden of an additional statu-
tory designation. At present, the distriet is authorized to hold court in four locations,
actually does so, and occasionally holds special sessions in additional locations for the
convenience of the public. 1n addition the U.S. Attorney neither éndorsed nor opposed

the bill. Only the Christian County Bar Association has recommended approval.

Under controlling Conference policy, "Only when a proposal has been approved
both by the district court aff ected and by the appropriate cirguit council, and only after
both have filed a brief report summarizing their reasons for their approval with the
Court Administration Committee, shall that Committee review-the proposal and recom-
mend action to the Judicial Conference". Since the Judicial Council of the Sixth Cireuit
did not approve the designation of Hopkinsville as a place of holding; and since, there-
fore, the Court Administration Committee could not recommend approval to the Judicial

Conference, we recommend that H.R. 2329 not be enacted..

Louisiana - H.R. 3604

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 98(a) by designating Houma as an additional
place of holding court for the Eastern District of Louisiana. The Judicial Conference,
upon recommendation of the Court Administration Committee, has approved the designa-
tion of Houma, Louisiana, as a place of holding court. This particular provision was
enacted into law on July 10, 1984, when the President signed the Bankrutpcy Amendment

and F ederal Judgeship Act of 1984, as section 203(b).
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Mlinois - H.R. 4179

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. §93(b) by designating Champaign/Urbena as an
additional place of holding court in the Central District of 11linois. Both the District
Court for the Central District of Illinois and the Judicial Council for the Seventh Circuit

have approved the designation.

It is the view of the distriet court and the judicial council that the caseload statis-
tics for the area in question do indeed justify the addition of Champaign/Urbana as a
place of holding court. In addition the following factors influenced their decision:

1. At present Danville is the site of the Federal District Court for the Central
District of Illinois for the eastern part of the state and is located on the far
eastern side of the state, only eight miles from the Indiana Border.
Champeign/Urbana is more centrally located to the bulk of the population in
that part of the state and is within the largest county in the division.

2. Danville is served by one interstate highway while Champaign/Urbana is
served by three. In addition superior air and bus service to
Champaign/Urbana makes it more accessible than Danville. Amtrak stops in
Champeign/Urbana, but does not stop in Danville. Therefore,
Champaign/Urbana is much more accessible than Danville.

3. Danville has inadequate facilities to handle its present caseload.

4. The University of Illinois College of Law is located in Champaign/Urbana.
The law library and law students would be of great assistance to the judges,

their staff and the Federal district court in general.
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Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation of the Court Administration

Committee, has approved the designation of Champaign/Urbana as a place of holding

court for the Central District of Illinois.

New York - H.R. 5619

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 112(¢) by designating Hauppauge as an addi-

tional place of holding court for the Eastern District of New York. Both the District

Court for the Eastern District of New York and the Judicial Council for the Second

Circuit have approved the designation.

The district court and the judicial council both felt that the interest of the publie

and the Federal Judicial System would be best served by designating Hauppauge as a

place of holding court for the following reasons:

1.

3.

Hauppauge is in the Western portion of Suffolk County, Long Island, which is
the most populous county (outside Brooklyn and Queens).

Hauppauge is thirty-five minutes east of the existing facility at Uniondale in
Nassau County. Although this may seem like a short distance, the commute
is along the Long Island Expressway which, because of heavy traffie, is time-
consuming and burdensome for litigants.

At present the district as a whole desparately needs a new federal court
facility. As a result of the enactment of the Bankruptcy Amendments and
Federal Judgeships Act of 1984, two additional judgeships were created,
making the shortage more acute.

The district as a whole recently experienced a caseload increase of thirty-

two percent. Suffolk County accounted for 40 perent of the total caseload.
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There has been no opportunity as yet for the Court Administration Committee to
submit to the Judicial Conference its recommendation of the designation of Hauppauge
as a place of holding court. But, due to the approval of both the Distriet Court for the
Eastern District of New York and the Judicial Council for the Second Circuit, we would

recommend enactment of this legislation.

Colorado - H.R. 5994

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 85 by designating Boulder as an additional place
of holding court for the District of Colorado. Both the District Court for the District of
Colorado and the Judicial Council for the Tenth Circuit have approved the designation
for the following reasons:

1. Colorado is a mountainous state. This necessitates large government costs
for jurors traveling from Boulder to Denver. The time and expense are also
burdensome to litigants and attorneys.

2. The Fleming School of Law is located on the University of Colorado campus
in Boulder. We have been assured that the moot courtroom located there
would be available for the use of the district court at no cost to the Judi-
ciary. In addition, the law library and law students would be of great
assistance to the judge, his or her staff and the Federal district court in
general.

Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation of the Court Admin-

istration Committee, has approved designation of Boulder as a place of holding court for

the District of Colorado.



Vermont - H.R. 5777

This bill would amend 28 U.S.C. § 126 by designating Bennington as an additional
place of holding court for the District of Vermont. Both the District Court for the
Distriet of Vermont and the Judicial Council of the Second Circuit have approved the

designation.

Both the district court and the judicial council felt that an additional Federal
presence in the lower two counties would enhance service to the people of Vermont.
Vermont has two judges on active status. In addition a third judge has taken senior status

and is still hearing cases. This judge has indicated his willingness to serve in Bennington. ‘

Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation of the Court Adminis-
tration Committee, has approved designation of Bennington as a place of holding court in

the Distriet of Vermont.

Georgia - HR. ___

To our knowledge, no bill has yet been introduced embodying a proposed revision
in designated locations for holding court in the Southern District of Georgia which
actually originated with the court itself. The proposal would amend 28 U.S.C. § 80(a)b)
by changing the headquarters of the Swainsboro Division of the Southern District of
Georgia to Statesboro, by renaming the division, the "Statesboro™ Division of the

Southern District of Georgia, and by repealing the designation of Swainsboro as a place
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of holding court. Both the Distriet Court for the Southern District of Georgia and the
Judicial Council of the Fifth Circuit Court of Appeals (Georgia is now in the Eleventh
Circuit) have approved this change for the following reasons:
1. The court facilities in Swainsboro are wholly inadequate and in disrepair. If
this legislation is enacted, the court facilities in Swainsboro will be closed.
2. Statesboro has new state court facilities which can be used with no cost to
the Judiciary.
Therefore, the Judicial Conference, upon recommendation of the Court Administration
Committee, has approved the change of the place of holding .court for the Swainsboro
Division of the Southern District of Georgia from Swainsboro to Statesboro and the

change of the name of the division to the Statesboro Division.

AMOUNT-IN-CONTROVERSY REQUIREMENT IN CERTAIN ACTIONS ARISING UNDER

THE INTERSTATE COMMERCE ACT

H.R. 3919 would amend sections 1337 and 1445 by removing the requirement of an
amount in controversy for some actions involving common carriers under the Interestate
- Commerce Act. This particular requirement was added in 1978 by the 95th Congress. |
will not repeat the history and reasoning behind the addition of this requirement. Suffice
it to say that the history and reasoning that justified enactment by the 95th Congress has
not changed. The probability of increasing the workload in the Federal district courts as
a result of not having an amount in controversy requirement in these cases is just as real

today as it was in 1978,

As you know, the Judicial Conference supported repeal of the jurisdictional
amount under the general Federal question statute, 28 US.C. §1331, enacted in 1980. At

that time, the Judicial Conference was greatly concerned about adding substantial
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numbers of cases that.have minimal amounts in controversy under specific statutes. One
such instance that Congress concurrently recognized was cases arising under the
consumer product safety laws. Pub. L. 96-486, §3(a), 94 Stat. 2369, December 1, 1980,
amending Pub. L. 92-573, §23, 86 Stat. 1226, October 27, 1972 (15 U.S.C. §2072(a))

(retaining $10,000 jurisdictional amount in consumer product safety cases).

We can foresee substantial numbers of minor cases arising under §1337 provisions,
relating to the Interstate Commerce Act, as it would be amended by the bill. One
instance of a large number of non-joinable, non-class action claims for small amounts of
overcharging in shipping, filed in a single district court, is already a matter of record.
See Appendix B, showing Commerce cases for the District of Massachusetts. This group
of cases was the underlying reason for imposing the $10,000 jurisdictional amount. Pub.
L. 95-486, §9, 92 Stat. 1629, 1633, October 20, 1978. Federal court resources would be
strained further than they are today if the courts were required to handle the large
number of trivial claims that would arise from repeal of the jurisdictional amount.
Accordingly, the Judicial Conference would not recommend the enactment of this

measure.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my prepared statement. I would again note that we
very much appreciate your affording us this opportunity to present our views on these

bills and their potential impact on the administration of justice in the Federa) courts.
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE
UNITED STATES COURTS
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20544

October 12, 1978

JOSEPH F SPANIOL, JR.

DEPUTY DIRECTOR

MEMORANDUM TO ALL CIRCUIT COURT JUDGES

The Judicial Conference of the United States, after a review of fits
policy governing the evaluation of legislative proposals to authorize
locations as statutorily designated places of holding court or to implement
changes in the organizational or geographical configuration of individual
Jjudicial districts, approved at its September 1978 meeting the following

DISTRICT COURT JUDGES
CIRCUIT EXECUTIVES

clarified statement of policy:

The Judicial Conference reaffirms its previously stated belief
that changes in the geographical configuration and organization
of existing federal judicial districts should be enacted only
after a showing of strong and compelling need.

ever Congress requests the Conference's views on bills to:

.
.

o G bW N

the Director of the Administrative Office shall transmit each such
bi11 to both the chief judge of each affected district and the chief
Jjudge of the circuit in which each such district is located, re-
questing that the district court and the judicial council for the

create new judicial districts;

consolidate existing judicial districts within
a state; .

create new divisions within an existing judicial
district;

abolish divisions within an existing judicial
district;

transfer counties from an existing division or
district to another division or district;

authorize a locatfon or community as a statutorily
designated place at which "court shall be held"
under Chapter 5 of title 28 of the United States
Code; or

waive the provisions of Section 142 of title 28,
United States Code respecting the furnishing of
accommodations at places of holding court --

Therefore, when-



circuit evaluate the merits of the proposal and formulate an
opinion of approval or disapproval to be reviewed by the
Conference's Court Administration Committee in recommending
action by the Conference. In each district court and circuit
council evaluation, the views of affected U. S. Attorneys
offices, as representative of the views of the Department of
Justice, shall be considered in addition to caseload, judicial
administration, geographical, and community-convenience factors.
Only when a proposal has been approved both by the district
courts affected and by the appropriate circuit council, and
only after both have filed a brief report summarizing their
reasons for their approval, with the Court Administration
Committee, shall that Committee review the proposal and recommend
action to the Judicial Conference.

N

William E. Foley
Director



DISTRICT OF MASSACHUSETTS APPEWDIX B
CIVIL CASES PENDING, BY TYPF, OF CASE
DURING THE TWELVE MONTH PERIODS ENDED JUNE 30, 1972-81

TYPE OF CASE 1972 1973 1974 1975 1976 1977 1978 1979 1980 1981
TOTAL CIVIL CASES . .. ... 4,708 6,968 8,945 10,422 12,162 13,324 14,265 11,720 10,594 6,425
US. CASES, TOTAL....... 414 540 667 794 879 1,102 1,326 1,402 1,528 1,370
CONTRACT...cccvevuannn 53 56 60 75 75 115 145 168 403 359
LAND CONDEMNATION ... 11 17 40 42 48 46 48 49 54 85
OTHER REAL PROPERTY .. 12 14 11 24 44 41 47 37 24 32
TORT ACTIONS . ......... 74 85 122 120 98 n7 127 134 98 118

ANTITRUST. ... PRt 2 2 2 3 1 1 1 4 2 1
CIVIL RIGHTS ........ "5 40 42 62 73 68 ” 79 69 68
PRISONER PETITIONS:

MOTION TO VACATE..... 13 18 20 21 17 22 29 32 19 9

HABEAS CORPUS ....... 9 13 10 6 T 8 10 10 8 9

CIVIL RIGHTS 5 7 3 4 2 2 3 2 2 1

OTHER ....cceevucnnns 3 7 3 9 8 9 $ 1 2
FORFEITURES &

PENALTIES. .....ovenene 35 54 58 0 85 88 s7 84 86 55
LABOR LAW SUITS ....... 45 §1 64 66 94 121 123 140 134 121
NARA..... eaea 8 4 2 2 - - - - - -
SOCIAL SECURITY 23 34 69 86 100 170 283 340 324 257
TAXSUITS ....... verene 48 61 84 98 85 93 94 109 118 108
ALL OTHER U.S. CASES ... 60 7 97 108 144 201 237 233 207 165

PRIVATE CASES, TOTAL ... 4,294 6,428 8,278 9,628 11,263 12,222 12,939 10,318 9,086 5,055

CONTRACT...vcveneeene 45 560 654 . 751 826 924 1,009 1,000 867 892
REAL PROPERTY ........ 14 15 20 23 18 25 27 24 22 28
FELA .......c.cov0un 49 83 64 81 63 62 110 118 128 118
MARINE PERS INJURY .... 278 360 345 337 338 3 338 328 279 290
MOTOR VEHICLE P.l. ..... 148 188 202 208 210 201 207 180 168 168
OTHER PERS INJURY ..... 161 218 282 379 475 $30 596 610 659 974
OTHER TORT ACTIONS. ... 28 38 68 65 70 % 92 101 84 !
ANTITRUST......... veee 66 90 92 93 82 80 93 85 74 92
CIVILRIGHTS . .covvnnenn 160 240 32 433 472 599 872 666 608 612
COMMERCE......oovauee 2,457 4,042 5,871 6,677 8,004 8,491 8,801 6,144 5,247 869
PRISONER PETITIONS:

HABEAS CORPUS ....... 80 84 3! 65 64 95 23 100 9 89

CIVIL RIGHTS ..... . 65 86 92 110 135 144 156 167 152 183

OTHER ............c... 8 10 [ 4 1 1 2 2 2 3
COPY RIGHT, PATENT, &

TRADEMARK ..... . 93 17 111 99 m 143 172 168 177 194
LABOR LAW SUITS . 72 95 101 128 174 270 284 319 261 227
ALL OTHER PRIVATE ... 173 208 187 195 202 261 287 306 249 247
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Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Does that conclude your remarks?

Mr. WELLER. Yes, sir.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. I don’t know if you have seen the tentative
draft of an omnibus court reorganization bill that the committee
has. Let me go through the draft with you.

In terms of Mr. Mrazek’s legislation affecting the court for the
Eastern District of New York, that has been approved?

Mr. WELLER. Correct, Mr. Chairman. It is long overdue.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. Do you concur in the changes that would be
accomplished with respect to the exchange of counties in the
Northern District of Illinois?

Mr. WELLER. We very much approve of that, yes, sir.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. Do you concur in the change requested in leg-
islation by the gentleman from Texas who testified earlier in terms
of creating seven divisions, rather than six, in the southern district
of Texas?

Mr. WELLER. The conference concurs in that proposal, too, Mr.
Chairman.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. As I remember, you support the change in-
volving the place of holding court in Georgia, from Swainsboro to
Statesboro?

Mr. WELLER. That is correct, sir.

Mr. KasTteNMEIER. Do you approve of the change involving
naming Boulder as an additional place of holding court?

Mr. WELLER. We concur in that change.

Mr. KasTteNMEIER. And the proposal to add Bennington as a
place of holding court?

Mr. WELLER. We also concur.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. I have no further questions. I appreciate your
brief testimony this morning.

Mr. WELLER. Thank you.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. 1 yield to the gentleman from Kansas.

Mr. GLickMAN. No questions, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. The gentleman from California?

Mr. MoorHEAD. I noticed one of these proposals seems to have
divided support. The administration had no objection to the one in
Kentucky, but the judicial council has disapproved the proposal.
Why the split?

Mr. WELLER. I can’t answer on behalf of the Department of Jus-
tice, Mr. Moorhead. The Circuit Council of the Sixth Circuit is
firmly of the opinion that the district court’s resources will be
better utilized without the change, and as I understand the situa-
tion there within the judicial community, the judges of the district
court, in deference to the interests of their local bar associations,
chose not to take a position on the matter.

I don’t know if you would be free to interpret their action as any-
thing more than diplomacy. Under section 332 of title 28, the cir-
cuit council actually has the statutory responsibility to bite the
bullet and make decisions in these matters and the sixth circuit
council has very firmly recommended against the change.

Mr. MOORHEAD. So you are supporting it?

Mr. WELLER. No, sir, we are not supporting the change in Ken-
tucky.
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Mr. MoorHEAD. OK. That is the only question I have, Mr. Chair-
man.

Mr. KasteENMEIER. Would you restate very briefly the objection of
the judicial conference to the amount-in-controversy requirement
in certain actions arising under interstate commerce?

Mr. WELLER. I think briefly, Mr. Chairman, it boils down to an
apprehension of a quantitative increase in district court workloads
in large metropolitan areas. The reason that the alteration was
made in legislative action 8 years ago arose in Boston and the data
is very revealing there. We have attached an appendix to our pre-
pared statement showing the impact on district court case filings in
the District of Massachusetts as a result of the previous change.

Fundamentally, the district courts are overwhelmed these days
with increasing civil filings and, at some point, Congress is going to
have to take a hard look at legislation you have so arduously
championed for so many Congresses concerning the abolition of di-
versity jurisdiction. Every incremental aspect of this thing makes a
difference. We are looking at a proposal here that has the inherent
promise of increasing in already very busy district courts the civil
caseload burden.

I don’t mean to misstate our case; I think the Department of Jus-
tice has done an excellent job of describing the elements involved
here. Many of these cases that we are looking at with this particu-
lar proposal do not require adjudication. They are, in fact, settled
out; but the workload burden on the clerk’s office, and the associat-
ed workload burden on a supervising judge, can be significant. It
certainly was in Boston over a period of several years, which
prompted Congress to take the action that you are now being asked
to reverse only 8 years later.

Our position is that our resources are scarce. We don’t have
enough of them and we can’t afford the luxury of this change.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. All right. Thank you. If there are no further
questions, we appreciate your appearance and your help today.

Mr. WELLER. Thank you again, sir.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. I neglected to point out that the gentlewoman
from Colorado and her colleague Mr. Wirth, have introduced a bill
affecting that State. That proposal has been approved and is in-
cluded in the omnibus bill. I don’t think it requires any special jus-
tification.

Mrs. ScHrROEDER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. KasteNMEIER. The last witness the Chair would like to call
this morning is Mr. Mullins, representing the Justice Department.
Dennis F. Mullins is Deputy Assistant Attorney General, Office of
Legal Policy. We are very pleased to welcome him here today.

TESTIMONY OF DENNIS F. MULLINS, DEPUTY ASSISTANT ATTOR-
NEY GENERAL, OFFICE OF LEGAL POLICY, DEPARTMENT OF
JUSTICE, ACCOMPANIED BY DAVID J. KARP, ATTORNEY ADVI-
SOR, OFFICE OF LEGAL POLICY, DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE;
AND ALFREDA ROBINSON-BENNETT, SENIOR TRIAL COUNSEL,
CIVIL DIVISION, DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Mr. MuLLiNs. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. At the table with me
today is David Karp on my left, an attorney advisor in the Office of
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Legal Policy, who did most of the work regarding H.R. 3919; and to
my right, Alfreda Bennett, who works in the Civil Division of the
Department of Justice and actually litigates a number of these Car-
mack amendment cases.

With your permission, Mr. Chairman, I would like to submit my
written testimony for the record and summarize briefly at this
time.

Mr. KasteNMmEIER. Without objection, your 31-page statement
will be received and made part of the record; and we will be
pleased to hear your abbreviated remarks.

Mr. MuLLiNs. They will be brief, yes.

First, respecting the 10 bills changing the judicial division lines
and places for holding court, I would note only that the recommen-
dations of the Department of Justice and the Judicial Conference
are by and large the same. Each bill has to be evaluated individual-
ly on the merits, as it is apparent this subcommittee does on a reg-
ular biennial basis.

I would mention no more about those bills except in response to
questions. I am pleased to appear today to present the views of the
Department of Justice, not only on those bills, but also on H.R.
3919, a bill to remove the amount-in-controversy requirement for
Carmack amendment cases.

Under 49 U.S.C. § 11707, the Carmack amendment, suits for lost
or damaged freight under bills of lading can be brought in either
State or Federal court. However, access to a Federal forum is limit-
ed to cases in which the matter in controversy for each receipt or
bill of lading exceeds $10,000. H.R. 3919 would remove this limita-
tion.

The current $10,000 jurisdictional requirement was enacted in
1978 in response to perceived abuses of the system in the District of
Massachusetts. During the mid-1970’s, over 3,000 Carmack amend-
ment cases were filed each year, to the point that in the middle of
1975, 64 percent of the pending cases in the District of Massachu-
setts were Carmack amendment cases.

Primarily these cases dealt with spoilage of fruit in transit, in-
volved very small amounts, and were filed by a relatively small
number of Carmack amendment plaintiff’s attorneys. In 1978, Con-
gress concluded that the Federal courts were not the best place for
such cases and added this jurisdictional amount.

I would note, based on figures from the Administrative Office,
that the number of Commerce cases decreased from a high of 3,155
in 1976 to 13 in 1981. For those of us trying to implement the
policy of reducing the Federal caseload, this is progress.

The Department sees no advantages of enacting H.R. 3919. There
is no indication that Federal judges provide greater expertise in
most of these small cases and we see no advantage to be gained in
the sense of uniformity in this area of the law. Rather, we share
the concern of the judicial conference that such substantive and
procedural differences that exist between Federal and State courts
which handle these cases will be exploited, such that whichever
party, plaintiff or defendant, which feels that the Federal court is
the friendlier or the more advantageous forum in any particular
case will file or remove cases there.
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H.R. 3919 contains no safeguards that would protect against a
repetition of the situation that occurred in Massachusetts during
the 1970’s and that led to the current law. In fact, in our opinion,
once the jurisdictional amount is removed, we see no such safe-
guards are possible.

The literature provided to this committee and to us by the repre-
sentatives of the shipping industry indicate that if the right to a
Federal forum is reinstated in small cases, it likely would be used
not only in Massachusetts, but nationally. The State court systems
are used to dealing with litigation of this sort and have developed
institutional mechanisms suitable for handling it. Such cases may,
for example, be brought within the jurisdiction of the municipal
courts or the small claims courts.

By contrast, Federal district courts are the only existing forums
at the Federal level which can reasonably be assigned jurisdiction
over Carmack amendment cases. As Federal trial courts of general
jurisdiction, they are structurally and institutionally unsuited to
function as clearinghouses for the negotiation and settlement of
enormous numbers of small freight claims.

For the foregoing reasons, the Department of Justice opposes en-
actment of H.R. 3919.

I would at this time like to point out, however, that the litera-
ture provided by the shipping industry notes that the $10,000 juris-
dictional amount, in conjunction with the limited venue provisions
added by the Staggers Rail Act of 1980, combine to create the al-
leged hardship.

In 1981, the Department of Justice issued a report on the liabil-
ity provisions of the Staggers Rail Act, as required by Congress in
that act. In this report, the Department indicated that the venue
provisions seemed unduly restrictive. This may be an avenue that
proponents of H.R. 3919 may wish to pursue in the future.

This concludes my prepared remarks. I would, of course, be
pleased to answer any questions the subcommittee may have.

[The statement of Mr. Mullins follows:]
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Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommittee:

I am pleased to appear today to present the views of
the Department of Justice on H.R. 3919, a bill to amend the
Judicial Code to remove the amount-in-controversy requirement for
certain actions involving common carriers, and on eleven bills to
change the boundaries of judicial divisions and the locations for
holding federal district court. These latter bills will be
addressed individually in Part II of this testimony, while H.R.
3919 is addressed in Part I. The Department of Justice opposes

enactment of H.R. 3919. 1/

I. H.R. 3919 -~ Amount-in-Controversy Requirement
for Carmack Amendment Cases

.Under 49 U.S.C. § ;1707,'the "Carmack Amendment,” suits
for loss or damage to freight under a receipt or bill of lading
can be brought in either state or federal court. However, access
to a federal forum is limited to cases in which the matter in
controversy for each receipt or bill of lading exceeds $10,000.

H.R. 3919 would remove this limitation.

1/ The Judiciary is also opposed to this legislation. See
letter of Leland E. Beck, Counsel, Administrative Office of
the U.S. Courts, to Honorable Peter W. Rodino concerning
H.R. 3919 (Dec. 7, 1983).
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The current amount-in-controversy requirement was

enacted in the 95th Congress. 2/ The problem which led to this

reform was described as follows in the Senate Committee Report:

Suits for freight damage or loss resulting from ship-
ments in interstate commerce may be brought in either
Federal or State court. These actions frequently arise
from spoilage of fruits or vegetables in transit.

Under present law, Federal courts are open to these
actions regardless of the amount. . . .

The result of this unlimited jurisdiction is that the
Federal District Court for the District of Massachu-
setts has found itself inundated with these small
freight damage claims, and similar situations could
arise in almost any metropolitan area which must import
substantial amounts of produce.

In Massachusetts, as in most Federal jurisdictions,
these freight damage actions were filed in State court
because they involved only small amounts. However, in
1968. . . these actions began to appear in the
Massachusetts Federal Court. . . . . [Tlhe practice of
bringing such actions in Federal courts continued and
grew. . . . Freight damage claims brought under. . .
[the Carmack Amendment]. . .accounted for 1,229 civil
filings [in the federal District Court of Massachu-
setts] in 1972 and 2,436 civil filings in 1973. . . .
[Tlhe figures for 1974 and 1975 continue this trend,
being 3,116 and 3,122 respectively. On June 30, 1975,
Carmack Amendment cases represented 64 per cent of the
pending cases in [the federal district court of]
Massachusetts . . . .

This reform was part of the omnibus judgeships bill that was
enacted in 1978, P.L. 95-486, § 9(a), 92 Stat. 1633 (1978).
A hearing on the proposed creation of the $10,000 amount-in-
controversy requirement for Carmack Amendment cases
involving all affected interests was held before the Senate
Judiciary Subcommittee on Improvements in Judicial Machinery
in 1975. See Federal Jurisdiction of Freight Damage Claims:
Hearing on S. 346 before the Subcomm. on Improvements in
Judicial Machinery of the Senate Comm. on the Judiciary,
94th Cong., 24 Sess. (1975) (hereafter cited as "Hearing"].
The Department of Justice supported the reform. See id.
at 3.
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These cases are rarely tried, with only 2 of the 1,002
cases disposed of in 1972 coming to trial. The other
1,000 cases were amicably settled by the parties who
prepared a stipulation of settlement, and a judge of
the court was merely required to sign his name in order
to approve the settlement and reduce it to judgment.

Although the amounts may vary, they are often settled
for minuscule amounts. It is reported that some have
been settled for as little as $65.

Mass filing of damage claims for such small amounts
which are rarely tried has placed an intolerable burden
on the Massachusetts district court, and has forced it
to function not as a judicial body but as a clearing-
house for the negotiation and settlement of private
debts.

The Federal courts were not intended to be forums for
small claims such as these and it is clearly incon-
sistent with the theory of Federal jurisdiction to have
our courts function as collection agencies. . . .

[The jurisdictional amount requirement] is intended to
remedy this situation. . . . 3

We believe that the grounds supporting Congress's
decision to impose a jurisdictional amount limitation remain
valid today. These grounds have, moreover, been strengthened by
the acute caseload problem that the federal courts have faced in
recent years. The remainder of my testimony on H.R. 3919 will
discuss general considerations affecting the division of federal
and state jurisdiction, the specific arguments that have been
advanced in support of H.R. 3919, and the reasons why it should

not be enacted.

3/ S. Rep. No. 117, 95th Cong., lst Sess. 49-50 (1977),
reproduced in 1978 U.S. Code Cong. & Admin. News 3612-13.
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A. The Division of Federal and State Jurisdiction

The proponents of H.R. 3919 have emphasized that
Carmack Amendment cases are governed by federal law and arise
under a federal statute. However, an inflexible rule that access
to a federal trial forum must be provided in cases involving
federal law was not intended by the Framers and is not supported

by either historical or contemporary practice.

At the Constitutional Convention, the Randolph plan
provided for the creation of inferior federal courts. This
proposal was attacked by other participants in the Convention on
the ground that the state coufts, subject to Supreme Court
review, would be adequate interpreters and enforcers of federal
law. The matter was brought to a vote and the Convention deleted
the provision for lower federal courts; a compromise measure was
thereafter adopted which left the creation of such courts in the
discretion of Congress. The text of the Constitution, as finally
enacted, expressly contemplates a role for the state courts in
the administration of federal law. The Supremacy Clause pro-
vides: "This Constitution, and the Laws of the United States. . . .
shall be the supreme Law of the Land; and the Judges in every
State shall be bound thereby, any Thing in the Constitution or

Laws of any State to the Contrary notwithstanding." 4/

4/ U.S. Const., Art. VI, cl. 2. See Hart & Wechsler's The
Federal Courts and the Federal System 11-12 (2d ed. 1973).
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While the first Congress acted on its authority to
create lower federal courts, these courts were not initially
vested with any broad federal question jurisdiction. Rather, the
First Judiciary Act in 1789 generally limited federal jurisdic-
tion to admiralty and diversity cases and federal government
litigation, requiring private litigants to look to the state
courts for the vindication of claims arising under federal law. 5/
The role of the federal courts has subsequently expanded with the
growth of the national government, but the federal courts have
never occupied the full area of potential federal question
jurisdiction, and the state courts have never been wholly di-
vested of responsibilities in this area. Currently, state courts
play a large role in the adjudication of cases involving the

interpretation and application of federal law.

For example, in civil cases arising under state law,
the state courts hear and decide defenses based on federal law.
Aside from Supreme Court review, their decisions on federal
questions in these cases are not subject to review in any federal
court, and litigants generally have no right to bring these cases
in federal court or to remove them to federal court. 1In state
criminal cases, the influence of federal law in procedural
matters is pervasive. Here, too, there is generally no right to

secure a trial in, or removal to, a federal court.

5/ See id. at 33-35, 844-45.
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In cases arising under federal statutes, the general
pattern is also one of shared federal and state responsibility.
The state courts possess concurrent jurisdiction in these cases
except where Congress has decided to make federal jurisdiction
exclusive. While the choice between state and federal forums is
often left to the litigants, access to a federal forum is limited

or barred altogether in a number of important areas.

For example, in suits under the Federal Employers'
Liability Act, the Jones Act, and the Securities Act of 1933, a
defendant may not remove to federal court a suit commenced in
state court by the plaintiff. 6/ In the category of cases
addressed by this bill -- Carmack Amendment cases below a $10,000
threshold -- state courts are the only forum permitted. The same
is true of suits under the Magnuson-~Moss Warranty Act in which
the claims asserted total less than $50,000. 7/ Suits for
damages under the Consumer Product Safety Act are also subject to
a $10,000 amount-in-controversy requirement. 8/ Like the Carmack

Amendment, these statutes are likely to produce a large number of

6/ See 28 U.S.C. § 1445(a) (FELA); 46 U.S.C. § 688 (Jones Act);
15 U.5.C. § 77v(a) (Securities Act of 1933); see generally
Wright, Miller & Cooper, Federal Practice and Procedure:
Jurisdiction § 3729.

7/ See 15 U.S.C. § 2310(d) (3).
8/ See 15 U.S.C. § 2072(a).
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small claims that could create a significant burden on the

federal courts.

Another broad area of state court responsibility is
cases arising under state laws enacted in accordance with various
federal regulatory and social welfare programs. While these are
not technically cases arising under federal law, the content of
the applicable state statutes, plans or regulations is partially
determined by federal prescriptions, and the state courts are
often largely responsible for implementing the federal policies
reflected in these prescriptions. This category includes, for
example, cases arising under state laws implementing the 55 mile
per hour speed limit and the Aid to Families with Dependent

Children program. 9/

Thus, the general picture is one of shared federal and
state responsibility in the adjudication of federal issues,
including a predominant or exclusive role for the state courts in
a number of areas. This suggests strongly that the policy
questions presented by H.R. 3919 cannot be resolved on the basis
of a general rule or presumption concerning access to a federal

forum in federal question cases. There is a need for a more

9/ See generally State Justice Institute/Annual Message of
Cﬁleg Justice--1980: Hearing on H.R. 6709, S. 2353,
S. 2483, and H.R. 6597 Before the Subcomm. on Courts, Civil
Liberties and the Administration of Justice of the House

Comm. on the Judiciary, 96th Cong., 24 Sess. 221-23 (1980).
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discriminating consideration of the policy questions raised by

the proposal.

B. Arguments Supporting H.R. 3919

The proponents of this legislation have advanced a

number of specific arguments{

1. Consistency with other federal question cases.

Through enactments in 1976 and 1980, Congress removed the $10,000
amount-in-controversy requirement under the general federal
question jurisdiction statute, 28 U.S.C. § 1331. It has been
urged that it is inconsistent to retain such a requirement for

freight claims cases:

[TIhe $10,000 minimum. . . applies only to Section
11707 cases under the Interstate Commerce Act. Thus,
"federal question" cases arising under the Carmack
Amendment are treated differently from all other
federal question controversies. . . . "Why pick on
Carmack Amendment cases when the balance of the
Interstate Commerce Act, and all other federal laws,
remain free of the over $10,000 limitation2?" 10/

As the examples discussed earlier make clear, the

assertion that Carmack Amendment cases are treated uniquely and

10/ shippers Nat'l Freight Claim Council, Repeal of $10,000
Jurisdictional Threshold as a Condition Precedent to Federal
Court Jurisdiction Over Cargo Loss and Damage Claims in

Transportation 3 (Nov. 1, 1983) (emphasis in original)
[hereafter cited as "SNFCC Statement"]).




53

arbitrarily is simply incorrect. In a number of areas, cases
involving federal law guestions or arising under federal law are
committed entirely to the state courts, or are admitted to the
federal courts on a basis at least as restrictive as freight

claims cases under current law.

2. Expertise. A second argument is that federal

judges have greater expertise in this area of law:

This unique condition {the amount-in-controversy
reguirement] unfairly forces loss and damage claimants
to seek relief in state courts rather than having their
cases heard by Federal court judges experienced in

federal laws governing interstate commerce. ll/

This argument presupposes that the average federal
judge who hears Carmack Amendment and similar cases hears more of
them and thus becomes more expert in handling them than the
average state judge. However, the number of Carmack Amendment
cases brought in state court has always been far greater than the
number brought in federal court, and all cases below the $10,000

threshold have been brought in state court since 1978. 12/

- e
-
=~

1a.

In essence, the Carmack Amendment is a codification of the
common law right to recover for loss or damage in transit
caused by a carrier. See Missouri Pacific Railroad Co. v.
Elmore & Stahl, 377 U.S. 134, 137-38 (1964). There has been
no reluctance in other areas to entrust the state courts
with the interpretation and application of nationally
uniform statutes that govern liability for loss or damage to
transported goods in commercial transactions. See, e.g.,
(Footnote Continued)
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Moreover, even if federal judges do enjoy some advan-
tage in expertise, it is dubious that the difference has much
importance. Specialized expertise in adjudication is most
significant in cases that frequently require the decision of
technical and complex issues that are likely to prove difficult
or confusing for judges who have not received extensive exposure
to them. It does not appear that small claims for cargo damage
meet this description. 13/ These cases rarely go to trial, and
they are generally fact-bound disputes which do not raise signif-
icant legal questions. They have normally been brought in state
court, 14/ though there was no legal impediment to bringing them
in federal court prior to 1978, The allegedly superior expertise
of federal judges in these cases has apparently not been a

consideration of overriding importance.

3. Uniformity in the Law. Another argument support-

ing H.R. 3919 is that it is needed to secure an adequate degree

of uniformity in the interpretation of the Carmack Amendment:

Since 1978, parties at interest -- shippers and carri-
ers alike -- have been confronted by State court
decisions rendered in all 50 states, each one free to

12/ (Footnote Continued)
Uniform Commercial Code §§ 2-509, -510 (provisions governing
allocation of risk of loss between buyers and sellers).

13/ See generally Hearing, supra note 2, at 31, 33-34,

14/ see id.; text accompanying note 3 supra.
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apply its own interpretation of common carrier liabil-

ity. 15/

The force of this arqument depends on how large a
problem is caused by conflicts between different state courts in
this area, and how much improvement would be achieved by extend-
ing the range of concurrent jurisdiction. In fact, we do not
find that Carmack Amendment litigation is troubled by interjuris-
dictional differences to any unusual degree. Of course, there is
no reason why any significant differences that emerge could not

be resolved through substantive legislative amendments.

If the assumption of this argument is that federal
court jurisdiction produces a relatively uniform body of federal
precedents that the state courts are likely to follow, it is
difficult to see why the system proposed by H.R. 3919 would be
significantly better than the current system. There is now
concurrent federal jurisdiction in Carmack Amendment cases where
the amount exceeds $10,000. The same questions of statutory
interpretation that arise in smaller cases also arise in the
larger cases that can now be brought in federal court, and can be

addressed in the decisions of the federal courts in those cases.

In general, providing an exclusive federal forum can

potentially produce gains in uniformity, if only because 50 state

15/ SNFCC Statement, supra note 10, at 3.
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supreme courts can disagree in more ways than twelve federal
appellate courtsL However, H.R. 3919 only proposes fhe extension
of concurrent jurisdiction to cases involving smaller amounts and
would not eliminate the effects of divergent state court inter-
pretations. These effects would continue to be felt whenever the

parties preferred to litigate in state court.

There is, of course, no reason to expect that parties
would make their choice of forum with an eye toward securing
decisional uniformity. Rather, as in other areas, the choice
would be made on the basis of favorable caselaw or procedures and

other tactical advantage.

These considerations naturally raise the question of
whether the proposal of H.R. 3919 reflects a desire to avoid
differences among the courts or a desire to exploit such differ-
ences. A remarkably candid letter from the President of the
Oscar Mayer Foods Corporation to the Chairman of this Subcommit-
tee in support of repealing the $10,000 jurisdictional amount

restriction suggests that the latter motive has been significant:

Title 28, Section 1337 was originally enacted. . .with
no such restrictions except for [a limitation on
removal by defendants of] actions brought in State
court. This section, as . . .amended [in 1978). . .
serves to further reduce the forum in which we, as a
claimant, can be heard. By limiting jurisdiction, the
practice of forum shopping may be denied to the point
that a plaintiff may be left no option but to plead his
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case in a court which has historically rendered de-

cisions which were unfavorable to similar pleadings. 16/

It is perhaps understandable that self-interested
litigants and their attorneys would value enlarged opportunities
for this type of strategic game playing. However, providing a
choice between forums that haphazardly benefits one party or the

other in particular cases furthers no public interest.

C. Other Considerations

The amount-in-controversy requirement for Carmack
Amendment cases was enacted in 1978 in response to the serious
problems one federal district court had experienced for a decade
as the result of a decision by a small number of attorneys in one
city to file produce spoilage cases in federal court. As the
Senate Committee Report noted, the same thing could happen in
almost any metropolitan area if attorneys involved in freight
claim litigation happened to conclude that the federal courts

were a more congenial forum.

The proposal of H.R. 3919 incorporates no safequards
against future situations in which federal courts could be

subjected to a deluge of small claims. 1Indeed, access to the

16/ Letter of Jerry Hiegel, President, Oscar Mayer Foods
Corporation, to Honorable Robert W, Kastenmeier (Sept. 8,
1983) {(emphasis in original).
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federal courts would actually be broader under H.R. 3919 than it
was prior to 1978, since the bill would remove all restrictions

on defendants as well as plaintiffs. 17/

The time of the federal courts should be regarded as a
scarce national resource. The commitment of this resource is
most clearly appropriate in connection with cases that implicate
the sovereign interests of the United States, 18/ and cases in
areas in which the federal courts provide an expert, high quality
forum and reliance on state processes could not reasonably be

expected to yield comparably satisfactory results. 19/

Conversely, we would regard adjudication of small
freight claim cases in the federal courts as an improvident use
of their limited resources. The point, of course, is not that
such cases are unimportant, but simply that the federal district

courts are not an appropriate forum for them.

(=
~J
~

Prior to 1978, plaintiffs could bring Carmack Amendment
suits in federal court regardless of amount, but defendants
could remove to federal court Carmack Amendment cases
commenced against them in state court only if the amount
exceeded $3,000.

[
@
~

For example, criminal prosecutions under federal law, civil
suits to which the United States is a party, and other suits
affecting the operation of the federal government.

19/ For example, patent, bankruptcy and antitrust cases.
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The category of cases addressed by this bill is largely
a small claims jurisdiction. For example, in the hearing in 1975
on the proposal to create the $10,000 amount-in-controversy
requirement, the following information was given on a sample of
384 Carmack Amendment cases that were filed in the District Court
of Massachusetts in 1974: Sixty-two percent of these cases were
settled for less than $500, and 84 percent for less than $1,000.
The largest dollar amount involved in any case was $3,700, and

only eight cases involved a figure over $3,000. 20/

The state court systems are used to dealing
with litigation of this sort, and have developed institutional
mechanisms suitable for handling it. Such cases may, for exam-
ple, be brought within the jurisdiction of municipal courts or
small claims courts. By contrast, the federal district courts
are the only existing forums at the federal level which can
reasonably be assigned jurisdiction over Carmack Amendment cases.
As federal trial courts of general jurisdiction, they are struc-
turally and institutionally unsuited to function as clearing-
houses for the negotiation and settlement of enormous numbers of

small freight claims.

For the foregoing reasons, the Department of Justice

opposes enactment of H.R. 3919.

0/ See Hearing, supra note 2, at 4.
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II. Bills Respecting Judicial Division Boundaries
And Places For Holding Court

'

The bills to change the boundaries of divisiors within
judicial districts and the locations at which federal district
judges are authorized to hold court reflect the competing desires
for an accessible yet cost-efficient federal court system. The
Department of Justice recognizes that the federal judiciary must
accommodate the needs of litigants, attorneys and others without
an undue expenditure of tax monies. Thus, our evaluation of each
of the eleven unrelated bills listed in the invitation to testify
involved a balancing process. Some of these proposals meet
clear-cut needs, while others seem to reflect the less pressing
desires of particular constituent groups. Some would result in
large expenditures of funds, some would have a negligible fiscal
impact, and others would result in savings to the government.
Some proposals would result in unnecessary expenditures while
others would address the growing demands being placed on the

federal court system in a fiscally prudent manner.

Of course, when Congress merely authorizes court to be
held in an additional location no costs are incurred. That must
await the appropriation and expenditure of funds to construct new
facilities, and the circuit councils’' authorization of judges to
sit at the new locations. However, an authorization of a new
location by Congress may be taken as an expression of its desire

" that the Executive and Judicial Branches take the steps necessary
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for court to be held there. Thus, in our analysis of these
bills, we have considered costs that would result from the

exercise of the new authority as a cost of the bills themselves.

In our analysis we have paid close attention to the
likely fiscal impact of the bills, as the costs of holding court
in a new city can be considerable. They include purchase,
construction, renovation, rental and maintenance costs. They
include per diem and travel costs for Assistant U.S. Attorneys,
U.S. Marshals, Bureau of Prison officials, federal investigators
and expert witnesses. Often additional court staff and security
officers become necessary. However, we are pleased to note that
plans to implement several of the proposed changes include the
use of existing facilities at little or no cost to the govern-
ment. Alsé, some costs must be incurred in order to provide
facilities for the new district judges to be appointed to fill
vacancies created last month in the Bankruptcy Amendments and

Federal Judgeship Act of 1984.

A. H.R. 313 - Paterson, New Jersey.

H.R, 313 would amend section 110 of title 28, United
States Code, to permit the United States District Court for the
District of New Jersey to be held in Paterson, New Jersey in
addition to Camden, Trenton and Newark. The Department of
Justice makes no recommendations respecting the enactment of this

legislation.

46-215 0 - 85 - 3
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Initially, we have some reservations about the need to
authorize court to be held in Paterson. We understand that the
federal district judges sitting in Newark are unanimously opposed
to H.R. 313, We question the wisdom of establishing a new
courthouse in an area that has suffered from a population decline
in recent years and which is only fifteen miles from the existing

federal courthouse.

We understand that two of the three new federal judges
that will fill positions created in the Banktuptcy Amendments and
Federal Judgeship Act of 1984 will be assigned to sit in northern
New Jersey. As the existing federal building lacks room for
expansion, new facilities will have to be built. We understand
that-plans are underway to build a major new facility across the
street from the existing federal building. The plans for this
building provide for seven new courtrooms. If this facility is
built, there obviously would be no need to have court held in

Paterson.

It seems reasonable that from a judicial administration
perspective, certain economies would result from having the
additional courtrooms located in proximity to the existing ones.
However, we recognize that a variety of other considerations are
factoredNLnto the decision of where to locate the new federal
building for northern New Jersey. Thus, if the decision of where
to locate the new federal building has not been made, thengthe

4 ¥’
decision of whether this legislation should be enactedjwould
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involve policy considerations as to which the Department of
Justice would make no recommendations. However, if and when it
is decided that the new building should be located in Newark,
then the Department of Justice would recommend against enactment

of this legislation.

B. H.R. 813 - Northern District of Georgia.

H.R. 813 would amend section 90(a) of title 28, United
States Code, to change the boundaries of the judicial divisions
in the Northern District of Georgia. The Department of Justice

recommends enactment of this legislation.

H.R. 813 would transfer Cherokee, Fannin, Gilmer, and
Pickens Counties from the Atlanta Division of the Northern
District of Georgia to the Gainesville Division of that district.
We understand that the purpose of the bill is to reduce the
increasingly heavy caseload of the Atlanta Division, and to make
it more convenient for jurors in those four counties to travel to

court.

The Atlanta Division's caseload continues to grow both
in the quantity and complexity of cases filed. By contrast,
criminal filings in the Gainesville Division have decreased, and
the complexity of its overall caseload has remained about the
same. Therefore, it would appear reasonable to reduce the

Atlanta Division's caseload by transferring to Gainesville the
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cases arising in the relatively rural counties of Cherokee,
Fannin, Gilmer and Pickens. Placing those four counties in the
Gainesville Division would also be more convenient for jurors,
since Gainesville is more easily accessible than Atlanta for

jurors residing in those counties. 21/

It appears that the fiscal impact of this legislation
would be negligible. Therefore, because H.R. 813 would distrib-
ute the caseload more evenly between the Atlanta and Gainesville
Divisions and would make travel to court more convenient for
jurors at no increase in cost to the government, the Department

of Justice recommends enactment of this legislation.

c. H.R. 1579 - Northern District of Illinois.

H.R. 1579 would amend section 93(a) of title 28, United
States Code, to change the boundaries of the judicial divisions
in the Northern District of Illinois. The Department of Justice

recommends enactment of this legislation.

~N
-
S~

Some have argued that Atlanta is more easily accessible to
residents of Cherokee County, which is gradually becoming
part of the metropolitan Atlanta area. Although Cherokee
County may be closer to Atlanta in terms of absolute
distance, and although the quality of highways between
Cherokee County and Atlanta may be higher than between
Cherokee County and Gainesville, those factors probably are
outweighed by the inconvenience to jurors of traveling in
Atlanta's rush-hour traffic.
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H.R. 1579 would transfer DeKalb and McHenry Counties
from the Eastern Division of the Northern District of Illincis to
the Western Division of that district. We understand that the
purpose of the bill is to enable the placement of a full-time
judge for the Western Division in Rockford, Illinois by increas-
ing the division's caseload. At the present time, the Western
Division does not have a full-time judge. One of the judges of
the Northern District, whose home is in Rockford, divides his
time between Rockford and Chicago, where court is held for the

Eastern Division.

We understand that two major benefits would result from
transferring DeKalb and McHenry Counties to the Western Division
and placing a full-time judge in Rockford. First, Rockford is
geographically more convenient than Chicago for the lawyers and
litigants of DeKalb and McHenry Counties. Second, the placement
of a full-time judge in Rockford would make more efficient use of
courthouse facilities because the federal courthouse in Chicago

is overcrowded while the Rockford courthouse is under-utilized.

It appears that the fiscal impact of this legislation
would be negligible. Thus, the Department of Justice recommends

enactment of this legislation.
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D. H.R. 2329 - Hopkinsville, Kentucky.

H.R. 2329 would amend section 97(b) of title 28, United
States Code, to permit the United States‘District Court for the
Western District of Kentucky to be held in Hopkinsville, Kentucky
in addition to Bowling Green, Louisville, Owensboro, and Paducah.
The Department of Justice has no objection to enactment of this

legislation.

7~

Despite the fact thag Hopkinsville's part-time federal
magistrate presides over a fairly heavy caseload, most of the
cases involve simple misdemeanor charges arising on the nearby
Fort Campbell Army Base. According to the Hopkinsville magis-
trate's office, a very minute percentage of those ca;eé reguire
consideration by the federal district judge sitting in Paducah.
Indeed, the district judge in Paducah heard only 17 criminal
cases last year. Furthermore, discussions with judicial and
executive branch personnel throughout the Western District do not
indicate a great need for this legislation. Enthusiasm for this

bill seems to come solely from local officials in Hopkinsville.

However, we are informed that an old Post Office
building, currently being used by the city of Hopkinsville with
permission of the Federal Government, could be converted into a
courthouse. No new construction would be necessary as adequate
office and courtroom space already exist. The judge in Paducah

has indicated a willingness to travel to Hopkinsville as needed.
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I1f remodeling costs can be kept to a minimum, as we are informed
they could be, and no permanent staff is required, then court

could be held in Hopkinsville at very little cost.

The volume and type of litigation in the Hopkinsville
area does not presently justify the designation of Hopkinsville
as a location for holding court. However, with the cooperation
of local officials who would benefit from a court in Hopkins-
ville, the cost of holding court there on a part-time basis would
be minimal. Therefore, the Department of Justice has no ob-

jection to enactment of this legislation.

E. H.R. 3604 - Houma, Louisiana.

H.R. 3604 would amend section 98(a)} of title 28, United
States Code, to permit the United States District Court for the
Eastern District of Louisiana to be held in Houma, Louisiana in
addition to New Orleans. However, this change was enacted last
month as section 203(b) of the Bankruptcy Amendments and Federal

Judgeship Act of 1984.

F. H.R. 4179 - Champaign/Urbana, Illinois.

H.R. 4179 would amend section 93(b) of title 28, United
States Code, to permit the United States District Court for the
Central District of Illinois to be held in Champaign/Urbana,

Illinois in addition to Danville, Peoria, Quincy, Rock 1lsland,
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and Springfield. The Department of Justice recommends enactment

of this legislation.

The Central District at present has three federal
judges, one of whom sits in Danville, near Illinois' eastern
border. 1In the last five years, the civil docket in Danville
more than doubled from 250 cases filed in 1979 to 569 in 1983.
For the first half of this year alone, 485 civil suits have been
filed. To reduce this backlog, the Central District's other two
judges have agreed to visit the eastern part of the state. They
have been unable to do so, however, because Danville's courthouse

contains only one courtroom.

We understand that Champaign/Urbana has a very large
federal building equipped with a courtroom. For the minimal cost
of converting other available space into chambers, the building
could comfortably house either a visiting or permanent federal
judge. Moreover, because of its larger population, central
location, and law school facilities, Champaign is more accessible
than Danville to judges, lawyers, and jurors. We are also
informed that a number of law students would be available to
assist in providing counsel to prisoners in the numerous pro se

filings.

Since H.R. 4179 would facilitate speedier trials at
negligible cost, the Department of Justice recommends enactment

of this legislation.
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G. H.R. 4662 ~ McAllen, Texas.

H.R. 4662 would amend section 124(b) of title 28,
United States Code, to establish the McAllen Division of the
Southern District of Texas. The Department of Justice recommends

enactment of this legislation.

This legislation would provide for seven, rather than
six, divisions of the Southern District of Texas. In order to
create the new seventh division, the bill would remove Hidalgo
and Starr Counties from thé Brownsville Division and constitute
those two counties as a new McAllen Division. Court for the new
division would be held at McAllen, the seat of Hidalgo County.
One of the two judges now sitting in Brownsville, who is a native
of McAllen, would be transferred to the McAllen Division. The
caseload of the old Brownsville Division would be split about

evenly between the new McAllen and Brownsville Divisions.

The Southern District of Texas, with its 250-mile
common border with Mexico, has the highest number of criminal
filings in the United States. About one-half of those filings
occur in the Brownsville Division. As currently constituted, the
Brownsville Division covers a four-county area, which is about
150 miles long. Approximately 58 percent of the jurors in the
Brownsville Division must travel to court from Hidalgo and Starr
Counties, the two counties farthest from Brownsville, where court

is held. The large number of filings in the Division, combined
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with the sizeable geographic area involved and the fact that most
jurors reside in the counties farthest from Brownsville, has
resulted in excessive travel time and transportation costs for
jurors, and excessive costs for such items as travel, per dienm,

vehicles, and prisoner housing for law enforcement agencies.

We understand that creation of a new McAllen Division
would significantly reduce the cost of administering justice in
the four-county area which currently constitutes the Brownsville
Division. For example, we are informed that the change would
result in annual savings of $24,000 in juror travel expenses, and
federal law enforcement agencies operating in the area project
total annual savings of $431,400. By contrast, the estimated
cost of creating the new division would be about $123,500 annual-
ly -- the amount needed to acquire necessary space in McAllen for
the court, its staff, and the U.S. Attorney's office. All of the
other relevant federal law enforcement agencies already have

fully staffed offices in McAllen.

Because the creation of a McAllen Division would reduce
the cost of administering justice in the Southern District of
Texas and increase the convenience of jurors and law enforcement
agencies, the Department of Justice recommends enactment of this

legislation.
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H. H.R. 5619 - Hauppauge, New York.

H.R. 5619 would amend section 112(c) of title 28,
United States Code, to allow the United States District Court for
the Eastern District of New York to be held in Hauppauge, New
York in addition to Brooklyn and Uniondale. The Department of

Justice has no objection to enactment of this legislation.

Hauppauge is the county seat of the Long Island county
of sSuffolk. Although Long Island generates nearly 40% of the
Eastern District's caseload, only three of the district's thir-
teen judges regularly sit in Uniondale, which is on Long Island
between Hauppauge and Brooklyn. While Suffolk County produces
one-half of those cases, or 20% of the district's total caseload,
the 35-mile commute from Hauppauge to Uniondale along the Long
Island "Expressway” is often frustrating and time-consuming for
litigants, counsel and witnesses. Of course, establishing court
in Hauppauge would provide Suffolk County with a more convenient

location to try cases arising locally.

In contrast to Brooklyn, which is suffering from a
population decline, Long Island's population increased over 30%
during the 1970's. To manage the corresponding rise in litiga-
tion, two new federal judgeships were created in the Eastern
District as part of the Bankruptcy Amendments and Federal
Judgeship Act of 1984. We are informed that because the court-

houses in Brooklyn and Uniondale are filled to capacity and
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cannot economically be expanded, the federal government will need
to finance the construction or lease of new facilities to accom-
modate the new judges. Since most of the population growth
centers around Hauppauge, it would make sense to locate the new

facilities there.

Because there is a need to accommodate the increasing
caseload from the Hauppauge area, combined with the necessity of
providing for additional facilities for the two new judges in any
event, the Department of Justice has no objection to enactment of

this legislation.

1. H.R. 5994 - Boulder, Colorado.

H.R. 5994 would amend section 85 of title 28, United
States Code, to permit the United States District Court for the
District of Colorado to be held in Boulder, Colorado in addition
to Denver, Durango, Grand Junction, Montrose, Pueblo, and Ster-
ling. The Department of Justice recommends enactment of this

legislation.

Court would be held periodically in the moot courtroom
at the University of Colorado in Boulder for the convenience of
litigants as well as for the educational benefit of the law
students. The district judge who would sit in Boulder has
assured us that the law school facilities would be adegquate for

his needs and are available without cost. We are informed that
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cases heard in Boulder would only involve litigants from the

area.

Because H.R. 5994 would benefit the litigants and law
students who reside in the Boulder area while resulting in no
additional cost to the federal government, the Department of

Justice recommends enactment of this legislation.

J. No Bill Number - Southern District of Georgia.

The invitation to testify referred to "two other bills
which have not yet been introduced."™ 1In conversations with
Subcommittee staff, we were informed that this refers to one bill
regarding the Southern District of Georgia, which to our knowl~
edge still has not been introduced, and H.R. 5777, regarding the

District of Vermont, which was introduced in June 1984.

The first proposal, not yet submitted in bill form,
would amend title 28, United States Code, to change the place for
holding court in the Swainsboro Division of the Southern District
of Georgia from Swainsboro to Statesboro, and change the name of
that division to the Statesboro Division. The Department of

Justice recommends enactment of this legislation.

We understand that the purpose of the bill is to have
court held in a location with better court facilities and accom-

modations than are available in Swainsboro, where they are
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clearly inadequate. For example, the Swainsboro jury room is
located in a basement, to which access is difficult for a signif-
icant number of jurors. Moreover, Swainsboro has no overnight
accommodations for use by jurors when they must be sequestered or

when other circumstances dictate an overnight stay.

Statesboro's facilities for court staff and jurors are
far superior to those in Swainsboro. Since Statesboro is a
college town, several motels are located there. Although there
is no federal building in Statesboro, state authorities have
agreed to allow the court to use fully adequate state-owned

facilities in -Statesboro at no cost to the federal government.

Because better facilities and accommodations for the
court and its jurors are available in Statesboro, and because the
proposed legislation would appear to have little or no fiscal
impact on the federal government, the Department of Justice

recommends enactment of this legislation.

K. H.R. 5777 - Bennington, Vermont.

H.R., 5777 would amend section 126 of title 28, United
States Code, to permit Federal district court to be held in
Bennington, Vermont as well as the already designated cities of
Brattleboro, Burlington, Montpelier, Rutland, St. Johnsbury, and
Windsor. The Department of Justice recommends enactment of this

legislation.
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Vermont's two active status federal judges currently
sit in Burlington and Rutland. Vermont recently acquired the
‘services of a third federal judge; the judge who recently took
senior status is still hearing cases. We understand that the
Brattleboro and Montpelier courthouses are being used for other
purposes and the facilities at St. Johnsbury and Windsor are
inadeguate and in disrepair. Thus, establishing court at
Bennington would be the most convenient and economical way to
accommodate a third judge. Since the state of Vermont has given
the federal government permission to use facilities of either the
state district court or the superior court in Bennington at no
cost to the federal government, the only fiscal impact would
involve the leasing of chambers in a nearby office building. As
a result, the new judge could move into permanent chambers in
Rutland while the judge on senior status could move from Rutland

to his hometown of Bennington.

The cost of leasing chambers will not be significant
and will enable the government to retain the services of the
senior judge. This expense can be terminated when he can no
longer hear cases. Therefore, the Department of Justice has no

objection to enactment of this legislation.

This concludes my prepared remarks. I would be pleased

to answer any questions the Subcommittee may have.

DOJ-198408
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Mr. KASTENMEIER. You have indicated that the Carmack amend-
ment cases have been around for some time, I think you said the
early 1970’s?

Mr. MuLLins. They reached a peak in the District of Massachu-
setts in the early 1970’s. The Carmack amendment was initially en-
acted in 1906.

Mr. KAsTENMEIER. Is there any way, other than just opposing
H.R. 3919, that we could aid in what appears to be a problem here.
Could we propose some arbitration requirements or something to
dispose of these cases without necessarily enacting something like
H.R. 39197

Mr. MuLLiNs. When it comes to compulsory arbitration, we do
have concerns based on Article III of the Constitution. To some
degree, these were elaborated upon in our letter to you respecting
your five bills dealing with diversity jurisdiction, one of which
raises the arbitration possibility in the context of diversity cases.

Once a case is in Federal court, ignoring for one moment those
cases that can be assigned solely to Article I tribunals based on
their coming within one of the exceptions to Article III noted in
Justice Brennan’s opinion in Northern Pipeline! there is some
degree of right to have the case heard before an Article III judge
and, if for over $20, a right to have a case at law decided by a jury.
To the extent arbitration could conceivably be encouraged, it would
be beneficial, but it could not be mandated.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. | remember some years back Senator Kenne-
dy of Massachusetts had an interest in this—it may have been in
the context of diversity jurisdiction, I have forgotten. It certainly
would have been in the context of the elimination of the $10,000
amount-incontroversy limitation in cases arising out of Federal
questions. But apparently this aspect was never resolved.

On a different subject—what differences do you have with the
analysis of the Administrative Office with respect to the places of
holding court or other judicial administrative divisional changes?

Mr. MuLLINs. The differences are few. With respect to the one in
Kentucky mentioned by Congressman Moorhead, we have no dis-
agreement on the merits of that particular situation—the lack of a
real need for court to be held there. It is simply a difference in the
standard that is applied as to whether our position is a “no objec-
tion” or an “opposed.” My understanding is that the Administra-
tive Office—or the Committee of the Judicial Conference that de-
cides these things—has a strong policy opposing the dispersion of
Federal cases into numerous different locations and very much
wants to keep the number of locations at the minimum necessary
to accommodate the needs of the people.

That interest is of concern to the Department of Justice as well,
but it may not be as great. The fiscal concern may be greater for
the executive branch. While there is no particular need for court to
be held in Hopkinsville, apparently arrangements have been made
by the local officials so that it would cost next to nothing.

So on that basis, we have no objection.

Mr. KasTENMEIER. I understand.

! Northern Pipeline Construction Co. v. Marathon Pipe Line Co., 458 U.S. 50 (1982).
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I have no further questions, Mr. Mullins.

Does the gentleman from California have any questions?

Mr. MoorHEAD. I don’t believe so. I was trying to understand this
3919 and basically you can’t from reading it without having the
code section. I understand that this bill would wipe out the $10,000
limitation and let them go to court for pennies, more or less; is that
it?

Mr. MutLins. That is right. It is instructive when we review the
record from the hearings held on this matter in 1975 before a
Senate subcommittee, where Chief Judge Caffrey of the Massachu-
setts District Court provided a log of cases disposed of in his court
which ranged from—obviously there were some no-recoveries
where the defendant prevailed—but the recoveries ranged from
$100 to a high of $3,700 over a field of 208 cases.

The testimony of the shippers today seems to indicate that even
with inflation, the value of those cases has not changed dramatical-
ly.
Mr. MoorHEAD. It is obvious that we should find a means of jus-
tice that is cheaper, that is more reasonable than the amount in
controversy. I don’t think that will do it.

Mr. MutLLins. Pardon?

Mr. MoorHEAD. I am sure that you wouldn’t want to be fighting
over something that is less than the cost of the fight.

Mr. MuLLINS. One would think so, but sometimes litigation strat-
egies are developed by attorneys for both claimants and defend-
ants, which are designed to achieve goals other than the cost-effec-
tive litigation of any particular case.

We note that the record respecting the first appearance of a ju-
risdictional amount in this matter, which was to prevent removal
of these cases from State court to Federal court by defendants
unless the amount exceeded $3,000—and this was added in 1914—
the record reflects the desire of the railroads at that time, which
were quite powerful economically and politically, to let it be known
that small shippers would have to spend more than they would re-
cover in order to sue the railroads. This is the sort of gamesman-
ship that is not in the public interest.

Mr. MoorHEAD. Thank you.

Mr. KASTENMEIER. On behalf of the committee, we thank you for
your appearance.

Mr. MuLLINS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, Mr. Moorhead.

Mr. KasTeNMEIER. That concludes the testimony today. I would
like to receive for the record a statement submitted on behalf of
the Shippers National Freight Claim Council, Inc., in support of
H.R. 3919. They are not actually here to testify in person.

[The statement of Shippers National Freight Claim Council, Inc.,
follows:]
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Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommittee:

The Shippers National Freight Claim Council appreciates the
scheduling of H.R. 3919 for hearing before your Subcommittee today
and the opportunity to present its support for enactment of this

bill.

A. The Council's Credentials.

The Shippers National Freight Claim Council (Council) is a non-
profit, tax-exempt association, formed in February, 1974 by a

group of shippers who had become disillusioned about the prospects

of favorable results arising out of an investigation by the Inter-
state Commerce Commission (ICC) into carrier claims practices and
related ICC regulations. It was decided that the increasing probleﬁs
in this field, and need for relief therefrom, could better be re-
solved by concerted action on the part of private sector interests

through the medium of a trade association.

Since its origin ten years ago, the Council membership has grown
to over 500 regular members (claimant shippers and receivers), and
more than 100 non-claimant members, such as carriers, forwarders,

insurers, etc.

The general objectives of the Council are as follows:

(1) REGULATION Preserve federal regulation of common carrier
cargo liability, claims standards, and cargo insurance
requirements.
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(2) STANDARDS Maintain full common carrier cargo liability and
and claims standards applicable to domestic and international
commerce.

(3) UNIFORMITY Support uniformity in cargo liability limits,
time deadlines for filing claims and lawsuits, liability/
claims standards and burdens of proof applicable to modal
and multimodal common carriage.

B. The Purpose of H.R. 3919,

H.R. 3919 was introduced on September 19, 1983 by Congressman
William F. Clinger of Pennsylvania. This bill, if enacted, would
restore access for shippers and/or receivers of goods claimants
to the Federal District Courts to litigate loss and damage claims
valged at less than the present $10,000 minimum amount, as speci-
fied in Sections 1337 and 1445 of Title 28 of the United States

Code.

C. The History of Minimum Threshhold
Requirements in Title 28 for Litigation in
the Federal Courts,

Set forth below is a history of the pertinent actions by Congress
providing for Federal District Court jurisdiction to hear cases
where the amounts in controvery exceed the sum or value of mini-
mum amounts, exclusive of interest and costs.

1. 1948. Section 1337 was enacted by Congress to confer original
jurisdiction on the Federal District Courts to hear cases on the

regulation of commerce. NO MINIMUM WAS IMPOSED.
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2. 1948. sSection 1445 was enacted by Congress to confer removal
jurisdiction on the Federal District Courts to hear cases on the
regulation of commerce. A $3,000 MINIMUM WAS IMPOSED, exclusive

of interest and costs (June 25, 1948, 62 Stat 939).

3. 1958. Section 1331, which confers original jurisdiction on
the Federal District Courts in federal question cases arising

under the Constitution, laws and treaties of the United States,
was amended by Congress to INCREASE THE EXISTING $3,000 MINIMUM

TO A& $10,000 MINRIMUM (July 25, 1958, Public Law 85-554).

4. 1976. Section 1331 was amended by Congress to REMOVE THE
EXISTING $10,000 MINIMUM in cases brought against the United States

N

(October 21, 1976, Public Law 94-574).

5. 1978. Section 1337 was amended by Congress to ESTABLISH A

$10,000 MINIMUM (October 20, 1978, Public Law 95-486).

6. 1978. Section 1445 was amended by Congress to INCREASE THE

EXISTING $3,000 MINIMUM TO A $10,000 MINIMUM (October 20, 1978,

Public Law 95-486).

7. 1980. Section 1331 was amended by Congress to REMOVE THE
EXISTING $10,000 MINIMUM in all remaining federal question cases
not covered by the 1976 amendment (December 1, 1980, Public Law

96-486) .
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D. The Status of Minimum
Threshhold Requirements Applicable to
Cargo Loss and Damage

Section 11707 of the Interstate Commerce Act applies to cargo loss
and damage in United States commerce. This section is the recodi-
fied section of the law enacted on October 17, 1978 (Public Law
94~473). This provision was previously identified as Section 20
(11) of Part I of the Interstate Commerce Act and Section 219 of
Part II of such Act, applicable to rail and motor common carriers,
respectively. Section 11707 is referred to as "The Carmack

Amendment. "

By the above-cited amendment of Section 1331 in 1980 to REMOVE THE
$10,000 MINIMUM applicable to litigation on all federal questions,
this means that such minimum was removed almost four years ago on
all litigation involving all terms of the Interstate Commerce Act
except Carmack Amendment controversies. Today, federal question
cases arising under the Carmack Amendment are treated differently
from other federal question controversies. Hence, it is an anomaly
in the statutory system applicable to litigation in the Federal
District Courts that only cargo loss and damage cases are subject

to the $10,000 minimum,

E. The Reason for the 1978 Amendment
of Sections 1337 and 1445,

The 1978 amendments: to Sections 1337 and 1445 establishing the

$10,000 minimum amount for cargo loss and damage litigation were
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enacted without any participation in or review of such litigation

by the Interstate Commerce Commission.

The 1978 amendments were also enacted without the convening of
public hearings before any House or Senate Committee at which pri-
vate sector transport carriers and shippers could have been given

the opportunity to testify on such legislation.

The $10,000 amendment originated in the Senate, and was added to
the bill then under consideration regarding the authorization of

additional District Court and appellate judgeships (H.R. 7843).

Reportedly, the only known basis for such amendment was the fact
that a number of law suits on fresh produce claims had been in-
stituted in the Federal District Court for the District of
Massachusetts by a small group of receivers and their claim agent
in Boston. Such suits were then filed in such Court because of an
evidentiary ruling in the Massachusetts State Courts holding that
Federal inspection certificates were inadmissible as evidence.

This holding was later reversed.

Thus, the enactment of the $10,000 minimum was occasioned by a
momentary overload of specialized produce cases in only one state
(Massachusetts), yet it has since had nationwide application. This

requirement also applies only to Section 11707 cases under the



Interstate Commerce Act.

Moore's Federal Practice, Section 0.167[4], asks:

"Why pick on Carmack Amendment cases when the balance of
the Interstate Commerce Act, and all other federal laws,
remain free of the over $10,000 limitation2"

F. Today's Recourse for Cargo Shippers and Receivers ,

Historically, Federal.and state courts have exercised concurrent
jurisdiction over cargo loss and damage claims arising from ship-
ments in interstate commérce. Federal law prevails, however, ac-

cording to the U.S. Supreme Court. Adams Express Company v. Croninger,

226 U.S. 491 (1913).

The $10,000 MINIMUM threshhold requirement unfairly forces loss

and damage claimants to seek relief in state courts rather than
having their cases of lesser amount heard by Federal court judges
experienced in federal laws governing interstate commerce. Since
1978, parties at interest - shippers and carriers alike - have been
confronted by state court decisions rendered in all 50 states, each

one free to apply its own interpretation of common carrier liability.

Judges in local and state courts are not knowledgeabie about trans-
portation law and as the deregulation of transport spreads, a growing
number of conflicting state court decisions can be expected. There
is little doubt that uncertainty and confusion in this area of the
law will grow by virtue of varying state court action involving the

interpretation of the Carmack Amendment.
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G. The Interstate Commerce Commission
Supports the Relief Provided by H.R. 3919.

The Interstate Commerce Commission reviewed the $10,000 MINIMUM
REQUIREMENT for the first time in 1981 and advised Congress that
“The Commission recommends removal of the new {1978] inconsistency
so that Carmack Amendment controversies can be handled in the same

manner as other federal question cases.™ Rail Carrier Cargo Lia=-

bility Study Report, September 29, 1981, page 40 (excerpt attached).

H. Effect of Enacting H.R. 3919
on Court Caseload.

The Judicial Conference, by letter to Chairman Rodino of the House
Judiciary Committee, dated December 8, 1983, expresses concern about
"the large number of trivial claims that would arise from repeal of

the jurisdictional amount.*®

We respectfully submit that no "trivial claim" problem will result,
for the following reasons:

1. The request to repeal the jurisdictional amount is bottomed
on the occasional but important need for federal court interpreta-
tion of federal law. The need for federal litigation on legal
issues will govern the filing of lawsuits, not the amount of the

claim.
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2. Cargo loss and damage claims brought before Federal District
Courts will inevitably cost the claimant substantial dollars for
legal services, and other costs. Litigation of claims for the
sake of litigation is not a realistic prospect in today's economic

world.

3. In instances where loss and damage claims involve relatively
low amounts, absent substantial legal issues, arbitration mechanisms
are available at the Transportation Arbitration Board for shipper-
trucker disputes and the American Arbitration Association for

shipper-railroad disputes.

4. 1In 1984 a survey was conducted by the Council of represen-
tative shippers to ascertain the extent of 1983 cargo loss and
damage claims in interstate commerce. The attached exhibit

reflects the results. The highlights of this survey are as follows:

a. The average value of claims ranged from $128 to $716 per
claim.

b. The heavy preponderance of claims were below $5,000 in
value and would be taken to federal court only in in-
stances of substantial legal questions.

c. Any claim over $1,000 should not be regarded as "trivial",
whether taken to court or not.

Accordingly, the inpact of enacting H.R. 3919 would have little
effect on court caseloads while, at the same time, providing fair-
ness and due process to potential claimants now subjected to discrimi-

nation that will otherwise be maintained.

o
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I. Conclusion

The Shippers National Freight Claim Council respectfully urges the

enactment of H.R. 3919 by the 98th Congress.

Respectfully submitted,

et el

Robert E. Redding
Director of Federal Affairs
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SHIPPER CARGO CLAIMS SURVEY

TOTAL CLAIMS 1
2/ Average Value Claims over Claims $5,000 Claims below

Shipper=" Number {000) $10,000 to $10,000 $5,000

A 783 $271 2 3 778

B 29 152 - - 29

o 600 716 1. 5 594

D 2,236 241 3 5 2,226

E 2,288 128 - 25 2,263

F 308 576 8 25 283

G 1,405 481 4 21 1,384

1/ shippers A-F claims - truck only. Shipper G - rail only.

2/ shipper data were provided, subject to the condition of

company confidentiality.



89

EXCERPT FROM INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION RAIL
CARRIER CARGO LIABILITY STUDY REPORT

Analysis

Jurisdiction today is concurrent over interstate cargo claimg. Section
11707 (d) provides that a civil action may be brought in a district co of
_ the United States or in a state court However, federal law prevails.—
The Commission stated in Loss and Damage, supra, at 589-90:

Section 20(11) of the act provides a statutory cause of
action for loss or damage in transit caused by a carrier
even though the statute, in effect, merely recodifies

the common law right. 1In fact, it is sometimes anoma=-
lously called a right under the Federal common law. Car-
rier liability is determined with particular reference to
Federal Statutes and decisions, and the undisputed effect
of these is that although a carrier is not an insurer per
se, it, nonetheless, is fully liable for damage to or loss
of goods transported by it unless the loss or damage occur-
red as a result of one of the excepted cases. As a con-
sequence, a carrier is virtually an insurer and the Federal
law summarily invalidates carrier arguments to the contrary
unless there ig a correlationof the defense to an excepted
cause, Commodity Credit Corporation v. Norton 167 F. 24 161,
164 (1948). Neither the decisions of State courts which
may be to the contrary... may overcome this governing
principle. Missouri Pac. R. R. v. Elmore & Stahl, 377 U.sS.
134 (1964), rehearing denied, 377 U.S. 948; and Condokes v.
Southern Pacific Company, 303 F. Supp. 1158 (D. Mass. 1968).
Conflicting interpretations, therefore, would have to be re-
solved in the Federal Courts.

Since Federal law prevails, claims arising under section 11707 are
"federal questions" and the provisions of the Carmack Amendment govern ex-
clusively, regardless of whether the plaintiff asserts a federal question.

The right of removal to federal court, however, is limited. The $3,000 thresh-
hold established in 1914 for removal was increased to $10,000 in 1978.

A $10,000 minimum was required to originate in federal courts. Thethresh-
hold was raised to eliminate the inconsistency between removal and original
jurisdiction. Thus, legislative history of Pub. L. 95-486, which amended 28
U.S.C. §1337 and §1445(b), stated:

The Carmack amendment, 49 United States Code 20
(11), and 28 United States Code 1337, provide that
suits may be brought in federal court against a rail-
road or motor carrier. However, there is no provision

20/ Adams Express Co. v. Croninger, supra.
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in these statutes that assumes that the court will
only hear substantial claims. This is a basic in-
consistency with diversity and Federal question
jurisdiction, which require a $10,000 minimum
amount in controversy. 1978 U.S. Cong. & Adm. News,
Page 3612,

A new inconsistency exists now that Congress has recently removed the
$10,000 threshhold for original jurisdiction in federal question cases.
(Pub. L. 96-486.) Today, federal questions cases arising under the Carmack
Amendment are treated differently from other federal question controversies.
Moore's Federal Practice §0.167[4] asks, "why pick on Carmack Amendment cases
when the bazlance of the Interstate Commerce Act, and all other federal laws,
remain free of the over $10,000 limitation?”

The Commission recommends removal of the new inconsistency so that
Carmack Amendment controversies can be handled in the same manner as other

federal question cases.
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Mr. KASTENMEIER. If there are other statements to be submitted
on that legislation, they, too, may be received.

That concludes the hearing today.

[Whereupon, at 2:30 p.m., the subcommittee was adjourned, to re-
convene subject to the call of the Chair.]
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August 7, 1984.
5. A Proposal for a Statesboro Division of the Federal District Court, South-
ern District of Georgia, and Addendum.
6. A Proposal for the Continuation of the Swainsboro Division of the United
States District Court for the Southern District of Georgia.



APPENDIX I
LEGISLATIVE MATERIALS

98tH CONGRESS
129 H, R. 6163

To amend title 28, United States Code, with respect to the places where court
shall be held in certain judicial districts, and for other purposes.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

AvgusT 10, 1984

Mr. KasTENMEIER (for himself, Mrs. ScHROEDER, Mr. MOORHEAD, and Mr.
HypE) introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee on
the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend title 28, United States Code, with respect to the
places where court shall be held in certain judicial districts,
and for other purposes.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Con_qress assembled,
That this Act may be cited as the ‘“Federal District Court
Organization Act of 1984".

SEc. 2. The second sentence of subsection (c) of section

112 of title 28, United States Code, is amended to read as

S S Ov e W N

follows:

(95)
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2
1 “Court for the Eastern District shall be held at Brook-
2 lyn, Hauppauge, and Hempstead (including the village of
3 Uniondale).”. |
4 SEC. 3. (a) Subsection (a) of section 93 of title 28,

5 United States Code, is amended—

6 (1) in paragraph (1) by striking out “De Kalb,”

7 and “McHenry,”; and

8 (2) in paragraph (2)—

9 (A) by inserting “De Kalb,” immediately
10 after “Carroll,”’; and
11 (B) by inseyting “McHenry,” immediately
12 after “Lee,”. ‘
13 {b) The amendments made by subsection (a) of this sec-

-

14/tioi1 shall apply t0 any action commenced in the United
15 States District Court for the Northern District of Illinois on
16 or after the effective date of this Act, and shall not affect any
17 action pending in such court on such effective date.

18 SEc. 4. The second sentence of subsection (b) of section
19 93 of title 28, United States Code, is amended by inserﬁng
- 20 “Champaign/Urbana,” before “Danville”.

21 Sec. 5. (a) Subsection (b) of section 124 of title 28,
22 United States Code, is amended—

23 (1) by striking out “six divisions”’ and inserting in

24 lieu thereof *“‘seven divisions’’;

HR 6163 1H
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3
(2) in paragraph (4) by striking out *“, Hidalgo,
Starr,”’; and
(3) by adding at the end thereof the following:
“(7) The McAllen Division comprises the counties
of Hidalgo and Starr.
“Court for the McAllen Division shall be held at McAllen.”.

(b) The amendments made by subsection (a) of this sec-
tion shall apply to any action commenced in the United
States District Court for the Southern District of Texas on or
after the effective date of this Act, and shall not affect any
action pending in such court on such effective date.

SEc. 6. (a) Paragraph (1) of section 90(a) of title 28,
United States Code, is amended—

(1) by inserting ‘“Fannin,” after ‘“Dawson,”;
(2) by inserting “Gilmer,” after ‘“Forsyth,”; and
(3) by inserting “Pickens,” after “Lumpkin,”.

(b) Paragraph (2) of section 90(a) of title 28, United
States Code, is amended by striking out ‘“Fannin,”,
“Gilmer,”, and ‘“‘Pickens,”.

(© Paragrz;ph (6) of section 90(c) of title 28, United
States Code, is amended by striking out ‘“Swainshoro” each
place it appears and inserting in lieu thereof *Stateshoro”.

- (d) The amendments made by this section shall apply to
any action commenced in the United States District Court for

the Northern District of Georgia on or after the effective date

HR 6163 IH
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4
of this Act, and shall not affect any action pending in such
court on such effective date. ~

SEc. 7. Section 85 of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by inserting ‘“Boulder,” before “Denver”.

SEC. 8. The second sentence of section 126 of title 28,
United States Code, is amended by inserting “Bennington,”
before ‘‘Brattleboro”.

SEC. 9. (2) The amendments made by this Act shall take
effect on January 1, 1985.

(b) The amendments made by this Act shall not affect
the composition, or preclude the service, of any grand or petit
jury summoned, empaneled, or actually serving on the effec-
tive date of this Act.

@)

HR 6163 IH
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FEDERAL DISTRICT COURT ORGANIZATION ACT OF 1984

SEPTEMBER 24, 1984.—Committed to the Committee of the Whole House on the State
of the Union and ordered to be printed

Mr. KASTENMEIER, from the Committee on the Judiciary,
submitted the following

REPORT

[To accompany H.R. 6163]

[Including cost estimate of the Congressional Budget Office]

The Committee on the Judiciary, to whom was referred the bill
(H.R. 6163) to amend title 28, United States Code, with respect to
the places where court shall be held in certain judicial districts,
and for other purposes, having considered the same, report favor-
ably thereon without amendment and recommend that the bill do
pass.

PURPOSE OF THE LEGISLATION

The purpose of the proposed legislation is to realign the bound-
aries of divisions within three judicial districts, to statutorily
create an additional place of holding court in four judicial districts,
and to change the place of holding court in one judicial district. In
short, the legislation modifies the organization and placement of
Federal district courts so as to better reflect the changing demo-
graphic patterns and varying societal needs in six states.

BACKGROUND

Each Congress, several bills are introduced to change the geo-
graphic organization of the Federal courts. It generally has been
the policy of the subcommittee to refrain from authorizing new
places of holding court or making changes in the organizational or
geographical configuration of individual judicial districts unless
such changes have been endorsed by the judicial branch of govern-
ment—through the Judicial Conference of the United States—and

31-006 O
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the executive branch—through the United States Department of
Justice.

The Judicial branch has set strict standards for such endorse-
ments. The Judicial Conference approved the following clarified
statement of policy at its September 1978 meeting:

The Judicial Conference reaffirms its previously stated
belief that changes in the geographical configuration and
organization of existing federal judicial districts should be
enacted only after a showing of strong and compelling
need. Therefore, whenever Congress requests the Confer-
ence’s views on bills to:

1. create new judicial districts;

2. consolidate existing judicial districts within a state;

3. create new divisions within an existing judicial district;

4. abolish divisions within an existing judicial district;

5. transfer counties from an existing division or district to
another division or district;

6. authorize a location or community as a statutorily
designated place at which ‘“count shall be held” under
Chapter 5 of title 28 of the United States Code; or

7. waive the provisions of Section 142 of title 28, United
States Code respecting the furnishing of accommodations at
places of holding court—

The Director of the Administrative Office shall transmit
each such bill to both the chief judge of each affected dis-
trict and the chief judge of the circuit in which each such
district is located, requesting that the district court and
the judicial council for the circuit evaluate the merits of
the proposal and formulate an opinion of approval or dis-
approval to be reviewed by the Conference’s Court Admin-
istration Committee in recommending action by the Con-
ference. In each district court and circuit council evalua-- -
tion, the views of the affected U.S. Attorneys offices, as
representative of the views of the Department of Justice,
shall be considered in addition to caseload, judicial admin-
istration, geographical, and community-convenience fac-
tors. Only when a proposal has been approved both by the
district courts affected and by the appropriate circuit coun-
cil, and only after both have filed a brief report summariz-
ing their reasons for their approval, with the Court Ad-
ministration Committee, shall the Committee review the
propolsal and recommend action to the Judicial Confer-
ence.

Thus, when a hearing was scheduled on the several bills relating
to the geographic organization of the Federal courts, the subcom-
mittee carefully considered the written and oral testimony of the
Judicial Conference.?

! Memorandum to all Circuit Court Judges, District Court Judges, and Circuit Executives
dated October 12, 1978, from William E. Foley, Director, Administrative Office of the United
States Courts.

2 See District Court Organization: Hearings Before the Subcomm. on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Adminijstration of Justice of the Comm. on the Judiciary, 98th Cong., 2d Sess. (1984)
gtsas}tlindgny]of William Foley) [hereinafter referred to as Hearings on District Court Organization,

t! ng.}.
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The Subcommittee also requested and considered the testimony
of the executive branch of government. The Department of Justice
generally consults with the United States Attorneys offices in the
affected districts, who are able to assess local needs and conditions.
The Department of Justice also considers the fiscal impact of the
proposals, including the cost of obtaining the necessary office space
and per diem and travel costs for court personnel. On the basis of
the recommendations of the respective U.S. Attorneys and the an-
ticipated fiscal impact, the Department is able to formulate a clear
and consistent position on court organization issues.?

In addition, written materials in support of the proposals were
solicited from the sponsoring members of the various bills.

The following discussion of the proposed legislation is divided
into two parts: proposals to change divisions within districts and
gfgposals to create or change places of holding court within judicial

istricts.

A. PROPOSALS TO CHANGE DIVISIONS WITHIN DISTRICTS

1. Northern District of Georgia.—The Northern District of Geor-
gia is divided into four divisions: the Gainesville, Atlanta, Rome
and Newman Divisions. The proposed legislation would move three
counties—Fannin, Gilmer, and Pickens—from the Atlanta Division
to the Gainesville Division.

The testimony received indicated that both divisions have a full
complement of facilities and court-related personnel. However, the
caseload in the Atlanta Division continues to grow both in the
quantity and complexity of cases filed, while criminal filings in the
Gainsville Division have decreased. Therefore, it appears reasona-
ble to reduce the Atlanta Division’s caseload by transferring to
Gainsville the  cases arising from primarily rural counties of
Fannin, Gilmer and Pickins.

The three counties are geographically located closer to Gaines-
ville than to Atlanta. In the most extreme case, Fannin County is
nearly 60 miles closer to Gainesville. Thus, jurors, attorneys, and
other interested parties have indicated a preference to travel to
Gainsville rather than traveling the mountainous roads to Atlanta.
In addition, the Government could realize a savings in the mileage
fees paid to jurors who are called to jury service from these three
counties.

The proposed legislation is supported by the bar associations of
the affected counties and by U. § Dlstnct Court Judge William C.
O’Kelley, who is assigned to the Gainesville Division. No opposition
to the proposal has been identified.

2. Northern District of Illinois.—The Northern District of Illinois
is comprised of two divisions—the Eastern Division and the west-
ern Division. The proposed legislation would transfer McHenry and
DeKalb counties from the Eastern Division to the Western Divi-
gion.

Court for the Eastern Division is held in Chicago; court for the
Western Division is held in Rockford, the second-largest city in Illi-

3 See Hearings on Federal Court tion, 98th Cong. (statement of Dennis F. Mulh.na.
Deputy Assistant Attorney Geneml U parhnent of Justice).
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nois. The eastern Division docket is heavily overloaded and the -
judge who serves the Western Division currently divides his time
between Rockford and Chicago. Transferring McHenry and DeKalb
counties will shift approximately 200,000 people from the Eastern
Division to the Western Division. Cases arising in those two coun-
ties will be placed on the Rockford docket, thereby relieving the
heavy caseload in Chicago.-

McHenry and DeKalb counties are geographlcally more conven-
ient, to Rockford than Chicago. Thus, attorneys, jurors and others
in those counties will find access to a Federal court in Rockford
easier and less expensive.

The caseload in Rockford would increase sharply as a result of
this proposal. However, the facilities in Rockford are currently
under-utilized and it appears that the existing facilities are more
than adequate to handle the increase. In addition, the increased fi}-
ings would likely justify placement of a full-time judge in Rockford,
thereby making more efficient use of the courthouse there. Because
of the exisiting facilities and personnel, the anticipated costs are
minimal.

The proposal enjoys the support of the McHenry and DeKalb
county bar associations, as well as the bar associations from all of
the other counties in the Western Division and the Chief Judge of
the Northern District of Illinois. In addition, both the Judicial Con-
ference and the Department of Justice have endorsed the proposal.

3. Southern District of Texas.—The Southern Distict of Texas is
currently divided into six divisions. The Brownsville Division pres-
ently covers a four-county area which is about 150 miles long. The
proposed legislation would transfer Hidalgo and Starr counties
from the Brownsville Division to a newly-created McAllen Division,
and would leave Cameron and Willacy counties in the Brownsville
Divison. Under the proposal, one of the two judges currently sitting
in Brownsville would be transferred to the McAllen Division.

The testimony received by the subcommittee indicated that the
vast geographical area currently covered by the Brownsville Divi-
sion necessitates enormous travel costs for court and executive
branch employees. The high number of criminal arrests which
occur along the Mexican border in the Brownsville Division has
created costly prisoner transportation and security problems which
would be alleviated with the establishment of a facility in McAllen
which could be used for temporarily housing prisoners. Approxi-
mately 58% of the jurors summoned to serve in the Brownsville Di-
vision must travel to court from Hidalgo and Starr counties, the
two counties farthest from Brownsville, creating tremendous incon-
venience for the Jurors and increased travel costs for the Govern-
ment.

The creation of a new McAllen Division will significantly reduce
the cost of administering justice in the four-county area which cur-
rently constitutes the Brownsville Division. The projected savings
in jury costs alone is $24,000. In addition, the savings resulting
from reduced costs of transporting prisoners and the savings antici-
pated by the executive agencies in such areas as travel, per diem,
transportation, vehicle depreciation and telecommunications is pro-
jected to total approximately $431,400 annually. A U.S. Federal
building currently exists in McAllen, and all of the executive agen-
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cies involved with the court already have duty stations or offices in
the McAllen Area. As a consequence, the projected cost of $123,500
per year to acquire the necessary space for courtrooms, judge's
chambers and clerk’s offices is, in comparison, negligible.

The proposal is endorsed by the bar association of Hidalgo and
Starr counties, the Judicial Confidence and the Department of Jus-
tice.

B. PLACES OF HOLDING COURT PROPOSALS

1. Central District of Illinois.—The State of Illinois is divided
into three judicial districts—Northern, Central and Southern.
Court for the Central District is currently held at Danville, Peoria,
Quincy, Rock Island, and Springfield. The proposed legislation
would add Champaign/Urbana as an additional place of holding
court in the Central District.

One of three Federal judges in the Central District currently sits
in Danville, near the eastern border of Illinois. The testimony and
material submitted indicate that the civil docket in Danville has
more than doubled in the last five years, from 250 cases filed in
1979 to 569 in 1983; and that 485 civil suits have been filed during
the first half of this year. As a result of the burgeoning caseload,
additional court facilities are necessary in this part of the state.
Danville is no longer the center of population in this part of Illi-
nois. Champaign/Urbana lies within the largest county in the area,
and is more centrally located to the bulk of the population there.
In addition, the three interstate highways to Champaign/Urbana
and superior air and bus service make it more accessible then Dan-
ville for lawyers, litigants and jurors. The University of Illinois Col-
lege of Law is located in Champaign/Urbana. The law library there
would be of great assistance to the judges and the Federal district
court; and the law students would be available to assist in provid-
ing counsel to prisoners in pro se cases.

The facilities in Danville are inadequate and funds will have to
be expended to build an additional courtroom in this part of the
state. A large Federal building currently exists in Champaign/
Urbana; thus, the cost of adding a courtroom to that building is an-
ticipated to be no higher than the cost of adding a courtroom to the
building in Danville.

It was stressed in the supporting documents that Champaign/
Urbana will be an additional place of holding court, and that Dan-
ville will not be abandoned as a court site. The only opposition to
the proposal came from the Vermilion County Bar Association, the
county in which Danville is located, which expressed concern over
whether Federal court will continue to be held in Danville. Federal
Judge Harold A. Baker has indicated that Danville will remain his
official station.

The three judges in the Central District of Illinois, as well as the
Judicial Conference and the Department of Justice, support this
proposal.

2. Eastern District of New York.—The State of New York is divid-
ed into four judicial districts—Northern, Southern, Eastern, and
Western. Court for the Eastern District is currently 'held in Brook-
lyn and Hempstead (including the village of Uniondale in Nassau
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County). The proposed legislation will add Hauppauge as a place of
holding court in the Eastern District.

Hauppauge is located in Suffolk County, Long Island. The testi-
mony received by the subcommittee indicates that Suffolk County
has experienced tremendous growth in recent years; its current
population is approximately 1.3 million. The corresponding case-
load increase has resulted in severe overcrowding of the existing fa-
cilities in the Eastern District. Approximately 20% of the district’s
total caseload arises in Suffolk County, where residents may spend
as much as four hours traveling to the courthouse in Uniondale.
Although Hauppauge is only 35 miles from Uniondale, the drive
along the Long Island Expressway is time-consuming and imposes
.a great hardship on litigants, lawyers, jurors and witnesses.

The creation of two additional Federal judgeships as part of the
Bankruptcy Amendments and Federal Judgeship Act of 1984 4
makes the need for additional space even more critical. The antici-

ated cost of leasing the necessary space in Suffolk County is
§251,200 per year. It is believed that leasing comparable space in
Brooklyn would be considerably more costly.

This proposal has been endorsed by the Judicial Council of the
Second Circuit, the judges of the Eastern District, the Administra-
tive Office of the U.S. Courts and the Department of Justice. No
opposition to the proposal has been identified.

3. Judicial District of Vermont.—The State of Vermont consti-
tutes one judicial district. Court is currently held at Brattleboro,
Burlington, Montpelier, Rutland, Saint Johnsbury, and Windsor.
The proposed legislation would designate Bennington as an addi-
tional place of holding court.

The establishment of Bennington as a place of holding court will
be useful to the citizens in southwestern Vermont, who currently
must travel to Rutland or Brattleboro. The distance to both cities is
substantial, and the drive becomes an even greater hardship
during the snowy winter months.

Vermont recently acquired the services of a third full-time feder-
al judge. Another judge, Honorable James Holdén, recently took
senior status and is still hearing cases. Judge Holden has secured
the approval of the Vermont Supreme Court to use state court fa-
cilities in Bennington. Thus, only nominal costs for leasing space
for chambers in a nearby office building will be incurred under this
proposal. In addition, this will obviate the need to acquire space in
Rutland to accommodate the new judge who will be replacing
Judge Holden.

The Judicial Conference, the Department of Justice, and the Ver-
mont Bar Association support the proposal.

4. Judicial District of Colorado.—The State of Colorado consti-
tues one judicial district. Court is curréntly held at Denver, Duran-
go, Grand Junction, Montrose, Pueblo, and Sterling. The proposed
legislation would designate Boulder as an additional place of hold-
ing court.

This proposal is aimed at alleviating the congestion in the
Denver facility, and making the Federal court more accessible to
the citizens of Boulder. The materials submitted indicate that cases

4 Pub. L. No. 98-353.
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heard in Boulder would only involve litigants from that area. Court
would be held in the moot courtroom at the University of Colorado
Fleming School of Law in Boulder at no cost to the Federal govern-
ment. The district judge who would sit in Boulder has indicated
that the facilities at the law school are adequate for his needs and
no additional space would be required. Finally, this proposal would
provide an educational benefit to the students at the Fleming
School of Law.

The proposal is endorsed by Chief Judge Sherman Finesilver,
District Judge Jim Carrigan, the Boulder County Bar Assocnatlon,
the Dean of the Law School, the Judicial Conference, and the De-
partment of Justice.

5. Southern District of Georgia.—The State of Georgia is divided
into three judicial districts—Northern, Middle and Southern. The
Southern District of Georgia is divided into six division. The pro-
posed legislation would change the headquarters of the Swainsboro
Division to Statesboro, rename the division as the “Statesboro Divi-
sion,” and eliminate the designation of Swainsboro as a place of
holdmg court.

The testimony and other materials submitted in support of this
proposal show that Statesboro is the geographical, population, and
commercial center for the region. The existing Federal courthouse
in Swainsboro is in disrepair and no longer adequately serves the
needs of the division. By contrast, a new state courthouse exists in
Statesboro and space for Federal court would be available in that
building at no cost to the Federal government. In addition, the sup-
port facilities in Statesboro—restaurants, motels and hotels—are
;gstly superior, both in number and quality, to those in Swains-

ro.

The proposal is supported by all the Federal judges in the South-
ern District, the bar associations in the Statesboro area, the Judi-
cial Conference, and the Department of Justice. Opposition to the
proposal comes from several bar associations in the Swainsboro
area.

STATEMENT

On August 9, 1984, the Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice held a one-day hearing on ten
legislative proposals which affect district court organization.

Testimony was received from the Honorable E (Kika) de la
Garza, the Honorable Robert J. Mrazek, the Administrative Office
of the U.S. Courts (William Weller, accompanied by Christy E.
Massie), and the U.S. Department of Justice (Dennis F. Mullins, ac-
companied by David J. Karp and Alfreda Robinson-Bennett). Writ-
ten statements were received from Hon. Robert A. Roe, Hon. Ed
Jenkins, Hon. Lynn Martin, Hon. Carroll Hubbard; Hon. Edward
Madigan, Hon. James M. Jeffords, and Hon. Patricia Schroeder.®

®In conducting its hearings on all pendmg 1 tive pro, the subcommittee followed
the pattern setmgm previous Congresses. See ral Dlstnctpog:l:r't Organization Act of 1978:
Hearings Before the Subcomm. on Courts, Civil Liberties, and the Administration of Justice of

the Comm. on the Judiciary, 95th Coxgg 2 Sesa. (1978); Federal Court Organization and Fifth
Circuit Division: Hearings efore the Subcomm. on Courts, Civil beemeo, and the Administra-
tion of Justice of the Comm. on the Judiciary, 96th Cong., 2d Sess. (1980 -
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Following the hearing on August 9, a draft omnibus bill was cir-
culated to the Members of the Subcommittee. With the exception
of the proposal to move the district court headquarters in Swains-
boro, Georgia to Statesboro, the omnibus bill contained only non-
controversial proposals. The Statesboro proposal was included in
the omnibus bill on the basis of its support from the Judicial Con-
ference and the Department of Justice. The bills for which opposi-
tion had been identified have been placed in-a study category, and
action on them has not been foreclosed.

The Subcommittee proceeded to mark up the draft bill, and
unanimously voted to report a clean bill (H.R. 6163) to the full
Committee. No amendments were offered.

On September 18, 1984, the full Judiciary Committee considered
H.R. 6163 and, by voice vote, a quorum of Members being present,
ordered the bill reported.

SECTION-BY-SECTION ANALYSIS

Section 1 provides that the proposed legislation may be referred
to as the “Federal District Court Organization Act of 1984.”

Section 2 amends 28 U.S.C. § 112(c) to designate Hauppauge as an
additional place of holding court ifor the Eastern District of New
York. )

Section 3(a) amends 28 U.S.C. §93(a) (1) and (2) by transferring
McHenry and DeKalb Counties from the Eastern Division of the
Northern District of Illinois to the Western Division of that dis-
trict.

Section 3(b) provides that the transfer of McHenry and DeKalb
Counties shall have no effect on actions which are pending in Dis-
trict Court for the Northern District of Illinois on the effective date
of this Act.

Section 4 amends 28 U.S.C. §93(b) by designating Champaign/
Urbana as an additional place of holding court for the Central Dis-
trict of Illinois.

Section 5(a) amends 28 U.S.C. §124(b) by creating the McAllen
Division of the Southern District of Texas, and by transferring Hi-
dalgo and Starr Counties from the Brownsville Division of that dis-
trict to the McAllen Division.

Section 5(b) provides that the amendments made by section 5(a)
shall have no effect on actions which are pending in the Southern
District of Texas on the effective date of this Act.

Section 6 (a) and (b) amend 28 U.S.C. §90(a) by transferring the
counties of Fannin, Gilmer, and Pickens from the Atlanta Division
of the Northern District of Georgia to the Gainesville Division of
that District.

Section 6(c) amends 28 U.S.C. § 90(c) by moving the headquarters
of the Swainsboro Division of the Southern District of Georgia to
Statesboro, renaming the division as the “Statesboro Division,” and
repealing the designation of Swainsboro as a place of holding court
in the Southern District of Georgia.

Section 6(d) provides that the transfer of three counties from the
Atlanta Division of the Northern District of Georgia to the Gaines-
ville Division of that district shall have no effect on actions which
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are pending in District Court for the Northern District of Georgia
on the effective date of this Act.

Section 7 amends 28 U.S.C. § 85 by designating Boulder as an ad-
ditional place of holding court for the Judicial District of Colorado.

Section 8 amends 28 U.S.C. §126 by designating Bennington as
an additional place of holding court for the Judicial District of Ver-
mont.

Section 9 provides that the effective date of this legislation is
January 1, 1985.

OvVERsIGHT FINDINGS

In regard to clause 2(1X3) of rule XI of the Rules of the House of
Representatives, the committee recognizes that, in addition to its
responsibility to create judgeships pursuant to fair, systematic and
open procedures, it should resolve questions relating to places of
holding court and to district and division dividing lines in a similar
manner. As a consequence, it is the view of the committee that the
processing of district court organization legislation is most effi-
ciently and expeditiously dealt with by formulation of an omnibus
bill. Moreover, in this regard, the committee feels that it is better
able to sort out meritorious and noncontroversial proposals from
those requiring more study or consensus. ..

In regard to clause 2(1X3XD) of rule XI of the Rules of the House
of Representatives, no oversight findings have been submitted to
the committee by the Committee on Government Operations.

NEw BUDGET AUTHORITY

In regard to clause 2(1X3XB) of rule XI of the Rules of the House
of Representatives, the bill creates no new budget authority or in-
creased tax expenditures for the Federal judiciary.

INFLATIONARY IMPACT STATEMENT

Pursuant to clause 2(1X4) of rule XI of the Rules of the House of
Representatives, the Committee feels that the bill will have no
foreseeable inflationary 1mpact on prices or costs in the operation
of the national economy.

FEDERAL Apvisory CoMmMITTEE AcT OF 1972

The Committee finds that this legislation does not create any
new advisory committees within the meaning of the Federal Advi-
sory Committee Act of 1972.

Cost ESTIMATE

In compliance with clause 7 of rule XII of the Rules of the
House of Representatives, the committee estimates that no costs
will be incurred in carrying out the provisions of the reported bill.

STATEMENT OF THE CONGRESSIONAL BubpGeT OFFICE

Pursuant to clause 2(AX3XC) of rule XI of the Rules of the House
of Representatives, and section 408 of the Congressional Budget



108

Act of 1974, the following is the cost estimate on H.R. 6163 pre-
pared by the Congressional Budget Office.

U.S. CONGRESS,
CONGRESSIONAL BUDGET OFFICE,
. Washington, DC, September 20, 1984.
Hon. PETer W. RobiNo, Jr.,
Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary,
Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, DC.

Dear MRr. CHAIRMAN: The Congressional Budget Office has re-
viewed H.R. 6163, the Federal District Court Organization Act of
1984, as ordered reported by the House Committee on the Judici-
ary, September 18, 1984. We estimate that no significant cost to the
federal government or to state or local governments would result
from enactment of this bill.

H.R. 6163 would change the boundaries of divisions within cer-
tain judicial districts, would designate additional places of holding
court in certain judicial districts, and would move the place of
holding court in one judicial district. The changes would be made
within judicial districts in the states of New York, Georgia, Texas,
Illinois, Vermont, and Colorado. The realignments made by H.R.
6163 are expected to result in increased costs to the federal govern-
ment in some areas, which would be offset by savings in others.
Therefore, CBO estimates that no significant costs to the federal
government would result from enactment of this bill.

If you wish further details on this estimate, we will be pleased to
provide them.

Sincerely,
Eric HANUSHEK
(For Rudolph G. Penner, Director).

CoMMITTEE VOTE

H.R. 6163 was reported by the Committee on the Judiciary by
voice vote, a quorum of Members having been present.

CHANGES IN ExisTING LAw MADE BY THE BILL, As REPORTED

In compliance with clause 3 of rule XIII of the Rules of the
House of Representatives, changes in existing law made by the bill,
as reported, are shown as follows (existing law proposed to be omit-
ted is enclosed in black brackets, new matter is printed in italic,
existing law in which no change is proposed is shown in roman):

TITLE 28, UNITED STATES CODE

* * * * * * *

PART I—ORGANIZATION OF COURTS

* * % * * * *

CHAPTER 5—DISTRICT COURTS

* * * * * * *
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§ 85. Colorado

Colorado constitutes one judicial district.
Court shall be held at Boulder, Denver, Durango, Grand
Junction, Montrose, Pueblo, and Sterling.

* b * . * b *

§ 90. Georgia

Georgia is divided into three judicial districts to be known as the
Northern, Middle, and Southern Districts of Georgia.

Northern District

(a) The Northern District comprises four divisions.

(1) The Gainesville Division comprises the counties of Banks,
Barrow, Dawson, Fannin, Forsyth, Gilmer, Habersham, Hall,
Jackson, Lumpkin, Pickens, Rabun, Stephens, Towns, Union,
and White.

l(llourt for the Gainesville Division shall be held at Gaines-
ville.

(2) The Atlanta Division comprises the counties of Cherokee,
Clayton, Cobb, De Kalb, Douglas, [Fannin,] Fulton,
ga(iilmer,] Gwinnett, Henry, Newton, [Pickens,] and Rock-

e
Court for the Atlanta Division shall be held at Atlanta.

Southern District

©) T(hlt)a §01;1t}.1ern District comprises six divisions.

(6) The [Swainsboro] Statesboro Division comprises the
counties of Bulloch, Candler, Emanuel, Jefferson, Jenkins, and
Toombs.

Court for the [Swainsboro] Statesboro Division shall be
held at [Swainsboro.] Statesboro.

§ 93. Illinois

Illinois is divided into three judicial districts to be known as the
Northern, Central, and Southern Districts of Illinois.

Northern District

(a) The Northern District comprises two divisions.

(1) The Eastern Division comprises the counties of Cook [De
Kalb,] Du Page, Grundy, Kane, Kendall, Lake, La Salle,
[McHenry,] and Will.

Court for the Eastern Division shall be held at Chicago.

(2) The Western Division comprises the counties of Boone,
Carroll, De Kalb, Jo Daviess, Lee, McHenry, Ogle, Stephenson,
Whltes1de, and Wmnebago
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Court for the Western Division shall be held at Freeport and
Rockford.

Central District

(b) The Central District comprises the counties of Adams, Brown,
Bureau, Cass, Champaign, Christian, Coles, De Witt, Douglas,
Edgar, Ford, Fulton, Greene, Hancock, Henderson, Henry, Iroquois,
Kankakee, Knox, Livingston, Logan, McDonough, McLean, Macou-
pin, Macon, Marshall, Mason, Menard, Mercer, Montgomery,
Morgan, Moultrie, Peoria, Piatt, Pike, Putman, Rock Island, Sanga-
mon, Schuyler, Scott, Shelby, Stark, Tazewell, Vermilion, Warren,
and Woodford.

Court for the Central District shall be held at Champaign/
Urbana, Danville, Peoria, Quincy, Rock Island, and Springfield.

* * * * * * *

§ 112. New York

New York is divided into four judicial districts to be known as
the Northern, Southern, Eastern, and Western Districts of New
York. '

Northern District

(a)ttt

* * * * * * *

Eastern District

(c) The Eastern District comprises the counties of Kings, Nassau,
Queens, Richmond, and Suffolk and concurrently with the South-
ean kDistricf;, the waters within the counties of Bronx and New

ork.

[Court for the Eastern District shall be held at Brooklyn
and Hempstead (including the village of Uniondale).]

Court for the Eastern District shall be held at Brooklyn,
galuj)pauge, and Hempstead (including the village of Union-
ale).

* * * * * * *

§ 124. Texas

Texas is divided into four judicial districts to be known as the
Northern, Southern, Eastern, and Western Districts of Texas.

Northern District
(a) ® & %

Southern District

(b) The Southern District comprises[six] seven divisions.
(1) The Galveston Division comprises the counties of Bra-
zoria, Chambers, Galveston, and Matagorda.
Court for the Galveston Division shall be held at Galveston.
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(2) The Houston Division comprises the counties of Austin,
Brazos, Colorado, Fayette, Fort Bend, Grimes, Harris, Madison,
Montgomery, San Jucinto, Walker, Waller, and Wharton.

Court for the Houston Division shall be held at Houston.

(3) The Laredo Division comprises the counties of Jim Hogg,
La Salle, McMullen, Webb, and Zapata.

Court for the Laredo division shall be held at Laredo.

(4) The Brownsville Division comprises the counties of Cam-
eron, [Hidalgo, Starr,] and Willacy.

) l(l)ourt for the Brownsville Division shall be held at Browns-
ville.

(5) The Victoria Division comprises the counties of Calhoun,
DeWitt, Goliad, Jackson, Lavaca, Refugio, and Victoria.

Court for the Victoria Division shall be held at Victoria.

(6) The Corpus Christi Division comprises the counties of
Aransas, Bee, Brooks, Duval, Jim Wells, Kenedy, Kleberg, Live
oak, Nueces, and San Patricio.

c }?ourt for the Corpus Christi Division shall be held at Corpus
risti.

(?) The McAllen Division comprises the counties of Hidalgo

- and Starr.
Court for the McAllen Division shall be held at McAllen.

§ 126. Vermont

Vermont constitutes one judicial district.
Court shall be held at Bennington, Battleboro, Burlington,
Montpelier, Rutland, Saint Johnsbury, and Windor.

* * * * * * *

O
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Public Law 98-620
98th Congress
: : An Act

To amend title 28, United States Code. with respect to the places where court shall be
held in certain judicial districts. and for other purposes.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representatives of the
United States of America in Congress assembled,

TITLE 1

SHORT TITLE

Sec. 101. This title may be cited as the *“Trademark Clarification

Act of 1984".
AMENDMENT TO THE TRADEMARK ACT

Sec. 102. Section 14(c) of the Trademark Act of 1946, commonly
known as the Lanham Trademark Act (15 U.S.C. 1064(c)) is amended
by adding before the semicolon at the end of such section a period
and the following: “'A registered mark shall not be deemed to be the
common descriptive name of goods or services solely because such
mark is also used as a name of or to identify a unique product or
service. The primary significance of the registered mark to the
relevant public rather than purchaser motivation shall be the test
for determining whether the registered mark has become the
common descriptive name of goods or services in cornection with
which it has been used’”.

DEFINITIONS

¢ I?Ec. 103. Section 45 of such Act (15 U.S.C. 1127) is amended as
ollows:

(1) Strike out “The term ‘trade-mark’ includes any word,
name, symbol, or device or any combination thereof adopted
and used by a manufacturer or merchant to identify his goods
-and distinguish them from those manufactured or sold by
others.” and insert in lieu thereof the following: “The term
‘trademark’ includes any word, name, symbol, or device or any
combination thereof adopted and used by a manufacturer or
merchant to identify and distinguish his goods, including a
_unique product, from those manufactured or sold by others and
to indicate the source of the goods, even if that source is
unknown.”.

(2) Strike out ‘“The term ‘service mark’ means a mark used in
the sale or advertising of services to identify the services of one
person and distinguish them from the services of others.” and
insert in lieu thereof the following: “The term ‘service mark’
means a mark used in the sale or advertising of services to
identify and distinguish the services of one person, including a
unique service, from the services of others and to indicate the
source of the services, even if that source is unknown.”.

51-139 0 - 85 (674)

[HR. 6163]

" Trademark

Clarification Act
of 1984.

15 USC 1051
note.
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(3) Add at the end of subparagraph (b) in the paragraph which
begins “A mark shall be deemed to be ‘abandoned’’’, the follow-
ing new sentence: "Purchaser motivation shall not be a test for
determining abandonment under this subparagraph.”.

JUDGMENTS

Sec. 104. Nothing in this title shall be construed to provide a basis
for reopening of any final judgment entered prior to the date of
enactment of this title.

State Justice TITLE 1
Institute Act of
1984. SHORT TITLE
42 USC 10701 Sec. 201. This title may be cited as the “State Justice Institute Act
note. of 1984,
DEFINITIONS
42 USC 10701. Skc. 202. As used in this title, the term—

(1) “Board”’ means the Board of Directors of the Institute;

(2) “Director’’ means the Executive Director of the Institute;

(3) “Governor’* means the Chief Executive Officer of a State;

(4) “Institute” means the State Justice Institute;

(5) “recipient” means any grantee, contractor, or recipient of
financial assistance under this title;

(6) “State” means any State of the United States, the District
of Columbia, the Commonwealth of Puerto Rico, the Virgin
Islands, Guam, American Samoa, the Northern Mariana
Islands, the Trust Territory of the Pacific Islands, and any other
territory or possession of the United States; and

(7) “Supreme Court” means the highest appellate court
within a State unless, for the p of this title, a constitu-
tionally or leglslatwely establlshed judicial council acts in place
of that court.

ESTABLISHMENT OF INSTITUTE; DUTIES

Corporation. Sec. 203. (a) There is established a private nonprofit corporation
42USC10702. . which shall be known as the State Justice Institute. The purpose of
the Institute shall be to further the development and adoption of
improved judicial administration in State courts in the United
States. The Institute may be incorporated in any State pursuant to
section 204ca)6) of this title. To the extent consistent with the
provisions of this title, the Institute may exercise the powers con-
ferred upon a nonprofit corporation by the laws of tgg State in
which it is incorporated.
tb) The Institute shall—
t1rdirect a national program of assistance designed to assure
each person ready access to a fair and effective system of justice
by providing funds to—
tA) State courts;
tB) national organizations which support and are sup-
ported by State courts; and .
(C) any other nonprofit organization that will support and
achieve the purposes of this title;
{21 foster coordination and cooperation with the Federal judl'
ciary in areas of mutual concern;
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{3) promote recognition of the importance of the separation of
powers doctrine to an independent judiciary; and

(4) encourage education for .judges and support personnel of
State court systems through national and State organizations,
including universities.

(¢c) The Institute shall not duplicate functions adequately per-
formed by existing nonprofit organizations and shall promote, on
the part of agencies of State judicial administration, responsibility
for the success and effectiveness of State court improvement pro-
grams supported by Federal funding.

(d) The Institute shall maintain its principal offices in the State in
which it is incorporated and shall maintain therein a designated
agent to accept service of T;ocess for the Institute. Notice to or
service upon the agent shall be deemed notice to or service upon the
Institute. . N

(e) The Institute, and any program assisted by the Institute, shall

be eligible to be treated as an organization described in section
170(c)2)B) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26 US.C.
170(c)2)(B)) and as an organization described in section 501(c)(3) of
the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26 U.S.C. 501(c)(3)) which is
exempt from taxation under section 501(a) of such Code (26 U.S.C.
501(a)). If such treatments are conferred in accordance with the
provisions of such Code, the Institute, and programs assisted by the
Institute, shall be subject to all provisions of such Code relevant to
the conduct of organizations exempt from taxation.

(f) The Institute shall afford notice and reasonable opportunity for Federal
comment to interested parties prior to issuing rules, regulations, ister,
guidelines, and instructions under this title, and it shall publish in cation.
the Federal Register, at least thirty days prior to their effective
date, all rules, regulations, guidelines, and instructions.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Sec. 204. (a)(1) The Institute shall be supervised by a Board of 42 USC 10708.
Directors, consisting of eleven voting members to be agzointed by
the President, by and with the advice and consent of the Senate. The
Board shall have both judicial and nonjudicial members, and shall,
to the extent practicable, have a membership representing a variety
of backgrounds and reflecting participation and interest in the
administration of justice.

(2) The Board shall consist of—

(A) six judges, to be appointed in the manner provided in
paragraph (3);

(B) one State court administrator, to be appointed in the
manner provided in paragraph (3); and

(C) four members from the public sector, no more than two of
whom shall be of the same political party, to be appointed in the
manner provided in Yaragraph (4). :

(3) The President shall appoint six judges and one State court
administrator from a list of candidates submitted to the President
by the Conference of Chief Justices. The Conference of Chief Jus:
tices shall submit a list of at least fourteen individuals, includir?
judges and State court administrators, whom the conference ¢onsid-
ers best qualified to serve on the Board. Whenever the term of an
of the members of the Board described in subparagraphs (A) and (B)
terminates and that member is not to be reappointed to a new term,
and whenever a vacancy otherwise occurs among those members,
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Prohibition.

the President shall appoint a new member from a list of three
qualified individuals submitted to the President by the Conference
of Chief Justices. The President may reject any list of individuals
submitted by the Conference under this paragraph and. if such a list
is so rejected, the President shall request the Conference to submit
to him another list of qualified individuals. Prior to consulting with
or submitting a list to the President, the Conference of Chief Jus-
tices shall obtain and consider the .recommendations of all inter-
ested organizations and individuals concerned with the administra-
tion of justice and the objectives of this title.

{41 In addition to those members appointed under paragraph ),
the President shall appoint four members from the public sector to
serve on the Board.

(5 The President shall make the initial appointments of men:bers
of the Board under this subsection within ninety days after the
effective date of this title. In the case of any other appointment of a
member, the President shall make the appointment not later than
ninety days after the previous term expires or the vacancy occurs. as
the case may be. The Conference of Chief Justices shall submit lists
of candidates under paragraph ¢:3) in a timely manner so that the
appointments can be made within the time periods specified in this
paragraph.

(6 The initial members of the Board of Directors shall be the
incorporators of the Institute and.shall determine the State in
which the Institute is to be incorporated.

(bit1) Except as provided in paragraph (2}, the term of each voting
member of the Board shall be three vears. Each member of the
Board shall continue to serve until the successor to such member
has been appointed and qualified.

12) Five of the members first appointed by the President shall
serve for a term of two years. Any member appointed to serve an
unexpired term which has arisen by virtue of the death. disability.
retirement, or resignation of a member shall be appointed only for
such unexpired term. but shall be eligible for reappointment.

3) The term of initial members shall commence from the date of
the first meeting of the Board. and the term of each member other
than an initial member shall commence from the date of termina-
tion of the preceding term.

tc) No member shall be reappointed to more than two consecutive
terms immediately following such member’s initial term.

td) Members of the Board shall serve without compensation. but
shall be reimbursed for actual and necessary expenses incurred in
the performance of their official duties.

te) The members of the Board shall not, by reason of such mem-
bership, be considered officers or emplovees of the United States.

thH Each member of the Board shall be entitled to one vote. A
simple majority of the membership shall constitute a quorum for the
conduct of business. The Board shall act upon the concurrence of a
simple majority of the membership present and voting.

tg) The Board shall select from among the voting members of the
Board a chairman. the first of whom shall serve for a term of three
vears. Thereafter, the Board shall annually elect a chairman from
among its voting members.

thY A member of the Board may be removed by a vote of seven
members for malfeasance in office. persistent neglect of. or inability
to discharge duties. or for any offense involving moral turpitude. but
for no other cause.
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(i) Regular meetings of the Board shall be held quarterly. Special
meetings shall be held from time to time upon the call of the
chairman, acting at his own discretion or pursuant to the petition of
any seven members.

(» All meetings of the Board, any executive committee of the
Board, and any council established in connection with this title,
shall be n and subject to the requirements and provisions of
section of title 5, United States Code, relating to open meetings.

&) In its direction and supervision of the activities of the Institute,
the Board shall—

(1) establish and develop such programs for the Insti-
tute that will the achievement of its purpose and per-
formance of its

functions;
(2) establish and. funding priorities and issue rules,
at and instructions pursuant to such

(8) appoint and fix the duties of the Executive Director of the
Institute, who shall serve at the pleasure of the Board and shall
be a nonvoting ex officio member of the Board;

(4) present to other Government denartments agencies, and
instrumentalities whose programs or_activities relate to the
administration of justice in the State judiciaries of the United
States, the recommendations of the Institute for the improve-
ment of such programs or activities;

(5) consider and recommend to both public and private agen-
cies aspects of the operation of the State courts of the United
States considered worthy of special study; and

(6) award grants and enter into cooperative agreement.s or
contracts pursuant to section 206(a).

OFFICERS AND EMPLOYEES

Skc. 205. (aX1) The Director, subject to general policies established 42 USC 10704.
mthe Board, shall supervise the activities of persons employed by .
Institute and may appoint and remove such employees as he
determines necessary to carry out the purposes of the Institute. The
Director shall be responsible for the executive and administrative
operations of the Institute, and shall perform such duties as are
delegated to such Director by the Board and the Institute.
(2) No political test or political qualification shall be used in
A appomtmg. promoting, or taking any other personnel
action with respect to any officer, agent, or employee of the Insti-

tute, or in or momtonng any grantee, contractor, person,
or entity receiving financial assistance under this title.
o) and employeeu of the Institute shall be compensated at

rates determined by the Board, but not in excess of the rate of level
V of the Executive Schedule specified in section 5316 of title 5,
United States Code.

(eX1) as otherwise specifically provided in this title, the
Institute not be considered a department, agency, or instru-
mentality of the Federal Government.

(2) This title does not limit the authority of the Office of Manage-
ment and Budget to review and submit comments upon the Insti-
ax)tes annual budget request at the time it is transmltted to the

ngress.
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5 USC 8101, 8301
et seq.,

8701 et seq.,

8901 et seq.

42 USC 10705.

Research and
development.

Public
information.

Education.

Education.

(dK1) Except as provided in paragraph (2, officers and employees
of the Institute shall not be considered officers or employees of the
United States.

(2) Officers and employees of the Institute shall be considered
officers and employees of the United States solely for the purposes of
the following provisions of title 5, United States Code: Subchapter |
of chapter X1 (relating to compensation for work injuries); chapter
&3 trelating to civil service retirement); chapter K7 (relating to life
insurance); and chapter 89 (relating to health insurance). The Insti-
tute shall make contributions under the provisions referred to in
this subsection at the same rates applicable to agencies of the
Federal Government.

te) The Institute and its officers and employees shall be subject to
the provisions of section 552 of title 5, United States Code, relating
to freedom of information.

GRANTS AND CONTRACTS

Sec. 206. 1a) The Institute is authorized to award grants and enter
into cooperative agreements or contracts, in a manner consistent
with subsection (b, in order to—

(1) conduct research, demonstrations, or special projects per-
taining to the purposes described in this title, and provide
technical assistance and training in support of tests. demonstra-
tions, and special projects;

t2) serve as a clearinghouse and information center. where
not otherwise adequately provided, for the preparation, publica-
tion, and dissemination of information regarding State judicial
systems;

(3) participate in joint projects with other agencies, including
th? Federal Judicial Center, with respect to the purposes of this
title;

(1) evaluate, when appropriate, the programs and projects
carried out under this title to determine their impact upon the -
quality of criminal, civil, and juvenile justice and the extent to
which they have met or failed to meet the purposes and policies
of this title;

(5) encourage and assist in the furtherance of judicial
education;

{6) encourage, assist, and serve in a consulting capacity to
State and local justice system agencies in the development,
maintenance, and coordination of criminal, civil, and juvenile
Jjustice programs and services; and

(7) be responsible for the certification of national programs
that are intended to aid and improve State judicial systems.

tb) The Institute is empowered -to award grants and enter into
cooperative agreements or contracts as follows:

(1) The Institute shall give priority to grants, cooperative
agreements, or contracts with—

(A) State and local courts and their agencies,

(B) national nonprofit organizations controlled by, operat-
ing in conjunction with, and serving the judicial branches of
State governments; and

(C) national nonprofit organizations for the education and
training of judges and support personnel of the judicial
branch of State governments.
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(2) The Institute may, if the objective can better be served
thereby, award grants or enter into cooperative agreements or
contracts with—

{A) other nonprofit organizations with expertise in judi-
cial administration;
(B} institutions of higher education; Education,
(C) individuals, partnerships, firms, or corporations; and
(D) private agencies with expertise in judicial administra-
tion. :

(3) Upon application by an appropriate Federal, State, or local
agency or institution and if the arrangements to be made by
such agency or institution will provide services which could not
be provided adequately through nongovernmental arrange-
ments, the Institute may award a grant or enter into a coopera-
tive agreement or contract with a unit of Federal, State, or local
government other than a court.

(4) Each application for funding by a State or local court shall
be approved, consistent with State law, by the State's supreme
court, or its desi%r;ated agency or council, which shall receive,
administer, and accountable for all funds awarded by the
Institute to such courts.

t¢c) Funds available pursuant to grants, cooperative agreements, or
contracts awarded under this section may be used—

(1) to assist State and local court systems in establishing
appropriate procedures for the selection and removal of judges
and other court personnel and in determining appropriate
levels of compensation;

t2) to support education and training programs for judges and Education.
other court personnel, for the performance of their general
duties and for specialized functions, and to support national and

"regional conferences and seminars for the dissemination of
infarmation on new developments and innovative techniques;

(31 to conduct -research on alternative means for using nonju- Research and
dicial personnel in court decisionmaking activities, to imple- development.
ment - demonstration programs to test innovative approaches,

. and ta conduct evaluations of their effectiveness;

‘141 to assist State and local courts in meeting requirements of
Federal law applicable to recipients of Federal funds;

i5) to support studies of the appropriateness and efficacy of
court organizations and financing structures in particular

. States, and to enable States to implement plans for improved
court organization and finance; -
t6) to supgort State court planning and budgeting staffs and to
provide technical assistance in resource allocation and service
forecasting techniques; :

(7) to supgort studies of the adequacy of court management
systems in State and local courts and to implement and evalu-
ate innovative responses to problems of record management,
data processing, court personnel management, reporting and
transcription of .court proceedings, and juror utilization and
management;

1R} to collect and compile statistical data and other informa-
tion on the work of the courts and on the work of other agencies
which relate to and effect the work of courts;

(9 to conduct studies of the causes of trial and appellate court
delay in resolving cases, and to establish and evaluate experi-
mental programs for reducing case processing time;
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Study.

42 USC 10706.

t10) to develop and test methods for measuring the perform-
ance of judges and courts and to conduct experiments in the use
of such measures to improve the functioning of such judges and
courts;

(111 to support studies of court rules and procedures, discovery
devices, and evidentiary standards, to identify problems with
the operation of such rules, procedures, devices, and standards,
to devise alternative approaches to better reconcile the require-
ments of due process with the need for swift and certain justice,
and to test the utility of those alternative approaches;

(12) to support studies of the outcomes of cases in selected
subject matter areas to identify instances in which the sub-
stance of justice meted out by the courts diverges from public
expectatlons of fairness, consistency, or equnty, to propose alter-
native approaches to the resolving of cases in problem areas,
and to test and evaluate those alternatives;

(13) to support programs to increase court responsiveness to
the needs of citizens through citizen education, improvement of
court treatment of witnesses, victims, and jurors, and develop-
ment of procedures for obtaining and using measures of public
satisfaction with court processes to improve court performance;

(14 to test and evaluate experimental approaches to provid-
ing increased citizen access to justice, including processes which
reduce the cost of litigating common grievances and alternative
techniques and mechanisms for resolvmg disputes between citi-
zens; and

(15) to carry out such other programs, consistent with the
purposes of this title, as may be deemed appropriate by the
Institute.

td) The Institute shall incorporate in any grant, cooperative agree-
ment, or contract awarded under this section in which a State or
local judicial system is the recipient, the requirement that the
recipient provide a match, from private or public sources, not less
than 50 per centum of the total cost of such gragt, cooperative
agreement, or contract, except that such requirement may be
waived in exceptionally rare circumstances upon the approval of the
chief justice of the highest court of the State and a majority of the
Board of Directors.

te} The Institute shall monitor and evaluate, or provide for inde-
pendent evaluations of, programs supported in whole or in part
under this title to ensure that the provisions of this title, the bylaws
of the Institute, and the applicable rules, regulations, and guidelines
promulgated pursuant to this title, are carried out.

(N The Institute shall provide for an independent study of the
financial and technical assistance programs under this title.

LIMITATIONS ON GRANTS AND CONTRACTS

Sec. 207. ta) With respect to grants made and contracts or coopera-

tive agreements entered into under this title, the Institute shall—

t1) ensure that no funds made available to recipients by the
Institute shall be used at any time. directly or indirectf;!.

influence the issuance. amendment, or revocation of an Execu-

tive order or similar promulgation by anv Federal, State. or

local agency. or to undertake to influence the passage or defeat

of any legislation or constitutional amendment by the Congress

of the United States. or by any State or local legislative body, or
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any State proposal by initiative petition, or of any referendum,
unless a governmental agency, legislative body, a committee, or
a member thereof— .

(A) requests personnel of the recipients to testify, draft, or
review measures or to make representations to such
agency, body, committee, or member; or

-(B) is considering a measure directly affecting the activi-
ties under this title of the recipient or the Institute;

(2) ensure all personnel eng in grant, cooperative agree-
ment or contract assistance activities supported in whole or part
by the Institute refrain, while so engaged, from any partisan
political activity; and

(3) ensure. that each recipient that files with the Institute a
timely application for refunding is provided interim funding
necessary to maintain its current level of activities until—

(A) the application for refunding has been approved and
funds pursuant thereto received; or .

(B) the application for refunding has been finally denied

. in accordance with section 9 of this title. .

(b) No funds made available by the Institute under this title,

. either by grant, cooperative agreement, or contract, may be used to
support or conduct training programs for the purpose of advocati
particular nonjudicial public policies or encouraging nonjudici
political activities. :

.(c) The authorization to enter into cooperative agreements, con-
tracts or any other obligation under this title shall be effective only
to the extent, and in such amounts, as are provided in advance in
appropriation Acts.

(d) To ensure that funds made available under this Act are used to
supplement and improve the operation of State courts, rather than
to support basic court services, tunds shall not be used—

(1) to supplant State or local funds currently supporting a
program or activity; or -

(2) to construct court facilities or structures, except to
remodel existing facilities to demonstrate new architectural or
technological techniques, or to provide temporary facilities for
new personnel or for personnel involved in a demonstration or
experimental program.

RESTRICTIONS ON ACTIVITIES OF THE INSTITUTE

Sec. 208. (a) The Institute shall not— ’

(1) participate in litigation unless the Institute or a recipient
of the Institute is a party, and shall not participate on behalf of
any client other than itself;

(2) interfere with the independent nature of any State iiudicial
system or allow financial assistance to be used K)r the funding
of regular judicial and administrative activities of any State
judicial system other than pursuant to the terms of any grant,
cooperative agreement, or contract with the Institute, consist-
ent with the requirements of this title; or

(3) undertake to influence the or defeat of any legisla-
tion by the Congress of the United §tates or by any State or
local legislative body, except that personnel of the Institute may
testify or make other appropriate communication—

(A) when formally requested to do so by a legislative
body, committee, or a member thereof; :

42 USC 107017.

511390 - 85 ~- 2 (674)
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(B) in connection with legislation or appropriations
directly affecting the activities of the Institute; or

(C) in connection with legislation or appropriations deal-
ing with improvements in the State judiciary, consistent
with the provisions of this title.

(b}(1) The Institute shall have no E:wer to issue any shares of
stock, or to declare or pay any dividends.

(2) No ‘Part of the income or assets of the Institute shall enure to
the benefit of any director, officer, or employee, except as reasonable
compensation for services or reimbursement for expenses.

(3) Neither the Institute nor any recipient shall contribute or
make available Institute funds or program personnel or equipment
to any political party or association, or the campaign of any candi-
date for public or party office.

(4) The Institute shall not contribute or make available Institute
funds or program personnel or equipment for use in advocating or
opposing any ballot measure, initiative, or referendum.

(c) Ofﬁoers and employees of the Institute or of recipients shall not
at any time intentionally identify the Institute or the recipient with
an{ partisan or nonpartisan political activity associated with a
political party or association, or the campaign of any candidate for
public or party office.

SPECIAL PROCEDURES

Sec. 209. The Institute shall prescribe procedures to ensure that—
(1) financial assistance under this title shall not be suspended
unless the grantee, contractor, person, or entity receiving finan-
cial assistance under this title has been given reasonable notice
and opportunity to show cause why such actions should not be
taken; and
(2} financial assistance under this title shall not be termi-
nated, an application for refunding shall not be denied, and a
suspension of financial assistance shall not be continued for
longer than thirty days, unless the recipient has been afforded
reasonable notice and opportunity for a timely, fu!l, and fair
hearing, and, when requested, such hearing shall be conducted
by an independent hearing examiner. Such hearing shall be
held prior to any final decision by the Institute to terminate
financial assistance or suspend or deny funding. Hearing exam-
iners shall be agrointed y the Institute in accordance with
rocedures established in regulations promulgated by the
nstitute.
PRESIDENTIAL COORDINATION

Sec. 210. The President may, to the extent not inconsistent with
any other applicable law, direct that appropriate support functions
of the Federal Government may be made available to the Institute
in carrying out its functions under this title.

RECORDS AND REPORTS

Sec. 211. (a) The Institute is authorized to require such reports as
it deems necessary from any recipient with respect to activities
carried out pursuant to this title.

(b) The Institute is authorized to prescribe the keeping of records
with respect to funds provided by any grant, cooperative agreement,
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or contract under this title and shall have access to such records at
all reasonable times for the purpose of ensuring compliance with
such grant, cooperative agreement, or contract or the terms and
conditions upon which financial assistance was provided.

(c) Copies of all reports pertinent to the evaluation, inspection, or
monitoring of any recipient shall be submitted on a timely basis to
such recipient, and shall be maintained in the principal office of the
Institute for a period of at least five years after such evaluation,
inspection, or monitoring. Such reports shall be available for public Public
insEection during regular business hours, and copies shall be fur- availability.
nished, upon request, to interested parties upon payment of such
reasonable fees as the Institute may establish.

(d) Non-Federal funds received by the Institute, and funds re-
‘ceived for projects funded in part by the Institute or by any recipient
from a source other than the Institute, shall be accounted for and
reported as receipts and disbursements separate and distinct from
Federal funds.

AUDITS

Sec. 212. (al(1) The accounts of the Institute shall be audited 42 USC 10711
annually. Such audits shall be conducted in accordance with gener-
ally accepted auditing standards by independent certified public
accountants who are certified by a regulatory authority of the
jurisdiction in which the audit is undertaken.

(2) The audits shall be conducted at the place or places where the
accounts of the Institute are normally kept. All books, accounts,
financial records, reports, files, and other papers or property belong-
ing to or in use by the Institute and necessary to facilitate the audits
shall be made available to the person or persons conducting the
audits. The full facilities for verifying transactions with the bal-
ances and securities held by depositories, fiscal agents, and custo-
dians shall be afforded to any such person.

(3) The report of the annual audit shall be filed with the General Regort.
Accounting Office and shall be available for public inspection during  Public
business hours at the principal office of the Institute. availability.

(b)(1) In addition to the annual audit, the financial transactions of
the Institute for any fiscal year during which Federal funds are
available to finance any portion of its operations may be audited by
the General Accounting Office in accordance with such rules and
regulations as may be prescribed by the Comptroller General of the
United States.

(2) Any such audit shall be conducted at the place or places where
accounts of the Institute are normally kept. The representatives of
the General Accounting Office shall have access to all books, ac-
counts, financial records, reports, files, and other papers or property
belonging to or in use by the Institute and necessary to facilitate the
audit. The full facilities for verifying transactions with the balances
and securities held by depositories, fiscal agents, and custodians
shall be afforded to such representatives. All such books, accounts,
financial records, reports, files, and other papers or property of the
Institute shall remain in the possession and custody of the Institute
throughout the period beginning on the date such possession or
custody commences and ending three years after such date, but the
General Accounting Office may require the retention of such books,
accounts, financial records, reports, files, and other papers or prop-
erty for a longer period under section 3523(c) of title 31, -United
States Code. ’
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(3} A report of such audit shall be made by the Comptroller
General to the Congress and to the Attorney General, together with
such recommendations with respect thereto as the Comptroller
General deems advisable.

(ci1) The Institute shall conduct, or require each recipient to

provide for, an annual fiscal audit. The report of each such audit
shall be maintained for a period of at least five years at the
principal office of the Institute.

(2) The Institute shall submit to the Comptroller General of the
United States copies of such reports, and the Comptroller General
::av in addition, inspect the books, accounts, financial records, files,

other papers or property belonging to or in use by such grantee,
contractor, person, or entity, which relate to the disposition or use of
fands received from the Institute. Such audit reports shall be avail-
sble for public inspection during regular business hours, at the
principal office of the Institute.

REPORT BY ATTORNEY GENERAL

Sec. 213. On October 1, 1987, the Attorney General, in con-
sultation with the Federal Judicial Center, shall transmit to the
Committees on the Judiciary of the Senate and the House of Repre-
sentatives a report on the effectiveness of the Institute in carrying
out the duties specified in section 203(b). Such report shall include
an assessment of the coet effectiveness of the program as a whole
and, to the extent practicable, of individual grants, an assessment of
whether the restrictions and limitations specified in sections 207
and 208 have been respected, and such recommendations as the
Attorney General, in consultation with the Federal Judicial Center,
deems appropriate.

AMENDMENTS TO OTHER LAWS

b Skc. 214. Section 620(b) of title 28, United States Code, is amended
y—-
(1) striking out “and” at the end of paragraph (3);
- (2) striking out the period at the end of paragraph (4) and
inserting in lieu thereof *; and”; and
(3) inserting the followmg new paragraph (5) at the end
thereof:

“(5) Insofar as may be consistent with the performance of the
other functions set forth in this section, to cooperate with the State
Justice Institute in the establishment and coordination of research
and programs concerning the administration of justice.”.

AUTHORIZATIONS
Sec. 215. There are authorized to be appropriated to carry out the
purposes of this title, $13,000,000 for fiscal year 1986, $15,000,000 for
fiscal year 1987, and $15,000,000 for fiscal year 1988.
EFPECTIVE DATE

Sec. 216. The provisions of this title shall take effect on October 1,
1985.
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TITLE 111 Semiconductor
Chip Protection

SHORT TITLE Act of 1984.

Sec. 301. This title may be cited as the “Semiconductor Chip
Protection Act of 1984".

PROTECTION OF SEMICONDUCTOR CHIP PRODUCTS

Sec. 302. Title 17, United States Code, is amended by adding at the
end thereof the following new chapter:

“CHAPTER 9—PROTECTION OF SEMlCONDUCTOR
CHIP PRODUCTS

*901. Definitions.

“902. Subject matter of protection.

“903. Ownership and transfer.

+904. Duration of protection.

“905. Exclusive rights in mask works.

“906. Limitation on excluswe rights: reverse engmeermg ﬁrst sale.
‘907 Limitation on exclusive rights: i t infring
“908. Registration of claims of proeectlon

“909. Mask work notice.

“910. Enforcement of exclusive rights.

“911. Civil actions.

“912. Relation to other laws.

“913. Transitional provisions.

“914. International transitional provisions.

“8 901. Definitions
“(a) As used in this chapter—
“(1) a ‘semiconductor chip product’ is the final or intermedi-
ate form of any product—
“(A) having two or more layers of metallic, insulatin,
semiconductor material, deposited or otherwise plac on,

or etched away or otherwise removed from, a piece of

semiconductor material in accordance with a predeter-
mined pattern; and

‘“(B) intended to perform electronic circuitry functions;

“(2) a ‘mask work’is a series of related images, however fixed
or encoded—

“‘(A) having or representing the predetermined, three-
dimensional pattern of metallic, insulating, or semlconduc-
tor material present or removed from the layers of a semi-
conductor chip product; and

“(B) in which series the relation of the images to one
another is that each image has the pattern of the surface of
one form of the semiconductor chip product;

*“(3) a mask work is ‘fixed’ in a semiconductor chip product
when its embodiment in the product is sufficiently permanent
or stable to permit the mask work to be perceived or reproduced
from the product for a period of more than transitory duration;

“(4) to ‘distribute’ means to sell, or to lease, bail, or otherwise
transfer, or to offer to sell, lease, bail, or otherwise transfer;
“(5) to ‘commercially exploit’ a mask work is to distribute to
the public for commercial purposes a semiconductor chip F
uct embodying the mask work; except that such term inclu
an offer to sell or transfer a semiconductor chip product only

51-139 O - 85 -= 3 (674)

17 USC 901 note.

Computers.
Copyrights.

17 USC 901.
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when the offer is in writing and occurs after the mask work is
fixed in the semiconductor chip product;

*(6) the ‘owner’ of a mask work is the person who created the
mask work, the legal representative of that person if that
person is deceased or under a legal incapacity, or a party to
whom all the rights under this chapter of such person or
representative are transferred in accordance with section
903(b); except that, in the case of a work made within the scope
of a person’s employment, the owner is the employer for whom
the person created the mask work or a party to whom all the
rights under this chapter of the employer are transferred in
accordance with section 903(b);

“U7) an ‘innocent purchaser’ is a person who purchases a
semiconductor chip product in good faith and without having
notice of protection with respect to the semiconductor chip
product;

“(8) having ‘notice of protection’ means having actual knowl-
edge that, or reasonable grounds to believe that, a mask work is
protected under this chapter; and

“(9) an ‘infringing semiconductor chip product’ is a semicon-
ductor chip product which is made, imported, or distributed in
violation of the exclusive rights of the owner of a mask work
under this chapter.

*(b) For purposes of this chapter, the distribution or importation
of a product incorporating a semiconductor chip product as a part
thg;eof is a distribution or importation of that semiconductor chip
product.

17 USC 902. “§ 902. Subject matter of protection

“(aX1) Subject to the provisions of subsection (b), a mask work
fixed in a semiconductor chip product, by or under the authority of
the owner of the mask work, is eligible for protection under this.
chapter if—

“(A) on the date on which the mask work is registered under
section 908, or is first commercially exploited anywhere in the
world, whichever occurs first, the owner of the mask work is (i)
a national or domiciliary of the United States, (ii) a national,
domiciliary, or sovereign authority of a foreign nation that is a
party to a treaty affording protection to mask works to which
the United States is also a party, or (iii) a stateless person,
wherever that person may be domiciled;

‘“(B) the mask work is first commercially exploited in the
United States; or .

“(C) the mask work comes within the scope of a Presidential
proclamation issued under paragraph (2).

President “(2) Whenever the President finds that a foreign nation extends,
of US. to mask works of owners who are nationals or domiciliaries of the
United States protection (A) on substantially the same basis as that
on which the foreign nation extends protection to mask works of its
own nationals and domiciliaries and mask works first commercially
exploited in that nation, or (B) on substantially the same basis as
provided in this chapter, the President may by proclamation extend
protection under this chapter to mask works (i) of owners who are,
on the date on which the mask works are registered under section
908, or the date on which the mask works are first commercially
exploited anywhere in the world, whichever occurs first, nationals,

46-215 0 - 85 - 5
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domiciliaries, or sovereign authorities of that nation, or (ii) which
are first commercially exploited in that nation.
“(b) Protection under this chapter shall not be available for a
mask work that— ’
“(1) is not original; or
“(2) consists of designs that are staple, commonplace, or famil-
iar in the semiconductor industry, or variations of such designs,
combined in a way that, considered as a whole, is not original.
“(c) In no case does protection under this chapter for a mask work
extend to any idea, procedure, process, system, method of operation,
concept, principle, or discovery, regardless of the form in which it is
described, explained, illustrated, or embodied in such work.

“§ 903. Ownership, transfer, licensing, and recordation 17 USC 903.

“(a) The exclusive rights in a mask work subject to protection
under this chapter belong to the owner of the mask work.

“(b) The owner of the exclusive rights in a mask work may
transfer all of those rights, or license all or less than all of those
rights, by any written instrument signed by such owner or a duly
authorized agent of the owner. Such rights may be transferred or
licensed by operation of law, may be bequeathed by will, and may
pass as personal property by the applicable laws of intestate
succession.

“(c)(1) Any document pertaining to a mask work may be recorded
in the Copyright Office if the document filed for recordation bears
the actual signature of the person who executed it, or if it is
accompanied by a sworn or official certification that it is a true copf'
of the original, signed document. The Register of Copyrights shall,
upon receipt of the document and the fee specified pursuant to
section 908(d), record the document and return it with a certificate
of recordation. The recordation of any transfer or license under this
paragraph gives all persons constructive notice of the facts stated in
the recorded document concerning the transfer or license.

“(2) In any case in which conflicting transfers of the exclusive
rights in a mask work are made, the transfer first executed shall be
void as against a subsequent transfer which is made for a valuable
consideration and without notice of the first transfer, unless the
first transfer is recorded in accordance with paragraph (1) within
three months after the date on which it is executed, but in no case
later than the day before the date of such subsequent transfer.

“(d) Mask works prepared by an officer or employee of the United
States Government as part of that person’s official duties are not
protected under this chapter, but the United States Government is
not precluded from receiving and holding exclusive rights in mask
works transferred to the Government under subsection (b).

“§ 904. Duration of protection 17 USC 904.

“(a) The protection provided for a mask work under this chapter
shall commence on the date on which the mask work is registered
under section 908, or the date on which the mask work is first
;:_ommercially exploited anywhere in the world, whichever occurs
rst.

*“(b) Subject to subsection (c) and the provisions of this chapter, the
protection provided under this chapter to a mask work shall end ten
years after the date on which such protection commences under
subsection (a).
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17 USC 905.

17 USC 906.

17 USC 907.

“(c) All terms of protection provided in this section shall run to
the end of the calendar year in which they would otherwise expire.

“§ 905. Exclusive rights in mask works

“The owner of a mask work provided protection under this chap-
ter has the exclusive rights to do and to authorize any of the
following:

(1) to reproduce the mask work by optical, electronic, or any
other means;

“(2) to import or distribute a semiconductor chip product in
which the mask work is embodied; and

*“{(3) to induce or knowingly to cause another person to do any
of the acts described in paragraphs (1) and (2).

“§ 906. Limiltation on exclusive rights: reverse engineering; first
sale

‘“(a) Notwithstanding the provisions of section 905, it is not an
}nfringement of the exclusive rights of the owner of a mask work
or—

“(1) a person to reproduce the mask work solely for the
purpose of teaching, analyzing, or evaluating the concepts or
techniques embodied in the mask work or the circuitry, logic
flow, or organization of components used in the mask work; or

‘“2) a person who performs the analysis or evaluation
described in paragraph (1) to incorporate the results of such
conduct in an original mask work which is made to be
distributed.

*“(b) Notwithstanding the provisions of section 905(2), the owner of
a particular semiconductor chip product made by the owner of the
mask work, or by any person authorized by the owner of the mask
work, may import, distribute, or otherwise dispose of or use, but not
reproduce, that particular semiconductor chip product without the
authority of the owner of the mask work.

“§ 907. Limitation on exclusive rights: innocent infringement

“(a) Notwithstanding any other provision of this chapter, an
innocent purchaser of an infringing semiconductor chip product—
*(1) shall incur no liability under this chapter with respect to
the importation or distribution of units of the infringing semi-
conductor chip product that occurs before the innocent pur-
chaser has notice of protection with respect to the mask work
embodied in the semiconductor chip product; and
*(2) shall be liable only for a reasonable royalty on each unit
of the infringing semiconductor chip product that the innocent
purchaser imports or distributes after having notice of protec-
tion with respect to the mask work embodied in the semiconduc-
tor chip product.

“(b) The amount of the royalty referred to in subsection (a)(2) shall
be determined by the court in a civil action for infringement unless
the fartles resolve the issue by voluntary negotiation, mediation, or
binding arbitration.

“(c) The immunity of an innocent purchaser from liability re-
ferred to in subsection (a)(1) and the limitation of remedies with
respect to an innocent purchaser referred to in subsection (a}(2)
shall extend to any person who directly or indirectly purchases an
infringing semiconductor chip product from an innocent purchaser.



128 '

PUBLIC LAW 98-620—NOV. 8, 1984 98 STAT. 3351

““d) The &misions of subseections (a), (b), and (c) apply only with
respect to those units of an infringing semiconductor chip product
that an innocent purchaser purc before having notice of pro-
tection with respect to the mask work embodied in the semiconduc-
tor chip product.

“8 908. Registration of claims of protection 17 USC 908.

‘Ya) The owner of a mask work may apply to the Register of
Copyrights for registration of a claim of protection in a mask work.
Protection of a mask work under this chapter shall terminate if Termination.
application for registration of a claim of protection in the mask
work is not made as 'Brovided in this chapter within two years after
the date on which the mask work is first commercially exploited
anywhere in the world.

‘(b) The Register of Copyrights shall be responsible for all admin-
istrative functions and duties under this chapter. Except for section
708, the provisions of chapter 7 of this title relating to the general 17 UsC 701
momibilities. o ization, regulatory authority, actions, records, et seq.

publicati the (‘no[;_yright Office shall apply to this chapter,
except that the Register of Copyrights may make such changes as
ln? be necessary in applying those tpmvisions to this chapter.

*{¢) The application for registration of a mask work shall be made
on a form prescribed by the i of Copyrights. Such form may
require any information the ister as bearing upon
the preparation or identification of the mask work, the existence or
duration of ion of the mask work under this chapter, or
ownership of the mask work. The application shall be accompanied
by the fee set pursuant to subsection (d) and the identifying material

ted pursuant to such subsection. ]
‘Ad) The Resister of Colpyrights shall by regulation set reasonable Regulations.
fees for the filing of applications to register claims of protection in

mask works under this chapter, and for other services relating to
the administration of this chapter or the rights under this chapter,
takir;g into consideration the cost of providing those services, the
benefits of a public record, and statutory fee schedules under this
title. The Register shall also specify the identifying material to be
deposited in connection with the claym for registration.

‘(e) If the Register of Copyrights, after examining an application
for registration, determines, in accordance with the provisions of
this chapter, that the application relates to a mask work which is
entitled to protection under this chapter, then the Register shall
register the claim of protection and issue to the applicant a certifi-
cate of registration of the claim of protection under the seal of the
Copyright Office. The effective date of registration of a claim of Effective date.
protection shall be the date on which an application, deposit of
1dentifying material, and fee, which are determined by the Register
of Copyrights or by a court of competent jurisdiction to be acceptable
g’;f registration of the claim, have all been received in the Copyright

ice

‘0 In any action for infringement under this chapter, the certifi- Prima facie
cate of ration of 8 mask work shall constitute prima facie evidence.
evidence () of the facts stated in the certificate, and (2) that the
applicant issued the certificate has met the requirements of this

, and the regulations issued under this chapter, with respect
to the registration of claims.

‘“tg) Any apﬁlicant for registration under this section who is
dissatisfied with the refusal of the Register of Copyrights to issue a
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certificate of registration under this section may seek judicial
review of that refusal by bringing an action for such review in an
appropriate United States district court not later than sixty days

r the refusal. The gﬁvisions of chapter 7 of title 5 shall apply to
such judicial review. The failure of the Register of Copyrights to
issue a certificate of registration within four months after an appli-
cation for registration is filed shall be deemed to be a refusal to issue
a certificate of registration for purposes of this subsection and
section 910(b)(2), except that, upon a showing of good cause, the
district court may shorten such four-month period.

“§ 909. Mask work notice

‘@) The owner of a mask work provided protection under this
chapter may affix notice to the mask work, and to masks and
semiconductor chip products embodying the mask work, in such
manner and location as to give reasonable notice of such protection.
The Register of Copyrights shall prescribe by regulation, as exam-
ples, specific methods of affixation and poeitions of notice for pur-
poses of this section, but these specifications shall not be considered
exhaustive. The affixation of such notice is not a condition of
protection under this chapter, but shall constitute prima facie evi-
dence of notice of protection.

‘“(b) The notice referred to in subsection (a) shall consist of—

‘1) the words ‘mask force’, the sumbol *M*, or the symbol
® (the letter M in a circle); and

*2) the name of the owner or owners of the mask work or an
ngreviation by which the name is recognized or is generally

own.

“§ 910. Enforcement of exclusive rights

‘“(a) Except as otherwise provided in this chapter, any person who
violates any of the exclusive rights of the owner of a mask work
under this chapter, by conduct in or affecting commerce, shall be
liable as an infringer of such rights.

“b)(1) The owner of a mask work protected under this chapter, or
the exclusive licensee of all rights under this chapter with respect to
the mask work, shall, after a certificate of registration of a claim of
protection in that mask work has been issued under section 908, be
entitled to institute a civil action for any infringement with respect
to the mask work which is committed after the commencement of
protection of the mask work under section 904(a).

“(2) In any case in which an application for registration of a claim
of protection in a mask work and the required deposit of identifying
material and fee have been received in the Copyright Office in
proper form and registration of the mask work has been refused, the
applicant is entitled to institute a civil action for infringement
under this chapter with respect to the mask work if notice of the
action, together with a copy of the complaint, is served on the

ister of Copyrights, in accordance with the Federal Rules of Civil
Procedure. The Register may, at his or her option, become a party to
:he ag:tior wglth tg'espect to the i.si;)ue of whether the claim of protl:ac-
ion is eligible for registration by entering an appearance within
sixty days after such service, but the f:ﬁure o? the Register to
become a party to the action shall not deprive the court of jurisdic-
tion to determine that issue.

“4e)(1) The Secretary of the Treasury and the United States Postal

Service shall separately or jointly issue regulations for the enforce-
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ment of the rights set forth in section 905 with respect to importa-
tion. These regulations may require, as a condition for the exclusion
of articles from the United States, that the person seeking exclusion
take any one or more of the following actions:
“(A) Obtain a court order enjoining, or an order of the Inter-
national Trade Commission under section 337 of the Tariff Act
of 1930 excluding, importation of the articles. 19 USC 1337.
“(B) Furnish proof that the mask work involved is protected
under this chapter and that the importation of the articles
would infringe the rights in the mask work under this chapter.
“(C) Post a surety bond for any injury that may result if the
detention or exclusion of the articles proves to be unjustified.
“(2) Articles imported in violation of the rights set forth in section  Seizure and
905 are subject to seizure and forfeiture in the same manner as forfeiture.
roperty imported in violation of the customs laws. Any such for-
eited articles shall be destroyed as directed by the Secretary of the
Treasury or the court, as the case may be, except that the articles
may be returned to the country of export whenever it is shown to
the satisfaction of the Secretary of the Treasury that the importer
had no reasonable grounds forlzelieving that his or her acts consti-
tuted a violation of the law.

“ “8§911. Civil actions 17 USC 911.

“(a) Any court having jurisdiction of a civil action arising under
this chapter may grant temporary restraining orders, preliminary
injunctions, and permanent injunctions on such terms as the court
may deem reasonable to prevent or restrain infringement of the
exclusive rights in a mask work under this chapter.

“(b) Upon finding an infringer liable, to a person entitled under
section 910(b)(1) to institute a civil action, for an infringement of
any exclusive right under this chapter, the court shall award such
person actual damages suffered by the person as a result of the
infringement. The court shall also award such person the infringer’s
profits that are attributable to the infringement and are not taken
into account in computing the award of actual damages. In estab-
lishing the infringer's profits, such person is required to present
proof only of the infringer’s revenue, and the infringer is
.required to prove his or her deductible expenses and the elements of
profit attributable to factors other than the mask work.

“(c) At any time before final judFment is rendered, a person
entitled to institute a civil action for infringement may elect,
instead of actual damages and profits as provided by subsection (b),
an award of statutory damages for all infringements involved in the
action, with respect to an{ one mask work for which any one
infringer is liable individually, or for which any two or more infring-
ers are liable jointly and severally, in an amount not more than
$250,000 as the court considers just. e

“(d) An action for infringement under this chapter shall be barred
unless the action is commenced within three years after the claim

. accrues.

“(e)(1) At any time while an action for infringement of the exclu-
sive rights in a mask work under this chapter is pending, the court
may order the impounding, on such terms as it may deem reasona-
ble, of all semiconductor chip products, and any drawings, tapes,
masks, or other products by means of which such products may be
reproduced, that are claimed to have been made, imported, or used
in violation of those exclusive rights. Insofar as practicable, applica-
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tions for orders under this para%raph shall be heard and determined
in the same manner as an application for a temporary restraining
order or preliminary injunction.

“(2) As part of a final judgment or decree, the court may order the
destruction or other disposition of any infringing semiconductor
chip products, and any masks, tapes, or other articles by means of
which such products may be reproduced.

“(f) In any civil action arising under this chapter, the court in its
discretion may allow the recovery of full costs, including reasonable
attorneys’ fees, to the prevailing party.

“§ 912 Relation to other laws

“(a) Nothing in this chapter shall affect any right or remedy held
by]a?% person under chapters 1 through 8 of this title, or under
title 35.

(b} Except as provided in section 308(b) of this title, references to
‘this title’ or ‘title 17’ in chapters 1 through 8 of this title shall be
deemed not to apply to this chapter.

“(c) The provisions of this chapter shall preempt the laws of ang
State to the extent those laws provide any rights or remedies wit
respect to a mask work which are equivalent to those rights or
remedies provided by this chapter, except that such preemption
shall be effective only with respect to actions filed on or after
Janua? 1, 1986.

*(d) The provisions of sections 1338, 1400(a), and 1498 (b) and (c) of
title 28 shall apply with respect to exclusive rights in mask works
under this chapter.

“(e) Notwithstandinﬁ subsection (¢), nothing in this chapter shall
detract from any rights of a mask work owner, whether under
Federal law (exclusive of this chapter) or under the common law or
the statutes of a State, heretofore or hereafter declared or enacted,
yitlh lre§8§§t to any mask work first commercially exploited before

uly 1, .

“§ 913. Transitional provisions

“{a) No application for registration under section 908 may be filed,
and no civir action under section 910 or other enforcement proceed-
ing under this chapter may be instituted, until sixty days after the
date of the enactment of this chapter.

“(b) No monetary relief under section 911 may be granted with
respect to any conduct that occurred before the date of the enact-
ment of this chapter, except as provided in subsection (d).

“(c) Subject to subsection (a), the provisions of this chapter apply
to all mask works that are first commercially exploited or are
registered under this chapter, or.both, on or after the date of the
enactment of this chapter.

“(d)(1) Subject to subsection (a), protection is available under this
chapter to any mask work that was first commercially exploited on
or after July 1, 1983, and before the date of the enactment of this
chapter, if a claim of protection in the mask work is registered in
the Copyright Office before July 1, 1985, under section 908.

“(2) In the case of any mask work described in paragraph (1) that
is provided protection under this chapter, infringing semiconductor
chip product units manufactured before the date of the enactment of
this chapter may, without liability under sections 910 and 911, be
imported into or distributed in the United States, or both, until two
years after the date of registration of the mask work under section
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908, but only if the importer or distributor, as the case may be, first
pays or offers to pay the reasonable royalty referred to in section
907(a)(2) to the mask work owner, on all such units imported or
distributed, or both, after the date of the enactment of this chapter.

“(3) In the event that a person imports or distributes infringing
semiconductor chip product units described in paragraph (2) of this
subsection without first paying or offering to pay the reasonable
royalty specified in such paragraph, or if the person refuses or fails
to make such payment, the mask work owner shall be entitled to the
relief provided in sections 910 and 911. .

“§ 914. International transitional provisions 17 USC 914.

“(a) Notwithstanding the conditions set forth in subparagraphs
(A) and (C) of section 902(a)(1) with respect to the availability of
protection under this chapter to nationals, domiciliaries, and sover-
eign authorities of a foreign nation, the Secretary of Commerce may,
upon the petition of any person, or upon the Secretary’s own motion,
issue an order extemfing protection under this chapter to such
foreign nationals, domiciliaries, and sovereign authorities if the
Secretary finds—

“(1) that the foreign nation is making good faith efforts and
reasonable progress toward—
“(A) entering into a treaty described in section
902(a)(1)(A); or
“(B) enacting legislation that would be in compliance
with subparagraph (A) or (B) of section 902(aX2); and
“(2) that the nationals, domiciliaries, and sovereign authori-
ties of the foreign nation, and persons controlled by them, are
not engaged in the misappropriation, or unauthorized distribu-
tion or commercial exploitation, of mask works; and
“(3) that issuing the order would promote the purposes of this
chapter and international comity with respect to the protection
of mask works.

“(b) While an order under subsection (a) is in effect with respect to  Prohibition.
a foreign nation, no apElication for registration of a claim for
protection in a mask work under this chapter may be denied solely
because the owner of the mask work is a national, domiciliary, or
sovereign authority of that foreign nation, or solely because the
mask work was first commercially exploited in that foreign nation.

“c) Any order issued by the Secretary of Commerce under subsec-
tion (a) shall be effective for such period as the Secretary designates
in the order, except that no such order may be effective after the
date on which the authority of the Secretary of Commerce termi-
nates under subsection (e). The effective date of any such order shall
also be designated in the order. In the case of an order issued upon
the petition of a person, such effective date may be no earlier than
the date on which the Secretary receives such petition.

“(d)X(1) Any order issued under this section shall terminate if— Termination.

‘““(A) tﬁe Secretary of Commerce finds that any of the condi-
tions set forth in paragraphs (1), (2), and (3) of subsection (a) no
longer exist; or

“(B) mask works of nationals, domiciliaries, and sovereign
authorities of that foreign nation or mask works first commer-
cially exploited in that foreign nation become eligible for protec-
tion under subparagraph (A) or (C) of section 902(aX1).

“(2) Upon the termination or expiration of an order issued under
this section, registrations of claims of protection in mask works
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made pursuant to that order shall remain valid for the period
specified in section 904.

‘(e) The authority of the Secretary of Commerce under this
section shall commence on the date of the enactment of this chapter,
and shall terminate three years after such date of enactment.

“(f)(1) The Secretary of Commerce shall gromptly notify the Regis-
ter of Copyrights and the Committees on the Judiciary of the Senate
and the House of Representatives of the issuance or termination of
any order under this section, together with a statement of the
reasons for such action. The Secretary shall also publish such
notification and statement of reasons in It'i;e Federal Register.

“(2) Two years after the date of the enactment of this chapter, the
Secretar{:lf Commerce, in consultation with the Register of Copy-
rights, shall transmit to the Committees on the Judiciary of the
Senate and the House of Representatives a report on the actions
taken under this section and on the current status of international
recognition of mask work Frotection. The report shall include such
recommendations for modifications of the protection accorded under
this chapter to mask works owned by nationals, domiciliaries, or
sovereign authorities of foreign nations as the Secretary, in consul-
tation with the Register of Copyrights, considers would promote the
purposes of this chapter and international comity with respect to
mask work protection.”.

TECHNICAL AMENDMENT

Sec. 303. The table of chapters at the beginning of title 17, United
States Code, is amended by adding at the end thereof the following
new item:

“9. Pro'.e_ction of semiconductor chip product 901",

AUTHORIZATION OF APPROPRIATIONS

Sec. 304. There are authorized to be appropriated such sums as
may be necessary to carry out the purposes of this title and the
amendments made by this title.

TITLE 1IV-—~FEDERAL COURTS IMPROVEMENTS

SusTITLE A—CIVIL PRIORITIES
ESTABLISHMENT OF PRIORITY OF CIVIL ACTIONS

Sec. 401. (a) Chapter 111 of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by adding at the end thereof the following new section:

“§ 1657. Priority of civil actions

“(a) Notwithstanding any other provision of law, each court of the
United S shall determine the order in which civil actions are
heard and determjined, except that the court shall expedite the
consideration of any action brought under chapter 153 or section
1826 of this title, any action for temporary or preliminary injunctive
relief, or any other action if cause therefor is shown. For
purposes of this subsection, ‘good cause’ is shown if a right under the
Constitution of the United States or a Federal Statute (including
rights under section 552 of title 5) would be maintained in a factual
context that indicates that a request for expedited consideration has
merit.
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“(b) The Judicial Conference of the United States may modify the
rules adopted by the courts to determine the order in which civil
actions are heard and determmed in order to establlsh consistency
among the judicial circuits.”
(b} The section analysis of chapter 111 of title 28 United States
Code, is amended by adding at the end thereof the following new
item:

“1657. Priority of civil actions.”.
AMENDMENTS TO OTHER LAWS

Sec. 402. The following provisions of law are amended—

(1XA) Section 309(aX10) of the Federal Election Campaign Act
of 1971 (2 U.S.C. 437g(aX10) is repealed.

(B) Section 310(c) of the Federal Election Campaign Act of
1971 (2 U.S.C. 43Th(c)} is repealed.

(2) Section 552(a}4XD) of title 5, United States Code, is
repealed.

(3) Section 6(a) of the Commodity Exchange Act (7 U.S.C. 8a)
is amended by striking out “The proceedings in such cases in
the court of appeals shall be made a preferred cause and shall
be expedited-in every w

(4XA) Section 6(cX4) of the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (7 U.S.C. 136d(cX4)) is amended by striking out
the second sentence.

(B) Section 10(dX3) of the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (7 U.S.C. 136h(dX3)} is amended by striking out
“The court shall give expedited consideration to any such
action.”.

(C) Section 16(b) of the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide, and
Rodenticide Act (7 U.S.C. 136n(b)) is amended by striking out
the last sentence.

(D) Section 25aX4XEXiii) of the Federal Insecticide, Fungicide,
and Rodenticide Act (7 U.S.C. 136w(aX4XEXiii)) is repealed.

(5) Section 204(d) of the Packers and Stockyards Act, 1921 (7
U.S.C. 194(d)), is amended by striking out the second sentence.

(6) Section 366 of the Agricultural Adjustment Act of 1938 (7
U.S.C. 1366) is amended in the fourth sentence by striking out
“At the earliest convenient time, the court, in term time or
vacation,” and inserting in lieu thereof “The court”.

(7XA) Section 410 of the Federal Seed Act (7 U.S.C. 1600) is
amended by striking out “The proceedings in such cases in the
court of appeals shall be made a preferred cause and shall be
expedited in every way.’

(B) Section 411 of the Federal Seed Act (7 U.S.C. 1601) is
amended by striking out “The proceedings in such cases shall be
made a preferred cause and shall be expedited in every way."”.

(8) Section 816(cX4) of the Act of October 7, 1975, commonly
known as the Department of Defense Appropriation Authoriza-
tion Act of 1976 (10 U.S.C. 2304 note) is amended by striking out
the last sentence.

(9) Section S(dX6XA) of the Home Owners’ Loan Act of 1933
(12 U.S.C. 1464(dX6XA)) is amended by striking out ‘“Such pro-
ceedings shall be given precedence over other cases pending in
such courts, and shall be in every way expedited.”.
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(10XA) Section 7TA(fX2) of the Clayton Act (15 U.S.C. 18a(fX2))
is amended to read as follows: ‘(2) certifies the United States
district court for the judicial district within which the respond-
ent resides or carries on business, or in which the action is
brought, that it or he believes that the public interest requires
relief pendente lite pursuant to this subsection, then upon the
filing of such motion and certification, the chief judge of such
district court shall immediately notify the chief judge of the
United States court of appeals for the circuit in which such
district court is located, who shall designate a United States
district jl.’x’dge to whom such action shall be assigned for all

purposes.”.

(B) Section 1l(e) of the Clayton Act (15 U.S.C. 21(e)) is
amended by striking out the first sentence. .

(11) Section 1 of the Act of February 11, 1903, commonly
known as the Expediting Act (15 U.S.C. 28) is repealed.

(12) Section 5(e) of the Federal Trade Commission Act (15
U.S.C. 45(e)) is amended by striking out the first sentence.

(13) Section 21(fX3) of the Federal Trade Commission
Improvements Act of 1980 (15 U.S.C. 57a-1(fX3)) is repealed.

(14) Section 11A(cX4) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934
(15 U.S.C. 78k-1(cX4)) is amended—

(A) by striking out “(A)” after “(4)”; and
(B) by striking out subparagraph (B).

(15XA) Section 309(e) of the Small Business Investment Act of
1958 (15 U.S.C. 687a(e)) is amended by striking out the sixth
sentence.

(B) Section 309(f) of the Small Business Investment Act of
1958 (15 U.S.C. 687a(f) is amended by striking out the last
sentence.

(C) Section 311(a) of the Small Business Investment Act of
1958 (15 U.S.C. 687c(a)) is amended by striking out the last
sentence.

(16) Section 10(cX2) of the Alaska Natural Gas Transportation

~Act (15 U.S.C. 719h(cX2)) is repealed.

(17) Section 155(a) of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle
Safety Act of 1966 (15 U.S.C. 1415(a)) is amended by striking out
‘(1)” and by striking out pa; h (2).

(18) Section 503(bX3XE) of the Motor Vehicle Information and
Cost Savings Act (15 U.S.C. 2003(bX3XE)) is amended by striking
out clause (ii) and redesignating clauses (iii) and (iv) as clauses
(i) and (iii), respectively.

(19) Section 23(d) of the Toxic Substances Control Act (15
U.S.C. 2622(d)) is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(20) Section 12(eX3) of the Coastal Zone Management Improve-
ment Act of 1980 (16 U.S.C. 1463a(eX3)) is repealed.

(21) Section 11 of the Act of September 28, 1976 (16 U.S.C.
1910), is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(22) (A) Section 807(b) of the Alaska National Interest Lands
Conservation Act (16 U.S.C. 3117(b)) is repealed.

(B) Section 1108 of the Alaska National Interest Lands Con-
servation Act (16 U.S.C. 3168) is amended to read as follows:

“INJUNCTIVE RELIEP

“Sec. 1108. No court shall have jurisdiction to grant any injunc-

tive relief lasting longer than ninety days against any action pursu-
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ant to this title except in conjunction with a final )'udgment entered
in a case involving an action pursuant to this title.”.

(23XA) Section 10(bX3) of the Central Idaho Wilderness Act of
1980 (Public Law 96-312; 94 Stat. 948) is repealed.

(B) Section 10(c) of the Centra} Idaho Wilderness Act of 1980 is
amended to read as follows:

*“(c) Any review of any decision of the United States District Court
for the District of Idaho shall be made by the Ninth Circuit Court of
Appeals of the United States.”.

(24XA) Section 1964(b) of title 18, United States Code, is
amended by striking out the second sentence.

{(B) Section 1966 of title 18, United States Code, is amended by
striking out the last sentence.

(25XA) Section 408(iX5) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cos-
metic Act (21 U.S.C. 346a(iX5)) is amended by striking out the
last sentence. .

(B) Section 409%(gX2) of the Federal Food, Drug, and Cosmetic
Act (21 U.S.C. 348(gX2) is amended by striking out the last
sentence.

(26) Section &(f) of the Foreign Agents Registration Act of 1938
(22 US.C. 618()) is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(27) Section 4 of the Act of December 22, 1974 (25 U.S.C.
640d-3), is amended by striking out “(a)’ and by striking out
subsection (b).

(28XA) Section 3310(e) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954
(26 U.S.C. 3310(e)) is repealed.

(B) Section 611(fX5) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26
U.S.C. 6110(fX5)) is amended by striking out “and the Court of
Appgglls, ,shall expedite any review of such decision in every way

e

(C) Section 6363(dX4) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26
U.S.C. 6363(d)X4)) is re .

(D) Section 760%(hX3) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26
U.S.C. 760%h)X3)) is repealed.

(E) Section 9010(c) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26
U.S.C. 9010(c)) is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(F) Section 9011(bX2) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954 (26
U.S.C. 9011(bX2)) is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(29XA) Section 596(aX3) of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by striking out the last sentence.

(B) Section 636(cX4) of title 28, United States Code, is amended
in the second sentence by striking out “‘expeditious and”.

(C) Section 1296 of title 28, United States Code, and the item
relating to that section in the section analysis of chapter 83 of
that title, are repealed.

(D) Subsection (c) of section 1364 of title 28, United States
Code, the section heading of which reads ‘“Senate actions”, is

repealed.

(E) Section 2284(bX2) of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by striking out the last sentence.

(F) Section 2349(b) of title 28, United States Code, is amended
by striking out the last two sentences.

(G) Section 2647 of title 28, United States Code, and the item
relating to that section in the section analysis of chapter 169 of
that title, are repealed.

- (30) Section 10 of the Act of March 23, 1932, commonly known
as the Norris-LaGuardia Act (29 U.S.C. 110), is amended by
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- striking out “with the greatest possible expedition” and all that

follows through the end of the sentence and inserting in lieu
thereof “expeditiously’.

(31) Section 10(i) of the National Labor Relations Act (29
U.S.C. 160(i)) is repealed.

(32) Section 11(a) of the Occupational Safety and Health Act
of 1970 (28 U.S.C. 660(a)) is amended by striking out the last
sentence.

(33) Section 4003(eX4) of the Employee Retirement Income
Security Act of 1974 (29 U.S.C. 1303(eX4)) is repealed.

349 gection 106(aX1) of the Federal Coal Mine Health and
Safety Act of 1969 (30 U.S.C. 816(aX1)) is amended by striking
out the last sentence.

(35) Section 1016 of the Impoundment Control Act of 1974 (31
U.S.C. 1406) is amended by striking out the second sentence.

(36) Section 2022 of title 38, United States Code, is amended
by striking out ‘“The court shall order speedy hearing in any
such case and shall advance it on the calendar.”.

(37) Section 3628 of title 39, United States Code, is amended
by striking out the fourth sentence.

(38) Section 1450(iX4) of the Public Health Service Act (42
U.S.C. 300j-9(iX4)) is amended by striking out the last sentence.

(39) Section 304(e) of the Social Security Act (42 U.S.C. 504(e))
is repealed.

(40) Section 814 of the Act of April 11, 1968 (42 U.S.C. 3614), is
repealed.

(41) The matter under the subheading ‘‘Exploration of
National Petroleum Reserve in Alaska” under the headings
“ENERGY AND MINERALS” and “‘GEOLOGICAL SURVEY" in title I of
the Act of December 12, 1980 (94 Stat. 2964; 42 U.S.C. 6508), is
amended in the third paragraph by striking out the last
sentence. .

(42) Section 214(b) of the Emergency Energy Conservation Act
of 1979 (42 U.S.C. 8514(b)) is repealed.

(43) Section 2 of the Act of February 25, 1885 (43 U.S.C. 1062),
is amended by striking out “; and any suit brought under the
provisions of this section shall have precedence for hearing and
trial over other cases on the civil docket of the court, and shall
be tried and determined at the earliest practicable day”.

(44) Section 23(d) of the Outer Continental Shelf Lands Act (43
U.S.C. 1349(d)) is repealed.

(45) Section 511(c) of the Public Utilities Regulatory Policies
Act of 1978 (43 U.S.C. 2011(c)) is amended by striking out “Any
such proceeding shall be assigned for hearing at the earliest
possible date and shall be expedited by such court.”.

(46) Section 203(d) of the Trans-Alaska Pipeline Authorization
Act (43 U.S.C. 1652(d)) is amended by striking out the fourth
sentence.

(47) Section /) of the Railroad Unemployment Insurance Act
(45 U.S.C. 355(f)) is amended by striking out “, and shall be
given precedence in the adjudication thereof over all other civil
cases not otherwise entitled by law to precedence”.

(48) Section 305(dX2) of the Regional Rail Reorganization Act
of 1973 (45 U.S.C. 745(dX2)) is amended—

(A) in the first sentence by striking out “Within 180 days
after” and inserting in lieu thereof “After”; and
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(B) in the last sentence by striking out “Within 90 days
after”” and inserting in lieu thereof “After”.

149) Section 124(b) of the Rock Island Transition and Em-
ployee Assistance Act (45 U.S.C. 1018(b)) is amended by striking
out “, and shall render a final decision no later than 60 days
after the date the last such appeal is filed”.

(50} Section 402(g) of the Communications Act of 1934 (47
U.S.C. 402(g)) is amended —

(A) by striking out ‘At the earliest convenient time the”
and inserting in lieu thereof “The"’; and

(B) by striking out “10(e) of the Administrative Procedure
Act” and inserting in lieu thereof “706 of title 5, United
States Code”.

(51) Section 405(e) of the Surface Transportation Assistance
Act of 1982 (Public Law 97-424; 49 U.S.C. 2305(e)) is amended by
strikingec;ut the last sentence.

(52) Section 606(cX1) of the Rail Safety and Service Improve-
ment Act of 1982 (Public Law 97-468; 49 U.S.C. 1205(cX1)) is
amended by striking out the second sentence.

(53) Section 13A(a) of the Subversive Activities Control Act of
1950 (50 U.S.C. 792a note) is amended in the third sentence by
striking out “‘or any court”.

(54) Section 12(a) of the Military Selective Service Act of 1967
(50 US.C. App. 462(a)) is amended by striking out the last
sentence.

(55) Section 4(b) of the Act of July 2, 1948 (50 U.S.C. App.
1984(b)), is amended by striking out the last sentence.

EFFECTIVE DATE

Skc. 403. The amendments made by this subtitle shall not apply to
cases pending on the date of the enactment of this subtitle.

SusTITLE B—DISTRICT COURT ORGANIZATION

Skc. 404. This subtitle may be cited as the “Federal District Court
Organization Act of 1984"".
eC. 405. The second sentence of subsection (c) of section 112 of
title 28, United States Code, is amended to read as follows: .
“Court for the Eastern District shall be held at Brooklyn, Haup-
pauge, and Hempstead (including the village of Uniondale).”.
SEc. 406. (a) Subsection (a) of section 93 of title 28, United States
Code, is amended—
{1) in paragraph (1) by striking out “De Kalb,” and
“McHenry,”; and
(2) in paragraph (2)—
.(d ) by inserting “De Kalb,” immediately after “Carroll,”;
an
(B) by inserting ‘“McHenry,” immediately after “Lee,’”.
(b) The amendments made by subsection (a) of this section shall
apply to any action commenced in the United States District Court
for the Northern District of Illinois on or after the effective date of
this subtitle, and shall not affect any action pending in such court
on such effective date.
(c) The second sentence of subsection (b) of section 93 of title 28,
United States Code, is amended by inserting ‘“‘Champaign/Urbana,”
before “Danville”.

49 USC app.
2305. ’

45 USC 1205.

28 USC 1657
note.

Federal District
Court
Organization
Act of 1984.

28 USC 1 note.

28 USC 93 note.
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28 USC 124.

28 USC 124.note.

28 USC 90 note.

Effective date.
28 USC 85 note.

Technical
Amendments
to the Federal
Courts
Improvement
Act of 1982.
28 USC 1 note.

Skec. 407. (a) Subsection (b) of section 124 of title 26, United States
Code, is amended—

(1) by striking out “six divisions” and inserting in lieu thereof
“seven divisions”;

(2) in paragraph (4) by striking out “, Hidalgo, Starr,”’; and

(3) by adding at the end thereof the following:

“(7) The McAllen Division comprises the counties of Hidalgo
and Starr.

“Court for the McAllen Divigsion shall be held at McAllen.”.

(b) The amendments made by subsection (a) of this section shall
apply to any action commenced in the United States District Court
for the Southern District of Texas on or after the effective date of
this subtitle, and shall not affect any action pending in such court
on such effective date.

Sec. 408. (a) Paragraph (1) of section 90(a) of title 28, United States
Code, is amended—

(1) by inserting “Fannin,” after “Dawson,”’;
(2) by inserting “Gilmer,” after “Forsyth,”; and
(3) by inserting “Pickens,” after “Lumpkin,”.

(b) Paragraph (2) of section 90(a) of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by striking out “Fannin,”, “Gilmer,”, and “Pickens,”.

(c) Paragraph (6) of section 90(c) of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by striking out “Swainsboro” each place it appears and
inserting in lieu thereof “Statesboro”.

(d) The amendments made by this section shall apply to any
action commenced in the United States District Court for the North-
ern District of Georgia on or after the effective date of this subtitle,
and shall not affect any action pending in such court on such
effective date.

Skc. 409. Section 85 of title 28, United States Code, is amended by
inserting “Boulder,” before ‘“‘Denver”’.

Sec. 410. The second sentence of section 126 of title 28, United
E‘t)at%s Code, is amended by inserting “Bennington,” before ‘“Brattle-

ro”’.

Sec. 411. (a) The amendments made by this subtitle shall take
effect on January 1, 1985.

(b} The amendments made by this subtitle shall not affect the
composition, or preclude the service, of any grand or petit jury
s}z:mmcgledl. impaneled, or actually serving on the effective date of
this subtitle.

SusTITLE C—AMENDMENTS TO THE FEDERAL COURTS IMPROVEMENTS
Acr or 1982

This subtitle may be cited as the “Technical Amendments to the
Federal Courts Improvement Act of 1982".

Sec. 412. (a) Section 1292(b) of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by inserting “which would have jurisdiction of an appeal of
such action’ after “The Court of Appeals".

(b) Section 1292(cX1) of title 28, United States Code, is amended by
inserting “or (b)"” after “(a)’’.

Sec. 413. Section 337(c) of the Tariff Act of 1930 (19 U.S.C. 1337(c)
is amended in the fourth sentence by insertin%te“, within 60 days
after the determination becomes final,” after ‘‘appeal such
determination”’.

Sec. 414. (a) Sections 142, 143, and 144 of title 35, United States
Code, are amended to read as follows:
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“§ 142. Notice of appeal 35 USC 142.

“When an appeal is taken to the United States Court of Appeals
for the Federal Circuit, the appellant shall file in the Patent and
Trademark Office a written notice of appeal directed to the Commis-
sioner, within such time after the date of the decision from which
the appeal is taken as the Commissioner prescribes, but in no case
less than 60 days after that date.

“§ 143. Proceedings on appeal 35 USC 143.

“With respect to an appeal described in section 142 of this title,
the Commissioner shall transmit to the United States Court of
Appeals for the Federal Circuit a certified list of the documents
comprising the record in the Patent and Trademark Office. The
court may request that the Commissioner forward the original or
certified copies of such documents during pendency of the appeal. In
an ex parte case, the Commissioner shall submit to the court in
writing the grounds for the decision of the Patent and Trademark
OfTice, addressing all the issues involved in the appeal. The court
shall, before hearing an appeal, give notice of the time and place of
the hearing to the Commissioner and the parties in the appeal.

“§ 144. Decision on appeal 35 USC 144.

“The United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit shall
review the decision from which an appeal is taken on the record
before the Patent and Trademark Office. Upon its determination the
court shall issue to the Commissioner its mandate and opinion,
which shall be entered of record in the Patent and Trademark Office
and shall govern the further proceedings in the case.”.

(b) Paragraphs (2), (3), and (4) of subsection (a) of section 21 of the
Act entitled “An Act to provide for the registration and protection
of trademarks used in commerce, to carry out the provisions of
certain international conventions, and for other purposes”,
approved July 5, 1946 (15 U.S.C. 1071(a) (2), (3), and (4)), are amended
to read as follows:

- ‘“2) When an appeal is taken to the United States Court of

Appeals for the Federal Circuit, the appellant shall file in the
Patent and Trademark Office a written notice of appeal directed to
the Commissioner, within such time after the date of the decision
from which the appeal is taken as the Commissioner prescribes, but
in no case less than 60 days after that date.

*(3) The Commissioner shall transmit to the United States Court
of Appeals for the Federal Circuit a certified list of the documents
comprising the record in the Patent and Trademark Office. The
court may request that the Commissioner forward the original or
certified copies of such documents during pendency of the appeal. In
an ex parte case, the Commissioner shall submit to that court a brief
explaining the grounds for the decision of the Patent and Trade-
mark Office, addressing all the issues involved in the appeal. The
court shall, before hearing an appeal, give notice of the time and
place~lof the hearing to the Commissioner and the parties in the
appeal.

“(4) The United States Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit
shall review the decision from which the appeal is taken on the
record before the Patent and Trademark Office. Upon its determina-
tion the court shall issue its mandate and opinion to the Commis-
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35 USC 142 note.

28 USC 713 note.

28 USC 798.

35 USC 201.

Contracts with
U.S.

Grants.
35 USC 202.

sioner, which shall be entered of record in the Patent and Trade-
mark Office and shall govern the further proceedings in the case.”.

(c) The amendments made by this section shall apply to proceed-
ings pending in the Patent and Trademark Office on the date of the
enactment of this Act and to appeals pending in the United States
Court of Appeals for the Federal Circuit on such date.

Sec. 415. Any individual who, on the date of the enactment of the
Federal Courts Improvement Act of 1982, was serving as marshal for
the Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia under section
T13(c) of title 28, United States Code, may, after the date of the
enactment of this Act, so serve under that section as in effect on the
date of the enactment of the Federal Courts Improvement Act of
1982. While such individual so serves, the provisions of section 714(a)
of title 28, United States Code, shall not apply to the Court of
Apspeals for the District of Columbia.

EC. 416. Title 28, United States Code, is amended in the following

respects:
(a) There shall be inserted, after section 797 thereof, in chapter 51
thereof, the following new section 798, which shall read as follows:

“§ 798. Places of holding court; appointment of special masters

“(a) The United States Claims Court is hereby authorized to
utilize facilities and hold court in Washington, District of Columbia,
and in four locations outside of the Washington, District of Colum-
bia metropolitan area, for the purpose of conducting trials and such
other proceedings as may be axpmpriabe to executing the court’s
functions. The Director of the Administrative Office of the United
fStatias Courts shall designate such locations and provide for such
acilities.

“(b) The chief judge of the Claims Court may appoint special
masters to assist the court in carrying out its functions. Any special
masters 8o appointed shall carry out their responsibilities and be
cﬁmpensated in accordance with procedures set forth in the rules of
the court.”.

(b) The caption of chapter 51, title 28, shall be amended to include
the following item:

*“7198. Places of holding court; appoint t of special masters.”.
TITLE V—GOVERNMENT RESEARCH AND DEVELOPMENT
PATENT POLICY

Sec. 501. Chapter 18 of title 35, United States Code, is amended—
(1) by adding “or any novel variety of plant which is or ma
be protectable under the Plant Va.riety Protection Act (7 U.S.C.

2321 et seq.)’ immediately after “title” in section 201(d);

(2) by adding ‘‘: Provided, That in the case of a variety of
plant, the date of determination (as defined in section 41(d) of
the Plant Variety Protection Act (7 U.S.C. 2401(d))) must also
occur during the period of contract performance” immediately
after “‘agreement’ in section 201(e); .

(3) in section 202(a), by amending clause (i) to read as follows:
‘(i) when the contractor is not located in the United States or
does not have a place of business located in the United States or
is subject to the control of a foreign government,”; by striking
the word “or” before “ii”’, and by adding after the words
“gecurity of such activities” in the first sentence of such para-
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‘graph, the following: “or, iv) when the funding agreement

includes the operation of a Government-owned, contractor-oper-
ated facility of the Department of Energy primarily dedicated to
that Department’s naval nuclear propulsion or weapons related
programs and all funding agreement limitations under this
subparagraph on the contractor’s right to elect title to a subject
invention are limited to inventions occurring under the above
two programs of the Department of Energy.”

(4) by amending paragraphs (1) and (2) of section 202(b) to read

as follows:

“(bX1) The rights of the Government under subsection (a) shall not
be exercised by a Federal agency unless it first determines that at
least one of the conditions identified in clauses (i) through (iv) of
subsection (a) exists. Except in the case of subsection (aXiii), the
agency shall file with the Secretarfy of Commerce, within thirty days
after the award of the applicable funding agreement, a copy of such
determination. In the case of a determination under subsection
(aXii), the statement shall include an analysis justifying the determi-
nation. In the case of determinations applicable to funding agree-
ments with small business firms, copies shall also be sent to the
Chief Counsel for Advocacy of the Small Business Administration. If
the Secretary of Commerce believes that any individual determina-
tion or pattern of determinations is contrary to the policies and
objectives of this chapter or otherwise not in conformance with this
chapter, the Secretary shall so advise the head of the agency
concerned and the Administrator of the Office of Federal Procure-
ment Policy, and recommend corrective actions.

“(2) Whenever the Administrator of the Office of Federal Procure-
ment Policy has determined that one or more Federal agencies are
utilizing the authority of clause (i) or (ii) of subsection (a) of this
section in a manner that is contrary to the policies and objectives of
this chapter, the Administrator is authorized to issue regulations
describing classes of situations in which agencies may not exercise
the authorities of those clauses.”;

(4A) By adding at the end of section 202(b) the following new

paragraph:

“(4) If the contractor believes that a determination is contrary to
the policies and objectives of this chapter or constitutes an abuse of
discretion by the agency, the determination shall be subject to the
last paragraph of section 203(2).”.

(5) by amending paragraphs (1), (2), (3), and (4) of section 202(c)
to read as follows:

“(1) That the contractor disclose each subject invention to the
Federal agency within a reasonable time after it becomes
known to contractor personnel responsibl® for the administra-
tion of patent matters, and that the Federal Government may
receive title to any subject invention not disclosed to it within
such time.

“(2) That the contractor make a written election within two
years after disclosure to the Federal agency (or such additional
time as may be approved by the Federal agency) whether the
contractor will retain title to a subject invention: Provided, That
in any case where publication, on sale, or public use, has
initiated the one year statutory period in which valid patent

rotection can stil{be obtained in the United States, the period
or election may be shortened by the Federal agency to a date
that is not more than sixty days prior to the end of the statutory

35 USC 202.

Small business.

Regulations.

Contracts with
Us.
Grants.

Contracts with
U.sS.
Grants.
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period: And provided further, That the Federal Government
may receive title to any subject invention in which the contrac-
tor does not elect to retain rights or fails to elect rights within
such times.

‘43) That a contractor electing rights in a subject invention
agrees to file a patent application prior to any statutory bar
date that may occur under this title due to publication, on sale,
or public use, and shall thereafter file corresponding patent
applications in other countries in which it wishes to retain title
within reasonable times, and that the Federal Government may
receive title to any subject inventions in the United States or
other countries in which the contractor has not filed patent
applications on the subject invention within such times.

‘(4) With respect to any invention in which the contractor
elects rights, the Federal agency shall have a nonexclusive,
nontransferrable, irrevocable, paid-up license to practice or
have practiced for or on behalf of the United States any subject
invention throughout the world: Provided, That the funding
agreement may provide for such additional rights; including the
n%ht to assign or have assigned foreign patent rights in the
subject invention, as are determined by the agency as necessary
for meeting the obligations of the United States under any
treaty, international agreement, arrangement of cooperation,
memorandum of understanding, or similar arrangement,
including military agreement relating to weapons development
and production.”.

(6) by striking out “may” in section 202(cX5) and inserting in
lieu thereof ‘as well as any information on utilization or efforts
at obtaining utilization obtained as part of a proceeding under
section 203 of this chapter shall”’;

(7) by striking out “‘and which is not, itself, engaged in or does
not hold a substantial interest in other organizations engaged in
the manufacture or sales of products or the use of processes that
might utilize the invention or be in competition with embodi-
ments of the invention” in clause (A) of section 202(cX7);

(8) by amending clauses (B)D) of section 202(cX7) to read as
follows: “(B) a requirement that the contractor share royalties
with the inventor; (C) except with respect to a funding agree-
ment for the operation of a Government-owned-contractor-oper-
ated facility, a requirement that the balance of any royalties or
income earned by the contractor with respect to subject inven-
tions, after payment of expenses (including payments to inven-
tors) incidental to the administration of subject inventions, be
utilized for the support of scientific research or education; (D) a
requirement that, except where it proves infeasible after a
reasonable im}uiry, in the licensing of subject inventions shall be
given to small business firms; and (E) with respect to a funding
agreement for the operation of a Government-owned-contractor-
operated facility, requirements (i) that after payment of patent-
ing costs, licensing costs, payments to inventors, and other

incidental to the administration of subject inventions,
158 percent of the balance of any royalties or income earned
and retained by the contractor during an{ fiscal year up to an
amount equal to 5 percent of the annual budget of the facility,
shall be used by the contractor for scientific research, develop-
ment, and education consistent with the research and develop-
ment mission and objectives of the facility, including activities
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that increase the licensing potential of other inventions of the
facility; provided that if said balance exceeds 5 percent of the
annual budget of the facility, that 75 percent of such excess
shall be paid to the Treasury of the United States and the
remaining 25 percent shall be used for the same purposes as
described above in this clause (D); and (ii) that, to the extent it
provides the most effective technology transfer, the licensing of
subject inventions shall be administered by contractor employ-
ees on location at the facility.”
_ (9) by adding “(1. before the word “With” in the first line of
section 203, and by adding at the end of section 203 the 35 USC 203.
following:
“(2) A determination ﬁursuant to this section or section 202(bX4)
shall not be subject to the Contract Disputes Act (41 U.S.C. §601 et
seq.). An administrative appeals procedure shall be established by  Regulations.
regulations promulgated in accordance with section 206. Addi-
tionally, any contractor, inventor, assignee, or exclusive licensee
adversely affected by a determination under this section may, at any
time within sixty days after the determination is issued, file a
petition in the United States Claims Court, which shall have juris-
diction to determine the appeal on the record and to affirm, reverse,
remand or modify, “, as appropriate, the determination of the
Federal agency. In cases described in paragraphs (a) and (c), the
agency’'s determination shall be held in abeyance pending the
exhaustion of appeals or petitions filed under the preceding
sentence.”’;
(10) by amending section 206 to read as follows: 35 USC 206.

“§ 206. Uniform clauses and regulations

*“The Secretary of Commerce may issue regulations which may be
made applicable to Federal agencies implementing the provisions of
sections 202 through 204 of this chapter and shall establish standard
funding agreement provisions required under this chapter. The
regulations and the standard funding agreement shall be subject to
public comment before their issuance.”;

(11) in section 207 by inserting “(a)” before “Each Federal”
and by adding the following new subsection at the end thereof:

“(b) For the purpose of assuring the effective management of
Government-owned inventions, the Secretary of Commerce is
authorized to—

(1) assist Federal agency efforts to promote the licensing and
utilization of Government-owned inventions;

“(2) assist Federal agencies in seeking protection and main-
taining inventions in foreign countries, including the payment
of fees and costs connected therewith; and

“(3) consult with and advise Federal agencies as to areas of
science and technol research and development with poten-
tial for commercial utilization.”; and

(12) in section 208 by striking out ‘“‘Administrator of General
Services” and inserting in lieu thereof ‘‘Secretary of
Commerce”. : ‘

(13) by deleting from the first sentence of section 210(c),
“August 23, 1971 (36 Fed. Reg. 16887)" and inserting in lieu
thereof “February 18, 1983”, and by inserting the following
before the period at the end of the first sentence of section 210(¢c)
“except that all funding agreements, including those with other 80§tracts with

than small business firms and nonprofit organizations, shall Ciats
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include the requirements established in paragraph 202(cX4) and
section 203 of this title.”
(14) by adding at the end thereof the following new section:

Prohibition. “§ 212, Disposition of rights in educational awards

85 USC 212 “No scholarship, fellowship, training grant, or other funding
agreement made by a Federal agency primarily to an awardee for
educational purposes will contain any provision giving the Federal
agency any rights to inventions made by the awardee.”; and

(15 by adding at the end of the table of sections for the
chapter the following new item:

*‘212. Disposition of rights in educational awards.”.

Approved November 8, 1984.

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY—H.R. 6163:

HOUSE REPORT No. 98-1062 (Comm. on the Judiciary).
CONGRESSIONAL RECORD, Vol. 130 (1984):
Sept. 24, considered and passed House.
Oct. 3, considered and passed Senate, amended.
Oct. 9, House concurred in Senate amendments.
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ADDITIONAL MATERIALS

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE
UNITED STATES COURTS
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20844

WILLIAM E. FOLEY WILLIAM JAMES WELLER
OIRECTOR LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
June 8, 1984 OFFICER

JOSEPH F. SPANIOL, JR.
OEPUTY DIRECTOR

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administretion of Justice

2137 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Mr. Foley has asked me to respond to your May 30 letter requesting Judiciel
Conference views on pending bills relating to the geographic organization of the Pederal
Courts.

In September, 1978, the Judicial Conference adopted speciel procedures for
consideration of proposals to modify judicial distriets. The enclosed October 12, 1978,
letter from Mr. Foley explains the Conference's procedures. As you will note, the
Conference does not consider a proposed change unless both the distriet courts and
circuit council affected have approved and filed a brief report summarizing their reasons
therefor. In accordance with controlling Conference policy, the following views are
submitted:

L. Division Changes Within Distriets

A, H.R. 813 (Rep. Jenkins) - The transfer of Fannin, Gilmer and Pieckens
Counties from the Atlanta Division to the Gainsville Division of the
Northern District of Georgia has been approved, but the transfer of
Cherokee County has been disapproved.

B. H.R. 1579 (Rep. Martin) - The transfer of the counties of McHenry and
DeKalb from the Eastern Division to the Western Division of the Northern
Distriet of Nlinois has been approved.

C.  H.R. 2885 (Rep. Sieberling) - No action has been taken on the propasal to
create a8 new division in the Northern Distriet of Ohio.

D. H.R. 4662 (Rep. de 1a Garza) - The creation of the MeAllen Division in the
Southern Distriet of Texas and designation of McAllen as the place of
holding court have been approved.

I. Plaeces of Holding Court
A. H.R. 313 (Rep. Roe) - The proposal to designate Patterson, New Jersey, as a

place of holding court has been disapproved by the Judicial Council of the
Third Cireuit.
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B. H.R. 2329 (Rep. Hubbard) - The proposal to designate Hopkinsville as a place |
of holding court for the Western District of Kentucky has been disapproved
by the Judicial Council of the Sixth Circuit. In addition, the Chief Judge for
the Western Distriet of Kentucky recommended that no action be taken on
the matter.

C. H.R. 3604 - (Rep. Tauzin and others) - The designation of Houma, Louisiana,
as a place of holding court for the Eastern District of Louisiana has been
approved,

D. H.R. 4179 (Rep. Madigan) - The designation of Champaign/Urbana, Mlinofs,
as a place of holding court in the Central District of Illinois has been

approved.

E. H.R. 5619 (Rep. Mrazek) - Action on the proposed designation of Haupp
as & place of holding court for the Eastern District of New York is not yet
completed.

F. H.R. (Rep. Thomas) - The change of the place of holding court for the
Swainsbaro Divisian of the Southern District of Georgia from Swainsboro to
Statesboro and the change of the name of the division to the Statesboro
Division have been approved.

G. H.R. 5777 (Rep. Jeffords) - The designation of Bennington, Vermont, as &
place of holding court in the District of Vermont has been approved.

On behalf of the Judicial Conference, I thank you for seeking our views, and
express our genuine thanks for your willingness to devote valuable time to hearings on
Judicial housekeeping. Witnesses will be available to testify on behalf of the Judiciary at
the hearings referenced in your letter.

Sincerely,

wuu% James Weller

Legislative Affairs Officer

Enclosure
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE
UNITED STATES COURTS
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20844

WILLIAM E. FOLEY
DIRECTOR

October 12, 1978

JOSEPH F. SPANIOL, JR.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

MEMORANOUM TO ALL CIRCUIT COURT JUDGES
DISTRICT COURT JUDGES
CIRCUIT EXECUTIVES

The Judicial Conference of the United States, after a review of its
policy governing the evaluation of legislative proposals to authorize
locations as statutorily designated places of holding court or to implement
changes 1n the organizational or geographical configuration of individual
judicial districts, approved at its September 1978 meeting the following
clarified statement of policy:

The Judicial Conference reaffirms 1ts previously stated belief
that changes in the geographical configuration and organization
of existing federal judicial districts should be enacted only
after a showing of strong and compelling need. Therefore, when-
ever Congress requests the Conference's views on bills to:

create new judicia] districts;
consol idate existing judicial districts within
a state;

create new divisions within an existing Judicial

district;

. abolish divisions within an existing judicial

. district;

5. transfer counties from an existing division or
district to another division or district;

6. authorize a location or community as a statutorily
designated place at which "court shall be held"
under Chapter 5 of title 28 of the United States
Code; or

7. waive the provisions of Section 142 of title 28,

Unfted States Code respecting the furnishing of

accomodations at places of holding court --

e W N

the Director of the Administrative Office shall transmit each such
bi11 to both the chief judge of each affected district and the chief
Judge of the circuit in which each such district is located, re-
questing that the district court and the judicial council for the
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circuit evaluate the merits of the proposal and formulate an
opinfon of approval or disapproval to be reviewed by the
Conference's Court Administration Comittee in recommending
action by the Conference. In each district court and circuit
council evaluation, the views of affected U. S. Attorneys
offices, as representative of the views of the Department of
Justice, shall be considered in addition to caseload, judicial
administration, geographical, and community-convenience factors.
Only when a proposal has been approved both by the district
courts affected and by the appropriate circuit council, and
only after both have filed a brief report summarizing their
reasons for their approval, with the Court Administration
Committee, shall that Committee review the proposal and recommend
action to the Judicial Conference.

N

William E. Foley
Director
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98TH CONGRESS
18T SESSION H. R. 3919 S

To amend title 28, United States Code, to remove the requirement of an amount
in controversy for certain actions involving commeon carriers.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

SEPTEMBER 19, 1983

Mr. CLINGER introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee
on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend title 28, United States Code, to remove the require-
ment of an amount in controversy for certain actions involv-
ing common carriers.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
That (a) section 1337 of title 28, United States Code, is
amended— : | : |

(1) in the section caption by striking out *;
amount in controversy, costs’’;

(2) in subsection (a) by striking out *“: vaided;"
and all that follows through the end of the sentence

W W -3 G Gt e W N e

and inserting in lieu thereof a period; and
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2
(3) by striking out subsection (b) and redesignating
subsection (c) as subsection (b).
(b) The item relating to section 1337 in the table of
sections of chapter 85 of title 28, United States Code, is

amended to read as follows:

*1387. Commerce and antitrust regulations.”.
 SEc. 2. Section 1445 of title 28, United States Code, is
amended by striking out subsection @) and redesignating sub-
section (c) as subsection (b).
Sec. 3. The amendments made by this Act shall apply
to actions brought after the date of the enactment of this Act.
0)

HR 3919 TH
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‘M3 er Quality, Foodo Since IB83 0SCAR MAYER FOODS CORPORATION

GENERAL OFFICES
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September 8, 1983

Hon. Robert W. Kastenmeier
Subcommittee Chairman
Courts, Civil Liberties &

the Administration of Justice
Room 2232
Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20575

Dear Bob:

Public Law 95-486 (October 28, 1978) amended Title 28, Section 1337, U.S. Code to
provide that a claimant could bring Federal action against a rail or motor
carrier pursuant to the Carmack Amendment only when the amount in dispute for
each receipt or bill of lading exceeds $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs.

Public Law 95-486 was occasioned by a brief overload of the federal judiciary
system. However, these conditiona no longer exist.

The Legislative Counsel has cleared a proposal to repeal the $10,000 restriction
from Section 1337 to come before the subcommittee which you chair. Oscar Mayer
Foods Corporation supports that proposal.

Title 28, Section 1337 was originally enacted in 1948 with no such restrictions
except for actions brought in State courts. This section, as currently amended
and when viewed in conjunction with venue provisions of U.S. Code, Title 49,
Section 11707(d) amended by the Stagger's Act of 1980, serves to further reduce
the forum in which we, as a claimant, can be heard. By limiting jurisdiction,
the practice of forum shopping may be denied to the point that a plaintiff may be
left no option but to plead his case in a court which has historically rendered
decisions which were unfavorable to similar pleadings.

Oscar Mayer Foods Corporation respectfully requests your consideration of either
introducing the proposal as a bill or co-sponsoring it.

If the proposal gains favor and is introduced, we urge you to schedule it for an
early hearing before the wembers of your subcommittee.
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Bon. Robert W. Kastenmeier
September 2, 1983
Page 2

Full information on this matter has been provided to your counsel,

Mike Remington, and has been discussed with Judiciary Committee General Counsel,
Alan Parker, by Bob Redding, Director of Federal Affairs for the Shipper's
National Freight Claim Council.

Respectfully,

JMH:JVB:rlo
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CORPORATION -

_September 15, 1983 ‘ BN -

The Honorable Robert Kastenmeier - g
"House of Representatives : ’
Room 2232, Rayburn House Office Bldg.

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Kastenmeier:

1 am writing in request of assistance on an important matter. RAYOVAC
CORPORATION is domiciléd in Madison, Wisconsin, with physical facilitles
located throughout theg world. The assistance that we request is your
"support.

The matter relates to a legislative project which the Shipper's National
Freight Claim Council, Inc. (of which RAYOVAC is a member) has adopted.
That objective s to remove from the United States Code a requirement
that before a company or person could take a freight claim matter to
litigation in the Federal Courts, it would have to be of a value of at
least $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs. The current law appears .
in Title 28, Sections 1331, 1337, and 1445, United States Code.

| have contacted your Madison office on September 14, 1983, requesting
your support. They indicated that it was necessary to contact the
Washington office. Also, full information has been provided to your
counsel, Mr. Mike Remington. The matter has also been discussed with
the Judiciary Committee General Counsel, Alan Parker.

Our request for support from you would be in your willingness to introduce
or at least co-sponsor the bill. In addition, pléase ses that an early
hearing on the bill is scheduled as soon as It is introduced. | under-
stand that the bill has now cleared the O0ffice of Legislative Counse! of
the House. :

Please keep me informed on our progress. We are wiliing to assist in this
_process. Awaiting your response, | remain

Very truly yours,

W Shien”

Ronald S. Kreul, CH . .
Rate Analyst . : \

RSK: jmh
cc: Robert.Redding

8414 S Road L i i 53711- 608/271 5454 Telex: 26-5462
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SHIPPERS NATIONAL FREIGHT CLAIM COUNCIL, INC.

425 13th Street, NW, Suite 915, Washington, OC 20004 B (202) 7376444
ROBERT E. REDDING, Director of Federal Allairs

Repeal of $10,000 Jurisdictional Threshheld as a Condition Precedent to
Federal Court Jurisdiction Over Cargo Loss and
Damage Claims in Transportation

Table of Contents

A. Jurisdiction Over Liability for Interstate Cargo
Loss and Damage Claims.

B. History of Minimum Threshhold for Cargo Loss and
Damage Litigation in Federal Courts.

C. The Issue.

D. Reasons Supporting Elimination of the $10,000
Threshhold Requirement.

E. Corrective Legislation

Submitted by:

Robert E. Redding
Director of Federal Affairs
November 1, 1983
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A. Jurisdiction over Liability for Interstate Cargo Loss and Damage Claims.

Historically, the State and Federal courts have exercised concurrent
jurisdiction over cargo loss and damage claims arising from shipments in inter-
state commerce. Federal law prevails, however, according to the U.S. Supreme

Court. Adams Express Company v. Croninger, 226 U.S. 491 (1913). Claims arising

under Section 11707 of the Interstate Commerce Act, as amended (a portion of

the so-called Carmack Amendment) are "federal questions.":/

B. History of Minimum Threshhold for Cargo Loss and Damage Litigation in
Federal Courts. ) T

Title 28, Section 1337. 1In 1948, Congress enacted Section 1337 of the United

States Code (28 U.S.C. 1337) conferring original juriédiction on the Federal Dis-
trict Courts of any civil action or proceeding arising under any Act of Congre;s
regulating cammerce. No minimum amount in controversy was required to invoke
federal jurisdiction. 1In 1978, however, Section 1337 was amended to provide that
action could be brought against a rail or motor carrier pursuant to the Carmack
Amendment only when the amount in contré:versy for each receipt or bill of lading
exceeds $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs (Public Law 95-486, October

20, 1978).

" ritle 28, Section 1445. In 1948, .Congress enacted Section 1445 of the United

States Code (28 U.S.C. 1445) providing that civil actions in any state court
against a rail or motor carrier brought pursuant to the Carmack Amendment could
not be removed to a Federal District Court unless the matter in controversey ex-
ceeded $3,000, exclusive of interest and costs. 1In 1978, however, Section 1445
was amended to increase the $3,000 threshhold to a level of $10,000. (Public

Law 95-486, October 20, 1978).

:/Section 11707 is the recodified section of the Interstate Commerce Act, enacted
on October 17, 1978 (P.L. 94-473). This provision was previously identified as
section 20(11) of Part I of the Interstate Commerce Act and section 219 of Part
II of such Act, applicable to rail and motor carriers respectively.
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For the past five years, therefore, no Carmack cargo loss or damage liabil-
ity issues could be litigated in the Federal courts, by original application or
by removal from State courts, unless the amount at issue was at least $10,000.

Title 28, Section 1331. It is important to note a similar $10,000 minimm

amount contained in Title 28, Section 1331 of the U.S. Code. This section, ap-
plicable to original jurisdiction of all civil actions in the Federal District
Courts, was amended in 1958 to substitute $10,000 for $3,000. (Public Law 85-
554, July 25, 1958). This Section was amended in 1980, however, to strike out
completely the minimm amount of $10,000 (P.L. 96-486, December 1, 1980).:]
Excerpts from the United States Code, Annotated, are attached, consisting

of Title 2B, Sections 1331, 1337, and 1445.

C. The Issue.

Whether the threshhold requirment of $10,000 as the minimum amount in controversy
for Federal District jurisdiction over rail/motor carrier cargo loss and damage

issues should be eliminated from the United States Code.

D. Reasons Supporting Elimination of the $10,000 Threshhold Requirement.

1. Reportedly, the 1978 amendments to Section 1337 and 1445 establishing
the $10,000 minimum amount for such 1itiqation were enacted without any participa-
tion in or review of such_leqislation by the Interstate Commerce Commission.

2. The 1978 amendments were also enacted without the convening of public
hearings before any House or Senate Cammittee at which private sector transport
carriers and shippers could have been given the opportunity to testify og such

legislation.

4 Section 1331 was amended in 1976 to strike out the $10,000 minimum amount
where civil actions were brought against the United states (P.L. 94-574,
October 21, 1976).

46-215 0 - 85 - 6
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3. Reportedly, the $10,000 amendment originated in the Senate, and was
added to the bill then under consideration regarding court caseload problems.

4. Reportedly, the only knownbasis for such legislation was the fact that
a number of law suits on fresh produce claims had been instituted in the Federal
District Court for the District of Massachusetts by a small group of receivers
and their claim agent in Boston. Such suits were then filed in such Court be-
cause of an evidentiary ruling in the Massachusetts State Courtslholding that
Federal inspection certificates were inadmissible ;s evidence. This holding was
later reversed, but the practice of Federal court filings was contipued. House
Report No. 95-117, p. 50.

Thus, the enactment of the $10,000 minimm was occasioned by a momentary
overload of specialized produce cases in only one State (Hassachusetts), yet it
has since had nationwide application. This restriction also applies only to Sec-
tion 11707 cases under the Interstate Commerce Act. Thus, "federal question"
cases arising under the Carmack Amendment are treated differently from all other
federal question controversies.

Moore's Federal Practice, Section 0.167[4], asks:

"why pick on Carmack Amendment cases when the bal-
ance of the Interstate Commerce Act, and all other
federal laws, remain free of the over $10,000 limi-
tation2?”

5. This unique condition unfairly forces loss and damage claimants to seek
relief in State courts rather than having their cases heard by Federal court
judges experienced in federal laws governing interstate commerce. Since 1978,
parties at interest - shippers and carriergalike - have been confronted by sState
court decisions rendered in all 50 states, each one free to apply its own inter-
pretation of common carrier liability.

6. The Interstate Commerce Commission reviewed this incongruous result for

the first time in 1981 and advised Congress that "The Commission recommends re-
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moval of the new [1978} iﬁconsistency so that Carmack Amendment controversies
can be handled in the same manner as other federal question cases."” Rail Carrier

Cargo Liability Study Report, September 29, 1981, page 40 (excerpt attached).

7. Two shipper/carrier parties sought I.C.C. support for the elimination
of the $10,000 threshhold requirement, namesly (1) the Shippers National Freight
Claim Council, a trade association of 600 shipper/reéeivet companies concerned
about cargo loss and damage claims, and (2) the Atchison, Topeka and Santa Fe

Railroad Company.

E. Corrective Legislation.

A bill to remed:,' this deficiency has been introduced in t.hg House of
Representatives. It is H.R. 3919, introduced by Congressman William F. Clinger,
Jr., on September 19, 1983.

This bill has been referred to the House Judiciary Committee and will
be under the direct consideration of the Subcommittee on Court, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice, chaired by Congressman Robert W. Kastenmeier.

The Subcommittee can be contacted at Room 2137, Rayburn House Office
Buildi.ng, Washington, D.C. 20515. The telephone numher is (202) 225-3926.

The Staff Counsel handling the matter is Michael Remington.

A copy of the bill is attached hereto.
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EXCERPT FROM INTERSTATE COMMERCE COMMISSION RAIL
CARRIER CARGO LIABILITY STUDY REPORT

Analysis

Jurigdiction today is concurrent over interstate cargo claims. Section
11707(d) provides that a civil action may be brought in a district o of
the United States or in a state court However, federal law prevails.=—~
The Commission stated in Loss and Damage, supra, at 589-90:

Section 20(11) of the act provides a statutory cause of
action for loss or damage in transit caused by a carrier
even though the statute, in effect, merely recodifies

the common law right. 1In fact, it is sometimes anoma-
lously called a right under the Federal common law. Car-
rier liability is determined with particular reference to
Federal Statutes and decisions, and the undisputed effect
of these is that although a carrier is not an insurer per
se, it, nonetheless, is fully liable for damage to or loss
of goods transported by it unless the loss or damage occur-
red as a result of one of the excepted cases. As a con-
sequence, a carrier is virtually an insurer and the Federal
law summarily invalidates carrier arguments to the contrary
unless there is a correlationof the defense to an excepted
cause, Commodity Credit Corporation v. Norton 167 P. 24 161,
164 (1948). Neither the decisions of State courts which
may be to the contrary... may overcome this governing
principle. Missouri Pac. R. R. v. Elmore & Stahl, 377 U.S..
134 (1964), rehearing denied, 377 U.S. 948; and Condokes v.
Southern Pacific Company, 303 F. Supp. 1158 (D. Mass. 1968).
Conflicting interpretations, therefore, would have to be re-
solved’ in the Federal Courts.

Since Federal law prevails, claims arising under section 11707 are
"federal questions” and the provisions of the Carmack Amendment govern ex-
clusively, regardless of whether the plaintiff asserts a federal question.

The right of removal to federal court, however, is limited. The $3,000 thresh-
hold established in 1914 for removal was increased to $10,000 in 1978.

A $10,000 minimum was required to originate in federal courts. Thethresh-
hold was raised to eliminate the inconsistency between removal and original
jurisdiction. thus, legislative history of Pub. L. 95~486, which amended 28
U.S.C. §1337 and §1445(b), stated:

The Carmack amendment, 49 United States Code 20
(11), and 28 United States Code 1337, provide that
suits may be brought in federal court against a rail-
road or motor carrier. However, there is no provision

20/ Adams Express Co. v. Croninger, supra.
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in these statutes that assumes that the court will
only hear substantial claims. This is a basic in-
consistency with diversity and Federal question
jurisdiction, which require a $10,000 minimum
amount in controversy. 1978 U.S. Cong. & Adm. News,
Page 3612

A new inconsistency exists now that Congress has recently removed the
$10,000 threshhold for original jurisdiction in federal question cases.
(Pub. L. 96-486.) Today, federal questions cases arising under the Carmack
Amendment are treated differently from other federal question controversies.
Moore's Federal Practice §0.167[4] asks, "Why pick on Carmack Amendment cases
when the balance of the Interstate Commerce Act, and all other federal laws,
remain free of the over $10,000 limitation?”

The Commission recommends removal of the new inconsistency so that
Carmack Amendment controversies can be handled in the same manner as other
federal question cases.
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Title 28 DISTRICT COURTS; JURISDICTION

Note 308 )
without authority of law. State of Routh

Carolina ex rel. Mayhank v. South Car-

olina Blectric & Gas—Co;~—D.C.S.C.1041,
41 F.Supp. 111. = .

389. Other proceedings, effect on

Da to a wlne vat and
wine thereln as result of blnstlng opera-
tions in. construction of pipellne ncross
condemnces’ property had nothing.to do
with just compensation for taking of
pipeline right-of-way, and, therefore,
dismissal of federal court actiom for
just compensation for taking right-of-
way would not affect condemnces’ ae-
tion against condemnor in nanother fed-
cral court for damages from blasting.
DeSalvo v. Arkansas Louisiana Gas Co.,
D.C.Ark.1063, 239 F.Supp. 312,

318 Remind

Where district court had dllmlued one
count of complaint for fallure to state a
claim, and court of appeals bad heid that
district court was without jurisdiction,
proper procedure was to vacate order of
district court insofar as it dismissed
count in questiod, and to remand casc to
distrlet court with directions to Misnisé
the count for lack of jurisdiction. Tiede-
mana v. Brownell, 1033, 222 F.2d 02, 96

§ 1331.

ceNOWoL 134 FSupp, 72

Ch. 85

Where the federal court has no jurisdie-
tlon of the action, it must cither disming

_or_remnnd it as justice may requtre.

Mrstic Milling Co. ¥. Clhjeago;-ete;,~R.-Co.,—
C.C.lawa 1904, 132 F. 280, Sce, also, Ronex
v. Katalla Co., €.C.Waxh.1910, 182 F. M6,
affirmed 186 F. 30; Risley v. Utliea, C.C.N\.
Y. 10, 170 F. 8i5: DIennsyivania Co. v.
Jay, C.C.II1905, 138 F. 203; Kinney v,
Misehe)), 1'0.1003, 336 P. 773, 69 C.C.A. 43,

District court had no discretion nml
would take jurisdiction where United
States Supreme’ Court had held that
plaintifts were entitled to a determina-
tion on the merits and had rcturned ease
with a direction to distriet court to con-
duet further proceedings consistent with
tho Supreme Court opinjon. Florida
Limo & Avocndo Growera, Ine v, Paul,
10.C.Cal.1801, 107 F.Supp. 780, affirmed in
part, reversed In part on other grounda
&3 8.Ct. 1210, 373 U.8. 132, 10 L.Ed.2d
248, rehearing denfed &3 8.Ct. lml 3-1 U.
8. 8§38, 10 J.Ed.2d 1082,

It is the duty of any (cderal court
when defect of jurlsdlctlon appears to - -
dixiniss or remand case as . may be ap-
“proprigte. Allen v. Southern Ry, Co., b.
Sec, glnu,.
Coffman v, City of Wichita, Kan., Ivne,
Kan038, 15 F.Supp. 705, affirmed 261
¥.24 112 - - .

Fedenl quatlon, amount in controversy. costs

‘(a) The district courts shall have original junsdxctlon of all
civil actions wherein the matter in controversy exceeds the sum
or value of $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs, and arises under

the Constitution, laws, or treaties of the United Stntes.

i

(b) Except when express provision therefor is otherwise made inh a
statute of the United States, where the plaintiff i3 finally adjud’ged to
be entitled to recover less than the sum or value of $10,000, computed

without regard to any setoff or counterclaim to which the defendnnt
may be adjudged to be entitled, and exclusive of “interesfs and costs,

_the district court may deny costs to the plaintiff and, in addition,

may impose costs on the plaintiff.

June 25, 1948, c. 646, 62 Stat 930

July 25, 1958, Pub. L,.'SHN. (] 1. 72 Stat. 416. . wn

mltoﬁed nd Rovisien Notes et

Roviser’s Noto. Based on 'l.‘me :&Ul.
C., 1040 ed., § 41(1) (Mar. 3, 191), ¢ a0, 8
24, par. 1, 30 Stat. 1001 [4erived from n.p
i§ 5@, 9] myu! ut.e.m.

l I.x

T Stat. 8% Aug. 2,

Stat. ;

3 M c. ', 34
1“). pr ?ﬂv A w m

der scction 1332 of this m.k.)

o P

i}

the execpnon of wction 1312) {s pot. ‘-m“-
pendent upon the amount in controvesess
(Sco annotations under 33 CJ.8., p. 830 -
req., §) 3043 8¢, also. reviser's note wme:,

JRFEI < * AN

Words “whercin the mtm ll..m

IEEIRY Y T versy exceeds the swa or vqug‘qt‘g.
Jurlsdiction of federal que:tlou arld-q exelusive of litciest and costs,* w

vader omu sections of this ehuu {with ed (o conform to rnunn of lhl !lpn-e

260 ¢
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Ch. 85 FEDERAL

Court. See construction of provision re-
lating to jurisdictional amount require-
ment in cases involving a Federnl ques-
tion in United States v. Sayward, 18 S.Ct.
371, 160 U.S. 403, 40 L.Ed. 508; Fishback
v. Western Unlon Tel. Co., 18 8.Ct. 500, 161
U.S. 96, 40 L.Ed. 630; and Halt v. Indiana
Manufocturing Co., 1000, 20 S.Ct. 272, 176
(.S. 68, + L.Ed. 3i4.

Words “all civil actions’” were substitut-
ed for ‘‘al! suits of a civil nature, at com-
mon law or in equlty” to conform with
Rule 2 of the Fedcral Rules of Civil Pro-
cedure.

Words ‘“or treaties” wcre -substituted
for “or treatles made, or which shall beo
made under their authority,” for purposecs
of brevity.

The remaining provisions of =section
41(1) of Title 28 U.8.C., 1040 ed., are Incor-
porated in sections 1332, 1341, 1342, 1315,
1354, and 1339 of thls title.

28 §1331

Changes were made in arrangement and
phrascology.

1938 Amendment. Pub.L. 83-554 includ-
ed costs {n catchline.

Subscc. (a). Puab.L. 85-53¢ designated
the tormer entire section as subsec. (a)
and substituted “$10,000" for *$3,000"".

Subsce. (b). Pub.L. 83-354 added sub-
scc. (b).

Effective Dato of 1938 Amendment. See-
tion 3 of Pub.L. 83-354 provided that:
“This Act (amendiag this section and sec-
tions 1332 and 1443 of this title] shall ap-
ply only in the case of actions commenced
after tho date of the enactment of this Act
[July 23, 1038).”

Legisiative History: FPor legislative
hixtory and purpose of Pub.L. 83-534, see
1158 U.S.Code Cong. and Adm.News, p.
3000.

QUESTION

Cross References

Controversles {nvoiving pollution of waters. jurisdiction of actlons by States, ses
section 1G0g—1 of Titte 33, Navigation and Navigable Waters.

Costs oa dismissal for lack of jurisdiction, sce section 1019 of this title

Pederal Deposit Insurance Corporation as party, see section 1819 of Title 12, Banks

and Banking. -

Federal Reserve Bank as party, scc scction 832 of Title 12,
International Financo Corporatlon as party, see section 282t of Tlitle 22, Forelgn

Relations and Iatercourse.

Iaternational or forcign banking transactlons, seo section 632 of Title 12,

Federal Rules of Civil Procedure

Allegations of jurisdiction, form for, sce Form 2,

Defenses and objections, see Rule 12,

Notes of

1. GENERALLY 130
1r.
1.
1v,

V. AMOUNT IN CONTROVERSY

VII. —— AMOUNT IN CONTROVERSY

Decisions

FEDERAL QUESTIONS GENF.RALLY d41-100

ACTIONS ABR18ING UNDER CONSTITUTION 101-180

ACTIONS ARISING UNDER FEDERAL LAWS AND TREATIES 161-360
261-348

PROCEDURFE—FEDERAL QUESTIONS 311-3%0

381-308

B

Abstention doctrine 163
Actlons arising under
Coustitution 101-168
Federal laws and treatics 161-200
Admimity and maritisee law 166, 167
Jonos Ach 167
Admiralty asd maritime law, Constitution
1% -
Admirsity, classes of cases requirlag Ju-
risdictional ameunt 208
Adversy clal inerel lands and misl
.lawy 29

Aggrogmtion or Jolnder of clalms 311-319

Attorneys’ fees 313

Claso actions gemernlly 311

Commona Interost of several plaintiffs
s

Insarunce 316

Intervention 319

Scparate domsads by several plala-
titfs 318

a a,

e ns

by eme
¢l by and

[teckhaeld,

n:
Taxpayers’ sults 318

261
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Ch. 8

Scupe of review by district conrt on
cartier’s sction to vacate and xet anide
wnder of Comniiaxion denying application
tor additivnal authorization ix Hmited te
determination . of whether Comminsion’s
attion i supported by sabataatinl evi-
denee,  Ustterson v U N, DLC.ATK. IO,
138 P.Supp. 771

It Commission hen scted withio scwpe
uf itx statutery anthoriry. han pot arbi-
tearily ot cuptiviously abomal te dimere-
tivn, hax proeeded in acvontame with
esmentinl Pequirements of due procens, haw
acted  upon  adequate findingw, and if
there in in record, (mnxidered ax a whole,
substantinl evidence ami a eational basis
to L C tusivn's findi nedern
of Lulnlnuuuon are entitled o finality
and may mot be wet axide. modified or
disturhed hy court. Sites Freightlimes.
Ine, v, 1 R, D.C.ORIGIN, 15N F.Sapp. oD,

Nenpe of court review  of adtioax’ of
Commizxion  Ix Himited 0 ancertaining
wheiher there ix warramt in law and
faets for what Commission hax dene, and
unlexs in msme apeecific reapect there han
Iwwn prejg departure from reymire-
@meats of law or abuse of Comiminsion's
discretivn, reviewiag court is withoat aa-
thatity  to  intervene. Community &

§ 1337 Commerce and anti-trust reguhﬁon : .
The district courts shall have original juriediction -of. any -eivil:

COMMERCE AND Anmﬁ 28 §l337

Juhmpon Corp.. v. l’. N DC.)JJ‘T Iﬂ
F.Nnpp. 40, “

Xeope of dissriet mvh' -‘,ﬂﬁ‘ B
of Commixnion suthoriztng rurrivér to ex- = -
tead itz inland water npecatlonx wan Hm-
itesl 10 whether order and repanrt encom-
punmd the unitimate findlax: l‘ﬂ‘l" by
wection UU0{e) of Tithe 49, amd .
sl fimeld were founded upna ode- e
quate eviklentimey findingn which wore in" ° - ¢
turn supputted’ by webwtantial® m in’
the rwnl. Newtex 8. X Corp. v. U. 8.
DLCN.VIGL 107 F Rupp. 20, affrmed 73 7
Nt "'\‘Lw l‘vl.“l.ﬂ Lkd.®me . ...

\\Il"\- -vhllr nﬂum‘ Retrhet -
rvurtn aré requlitd (o Peview drders of
Comminsinn, wwpe of review  bm lmited, .
sund #f Conpbuion &S met. exvesd the,
matatory ll-n- of ‘Re dweretive; and itn’ ~
fisdingx & Joy ‘and suppueted. hy
evideme, m-vll-tn-tlum 3oty
Houft Tramsfer v. U. X, D.C.Vamn® w5 7 ~
F.Mupp. 801,

ol rate naking. wo far s they invelve
mfters pevuliar te trassportation. Ral-
timore & O. R. Co. v. U, &, D.C.N.Y.1985

-y y .
= Piepp. 8. E O S B IR

action or_proceeding arising under any Act ef Congress :regulating .:
commerce or protecting trade and commerce am mu-unu md

monopolies. . R
June 25, 1948, c. 646, 62 Stat. 931. PR
Historieal and Revision Netes '~ *° N Tt
. 3 . FIAAY .
‘lﬂ'lm‘u Nete. Basedd ou Title 2%, U.N. Weaenix “civil srtioa”™ were uhnn-ul .
Ul 1040 ed.. § 41(N), (23) (Maz. 3 1911, ¢ fur “suitx”. io view of rule 2 of the ¥
3§ N, pars ¥ 25, 36 Ntat. WA 13 efal Raken of (1\1I Trocedure. .
R T - . P bt
9138, . 32, Ix Arat. 2100, Chanes '." s> in ph "
Cress Refersnces - : 2o
Jutindiction of district courts over vivil setions under astitrust laws, wor sectiva 13°
of Title 13, Commerre and Trade,
tevention und restrmint of vialations of, B
Clastan Antitrust Act. e sevtion 25 of Title 15.
Shermau Aatitrust Act, see nection 4 of Title 15,
Wilson Taritl Act. wee section 9 of Title 15, A
T i !
Libhrary References S P

sonn. C2240 et seq.
®derai Couru D197 et l'u

CJ.n bmnlwnibu)a-n L

119
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JUDICIARY—PROCEDURE

On ition for review of an order of
the ommtasion which tinterpreted a
certificate of public convenience and
necessity and ordered carrier to cease
ronducting operations outside the scope of
that authority, the Court of Appeais was
not ccncerned with either the weight of
the evldence or the wundnm of the
[ Chem- Hnnlen,
ine. v, .C C., C.AL. moau F2d 168

Interpretation of the scope of a certifl-
cate of public convenience and necessity
{ssued by the Commisston is primacily
the responsibility of the Commission and
the Court of Appesis wiil not reverse the

28 §1337

function was Bot to conduct s trial de
govo; however, it was limited to aecer-
tajining whether there was warrant in the
iaw and facts for what the Commission

1 .

‘District_court’s scope of review of deci-
sions of Commission is limited to deter-
mination of whether Commission’'s find-
ings are supported by subatantial evi.
dence. A. Lindberg & Sorns, Inc. v U. 8.
D.C.Mich.1976, 408 P.Supp. 1082

Action of Commission will be
it there {a rational connection

Commisaion’s interpretation unless it i8 facta found and conciusions reached;
capticious, arbitrary or ciearly erroneous. (jigtrict court’s inquk on review is lim-
1d. ited to & aing w is war.

her there
rant in law and facts for what Commis-

In reviewiag orders of Commission, re-
sion hes done. Id.-

viewing court ought not to weigh eri-
depce and should inquire into soundness
of reasoning by which Commissioo reach-
en :\u conclusiong only to ascertain thn
sueh concl
ed;: however, court h ant preclnded from
Intervening if Commission has failed to
exercise its suthority or discretion by an
improper application of the law the
itged fact, Bud dale T 0.0 I b “payment o
Although scope of thres-judge district Lo¥ Purposs of district court jerisdiction
court’s review of Commission action was
thoroughly circumseribed, scope of judi-
cial review was not made more narrow
Dy mere fact that certificate of publie
convenience and necessity had alresdy

Payrent of meney
Shlpper’l pstition for revigw of Com-
arder retusing to order refusd
eotire 14 g‘mnt increase on shipmests
and L

States, rather thaa difference betwesn 14
traffic

ve effect am
»loa made no elum that it eould retroac.
tively, ounc pro tupe, a 12 percest
neresse

pe, grant &
b“:r Inned&b& thel Commlugm cA.lmo sad sithough in o’.‘]‘yp pe ot
avance ne, [ne. v. U. 8. 1. C. . thi a0 uniform to
D.C.Vt.1977, 440 F.8upp. T73. be overt nrf:d 'l:. in o:ly one, =-"lnd
the shipper sought a 1¢ rfas
Genstar Chemieal Lul. C. C, D.
C.1980, 401 F.8upp. W1.

In determining validity of Interstate
Commerce Commission orders concernine
treight rate increases the district court’s

8 1837.
costs

(a) The district courts shall have original jurisdiction of any elvil
action or proceeding arising under any Act of Congress regulating com-
merce or protecting trade and commerce against restraints and monopeiies:
Provided, Aowever, That the district courts shall have original jurisdiction
of an action brought under section 20(11) of part I of the Interstate
Commerce Act (49 U.S.C. 20(11)) or sectlon 219 of part II of such Aet
(49 U.S.C. 319), only if the matter in controversy for each receipt or bill
of lading exceeds $10,000, exclusive of Interest and costa.

(b) Except when express provision therefor is otherwise made in &
statute of the United States, where a plalntiff who files the case under
section 20(11) of part I of the Interstate Commerce Act (49 US.C.
20(11)) or section 219 of part II of such Act (49 U.S.C. 319), originally
in the Federal courts ia finslly adjudged to be entitled to recover less than
the sum or vsalue of $10.000, computed without regard to any setoff or
counterclaim to which the defendant may be adjudged to be entitled, and
exclusive of any interest and costs, the district court may deny costs to the
plaintitf and, in addition, may impose costs on the plalntiff.

(¢) The district courts shall not have jurisdiction under this section
of any matter within the exclusive jurisdiction of the Court of Interns-
tional Trade under chapter 95 of this title.

As amended Oct. 20, 1978, Pub.L. 95-486, § 9(a), 92 Stat. 1633; Oect.
10, 1980, Pub.L. 96—417, Title V, § 505, 94 Stat. 1743.
Referemces i1n Text. Sectlon 20(11) of on 219 of part l.l) o:nlueh Act, Te-

Sectt
Part 1 of the Interstate Commerce Act, ferred to in subsecs. d (b), means
referred to in subsecs. (s) and (b), Is section 219 of part Il of the Interstate

Commerce and antitrust regulations; amount in controveesy,

classified to section 20(11) of Title 49,
Transportation.

Commerce Act, which is clasaified to sec-
tion 319 of Title 49.

15
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JUDICIARY——PROCEDURE

On tition for review of an order of
the ommission which interpreted a
certificate . of public convenience and

necessity and ordered carrier to cease
conducting operatinons outside the scope of
that authority, the Court of Appeals was
not ccncerped with either the weight of
lhe evidence or the soundness of the
Chem-Haulers,

lnc v. . C.C, c.&s.xmsurzd 168.
lnterpreutlon of the lcop. of a eemﬂ-
cate of
lasued by the Oommhllon ln primnrily
the responsibility of the Commission and
the Court of Appeals will not reverse the
Commission’s Interpretation unless it is
tl-‘l’prlcloul. arbitrary or clearly erroneous.

In reviewing orders of Commission, re-
viewing court ought not to weigh evi-
dence and should inquire into soundness
of reasoning by which Commission reach-

- es its conclusions only to ucertlln thnt

28 § 1337

function was not to conduect a trial de
Bovo; however, it was limited to ascer-
taining whether there was warraat in the
law and facts for what the Commission
did. Canadian Nat. Ry. Co. v.
C.D.C.1976, 428 F.Supp. 200, affirmed 97
S.Ct. 1638 430 U.8. 061 $2 L.Ed.2a 352.

Diatrict court’s scope of review of deci-
sions of Commission is limited to deter-
mination of whether Commission's find-
ings are supported by substantial evi-
dence. A Lindberg & Sons, Inc. v. U. 8.,
D.C.Mich.1970, 408 - F.Supp. 1032

Action of Commission will be sustained
it there is rationa! connection between
facts found and conclusions reached;
district court's lnquiry on review fia 1im’
ited to ascertaining whether there is war-
rant In law and facts for what Commis-
sion has done. .

Paymoent of meney
Shlpper'a petmon for review of Com-
to order refund of

such are

ed; however, court is not precluded trom
lntemnlng it Commission has failed to
exercise its authority or discretion by an
improper .ppllcnuon of the law to the
established facts. Bud Antle, Inc. v. U.
8.. C.A.Csl.1979, 583 F.2d 863.

Ammngh scope of three—:ndm district
court's review of Commission action was
thoroughty circumscribed, scope of ]udl-
cial review was pot made more n
by mere fgct that eertmute of

and
been issued b the Comnlulon. Alme
Heliavapce & Song, Ine. v. U. 8. 1. C. C,,
D.C.V0.1977, 440 F.Supp. 773.
In determining valldity of Interstate
Commerce Commission orders concerning
freight rate increases the district court's

had already .,

entire H Frcent increase on shipments
hetween nada and Eastern Unlud
States, rather tban difference between I
percent increase for domestic traffic ud
12 reent  increase for import-export
traffic, invoived s “payment of mosey”
for purpose of district court Jnrl-dlcdon
as shipper sought nothing
fixed sum of mooey and rnlins would
aot have prospective effect and Commis-
sion made no ciaim that ft eonld retrosc-
tively, nunc pro tune, gran! percent
ncresse snd sithough in llx prior rui-
"'ret“ ‘(’:olnmlnlo- granted oaly 2 t
und,

the shipper sought a
Gcnlnr hemical Ltd. v.
1980, 481 F.Supp. 301.

. C. C., D.C.D.

reguiations; amount in controversy,

§ 1887. Commerco and antitrust
costs .

(a) The district courts shall have original jurisdiction of any eivil
action or proceeding arising under any Act of Congress regulating com-
meree or protecting trade and commerce against restraints and monopolies:
Provided, Aowever, That the district courts shall have original jurisdiction
of an action brought under section 20(11) of part I of the Interstate
Commerce Act (49 U.S.C. 20(11)) or section 219 of part II of such Aect
(49 U.8.C. 319), only if the matter in controversy for each receipt or bill
of lading exceeds $10,000, exciusive of interest and costs.

(b) Except when express provision therefor is otherwise made in a
statute of the United States, where a plaintiff who files the case under
section 20(11) of part I of the Interstate Commerce Act (49 US.C.
20(11)) or eection 219 of part II of such Act (49 U.S.C. 319), originally
in the Federal courts is finally adjudged to be entitled to recover less than
the sum or value of $10,000, computed without regard to any setoff or
counterclaim to which the defendant may be adjudged to be entitled, and
exclusive of any interest and costs, the district court may deny costs (o the
plaintitt and, in addition, may impose costs on the plaintiff.

(e¢) The district courts shall not have jurisdiction under this section
of any matter within the exclusive jurisdiction of the Court of Interpa-
tional Trade under chapter 95 of this title.

As amended Oct. 20, 1978, Pub.L. 95486, § 9(a), 92 Stat. 1633;
10, 1980, Pub.L. 96—417, Title V, § 505, 94 Stat. 1743.

References in Text. Section 20(11) of Sectlon 219 of part Il of such Act, re-
part 1 of the lntmuta Commerce Act. ferred to in subsecs. }l) and (b), mesns
teferred to in subsecs. (o) and (b), is section 219 of part II of the Interstate
classified to sectlon 20(11) of 'rlth 49, Commerce Act, which is classified to sec-
Transportation. tlon 319 of Title 49.

15

Oect.
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Ch. 89

unpaid federal tnxes exists against pro-
ceeds of action, and therefore, servico
of ootice of commencement of proccedings
on application upon United States and
another judgment creditor did not con-
stitute tbem parties compelling compls-
aace with rules pertaining to ,conditions
upon which United States may be named
a party. Application of Meltzer. 1957, 167
N.Y.8.2d 69, O Misc.2d 464,

K. Amount in controverny

Under section 2410 of this title giving
consent to suc United States to quiect title
to property on which the United Stutes
clnims o lien and thiy section authorizing
Cuited Stutes to remove such a suit, if
hrought in state court. to fuderal court,
where suit to quict titte to land upon
which Unitcd States claimed a lien was
removed by the goverament to foderal
conrt, and counteecloim for foreclosure of
licn was filed, federal court obLtained ju-
risdiction. although no claim upon any of

the several parcclis amounted to $3.000,
Haod v. U. 8. C.A.Wash.1938. 256 F.2d
522

9. Soversign immunity

Where District Director of Internal
Revenue, who was pamed ax an intee-
pleaded defendant, was oniy o nominal
party and hir interesxt in  controversy
wiax not pecsonnl bug merely ropresenta.
tive of that of the United States, nction
in eftect was one against United States
aml, as such, was not nuintuinable when

§ 1445.

NONREMOVABLE ACTIONS

28 § 1445

wovernment had not waived its sovereicn
immunity., Jacoby v, District Director of
Taternal Revenue, Borough of Manhattan,
City of New York, D.C.N.Y.1903, 117 P.
Supp, 104

The United States did not waive its
immunity to suit in an action to fore-
close a mechanic’s lien, by its removal of
the action after it was interpiesded as
a defendant in the state court aetion.
8. & E. B1dg. Materiols Co. v. Joseph P.
Day, Inc., D.C.N.Y.1000, 188 F.Supp. T42.

Goverument's removal to federal dis-
trict eourt of interpleader action brought
in New Yurk court ngainat government
and another wax not tastamount to con-
sent to be sucd not a waiver of its objec-
tiva to jurirdiction of federal district
vourt.  Herter v. Helmasley-Spear, Inc.,
D.C.NVLIGET, 140 F.Supp. TI3

Rince waiver of immunity of the United
States in  action to foreclose lien on
realty or persounalty, on which the United
Statex has or cinims to have a llien, is
geanted on  condition that the United
Ktates hns the unqualified option to re-
move netion to federal district court, im-
munity waived ix conditioned on right
of removal. and therefore federanl district
court could unot remand action to fore-
close lienx under o contract for o public
improvement. over ohjection of the Unit-
od Ntates.  Vincent v. P R, Matthews
Co. DCNYI0H, 126 F.Sapp. 102,

Nonremovable actions

(a) A civil action in any State court against a railroad or its
receivers or trustees, arising under sections 51 to 60 of Title 45, may
not be removed to any district court of the United States.

(b) A civil action in any State court against a common carrier

or its receivers or trustees to recover damages for delay, loss, or
injury of shipments, arising under section 20 of Title 49, may not
be removed to any district court of the United States unless the
matter in controversy exceeds $3,000, exclusive of interest and costs.
(c) A civil action in any State court arising under the workmen's
compensation laws of such State may not be removed to any district
court of the United States.
June 25, 1948. c. 646, 62 Stat. 9:39: July 25, 1958, Pub.L. 85-554,
§ 5, 72 Stat. 415.

Historical and Revision Notes

Reviser's Note. [Bused on Title 28 U.S. Swat. 278: Jon. 31,1028, c. 14, § 1, 43
C.o 1940 ed., § 71 (Mar. 3, 1911, ¢ 231§ SNuat. 4 [Derived froin Act April 3, 1010,
2% 3G Stat. W094: Jan. 20, 1914, c. 11, 3% e TEDL, § 1, 21 Stat. 552)).

511
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law. Harris v. City of
Houston, Tex., C.A.Tex.1973, 476 F.2d 283.

In suit by co-chairman of state Demo-
cractic Party to enjoin defendants from
svwatiouing te act as county executive

. cumnmiitteemen, removed by defendants to

t
.

federai district court, defendants failed to
carry their burdes of proviag that they
would be denied, or could not enforce.
their rights under Voting Rights Aect,
~ection 1973 et seq. of Title 42, and U.S.
C.AConst. Amend. 13 in state courts of

28 § 1445

nmnnd to state court was

Mlnlnlppl
chkann v. Riddell,

therefore neves:
D.C.Mis3.1979, 1.0 Sup

Where district court hld nrildlction of
removed civil rights case, jurisdiction of
uuu courts ceased and not even consent

:-niu could empower district court

ivest itself of jurisdiction and confer
jurludicuon on state court b
motion to remand foilowing d
to federal defendants. Johnson v.
melle, D.C.N.Y.1073, 3530 F.Supp. 6L

§ 1444. Foreclosure action against United States

Supplementary Index to Notes

Nature of remuedy 2a
Hemand 19

3. Censtructisn
The right to remove an action from
state to federal court depends on the u-
pression of the will of Congress as articu
lated in the various removal lutut.u.
Hudson County Bd. of Chosen Freehold-
ers v. Morales, C.A.N.J.1978, 581 F.2d 37%.

2a. Nature of remedy

Thia section providing that an action
brouxght in state court affecting property
on which the United Statew has a lien

' may be removed by the government to

: isdictional

. stitute interpleader action for pur

federal court confers a substantive right
to removal, independent of any other jur-
limitations. City of Mismi
Neach v. Smith, C.A.Fla.1977, 381 F24
1370,
4. e Interpleader

Garnishment proceedingx did not con-
poses of
thix xection. Wentern Medical Propertien
Curp. v. Denver Uppur(unltle- lne., D.C.
Culo. 1080, 482 F.8upp. 1205

' & Jurlsdiction

* vo which mortgage had

Where United States redeemed property
been foreclosed
sod on which it held tax lles, and Gov-
ernment therefore had full title to such
rroperty. section 2410 of this title provid-

Dg for expreas walver of sovereign lm-
munity for suita connected with property
as to which United States “has or claims
A Mmortgage or other lien” was insapplica-
ble to waive sovereign linmunity ln mort-

§ 1443. Nonremovable actions

gage lender's subsequent suit against
Government to quiet title; where stata
court therefore had no jurisdiction over
such suit. federal district court llkewise
had no jurisdiction thereover on removal.

Fidelity Federal Sav. and l.o‘n Ass'n v.
u. .C.Tenn.1978, 448 F.Sup
This section sts the Unl States a

substantive right of removal and confers
lublect matter juﬂldleuon over such pro-.
ing in federal distriet court. C.
Robinson Lumbder Co. v. Hughes, D.C.
M0.1972, 355 F.Supp. 1363,
9. Sovercign Immunity
United States was. entitled to rermove
tax sale purchasers’ equity actions nam-
ing as defendants sll persons showa by
applicable county records to have aay in-
terest in land, inciuding United States,
and whether United States might prevail
either use it was immune from suit
or on merits did not s(loct right of Uait-
ed States to remove cases, for determina-
tion in federu] court of those issuew, um-
ler this sectins providing for removal of

foreclonure actions nnlnuc ited States.
Kaadoa v. G. W. Zierden dmp 2.
nc., D.C.Md.1081, 512 F.8upp. 1

10.

emand
Motion to remand to the state court a
proceeding wherein rmovant sought retura
of certaln money obtained during execu-
tion of & search warrant would be dented
where !:e petition in state court, though
not specifically seeking to quiet title to
the property, clearly sought to remove
the cloud of an Internsl B.cunuc s.rvlee
levy from movant’s Al;es and,
hence, explicitly challen nlldny of &
n\emmtuxlon d impin direct-

on so interest of the United States in
t{w property. Com. of Pa. v. Petito, D.
C.Pa.1979, 416 F.Supp. 384,

(a) A civil action in any State court against a railroad or its receivers
or trustees. arising under sections 51 to 80 of Title 45, may not be removed
to any district court of the United States.

(b) A civil action in apny State court against a common carrier or its
Fecelvers or trustees to recover damages for delay, loss, or injury of ship-
ments, arising under section 11707 of Titie 49, may not be removed to
any district court of the United States unless the matter in controversy
exceeds $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs.

(e) A civil action in any State court arising under the workmen’s com-
Pensation laws of such State may not be removed to any district court

of the United States.

As amended Oct. 17, 1978, Pub.L. 95-473, § 2(a)(3) (A), 92 Stat. 1465;
Oct. 20, 1978, Pub.L. 95-486, § 9(b), 92 Stat. 1634.

1975 Amendments. Subsec. (b). Pub.L.
83—sd sunseituted “$10.000" for “$3,000".

Pub. L. 95—y sulistituted “aection 11707
of title 40" for “section 20 of Title 49",

Legislative Histery. For legislative
history and purpose of Pub.L. 95486, see
lﬁus .8.Code Cong. and Adm.News, p.

3. Purpose

lntended result of this sectlon concern-
ing sult under asection 51 et seq. of
Title 45 was take such suit out
of the operation of section 1441 of this ti-
tle. Gamble v. Central of Georgia Ry.
Co., C.A.A1a.1973, 488 F.2d T81.

19
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in section 1603 of this title whenever a

jurisdictional sovereign immupity defense

ln interposed. Upton v. l;mlure of lran,
CDL‘w‘B 159 FSupp 264,

1a. Organizations estabilahed by treaty
A federal district court had so juris-

diction under -this  section of a B8uit
againgt ep internationai organization
whlch was a creature of treaty. Iliread-

bent v. Orxsnization of American States,
D.C.D.C.1978, 481 F.Supp. 907, affirmed
628 F.2d 27.
2. Counterciaims

Where federal district court had sub-

ject-inatter  jurisdirtion over ¢ertain
claimsa in lawsuit hy virtue of Foreixn
Sovereign Immugities Act this sectivn

and sections 1602-1611 this title and Edre
Act. wection 632 of Title 12, it likewlise
had ancillary jurisdiction to copsider
other claims which were lugically related
and which therefore resemhbled compulso-
ry couanterclaims. Corporacion Venezo-
lana de Fomento v. Viatero Saies Corp.,
D.C.N.X.1979, 477 F.Supp. 613
3. _Remevsal

Corporation owged by Government of
India was “foreign state’” and had right
to remove case to federal court regardless
of amount in cootroversy and had right
to have matter tried by court without
jury. Willilama v. ‘lhlpgln: Corp. of In-
dia, .C.Va. meo. 528, af-
firmed 633 F.24

Jury trial

Proncription of this section and section
1441(d) of this title against jury trials in
suits against foreign states does usot vio-
late the guaraatee of the right to trial by
jury under U.8.C.A.Cooat. Amend. 7. since
the Amendment does not purport to re-
quire jury trial where none was required
at common law and foreign noverelgos
were immune from suit at common law.
Williams v. Shipping Corp. of India, C.A.
Va.1881, 633 F.2d 83

No jury can be bad in any action in a
federal court against a foreign atate or
ageney or innrumenullty of s foreign
stats where f ioa is b

§ 1831,

Federal question

JUDICIARY—PROCEDURE

redicated oa_ diversity of citizen.
tuggiern v. Compania Peruana de
Inca Capac Yupaoqui, C.A.N.Y,
F.2d 872,

to hbe
ship.
Vapures
1981, 639
Even asxumiog that there was diversity
jurindiction as hetween plaiotiff. wha
brought suit xeeking damsges allegediy
sustaiped {0 collision between ship ang
doek, and liability inxurer of the alleged
tort-feaxor, vexsel owner which was g
foreign xovereivn., plaiotiff was not eotf.
tled to jury determipation of its claim
and therefore, defendant’'s motiog to
strike jury wax yranted. in that coowres.
sinaal intent that a maritimme tort casxe
aguinkt a foreigs xovereikn should be
without a jury was expressly peovided
thr this section and awardiog jury tria)

agaioft liability iasuer would frustrate
goal of uniform treatment of (foreicn
state. Goar v. Compania Peruana Va.

porex, D.C.La.1981, 510 F.Supp. 137.

5. Jurisdirtion

Instrunientality of foreign goverameat,
which was “foreign state”
of section 1803 of this title, did not have
sufficient mipimum contacts with the

for purposes

Tinited States for district court to exer. *

cire perxonal jurixdiction over it pursu-

ant to this xection where piaintiff did .
not show that the instrumentality entered .

Americran marketplace to secure American
technology, as plaintiff coantended, the in-
atrunientality appeared only to have com.
municated by mail or by telex to plain-
tiff. who happened to be located in Unit-
ed Staten,
erately attempt to associate itself with
United Statex or to avail itself of hene-
fits and protectiona of United. States
Iawx, and performance of any contraet
entered into was to take place in foreign
country. (llsoa v. Repubiic of Ireland,
D.C.IN.C.1981. 317 F.Supp. 47%.
6. Actlens by allens

Suit hrought in a federal court by an
allen against a foreign state is properly

filed under the term»x of rubaec. (a) of
thix section. Verlindes B. V. v. Centrat -
67 F.24

Rank of Nigeria, C.A.N.Y.1981,
320

The distriet courts shall have original jurisdiction of all civil actions
arisfng under the Constitution, laws, or treaties of the United States,

As

ended Oct. 21, 1976, Pub.L. 94-574, § 2, 90 Stat. 2721;

Dec. 1,

1980, Pub.L. 96—486, § 2(a), 94 Stat. 2369.

1800 Amendment. Pub.L. 06-488 struck
out minimum amouat in coantroversy re-
Tllrement of $10,000 for original jurisdic-
tion in federal question cares which ne-
cessitated striking the exception to such
required minimum amount that autho-
rised original jurisdictiog ion actions
brought against the United States, any

ncy thereof, or any officer or em-
ployee thereof in an official capacity.
struck out provision authorizing the dis-
triet court except where expresa provi-
sion therefore was made in a federal
statute to deny costa to a plaiotiff and
in fact impose such cosrx upon such
plaintiff where plaintiff waa adjudeged
to be entitled to recover lesa than the

uired amount in cudtroversy, comput-
ed without regard to ret-off or cousler-
claim and exclusive of interests and costs,
and aiso struck out existing subsection
designstions.

1978 Amendment. Rubeec. (a). Pub.L.
94374 eliminated the $10.000 juriadictiva-
al amount where the actina ix brought
any nKeouy
thereuf, or any officer or employee there-
of in his official capacity.

Effective Date of 1888 Amendment: Ap-
plicabillty. Section 4 of l'ub.L. 96—i84
provided: *This Act (smending this sec-

tion and section 2072 of Title

e

inxtrumentality did not delib. :

15, Com- -

merce and Trade) shall apply to any civil

action pending on the date of enactment
of this Act {Dec. 1, 1880)."”

Cross References. Convention on the
Settiement of Investment Disputes, ex-

clusive jurisdiction.of district courts over -

actions and proceedings
ment of arbitration awarda under the

for enforce- -

Convention, regnrdleu of amount in con- -

troversy, on 1 of Title
Forelgn Relnuons and Intercourse.
Reclamation projects, compensation for
righta-of-way, see section S43b of Title
43. Public Landas.
Lexisiative History. For legisiative
histary and purpose of Pub.L. 84574, nee

1976 U.S.Code Cong. and Adm.Nng)u. P

6121. See. also., P
Code Cong. snd Adm.News, p._
Library References
Federal Civil X'rm.edur! @‘1&
Federal Courtn €331
C.J.8. Federal Civil Prmedure § 123
C.J.S. Federal Courta § 310.

Supplementary Index to Notss

Abortions 103a .
Actloos against municipalities &a

136

ub.L. 00-488. 1 [
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Puterstate Commeree € ommission
@Washington, B.E. 20423

OFFICE OF LEGISLATIVE COUNSEL - November 16, 1983

.Honorable Peter H.-Rodino, Jr.

Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary
United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Rodino:

Thank you for your letter requesting the Commission's views
on H.R. 3919, a bill to amend title 28, U.8.C., to remove the
requirement of an amount in controversy for certain actions in-

~volving common carriers.. Chairman Taylor has asked me to respond.

Currently, the federal district courts have original juris-
diction over civil actions arising under any Act of Congress which
regulates commerce. However, if the action involves matters under
section 11707 of title 49, (i.e., the liability of common carriers
under bills of lading) the district courts have original juris-
diction over such action only if the controversy for each bill of
lading exceeds $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs. Other
federal question controversies do not have this restriction. This
amount in controversy limitation also applies to the right to
remove such actions from a state court to a district court.

Because of the Commission's pressing schedule of required
Congressional oversight hearings, and also the imminent adjourn-
ment of Congress, there's been insufficient time tco circulate
H.R. 3919 to the Commission for formal comments. However, I note
that in 1981, the Commission recommended to Congress that it make
this legislative change. Ex Parte No. 403, Rail Carrier Cargo-
Liability Study, September 29, 1981, pp. 37-47. (See enclosure).
Tn ThI ﬁeporf, the Commission urged the elimination of the incon-
gistent treatment of actions arising under 49 U.8.C. 11707, as
compared with other actions arising under the Interstate Commerce
Act and other federal laws which are free from this $10, 000 limi-
tation.
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Honorable Peter W. Rodino, Jr.
Page 2

Thank you again for your letter. If you need additional
information, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Wm‘ RW“L

Janice M. Rosenak
Legislative Counsel

Enclosure
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SERVICE DATE
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EX PARTE NO. 403

PO o .

RATL CARRIER CARGO LIABILITY STUDY

A FEPORT TO OOMGRESS
PURSUANT TO C-

SECTION 211 OF THE STAGGERS RAIL ACT CF 1°€0

INTERSTATE OOMERCE CMMISSION

SEPTEMEER 29, 1961
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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY -

= &

The Staggers Rail Act of 1980 'instrugta the Interstate

- Commerce Commission and the Department oﬁ Justice to investigate
independently whether rail carriers should oontinue to be subject
to 49 U.S.C. §11707. This statutory provision effectively
codifies the common law governing carrier,cargowiiabilitx, thus
providing a uniform, strict 1liability standard for railroads and
transportation companies.' . A
The legiolggive inserqotronnqto'the Comnieaion and the

Department o} Justice inclndo ten specific 1ssues to be dddress;d.
The first three concern alternatives to the current liability
regime.' The remaining seven 1ssues conccrn constraints on
litigation, the filing of claima, and recovery of damages.

" In conducting this study, the Commission solicited comments

and replies rrom the pub11c4. Approximately 165 parties notiried

“’-the Commission of - their intent to participate. Of these, 112

provided comments and 26 submittéd replies.

Based on a careful review or the origins of the common law,
the changes made by the-Staggers'Act, and the arguments set forth
by the parties, the Commission recommends that thenInteratote
Commerce Act be amended to:

° eliminate the venue restrictions contained
in the Staggers Act,

° provide the courts with authority c& award ,
attorneys fees to. successful claimanta -
and

o _.remove- the $10,000 Jurisdiotionol
threshold for access to’ Fedarll courtl. -

e . e



174

I. INTRODUCTION

*

Section 211 of the Staggers Rall Act of 1980 (Staggers Act)

instructs the Interstate Commerce Commisgion and the Department of
Justice to 1investigate independently wheéhéélfail cérriers should
continue to be subject to Section 11707 of Title 49, United States
Code and to submilt a report to Congress settling forth recommenda-

tions for approprlate legislative action. Section 11707 -contains

the Carmack Amendment of 1906 (Carmack) which codified the common
law governipg:cg;;ier caég§511ab111ty; It .provides a uniform
liability sténdar& for railréads and ‘- transportation companiles.
Under Carmack, a railroad 1s absolutely liable for cargo if the
shipper can show that the cargo was delivered to the carrler in
good conditlon and the railroad falls to demonstrate that the sole
cause of the loss or damage waéidue to one of the five common law
defenses: (1) an act of God; (2) the” public enemy; (3) an act of
the shipper (4) puﬁlic»gdéhpriﬁy; or (5) the 1lnherent vice or
nature of the goods; and, in the majority of cases, that 1t was
not negligent. '

The leglslative instructlons to the Commisslon and the
Department of Justice include ten specific issues to be addressed.
The first three 1ssues concern alternatlive liabllity regimes.

(1) Whether, in the case of traffic with respect

to which rall carriers do not have market
dominance, such carriers should be sublect to
any higher level of 1liabllity for loss and

damage than they are wllling to agree to wlth
the shippers of such traffic.
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<
(2) Whether, in the case of traffic with respect
to which rall carriers have market dominance,
such carriers should be subject te any
greater llability than would be imposed under
a statutory comparative negligence standard.

(3) whether liability for damage to rall traffic
should be determined under a no-fault
liabllity system and what shippers should
bear the cost of such a system.

The remaining seven 1ssues concern constraints on iitigatioh; the
f1ling of claims, and recovery of damages. Some'of these iseues
are specifically treated by the Carmack Amendment while others
reflect current practice under the common law. These 1ssues are:

(4) Whether venue 1in cases arising from rail
carrier 1lilability for damages to traffic
should be further limited.

(5) Whether rall carrier property damage cases
should be subject to laws other than Federal
law.

(6) Whether the right to claims should be limited
to either the shipper or receiver of
property. .

(7) Whether maximﬁﬁwtime'limits should be imposed
on the filing of claims with rail carriers
and the courts.

(8) Whether the prevalling party in a claims
proceeding should be awarded attorneys fees
in order to 1limit needless litigation.

(9) Whether excessive attorneys fees are awarded
in cases under Section 11707 of Title 49,
United States Code.

(10) Whether claimants should be able to recover
damages 1n excess of the market value of the
commodity transported unless liability for
speclal or consequential damages 1s agreed to
by the carrler in unity.
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~In conducting this study, the Commission solicited comments
and replies from the public. Approximately 165 parties notified
" the Commission of their intent to participmte. . or these, 1l2
provided comments and '26 submitted replies.

The report 1s divided into five sections. AsAbackgroundg

Section II briefly traces the evolution of the commion law to
Carmack, describes the present liability limitations permitted by

lan, and discusses the potential benefits of a.departure from

i

strict liability. Sections III and IV provide detailed analyses
of the ten issues set forth in the Staggers Act. Section V

summarizes the recommendations contained 1in Section III and IV.

II. BACKGROUND

bvolution of Common Law to Carmack

'. The origins of common carrier 1iability date back to anti-
quity. The Roman Republic first codified laws concerning it
around 200 ‘B.C. and continued to refine them over several
centuries. By the time of Justinian (4th Century A.D;) the Romans
had established clear 1eéa1~obligations between carriers and '
shippers and had introduced the idea of monetary damages in case
of loss. Roman transportation contractslrrom.around 150 AD have
been studied and their liability provisions are remarkably similar'
to those which exist today. Roman commencial law passed almost
unchanged into virtually every other legal system:in later Euro-
pean history. This was because in medieval times the church had

the duty of tryins nearly all civil cases and the Roman mercantile
laws were indigpensible for fulfilling this duty.
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Specifically, the liability of a carrier for loss or damage
. to property 1s part of the more general law.qf_bailments (anétﬁéb
Roman invention). A bailment 15 brought about by a transfer 6fﬂ
propérty from one party fo another for a spégiéi'purpose. There.
are several different kinds of ballments depending on which party
benefits from the transfer of property. At common'law a cgrrier
is an "extraordinary bailee" because he has such complete
knowledge and gontrol of the property, once it i1s in his

possession. et : —. T .
The 1iability of a non-negligent common carrier was
established very early by English courts in the 1601 décision

Southcote v. Bennet, 4 Coke 83b, Cro. Eliz. 815. 1In that case,

the court hgld the carrier llable even though he had been robbed.

The definitive statement on éékrier 1jability was made in a
.famous decision by Lord Holt in gggsg v. Bernard, 2 Ld, Raym. 909
(1703). ASeldommhas aﬁy“lggai'decision influenced legal practices
over such a long span of time.

The decision turned on the question of the liabiiity of a
ballee offering a free service. The defendant had damaged a cask
of brandy while moving it from one cellar to another. He refused
to pay for the damages and the plaintiff sued, citing the 1601

decision in Southcote v. Bennet as authority for the carrier's

absolute liability.
. The Judges ruled against the plaintiff and thereby overturned

the rule of absolute l1iability for loss or damage by a gratuitous
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ballee. However, Lord Holt went beyond the immediate decision and

l

analyzed all aspects of bailments. He prescribed a number of

.rules that detailed varying degrees of care and liability appli-
cable to different types of bailments. The degree of care ranged
from a ballee who recelved goods for the benefit of the bailor, to
whom he was liabile only for gross negligence, t6 the common
carrier who was chargzed with the highest degree of care. In

regard to the ~common carrier, Lord Holt reasoned.

The law charges this person thus entruated to
carry goods, against all events, dbut acts of God,
and the enemies of the King. For though the force
be ever so great, as if an irresistible multitude
of people should rob him, nevertheless he 1is
chargeable. And this is a politic esteblishment,
contrived by the policy of the law, for the
safety of all persons, the necessity of whose
affairs oblige them to trust.these sorts of
persons,...for else these carriers might have an
opportunity of undoing all persons that had deal-
ings with them, by combining with” thieves, ete.,
. and yet doing ‘it-in such a clandestine manner as
* “would ‘not be possible to discover. -

The American Colonies adopted the common law of England,
including the strict law governing the liability ofAcommon
carriers. As a result, Lord Holt's rationale continues to
influence matters concerning responsibllity for loss or damage not:
only in Great Britain but in the United States as well.

This body of law, with variations by state statutes,
continued to control the liability of common carriers in this

country until 1906. When the Act to Regulate Commerce  was

initially enacted in 1887 the only provision governing carrier
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liability wasg one bringing it within Federnl venue. The various
states remained free to enact their own laws regulating cargo: S
,llabllity. The resulting confuaion was well documented by them

Supreme Court or Georgia in Southern Paciric CO. ‘v.' Crenshnw -8

Ga. App. 675, 687, 635 S.E. 865, where the court stated:

Some states allowed carriers to exempt themselves
from all or a part of the common law liability, by
rule, regulation or contract; others did not; the
Federal courts sitting in the various states were
following the local -rule. A carrlier being held
‘liable in‘one court when under the same set of
facts he would be ‘exempt from-liability in
another; hence this branch of interstate commerce
was being subject to such a diversity of legisla-
tive and Judicial holdings that 1t was practically
impossible for a shipper engaged in a business
that extended beyond the confines of his own
state, or for a carrier whose lines were exten-
sive, to know...what would be the carrier's actual
responsibility as to the goods.

'The Pederal Government preempted the field with the passage

) of the Hepgurn Rate Act or 1906 The Hegburn Ac .contained the

©  Carmack Amendment (H9 USC 20’(11)) ‘which supplanted state law

related to the iabilitx of regglated interstate raill common

carriers. The Carmack Amendment adopted the common law
presumbtion that held the carrier absolutely liable for the loss
or damage of goods entrusted to 1it, unless the shipper would not
allow that the damage was due to one of the common law exceptions,
and that 1t was not negligent. The Amendment established a . '
uniform standard of 1liability for common carriers and required'

them to issue bills of lading that provided that no contract,
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receipt rule, or regulation could exempt carriers from liability.»

for the full actual loss sustained by the owner of the goods

transported., In addition, the amendment msde carriers liable for'
the actions of their connecting carriers.

Notwithstanding passage of the Carmack Amendment the
rallroads continued to 1limit their 1liability to less than the full
actual value by publishing released rates. Shibpers were rorced

to accept a lésser declared value in return for transportation of

- em L Tla -

thelir shipments;

The Supreme Court, in Adams Express Co. v. Croninger, 226

U.S. 491 (1913), reviewed the lawfulness of 1iability limitations
under released rates. Essentially, the court held that a carrier
could, by a fair, open, Just and. reasonable contract 1limit the
amount recoverable in case of loss or. damage to an agreed value
:“for allowing the shipper to use the lower or two or more rates.
The Croninger case was followed by a series of similar court
'decisions,i/ reflecting the thinking oi the Supreme Court that
tariffs filed with the Interstate Commerce Commission were
presumed to be a part of the—transportation contract and,
therefore, binding upon both shipper and carrier, including a

released valuation lncorporated in the bill of lading.

1/ Boston & Maine R. R. Co. v. Hooker, 233 U.S. 97; Atchison T.
% S. F. Ry. Go. v. Robinson 223 U. S. 173; Kansas City So. Ry Co.
v. Carl, 227 U.S. 639.
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As a consequence of Croninger, carriers frequently evaded .-

Carmack by pubiishing reduced ratea baaed upon-releaaed valuedﬁr

while setting. full value ratea at prohibitively high levela.ﬁa
AR

Shippera erfectively were denied a real choice. This aituation

resulted in the paasage of the First and Second Cummins Amendments

to former section 20 of the Act. in 1915, 1916 respectively... The-

Second Cummins Amendment authorized carriers to limit their - -

liability by publishing releaaed ratea{ The!releaaed rates had

to be approved. hy.the Commisaion in” advanced of publication and
only with "value declared in writing by the shipper or asreed upon
in writing as the released value of the property." This statutory
scheme lasted until the passage of the Staggers Rall Act of 1980.
Rail Carrier Cargo Liability Today

Section 11707 of the. Interatate Commerce Act codifies the

~.Carmack Amendment including the presumption of carrier liability

~_ and.the absolute liability standard. "In additior, this statutory

provision: (1) requires carriera to issue bills of lading; (2)'
providea that the liability imposed 1s for loss or damage by the
receiving, intermediate, or delivering carrier; (3) provides that
the receiving or delivening carrier may recover any amount paid to
a claimant plus expenses from the carrier on whose line the loss
or damage occurred; (4) specifies minimum time limits for filing
claims and initiating litigation; and (5) limits venue.

The Staggers Act provides greater freedom with respect to

.liability issues in three ways. First, carriers were permitted to
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_;establish released rates without_priot Commigsion approval.ﬂfThis

released value rates-td'instances‘uhefe trafPic vas highly
susceptible to loss or damage where the value of the commodity
was extremely high or difficult to determinei Now released rates
are readily publishable, and subject only tc protest or conulaint
alleging discrimination or rate unreasonableness if there 1is
market dominance e A second change -mgde by .the Staggers Act was to
permit deductibles Prior to the Staggers Act, released rates
were rates lower than full value rates which catried a limitation
on the amount of damages recoveradble in the event of loss or
damage. Released rates may now speCify a deductible in addition
to the stated limitations on the’ amount recoverable.
- The tbird sigrificant change related t6” liability made by
~  the- Staggers Act’is the qualified freedom to contract. Before the -
Staggers Act was promulgated, the lawfulness of rail transportation
contracts was unclear. Prior to 1978, the Commission had generally
ruled-them unlawful per se. The Staggers Act expressly permits
rail carriers to negotiate contracts that specify all terms of the
shipping transaction including those related to liability.

Current Status of Full Value Rates

The Commission has held that the new authority to publish
released rates without prior approval does not detract from the

rail carrier's obligation, under the Interstate Cormerce Act, to
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maintain fuIT value rates.Z/ . e .

Formér- Sectiontzo(ll) of the Interstate commerce Act provided

.that.a common carrier was’ liable'... for the full actual loss;.

damage or- inJury..." to property carried by it except for

transportation concerning which ‘the carrier shall
have been or shall be expressly authorigzed or
required by order of the Interstate Commerce

- Commission to establish. and maintain rates depén-
dent upon 1in writing as the released value of the
property in which case such declaration or agree-
ment shall have no other effect than to limi¢,
liability- and recovery to an amount not exceeding
the value; eo declared and relessed...

It has been held that this ‘section.affords the shipper the
opportunity to declare a higher value for his property and
consequently, incur greater shipping expense.3/ Similarly, it
has been established that a common carrier cannot rely ona’
limited liability provision pursuant to section 20(11) unless the

'.shipper had an opportunity to elect greater liability by paying a
. .greater shipping charge.ﬁ/ ~This principle has aiso been applied

2/ Ex Parte No. 390, Rail Rates Based on Limited Liability,
served December 22, 1980.

3/ Sorensen - Christian Indus. Inc. V. Railway Express Ag.,
Inc., 438 F. 2d 867 (1970).

ﬂ/' Sorensen - Christian Indus. Inc. v. Railway Express Ag. Inc.,
supra. \ ..
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to motor, 5/ air,6/ and ocean carriers.7/

The legislative history of section 211 or the Staggers Act
supports the Commission 8 construction. ;y_stgtes that, "Full
value rates §111 of course continue in effect for the use of those
shippers and receivers which choose not to utiiizo released rates
established and filed under this provision'or agree to other terms
as part of a contract for services". 8/ ! . '

There 1é other evidence of congressional intent to require
that full value rates be offereo.l Section 213 of the Stagger
Rail Act (which amends section 10505).states that Commission
exemption orders may not relieve & rall carrier from its common
carrier 1;ab111ty under section 11707. The legislative history of
. section 213 states that the limitation as to section 11707 ‘
liability does not afféot tho ability_o{ngcaprier to offer

" "alternative g?rms"Jgfi‘impiicitlin this statement is that these

5/ Anton v. Greyhound Van Lines, Inc., 591 F.2d 103 (1978).

6/ Klicker v. Northwest. Airlinesl Inc., 563 F.2d 1310 (197).

7/ Pan American World Airwa s, Inc. v. Calirornia Stevedore &
Bellast Co. 559 Fa2d. 1173 IIS?f; and General Eiectric Co. v. M.V.
Lady Sohia Sohia, 458 P. Supp. 620 (1978).
E/ H.R. Rep. No. 96-1430, 96th Cong. 2d Sess. 102 (1980).
9/ H.R. Rep. No. 96-1430, 96 Cong. 2d Sess. 105 (1980).
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terms are alternatives to full value l1ability required dby section
11707. This 18 true not only for released rates but also rdnmp

contract rates and. deductiblea. " ®tol
If Congress explicitly 1ntended the ru11 liability regime of
section 11707 to apply to rail carriers transporting commodities
or performing services exempt from regulation, 1t'49 unlikg}y.
that it would have intended to have a lesser liability regime
apply to carr%ers subject to regulation. It would be an
incongruous regy;;lgpr déreﬁu;gted-&ransporta}ion have a lower
standard of liébiliéy than thafnimpbsed.upon regulated transporta-
tion. However, as will be shown in part III below, this require-
ment to maintain full value rates, inadvertently or otherwise,

creates & right without a remedy under situations where market

dominance does not exist.

_Changes Afrecting Cargo Liabiligg ST _
“A persistent argument in shipper comments is that no changes
have occurred since 1906 to warrant a change in the law governing
rail 11iability. The AAR, on the other hand, argues tﬁat the
natﬁre of shipping has changed radically since 1906, and that the
liability.regime must be altéred to yeflect modern shipping
practices. The arguments of both the shippers and tﬁe railroads
focus on the physical nature of the shipping transaction and
ignore the major changes that have taken place in the regulation

of rallroads.
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The total costs associated with 1oss and damage include:
-1) the actual cost or the loss or damage

2) loss and damege prevention costa incurred by
the raillroads

3) loss and damage prevention costs incurred by
shippers .

4) private, informal costs incurred by carriers B
and shippers in settling loss and damage
claims

5) the public cost of adJudicdting disputed -
claims: (transaction,costs)

Economists agree that in the absence of significant
transaction costs and where the parties are free to negotiate,
total costs will be minimized, regardless of the aesignment of
liability.lo/ |

- If the carrier is .strictly’ liable, it can be expected to
-incur prevention costs up to the point ‘whéré-an additional
pxpenditure would exceed.the amount saved in loss and damage. The
prevention costs could take the form of direct expenditures for
protective devices or services or could take the form of rate
reduotions to the shipper in return for its assumption of some
liability. Converaely, if tne carrier 1s not strictly liable 1t
will'be in the shipper's interest to incur pre@ention costs up to

the point where an additional expenditure would exceed the amount

10, coase, "The Problem of Social Cost, 3 J. Law and Econ. 1
T1960). See Demsetz, "When does the Rule of Liability Matter?"™ 1
J. Leg. Studies 13 \1972), and Browne, "Toward an Economic Theory
of Liability," 2 J. Leg. Studies 323 (1973). ]
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saved in loss and damage. As above, the prevention costs could
take the rorm of (a) direct expenditures fopr protective devices ‘or
:L services or’ (b) higher rates to tne reilroad in return for the“'
' carrier assuming some Iiability. Thus, it is argued that as:long
as negotiation is possible ‘and transactions costlese, both carrier
and shipper have incentiues to allocate 1iability so that tne
total cost/or loss and damage is minimized regardless of . the. .
initial common law or stetutory law aesignments; This result
obtains whetheggoc\ngt'the dhqrier-is subject,te competition from
other carriers;“ However, ifr the carrier has some degree of
monopoly power, or 1f the carrier i1s otherwise in a superlor
bargaining‘poeition vis-a-vis the shipper, the gains from an}
negotiated rearrangement of liability will likely actrue to the

carrier.‘ This may also remove the incentive that carriers nbw

-have to maintain a high standard of care, 86" as to avoid 1iability =

for loss and -damage in transit. o .

Moreover, 1f significant transaction costs exist, bargaining
may not rearrange 1iability in the most cost effective way simply
becauée bargaining may not take place. The cost of negotiating a
contract specifying liabilit§ may be prohibitive for a small or
occasional shipper.

III. ALTERNATIVE LIABILITY REdIMES

The first three cargo liability issues that the Staggera.Act
requires the Commission to consider concern alternatives to the
current strict liability imposed on railroads. This section

addresses these issues in turn.
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(1) Whether in the case of traffic with respect
: to which rail carriers do not have market- -
dominance, such carriers should be subject to
any higher level of liability for loss and - ...
.damage than they are willing to agree to with '
the shippers of such traffic.

The réilroads argue that in the absence of market dominénce,
they should not be required py law or régulapion tq_qffer full
vélue rates. The shipping community is unanimouevin its .
opposition to market dominance ﬁlayiné any role;whgtsoever in the
cargo 1iability acea; Ali sbippers-want-the opéion of full value
rates. Shippers argue that market dominance has no logical
relationship to liability and that 1t 1s unworkable as a liability
standard. With respect to the retention of full value rates,
shippers argue that the rallroads must be/held strictly liable -
because they are in éompleté posééggion of the cargo. To relax
.:their liability would place an impossible “burden of proof
on shippers. - Further strict liability provides-the proper
_inéentive for railroads to minimize "loss and damage. The
rallroads counter that the forces of the marketplace will compel
carriérs to offer desirable transportation packages containing the
" lowest cost combination of rafes and service terms, including
liability conditions.

- . ANALYSIS

In analyzing this 1ssue, 1t 1s important to review the

géneral»thrust of the Staggers Act with respect to the role

assigned to competition. First, in the absence of market dominance
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the Commission no longer possesses jurisdiction to find a rate’

unreasonable. Further, the Staggers Act givea carriers complete

freedom to publish releaaed rates that limit the amount or
recovery for loss or damage and that prohib;t small clalms through
deductible provisions.: Thus, although raill carriers are required
to offer full value rates in which thelr liabilit;_is not‘iimited,
where market dominance 1s not deemed to exist the ICC is virtually
powerless to prohibit the carriers rrom setting -their full value’
rates at an unpeasonably high-.levelL so-as to, rorce shippers to
elther accept lower priced released rates (which 1limit the
earrier's liability), or take their traffic elsewhere.

The argument against requiring full value rates 1s that with
competition and freedom to negotiate, carriers will offer a
variety of price-service options, and shippers will pick the
-.package best suited'to their-particular‘needs.' A full value rate
will be orrered voluntarily if 1t 1s cost-effective to the
carrier.

- Legally, the requirement for full value rates aprears to
create a right without a remedy in instances of non-market
dominant carrlers. Since 1976, a rall carrier that has effective
eompetition on the traffic at issue may raise its rate on that
traffic to any level 1t chooses. The Staggers Act further limits
the jJurisdiction of the Commission with regard to the reasonable-
ness of a rate. The result may be that while a carriler 1is

required to offer full value rates, those rates may be set at

46-215 0 - 85 - 7
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levels excessively high in aituations where market dominance is -

Bie

deemed not to exist The shioper may accept the higher rate.
elect the released rate.”or choose ano*her carrier with whom to do
business (in markets where alternative carriage is feagible).
Arguably, a carrier who raises its full-value,rates«tof_
prohibitively high levels to ferce shippers to accept released .
rates may be engaging in an unreasonable practi¢e in violation of
42 U.S.C. 1070l¥§3i~5ﬂoweueri'ﬁithout’juriediccion over the rate
level it would be difficult for the Commission to remedy this

practice.

(2) Whether, in the case of traffic with respect
. to which rail carriers have market dominance,
such carriers should be subject to any
greater I11abllity than would be Imposed under
a statutory COmparative negligence'stancard

lhe railroads argue that they should not be compelled to
offer full value rates even in those 1instances where they are
market dominant. Thelr primary argument is that the current law
hampers their freedom to contract. They alsc argue that where
market dominance exists, the shipper generally makes a substantial
contribution to carrier income and therefore has considerable
bargaining power. In the absence of freedom to contract, the
railroads argue that a comparative negligence standard should be
adopted. They further argue that Congress should alter the
current burden of proof to implement a comparative negligence

standard.
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According to the railroads,~t§e shipper and consignee

generally: have exclusive knowledge concerning origin condition,

_'loading, and destination condition.: Thus, it 18 argued that they_

’ should bear the burden of establishing that‘the loss or damage
occurred in transit and the amount‘of the loss or damase. The
carrier's hurden should be to establish that shipper's instruc-
tions were followed and that no accident, rough’or negligenti
handling occurred in transit. Based-on this, the_trier of fact

should be allowed_to assess: all of -the evidence and apportion the

damages 1if warranted. )

The shippers argue that the carrier is’ in complete possession
of the goods while the shipper is not present to protect its ‘
interests. Thus, the carrier should continue to have the burden
of proving not only ‘that it was free of negligence, but that the
) . cause- of - the loss or damage was due to “oné “of the five common - law
-defenses.- They argue that the carrier would be .in a position to

set any terms on a “take it or leave it basis" if the current law
is changed. With respect to comparative negligence, many shippers
argue that once they have satisfied their burden of proof (i.e.,
shipped in good condition, received in damaged condition, and
amount of damages) the carrier should be fully liable. This is so
because the carrier has sole possession and control of the
commodities while they are in trangit, and to do otherwise would

place an impossible burden of proof on the shippers.
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The shippers. assert that the comparative negligence is

.unacceptable and totally inappropriate as a standard for bailees—

w3, :..,/ ~

for-hire. This tort law standard arose as a result of dissatis-
faction with the absolute defense of contributory 1egligence. It
is applicable in situations where there 18 no contractual rela-
tionship between the parties, and both parties are present when
the accident occurs. Tort principles- are not apblicable.in .

contract law which governs claims for breach of~b1115 of lading

L PR
- . N LTl . -
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‘contracts.
Shippers state that the cases cited by the AAR 1in support of
comparative negligence are in admiralty law (under Section 47 The
Carriage of Goods By Sea Act (COGSA), 46 U.S.C. §1304 and 1its A
predecessor, Section 1 of the HartervAct, previously fouhd at 46
U.S.C. §190) where this standard s accepted in ascertalning
:liability for chlisiors and strandings. It is rarely applicable
to cargo loss and damage. The Committee on Transpoirtation and
Distribution of the Soclety of the Plastics Industry, Inc. (SPI)
contends that shipper negligence was not at 1ssue in Schnell v.
The Vallescura, 293 U.S. 2§6 (1934), and that the Court in Vana
Trading Co., Inc. v. S. S. Mette Skou, 556 F. 2d 100 (1977), did

not apply the doctrine of proportionate fault. - Shippers National
Freight Claims Council (SNFCC) takes 1ssue with AAR's statement
that "many courts have in fact provided for a similar burden of

proof." SNFCC asserts that besides Larry Sanwiches Inc. v.

Pacific Electric R.R. Co., 318 F. 24 690 (1963), only two other
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courts have applied such a.rule, both of which were subsequehtly
overruled by the United States Supreme COurt An Hissouri-Pacific

R. R. Co. V. Elmore & -Stahl, 377 U. s. 134 (196&). -SNFCC also

‘.‘..x "

i
disagrees with AAR'S position that a comparative negligence —
standard would decrease litigation. SNFCC contends a comparative
negligence staadard would further complicate .claim negotiations-,

hinder voluntary settlements and thereby increase the number -of

claims filed with the courts. T -

';.r-{,,;' A-NALYSIS .

Issue (2) suggests requiring full value rates, replacing
strict 1ilability with a comparative negligence standard, and
altering the current burden of proof. Each point will be‘
discussed individually.

e

Both the railroads and the shippers agree that the

'” particular liability regime imposed by law affects negotiations.

The railroads argue that under the current regime of fmll value
rates, shippers do not have adequate incentives to negotlate and
enter into contracts. On the.other hand, shippers argue that 1if
this requirement 1s eliminated, railroads will not have adequate
incentives to offer protection to the shipping public against
needless loss and damage in transit at reasonable rates.
_Under current law, the Commission has Jurisdiction to find

rates unreasonable where they are above a given price/cost ratio

and the rail carrier has market dominance. The argument
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against requiring full ‘value. ratea ia that theae ratea vill be

orre*ed in any case in situations where an erricient tranaporta

tion package requiree that carrier

8’ eaume fnll liability._; .
the arguments in ravor or requiring rull value ratea are that they i
'avoid the transaction costs associated with negotiating liadbility
agreements,they avoild the use by carriers of liability as an
additional avenue to exploit their captive ahippers, and.thev4
provide some measure of certainty as to the determination of
liability and Vhereby reduce unneceaaary litigation. Further,
they provide an incentive for carriers to maintain a high standard
of care with respect to commodities under their control, and
thereby avoid the costs assoclated with unnecessary and wasteful
loss and damage in tranait.i .
;. Comparative Negligence o _ '~, .

R The issue’ of a comparative negligence standard as preeented

: by the railroade entalls tvo changea. One change 18 to allow the

courts to apportion the damages when both the carrier and ahipper
are negligent. The other 18 with regard to the burden of proof.
The concept of comparative negligence arose from a general
dissatisfaction with the often inequitable results from the
absolute defense of contributory negligence.li/ But, it has been

held that because carrier liability 1s based on common law

11/ Melesko v. Riley, 339 A.2d 479 (1975).
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liability, the defense of contributo'i-y negligence is not  cing
availablesl2/ I canparativo negligonce cases, damages ' ctho

!hia oonoept hna poen adoptod

4

in the laws .of admiralty.Avarloun redornl aﬁatutea auch as tho

Pederal Employees Liability Act, 1910 45 U.S.C.A. “51-59, and
state statutes almost exclualvely related to perlonal 1nJury

.

sults. ’ , L

S&ne apportionment, statutes provlde that ir the defendant's
fault or negligence is- twlce: that of, the plantiff the plaintiff
recelves two—thlrd,a of his da:iméea. -Other such statutes apply
only in cases where the feult of the plaintiff 1is slight or not
as great as that of the defendant. Netura.lly, comparative
negligence atatutea are 1napp11cable' where negligence on the part
of the plalntlrr cannot be proved by the derondant.

The comparatlve negligence concept 48 ‘more readily utllizod

when the court, rather than a Jury, determines damages. Cases

"with multiple parties 3reatly complicate the apportiomment

concept and are often too unwieldy or caomplex for the ordinary
Jury.' Since each 'case turns on its own circumstances, there can

be no definite rules. Cases which appear to be supei'ficially

-similar in the conduct of the parties often have different

results.E/ Purther, complexity results from the various forms

~and applications of "the last clear chance rule." Some courts

v

12, Atlantic Coast Line R. Co. v. Rive, 169 Ala. 265, 52 So 918
T19107, ur. 2d carriers §530.

E/ Prosser W., Law of Torts, 4th Ed., 1974, §68.
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..hold that where ‘the derendant has .had an opportunity to avoid the_

&rharm the plaintirr‘s negligence is not the proximate cause. or the

inJury. S '-;' L ;;“‘~ﬁ"<"”* e . ST
The comparative negligence standard is applied after rault"
has been found in both parties and the damages are'to.be ) '
calculated. Implicit in this apportiomment of'danagés is the -
necessary opportunity for the defendant to plead that plaintirr‘

negligence contributed to the . inJury. If such a-standard 18 used,

5
-3 ~ .y P

the present limited defense that “an act of a shipper was the sole
cause of the injury would have to be broadened to include contri-
buting cause. The carrlier might introduce evidence that-the
shipper improperly packaged or loaded the goods.

Fai‘lureuto comply with AAR requirements for loading could be
"evidence of failure to exercise due care;_ A statutory ccmparative
; negligence standard would state nhen it will be applicable. It
‘“nwould be necessary to-determine whether the standard would apply .

to.all cases where ‘there 18 any degree of shipper negligence or:
-where shipper negligence is slight or not as great as defendants'.

While there may be cases ‘where an apportionment of the loss
would be more equitable, the extremely -difficult problem of
determining how to allocate the loss argues strongly against
adopting such a standard.

Burden of Proof

Currently, in the majority of cases, the;carrler must prove

that it was not negligent and that the proximate cause of the loss-
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or damage was due to: (1) an Act of God, (2) ‘the pudblic enemy;

(3) an act ot thefhhipper. (i) an 1nhor'nt nharnoteriutic of'the

goods, or (5) the public authorlty. .The :nilroada propoae tﬁlv

their burden of proof'be leaoaned ‘to proving ainply tbat they ‘were
not negligent. ' : '

One of the distinguishing ohnractoriutica about casoa
involving carrier llability '1s the unusual burden or proor i )
allocation. Burden of proor 18 a nethod used to reaolve caeea
where the eviqgnce 13 such th‘t neither- party can perauado the
trier of fact. In thia "astand ort " civil law places on one of
the parties the burden of persuading the jury by & preponderance
of the evidence. In most negligence questions it is the plaintiff
who must prove the defendant ‘was nesligeut and .thereby
caused ‘the 1nJury. otherviae his’ caae is lost. :This is so in
;.cases agalnst private carriers. C e '

" However,’ the comnon carrier, as a virtual innurer or ‘the
éoods, has the common'lav burden to prove ghat the losa or damage
was caused by one of the above five éxceptiona. This burden
occurs after the plaintiff. has presented a prima facie case
against the carrier by showing the shipment was in good cond%tion'
af delivery, was in damaged condition upon arrival (or was not

delivered with reasonable dispatch) and the amount of damagea.if/

££/ . See 13 C.J.S. Carriers §254 for specific examples of proof.
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There appears to be some controversy as to what occurs next.

SNFCC cites Secy. of Agriculture v. u. S., 350 U S. 162 173, o
v i .- ««&;

(1955), as holding that the carrier -must, in addition to provins

one of the exceptions, also prove it was not negligent. Geo. A.
Hormel & Co. and Institute of Scrap Iron and Steel, Inc. also cite

the United States Supreme Court decisioh of Elmore ‘% Stahl, supra

at 138 for this holding, as does The National Industrial-Traffic

League. However, William Prosser a highly respected authority on

»
Fin .
- g S -

the law of torts, states.

It 1s generally agreed, however, that a carrier of
goods, who 18 an insurer against everything but a
few exceptional perils, has the burden of proving
that the loss or damage to the goods falls within
one of the exceptions, after which 1t is the pre-

valling view that the burden 1s upon the plaintiff
to show any negligence of the .carrier responsible

for the harm under such circunstances. (Prosser,
"W., Law _of Torts, 4th Ed., 197# 535)-,;w-

Several cites are given ror this position, including Dakland

"'Meat Co. V. Railhax Exgress Agencx, 4€ Ill. App. 24 176, 196

N.E. 24 361, (1964), and Doble, Bailments and Carriers, 1914,
348-9.15/

In either case, 1t reﬁains for the carrier to show that the
cause of damage or loss falls within one of the five exceptions.
There are several reasons why the carrier 1s forced to present
evidence as to the cause of the injury. A party sheuld be

required to put forth evidence or facts that are within 1its

15/ Also see Am. Jur. 2d Carriers §§627, 630.
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control or krowledge.16/ It 1s the darrier who has sole posses-
alon or the cargo while in transit., The ahipp,r hla loat al]

contact with the goods and haa no knowledse of what tranapirgn
Bty Al

pTYg e e LDl

during this tranait..'“» I ‘ T

Likewise, the Supreme Court has stated: o

We are not persuaded that the carrier lacks’

adequate means to inform itself of the ¢ondition Cr
of goods at the time it recelves them from the .
shipper, and 1t cannot be doubted that whilé the '
carrier has possession it 1s the only one in a :
.position to acquire the knowledge of what actually

damaged a shipment entruated: to _its-care. Elmore

& Stahl, supra-dt 143-184.7.

Further support for the current buraeh of proof standard has
been established by the courts. One has stated:
A shipper haa no control over gooda once he .
delivers them to a carrier, and no opportunity to l
observe how they are handled, . Without & rule akin .
to res ipsa loguitur a shippér would often have &n |
‘ intolerable task to prove negligence on the part =

of the carrier. Plough, Inc. v. The ‘Mason & Dixon
Lines, 630 P. 24 FEB E,E M. 1 (l§855

Thiu rea ipsa loguitur doctrine may be applied in negligence
actions wpere: the event or injury ordinarily would not occur in
the absence of negligence, the event was not due to the.plalrh

tiff's voluntary action, the event was caused by an instrumenta-
lity within the exclusive control or the defendant, and the

evidence as to the true explanation of the event 18 more readily

%ﬁ/ Missouri Pac. R. Co. V. whittenberg and Alson, 424 S.W, 24
27 (1988). .
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accessible to the defendant than to tﬁe pla;ntiff.il/ If the
piaintiff establishes these elements, then Iﬁ the absence of an
explanation by the defendant, there is reaspnable evidence that
the injury was due to lack of care or negligernce. _While not
applicable per se in cafrier liability cases, this doctrine has
str%kingly éimilar elements to that of common law’ilabilityl

The reasoning set forth by the courts with'respect to fhe

current burdenn of proof standard is compelling: A shift in the

purden of prodf woild result in an insurmountable task for

shippers.

(3) Whether liability for damage to rail traffic
should be determined under a no-fault
liability system and what shippers should
bear the cost _of such a system.

With the exceptlon of the réfiroads, the commenting parties
. were unan;mous in voleing strong obJeééfsagtfo the establishment
of-a no fault 11ab111ty:rggiﬁq in railroad loss "and damage
matters. There was general‘égreement;by the objectors on the
reasons why such a system was unworkable.

The general publie's awareness of no-fault systems is
essentlally limited to those which apply in some states to automo-
bile 1nsurance policles. The 1dea behind these systems 1s to
reduce litigétion and adminilstrative costs in Automobile accldents
by having each party's insurer pay its client's cost directly, -

régardless of fault. Since the question does not provide insight

il/ Prosser, The Law of Torts, supra at §39.
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as to what type of no fault system was envisaged, most commenters
based thelir odecﬁions to any such system og a comparison bfcéhe
circumstances which normally apply in an 1ﬁ?1dent such as an auto-
moblle accident, with the type of 1nc1dent'inV$iv1ng.the loss of
or damage to a shipper's property while in transit. '

Many of the parties pointed out the fact that in an
automobile accident the owner of the property 1is in direct posses-
sion and control of his own property.at the time of the accident.
On the other hgpd,“ghen a cén?;ghoizships his- property on a rail-~
road, he surreﬁaers-control and knowledge of his property to the
carrier who becomes the only party with first-hand knowledge of
circumstances which might contribute to loss or damage of the
shipper's property.

In addition, the parties remﬁ;ked on the implications of a

. no-fault §ystemion the cgnrent’raiI‘ragérgékﬁcfure. Because
susceptibility fo damagé-qn'iqss is a crucial element in formulat-
1hg the ratq‘applicable for the shipment of any commodity, the
parties suggested that the current yail rate structure, which
already has the cost of potential loss and damage factored into
it, would need to be revised downward under a no-fault system. No
objecting party bellieved there was any likelihood of the railroads
effecting such rate reductions should a no-fault system be
installed.

The parties point out that under no-fault a shipper desiring

insurance against loss and damage would be constralned to purchase
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it from an outside insurer. However, a no-fault system precludes
the subrogation of claims to the insurer. IE Qn insured shipper's
goods were destroyed in transit, the shipper?:s insurer would pay
for the loss; however, the insurer would be prevented from
instituting action for recovery agalnst the carrler since there 1is
a presumption of "no fault". ’Shippers argue.that fﬁé consééﬁences
of this would be elther a complete lack of companles willingrto

insure cargo o;,mif the insurancq:ygre_offered its cost would be
prohibitive. e o N ) .

The position of the rallroads on this questicn 1is prdbably
best summarized in the comments made by the AAR. It argues that
the installation of such a liability regime was revolutionary, and
suggests nine alternat;ve_no—fault?systems for consideration.
However, after analyzing the whole'subject>the AAR concluded that
>éh§ right fo”coﬁtrac;'wipbsshippefs'within the framework brovided
by the Staggers Rall Act aireaéy allowed the voluntary
incorporation of no-fault liabllitcy 1n£o contracts and that this
would be sufficiently responsive to the demands of the market
place.

ANALYSIS
Given the general agreement of both sides on thils 1ssue and

the Tfreedom to contract, no changés in this area seem necessary.

Recormendations

Full Value Rates

With respect to full value rates, the following options are

available: (1) continue the full value rate requirement
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recognizing that for many movements, given jurisdictional
limiations, effective Commission enforcement .cannot occur, (2)
continue the requirement but with a viable remedy for violationa,
(3) release non-market dominant rail carriers from this
requirement and allow them to negotiate 1liability terms with
shippers, or (4) release all rail carriers from this requirement.

Options (1) and (3) are virtually the same., Both would
essentially re?ain the status quo, the third option admitting
explicity what§§heuggistingZiggisiative ‘scheme ;rovides
implicitly. ‘ A -

Where the rail carrier is deemed not to have market dominance
over the involved traffic, the Commission has no effective means
of prohibiting it from setting full value rates at levels
sufficiently high as to make them.gh infeasible alternative to
’Areleased value rates. However, where thé ;;frier does have market
dominance, the I¢c ha& Jurisdiction to disapprove a full value
rate which 1s unreasonably high. Hence, an argument could be made
that, at least where market dominance does not exist, the protec-
tions of the Carmack Amendment could be rendered impotent by a
rall carrier seeking to make 1t economically infeasible for a
shipper to accept any level of liability other than that expressed
in 1its releaséd rate. The exisging regime requires only that it
offer a full value alternative. It does not insist that the level
of the full value rate be set at a reasonable level where market
dominance 1s not deemed to exist. However, rail carriers do not

appear to be engaged in widespread abuses of their opportunities
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to discourage use of full value rétes. One can only speculate as
to why this 1s so. Perhaps (a) rail carrie;g fear that raising
full value rates to excessive levels would cause a diversion of
traffic to altérnative modes or, (b) they fear that such zztion
would prompt shippers to request legislative reiief.

Option (2) would require promulgation of a statutory
‘provision granting the Commission authority tc regulate the ievel
of a rate, but-only with reggrq to the issue oflthg valuation of
the commodity &Wd thé total Eagt; éggoéiéfed with 1ts loss and
damage. The Commission would concentraté solely on the
reasonableness of the liability factor incorporated into the rate
Ltself.

The fourth option would plapenfail carriers in a position
fundamentally differentrfbbm that of mopqqrggrr;ers, who would
still fall-under’the prescﬁipﬁibhs.éf Cafmack Amendment. It might
: lead-}éil carfiers to méiﬁt;ln'a lower standard éf_care in
handling shipments than they presently do, resulting in unneces-
sary loss and damages, costs which are not recoverable. Shippers
vould 1incur transaction coéts not now incurred 1n negotiating
llability levels. Shippers with insufficient market power might
be forced to accept the 1iability limitations dictated by the
carriers and either purchase insurance to cover the possibility of
loss, cr self-insure. The Commission therefore does not recommend

adoption of the fourth adoption.
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It is clear that Congress intended that the Commission's:
implementation of the Staggers Rail Act not dilute the Carmack
protections afforded shippers. For exampléf 49 U.S.C. 810505:(e)
specifies that "(n)o exemption order . . .‘?hal} operate to...
relieve any rail carrier from an-obligation éo provide contractual
terms for liability and claims which are consistent with
(4¢ U.S.C. £11707)." &9 U.S.C. 811707 imposes on the carrier
liability for actual loss or injury to property shipped unless re-
leased rates under 49 U.S.C. B1G730 have been acdepted by the
shipper as aﬂ;;igéfaative foiatﬁéreise.éppliéable full value rates.
Rather than recommending a specific leéislative solution, we merely
wish to appraise the Congress of the incongruity of encouraging -
full Carmack protection (by requiring a full value rates alternative)
in situations where, because market dominance exists, the Comuission
is constricted from requiring meaningﬁq%_full value alternatives,

set at réasonable levels, to réleased rates.
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Comparative Negligence

While the comparative negligence standﬁ%d appeals to one's
sense of equity, we do not recommend that 1§;penadopted. There
may be some inequity in the present system, but we have reserva-
tions about 1ntroducing a comparative negligence sﬁandard into
cargo llablllty cases. The apportionment of damages according to
fault is often a complex and highly arbitrary task, espéciaily for
a jury. An excessive numbers of appeals will ineVitably follow
the Jjury's aségggﬁéﬁf of fa;izerAdalﬁioﬁélly; the outcome 1s so
uncertain that voluntary settlements ma& diminish and litigation
increase.

Burden of Proof

As discussed above, in normal negligence sults, the plaintiff
would have to plead ana prove that the_qggl;gence of the defendant
-:ﬁasvphe légal cause of~tHé;;ﬁJﬁEy. " The Commission
does not recommend adoﬁélbn of the AAR proposal-to place this
burden on the shipper. We believe forcing the shipper to show the
cause of loss or damage 1s an intolerable burden.

No-Fault

No change 1s recommended in terms of implementing a no-fault
liability concept. Railroads and shippers now have ample freedom
and incentives to design and implement such a system through

contracts and to allocate the cost in a manner agreeable to all.
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CONSTRAINTS ON LITiGATION AND RECOVERY

PRI §

.ot

The remalning seven 1issues posed by the Staggers Act concern

by contract, who may sue.for a loss and damage clalm, 1n what

courts,

within what time limits, and how much can be recovered.

This section takes up these seven issues in turn.

(4) .

Whether venue in cases arising from rail

carrier 1iabllity for damages to traffic

-~-8hould be further-limited.

Prior to the promulgation of the Staggers Act, a claimant

could sue a carrler in any forum in which an action could be

brought.iﬁ/ The new provisions of section 11707(d)(2)(A) limit

venue to three locales:

(1)

(2)

(3)

Against the originating rail carrier in
the judicial district in which the point
of origin is located; T

‘Against- the delivering rail carrier, in

the judiclal district in which the
principal place of business of the
person bringing the action 1is located if
the delivering carrier operates a rail-
road or a route through such judicial
district, or in the Jjudicial district in
which the point of destination is
located; and

Against the carrier alleged to have
caused the loss or damage, 1n the
judicial district in which such loss or
damage 1s alleged to have occurred.

18/

Co.,

Aaacon Auto Transport, Inc. v. State Farm Mut. Auto Ins.
F.ad s =55, (1976), cert den. §29 U.S. 1042 (1976).

that govern, in theé" absence of limitation
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‘The parties unanimously aseert ‘that venue should not be

oo

further restricted . '5ff B -
s The ﬁajority of the parties did not cnmment in any detail on =
the present venue provisions, those who did find then too narrow,
biased in favor of the rail carriers and perhaps unlawful. They
see the amended provisions as inconvenient,and-as not accomplishing
the stated legislative goals. Shippers resent the limited access
‘to state courts. SNFCC aaserts‘that the abd&e’brovisions take
away the cdﬁggftdiibnal riéﬁtsef?ﬁAplaiﬁtiff to sue a defendant
anywhere the defendant chooses to do business. Maintaining business
offices and similar activities should subject carriers to the
service of process in those states and therefore their courts.
SHFCC points out that a Hew Ybrk receiver of damaged goods that

originated on a southern or western carrier is not permitted to

’ sue that carrier in New York although the carrier has a business

.office there. A general.creditor of that carrier, however, may
sue in New York. SNFCC further asserts this right of election is
important to an eastern receiver because of the more stable
financial positions of the southern and western carriers yis—aevis
the eastern carriers. Similar contentions are made by the
.Chemical Manufactures Association (CMA) and .the Fertilizer
Institute. ‘ ]
Section 11707 (a) (1) defines a delivering carrier as the
‘carrier performing the line-haul transportation nearest the

destination. The definition does not include a switching carrier
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,at deatination.  SNFCC states that some claimants will not be able'

to sue carrters tn their own courts when the finai deliveryf;ui

-~ made by a- ewitchins carrier. . sl _' fa

C . e mnre

ﬁvdﬁ The. Naeionel Small Shipments Traffic Conference (NSSTG)sggd_

" the Drug and. Toilet Preparation Traffic COnference (DTPTC) reren
to the remedies available to a carrier allesedly harmed by the
plaintiff's cholce of forum. The federal venue proviaionq'in 28
U.S.C.§§1404 and 1406 permit the transfer of cases between the
federal dietricte not only ror improper venue but-also for the
convenience of’bh?tiee and witneaees~or in the interest of
Justice. Likewise, a carrier defendant ‘may seek dismiesel ina
state court on the common law grounds of forum non conveniens.
Transportation Indemnfty Service argues that a claimant may not
know where the damage occurred if there is no derailment or rire.
One of the reasons for the Cermack Amendment was to relieve the

e

plaintifr .of the burden ol determining which carrier was liable

o

and thus, where on a’ through route the damage occurred.

The AAR seeks an amendment to section 11707(d)(2)(A)(11i)
stating that the mere allegation of carrier negligence will not be
sufficient to subject a cdrrier'to distant jurisdiction.

ANALYSIS

The Congressional discussion of the amendments eo Section
11707 1s a succinct indication that because existing law permits
an action wherever the carrier operates, venue is "virtually

unconprollaﬁle and frequently inconvenient."}g/ Challenging the

19/ H.R. Rep. No. 96-1430, 86th Cong. 2d Session 103 (1980),
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Staggers Act limitation on venue, the Commission's Orriee or
‘vSpecial Counsel points out tnat the origin point in section

11707(d)(2)(A)(i) may also be

convenient tbr the carriers.."'

Additlonally, the site of the alleged damage in seetion
11707(d)(2)(A)(iii) mnay be Just as inconvenient as before the
amendment and certainly as uncontrollable. T

As discussed below under issue (6), the party pursuing e-

claim may be the shipper, the receiver, or a thipd party.

Sl AN

Depending on when title to the goods passes and the nature of the
shipping practices, it may be appropriate for any of the three
parties to flle a ciaim. Thus, 1t would be very difficult to
devise a set of statutes that provide an equitable and efficient
forum in each of the. many different situations that can arise.
- The Staggers restrictions appear to be unduly severe. We
;recommend that the current restrictions imposed by ‘the Staggers
" Act should be repealed.
5) Whether rail carrier grogertg‘demage cases -
A should be subject to laws other than Federal

Tev. ,

For purposes of uniformity and certainty in cargo liability,
the AAR'and a majority of the shippers favor applying only Federal
law. AAR notes that under Pederal law contracts of carriage have
statutory force and effect. Several shippers point out that a
majority for the Carmack Amendment was promulgated to end
inconsistent state court decisions.

Other shippers prefer the use of both state and Federal law.

\

CMA states that raill carrier liability has always been and should
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continuenQQ'he;the subject of applicable local, state, and Federal
law. SNFCO rinQa ‘merit in subJecting carriers to 1awa other—than
{Federal lau ;In Brown v. American Tranafer'l Storage Co., 6ﬂ1

S. V. 2d,231“11980), a carrier waa found 11Able for treble gamagea‘

and attorney [ reea under Texas' Deceptive Practicea Act. _an

states also have conaumer laws to protect the public from
unconscionable contracts. Western Growers Aaaooiation (WaA)
contends that shippers can and do bring actions against carriera.
under state laws for breach of contract and bad faith
negotiation."claimanta ahoula not ‘be denled-access to atate )
courts merely because railroads are the defendants. Westinghouse
asserts that Federal courts should use state aubatantive_law‘and
federal procedural law. . . '.
. AAR seeks a c1ar1f1cation that released value ratea (h9
u.s.c. 10730) and contracta (u9 U S C. 10713) are to be governed .
3'on1y by Federal Law.. Atchiaon, Topeka and Santa Fe R.. Co. (AT&SP)
asks that the Juriadictional amount in Federal Courts be lowered
rrom $19,000 dollars to $3,000 for purposes of cargo liability.
- " ANALYSIS

Jurisdiction today 18 concurrent Jurisdiction overiinteratate
‘cargo claims. Section 11707(d) provides that a civil action may
be brought in a district court of the United Statea_or in a state

court.  However, Federal law prevails.20/ The Commission stated

in Loss and Damage , supra, at 589-90:

32/ Adams Express Co. V. Cronincer; supra.
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Section 20(11) of the act providea a statutory
cause of action for loss or damage in transit =
caused by a carrier even though the statute, in -~

- effect, merely recodifies the commonlaw right.
In fact, it 1s sometimes anomalously chlled a’
‘right under the Federal common law. Carrier
liability 1s determined with particular reference
to Federal Statutes-and decisions, and the undis-
puted effect of these 1s that although a carrier
is not an insurer per se, it, nonetheless, 1is. . B
fully liable for damage to or loss of goods trans-
ported by it unless the loss or damage occurred as
a result of one of the e&cepted ‘cases. As a
consequence, a carrier 1s virtually an insurer and

" the Federal law summarily invalidates carrier
arguments;:to-the contrary-uniless ‘there 1s a corre-
lation of the’ defense to an excepted cause,
Commodity Credit Corporation v. Norton 167 F.2d
161, 168 (1948). Neither the ‘decisions of State
courta which may be to the contrary ... may over-
come this governing principle. Missouri Pac. R,
R. v. Elmore & Stahl, 377 U.S. 13¥ (1964), rehear-
Ing denied, 377 U.5. 948; and Condokes v. Southern .
Pacific Com any, 303 F. Supp. 1158 (D. Mass. :
19 -Conflicting interpretations, therefore,

- would have to be resolved in’ the Federal courts.

Since Pederal law prevaila claims arising under section 11707
are 'rederal questions".and the provisiona of the Carmack
Amendment govern exclusively, regardlese_or whether the plaintiff
asserts a federal question. The rigﬁt of removal to rederal_
court' however; 15 limited. The 43,000 threshold established in
1914 ror removal was increased to $10, ,000 in 1978.

A $10 000 minimum was required to originate in federal
courts. The threshold was ralsed to eliminate the inconsistency
between removal.and original jurisdiction. Thus, legislative
history of Pub. L. 95-486, which amended 28 U.S.C. §1337 and
§1445(b), stated:
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: The Carmack amendment, 49 United States
Code-*20(11), and 28 United States Code 1337
provide -that suits may be brought in federal
court against a railroad or motor carrier.
However, there 18 no provision in--these’ ]
statutes that .assumes that the court will T
only hear substantial claims. -This is-a ST
basic inconsistency with diversity .and-

Federal question jurisdiction, which require
-a $10 000 minimum amount in controversy.

1978 U.S. Cong. & Adm. Nena, Page 3612

A new 1nconsistency exiata now that Congress. has recenxly
removed the $10,000 threshold for or;ginal Juriadiction in federal
question caseg. .(Pub. L. 96-486.) Today, federal question cases
arising unﬁer%ﬁhe;ggrmack éﬁéﬁqﬁéhﬁddre'treabed differently from

other federal'queation controversies. Moore's Federal Practice

§0.167[4] asks, "Why pick.on Carmack Amendment cases when the
balance of the Interstate.COmmerce Act, and ali other federal
laws, remain frée of the over 310 ,000 limitation?" ;;.

‘ The COmmission ‘recemmends removal of the new "inconsistency 80
'3.that Carmack Amendment controversies Q;AI;;.handled in the same
mannef as other federal” Qpestion cases. Amending 28 USC §1337 and
514“5(b) would be consistent with the Commission's recommendation
that current venué restrictions for Carmack liability cases be
repealed. We see no overriding Jjustification for the disparate
treatment simply because the defendant 1s a rail carrier. For the
exclusive Federal jurisdiction that the carriers request, Congress
would have to enact legislation.

As to AAR's request for clarification of the status of the

applicable law relating to released value rates and contracts, we
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we can ascertain no legislative intent to alter the concurrent

- Jurisdiction. Horeover, regarding contraots 49 U.s.C. 10713(1)(2)

: apecirically provides‘for either State or Federal eourt Jurisdic—

tion unless the parties agree otherwise.

(6) Whether the ri ht to claims should be
I1imited to either the shipper or

receiver of property. . - R

The parties concur that the right to claims should not be
limited to either the shipper or the receiver ot property. Of ten
the beneficial)e;ner or holder or the title to the goods does not
appear on the bill of lading. NRMA and CMA assert that such a
restriction would deprive a property owner of the right of redress
and that this constitutes confiscation of property in violation of

the due process requirements ot theﬂConstitution.

A AAR states that a carrier should he leigated to defend only

'one .claim on any one contract of carriage. The party who recovers

f'or the entire loss ehould hold the proceeds in constructive trust
for the benefit of all who might have en interest. A-carrier
should not be compelled to pay twice for the same loss nor defend
multiple lawsuits for thae one loss.

SﬁFCC replies that many consolidators and freight forwardere
find 1t difficult if not impossible to file only one claim arising
from one carloed. These claimants must have the right to file
additional claims when they receive such claims from individual

shippers owning the goods in the consolidated shipment.
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Under current law, as stated in section 11707(a)(l), a
carrier iﬂ»"liable to the person entitled to recover under‘%he
ireceipt orzpill of ladins " The present syatam includes tﬁose who

" have an, Inierest in the goodsﬁ There is a distinction, howev&r.

between who. may file a claim and who may recover on a claim. ,The
general rule is that the person who bears the loas is entitled to
recover. The parties urge no alteration in the status quo..

In actual practice, however, the party bearing the risk of
loas does not necessarily file a claim or recoveru For example, a
large shippen ﬁith.an experienged tpaffic department nny file
claims for 1ts customers as a courtesy or service. '

Under the common law the risk of loss generally follows the
"title" to nhe goods. The detebmination of the passage of the.
title to goods 1is not a simple matter. In present da& commercial

practices, sales are made under various terms.

- F.0.B. Place -of Destination - When the term
is F.0.B. destination the seller must  trafifi-
port the goods- to that place at his own risk
and expense and tender proper delivery.
Thus, the risk of loss is on the seller
during transit.

F.0.B. Place of Origin. Section 2-319 of the
Uniform Commerce provides that where F.O.B.
origin 1s specified, the. seller turning
transit bears the risk and expense of putting
the goods in possession of the carrier. The
risk of loss ia on the buyer.

F.A.S. means “rree along side" and requires

the seller to deliver the goods to the pier

or dock. Risk of loss remains in the seller
until such delivery 1s completed.
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I F. in a contract ror the sale of goods,
T refers to-"cost, insurance and freight," and
- means that the price includes the Treight and
...+ surface costs to the named destination.: Risk :
.- of loss, however, passes to the buyer once .
the seller has delivered the goodé' to the
carrier at origin, prepaid the freight,
obtained insurance, and malled the shipping
N documents to the buyer.

C. & F. another common shipping térm, imposes - -
the same obligations on the seller as C.I.PF.
except the requirement to pay for insurance.
Augello, W. Preight Claims in Plain,Egsiish,
1979, p. 21h.

The complexity of ascertaining vhen title passes is so great

that 1t 1s often necessary for the parties involved to resort to
litigation Just to determine ownership of the goods at a
particular time. Often the party holding title to the goods is
not named 'in the bill of lading or. .receipt although that psrty is
L Currently,_the doctfine ot res Judics prevents splitting a
Vclaim into individual causes of action. It requirea all grounds
on which,a single claim 1s based to be asserted and included in
one action. Failure to &o so bars a separate suit. The question
is what constitutes a sinéle-claim. As it atands nov,'vhere there
1s loss or damage to a consolidated carload, ths recelver,
shipper, or -each owner of the goods can sue for recovery. Thus, a
person with a beneficial interest may maintain an action sgsinst a
carrier regardless of whether some other‘perscn has an interest
also. However, recovery will bar another suit stating the same
cause of action. The plaintiff who fully recovers must in turn

account to any other party with an interest.
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It does nQt appear that any changes afe necessary with --
réspecc~to who may flle a clalm. The partles are in broad
agreemenc that the current arrangement 1s éhuitable and works
well. L ' N

(7) Whether maximum time 1imits should be imposed

on the filing of claims with rail carriers
and the courts.

Stating that other transportation modes have shorter claim
filing deadlines, AAR proposes to reduce the time limits for
f1ling claims with carriers and courts to six months from delivery
and one year frbmugarrier';‘kpittén deélinatién, respectively. 1t
also seeks a requirement of immediate notification of damage upon
delivery so the carrier may inspect. Under their proposal, no
lawsuit could be brought for 120 days after the submission of the
claim to the carriler. At péesen;, AAR alleges that some shippers
concurrently file claims and 1a§éu1ts. Other shippers file only
lawsuits. The carriers. are then bompéiié& into premature, expen-'

'si;e litigation. Théy"asééft tﬁat under the current law carriers
are forced to contend with these untimely filled cla;ms because the
shippers are given nine months to file their written claims.

The vast majority of shippers do not favor a reduction in the
existing time limitations. They state that the minimum time
restraints of section 11707(e) are now used by the carrilers as the

contractual maximum. This section provides that a carrier cannot

impose by rule or contract a period of less than nine months for
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filing claims or less than two years for bringing a civil action.
The two-year period begins to run with the disallowance of a clanm

'by the carrier. 'Shippers allege that they often’have’ “aLericurty.

in meeting these deadlines. They deny alleéations ‘of any
deliberate‘plan to delay filing until just before the time limit.
7w1th current interest rates, shippers want- their. claims handled as
quickly as possible. ) . i
Shippers'state that AAR's reference to qporter claim filihg
times undergéﬁé"ca?iiage éfiﬁéédé“bi Sea Act 1s misleading. Under
COGSA there are time limits for reports of loss, not for damage
claims. SNFCC asserts that the carriers have rules insisting upon
noticé of damage with 24 or 48 ﬁours_of delivery and while the car
is under load. If the r111hg times are reduced, SNFCC asks that
the new riling deadlines apply only to "notice“ of loss or damage,
not to the claim 1tse1f. This notice would relieve claimants of
‘:-the duty to file formal claim documentation sooner than 1is now
required by the carriers.
ANALYSIS
Section 11707 (e) 1s permissive; it establishes minimum but
not’ maximum filing tiﬁes.f&/ The shippers-assert that the
carriers use this section to impose maximum filing deadlines.
Discovery of damage or loss, investigation, and documentation

requires time. Courts have held that the purpose of claim filing

21/ See Chesapeake & 0. R. Co. V. A. P. Thompson Mfg. Co., 270
U.s. 416 ZI§25§.



219

~46- .-
time limits is to put a carrier on notice of potential ;
1iability.f§/ However, some courts have held a claim must be:a
formal demand for payment with the requisite legal language.fz/
SNFFC points ontlthat Canadian bills of lading have no rquirement
for a demand for payment. e ‘

The provisions of the Carmack Amendment oberate to supereede
all state regulation requiring notice of loss and claim. It 1s
not unlawful for a carrier to provide for a longer perilod .of time
to file a claim than that stated in section 11707 (e).24/ It nas
been held thetﬂwnere a lanfpl COntract'proviées for an initial
notice of loes followed by a eubsequent claim for damages,
complliance with the former does not obviate the necessity of the
latter.EE/ . .

" Under 49 C.F.R. 1005.5, a railroad is required to pay,
decline, or make a firm offer or settlement within 120 days after
receipt of a elaim. If disposition is not possible, the carrier
may make a written statns'report after 120 days and every 60 days

Athereagter. Shippers state that they experience excessive delay

in theAcarriers' processing of claims. An advantage of the

33/ Minot Beverage Co. v. Minn. & St. Louis Ry. Co., 68 F.
Supp. 293, 296 (194%).

23/ Delaware L & WRy. v. U.S., 123 F. Supp. 579 (1954).

24/ Productive Tool Corp. v. Pilot Freight Carriers, Inc., 33
N. C. App. 28I, 23§ SE. 24 798 (1977).

.25/ Union R.R. Co. v. Denver - Chicago Trucking Co., 126 Colo.

253 P2d 837 (1953).
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present minimum time limits 1is that the principle of equitable
estoppel may be applied by the ‘courts’ to precIude‘carriera from
using such time limits as a derense when thoy ‘have improperly
prevented a claimant from meeting those deadlines.zf/

It has been stated that no general rule can be laid down as
to just what constitutes a reasonable time for giving notice of |
such claim. The question is'1argelyfdependeng_gpgphgggiparﬁ1cular

—

circumstances "of each case,‘including such factors as distance and

facilities rorl ommunication, “as weIl as the hature of the
shipment. Whether a specifled time limit for giving notice is
reasonable is usually a question of fact for the Jjury although
that may be deemed in some instances & question of law for the
.court.27/"The variety and complexity of shipping transactions
argué' against any shortening or the current time limits on filing
l“claims and instituting litigation.' '

(8) Whether the g —railigg Earté in a claims
roceeding should be awarded attorneys fees
) gn order to 1imit needless litigation.

The carriers oppose awarding attorneys' fees, noting that

under present law such reés may not be awarded. They contend that
there 18 no needless litigatioh since less than .0l peréent of all
claims (excluding perishables) result in litigation. Whirlpool

Corporation and Sea Land Service, among others, feel that such an

award may encourage litigatidn.

26/ John Morrell & Co. v. Chicago R. I. & P. R. Co., 495 F. 2d
331 (197

27/ 14 Am. Jr. 2d Carriers §580.
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A najqr1Qy of the shippers, nowever. favor awarding
atcorneys‘ }ees to the succeanrdlknaéty. Transportation Indemnity
Service states that claimants rrequently neobpt less than 100 v

percent ‘of the ‘claimed amount in aettlemen:fbeeaune the irda

\

costs of legal fee may exceed the dirferenegs. Prequently, claims
N f
are relgtiyely small and attorneys'fees are prohibitive.

Transportation Indemnity Service states, .
From both a practical and economical standpoint,
it is more advantageous for the railroad to
demand a formal litigation rather than agree to
voluntary settlement.  This 1s based on the
carriér's "Pre-~-Tridl™ ‘Compromise Settlements
which usually represent at the most, 70% to éo’
of the true carrier 1iability or claim amount.
Refusal by the claimant (plaintiff) to accept
this "Pre-Trial" settlement is severely looked
upon with "dis-taste” by the respective court.
On a claim representing $30,000, exclusive of.
cost and interest, acceptance of a 75% Pre-Triel!
Settlement will result- in an irmedlate 25% -
Savings ($7,500) to the ‘¢éarrier, regardless of
their actual 1iability.. The claimant
{(plantiff), after legal fees,; :would only receive
.34% to 56% recovery on the actual loss -
sustained. This 345 to 56% would be exclusive
of the claimant's own internal administrative
costs prior to the actual riling ot legal
action.

NSSTb and DTPTC assert that since a claimant 1s forced to sue
in onder to gain access to carrier records, only plaintiffs should
be awarded attorneys' fees. Some shippers, like WGA, belleve )
ayarding attorneys' fee will prevent needless litigation. Several
comments refer to sections 11711(d) and (¢),The Household Goods
Transportation Act of 1980, Pub. L. 96-454, which awards .

attorneys' fees under certain circumstances involving a dispute

settlement program. -

46-215 0 - 85 - 8
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The AAR reports that

shippers who cannot resolve small claims also
have available to them the rail carrier's
voluntary arbitration program unéer the auspices
of the American Arbitration Assoc&iation (AAA).

In the period of time that this program has been
in effect, nearly 8 million claims have been
filed by shipper groups, and amicably resolved.
Yet, a requeat to arbitrate has been made by

both carrier and shipper in only 129 instances. -

In answer to this, the SNFCC p. 18 alleges:

the.arbitration system to which theylré?er (AAR)
is not mandatory on the railroads. Any
indi#¥idual railroad may réfuse to arbitrate any
particular claim when it fears an adverse
decision, particularly when it knows that the
claimant will withdraw the claim rather than
incur the expense of litigation.

The reply statement submitted by CMA states: "The AAA,
however, is not bound by the rules of the court and is comprised
of arbitrators who know transportation law to a lesser degree than
would a federal Judge. --This 1is born out by the fact that in over
h’years only 48 claims have actually been progressed through the
full arbitration system to final award."

ANALYSIS

In Federal courts, attorneys' fees are normally not
recoverable in an action for loss or damage to an interstate
shipment.ggl However, the Federal courts have equitable power to

award attorneys' fees where appropriate in the interest of

28/ patlantic Coastline R. Co. v. Riverside Mils, 219 U.S. 186
Ta911y.
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justice, as where the losing party has acted in bad faith, =
wantonly, of>for Sppressive reaaons.fg/ . =

There 1s some conflict of authority es.to whether attofneys'
fees are allowé§ evenﬂun@ep-;tate statutes !piéh ;ﬁrpgft to- =
authorize attérﬂejs' gees} See 37 A.L.R. 5?&; iiés: Therélaro
cases whefg the awarding'or attorneys' fees under these statutes
1s upheld.30/ Others have found such awards invalid as to claims
involving interstate freight.zl/ Similarly, there 1is confliet of
.authority as to whether statutes awarding atto@neys' fees only to
claimants areiyéliﬁg Some écﬁr;é'ﬁavé héld that the strong public
policy to profect small cuatomers or shlppers does not offend
equal protection rights.ég/ Others have found them 1nva11d.§§/

In Loss and Damage, subra, the Commission agreed that the

principal purpose of allowing:courys to award attorneys' fees was

to induce carriers to pay Jjust cléims promptly, citing Pacifie

29/ 'Miller v. Accon Auth Transporters, Inc. 447, F..:.Supp. 1201,
Hall v. Cole 412 U.8. 1 (1973). A

30/ wMissouri, K & T. R. Co. v. Harris, 234 U.S. 412 (1914);

" Struckland Transp. Co. v. Kool Kooshion Mfg. Co., 194 N.W. 676

2&/ Southwestern Motor Transport Co. v. Valley Weathermakers,
Inc. §27 S.W. 2d 597 (1968), Aaacon Auto Transport, Inc. v. Megna,
285 So. 24 64 (1973).
32/ smith v. Chicago, P. M. & 0. R. Co., 157 N.W. 622 (1916)
and, Missouri, K & T R. Co. V. Cade, 233 US 642 (191%).

22/ Dewel v. Northern P. R. Co. 170 P. 753 (1918) Wilder v.
Chicago & W. M. R. Co., 38 NwW 289 (1888). See 73 A.L.R. 3d. 515.
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Gamblé Robinaon Co. v;<l1nneagglis, and St. L. Ry. Co., 105 F.
Supp. 794, 806-7 (1952). mmm-,'

amendmenta to the

Carmack Amendment granting attorneya' __' "vq not been

succesatul. - _ o

Should a claim reach the courts, A carriébfih given the right
to recover from another carrier any anounts puid out to a shipper :
on the second carrier's behalt as well as 'the amount of any
expenae reasonably 1ncurred by 1t 1n detending—any action at law"
by a shipper.- This appeara to 1nc1ude the recovery of the first
carrier's attorneys' fee.

The question posed by Congress raiaea the'présumption that
needless litigation has ocourred in the past. In response the
_gbmments and replies indicate qpqgfoﬁly al;ary small perc;ntage of
claims actually reuult'ih'litigafion.,-SNFCC states that less than -

:.251 of all clalms t‘ned aga.inat ca.rricra have reaulted in
litigation. Although the AAR ‘in 1ts initial cqunen;q elaborated
on the "Boston" problem, ihvoiving a disproportionate number of
couﬁt_suita as compared to the remainder of the nation, -it states
at page 41 of its reply, "It .18 clear that there is no current .
problem 1nvol§1ng needieaa litigation.” The AAR in its initial
'mmmu(mjwsmum"hemﬂuofdumphud@m

-1litigation has, on deregulated shipments, dropped by more than
95%." ' ‘ '

If the intent of the words "neecllests-ll;i.'tci.ga.tzi'.on'i is

interpreted to mean frivolous sults or suits in bad faith, it does
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) not appear that\needless litigation exists. The'primnry chieck on
needless- litigation. as explained by ﬂorthveet ﬂorticulturel'
HCouncil :is the ahipper n penalty of peying hil owm ett e

fees as well as collecting nothing ror hie efrorte' (et P~ 9).;;
It is 1natruct1ve to note thet the prevnilins reelon thlt
claimants commence court action is the inability to secure needed

information from the carrier. JSeveral comments 1llustrate this

problem. ) .

- J.P; Stevens, p. 6, comments: "it' - !
(litigationi is often the only way a° cleimant
can ‘gain-dccess to ¢arr1er recorde of the
shipments."” ] ]

- Phillips Petroleum, p.6, comments: "“since

this added expense may be the only recourse
to obtain the facts and evidence in the sole
and exclusive possession of the rail
carrier."

- Growers and'Shiggere-nggge of Plorida, p. 8,
. comments: In the consideration of claims,
the carriers often refuse to disclose

- information ¢oncerning the handling of the
shipiient in: the absence of litlsetion.

- Chevron commenta: "Hhen litigation 1s
required by a claimant, the cause is usually
the unwillingness of the ocarrier to furnish
documentation, information eolely within its.
posseasion.®

- General Motors, p. 9 comments: "Because the!
railroad is normally in sole possession of
the facts regarding the loss and damage and a
shipper may be forced to litigate to gain
access to those facts.®

- -Society of the Plastics, p. 18, comments:

In 1ight of the fact that the only procedure
whereby a shipper can obtain the information
necesgary to determine the validity of its
claim 18 to file suit against the carrier.”
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L - The Fertilizer Institute, p. 19, commentsa :
Very. okten, when ciaims are not settled, it
18 due to the carriers' refusal. to negotiate -

or to even divulge information relative to o
‘the claim. e Lo -

- Pillsburz Co. p. 14 "Only through eourt’ S
action can the carrier. be roquired to allon .
access. to its -records.” - o “._ ._ -

"Carriers

- Crown Zellerback corg. comments°
often refuse to release facts regarding their
handling of shipments during the claim
investigation resulting in the necessity to L

commence litigation.
The above comments suggest that "needless litisation“ exists when

claimants are forcgd to pursue court action in lteu or a rail-

road's voluntary disclosure of 1nrorm;tion. )

] The comments of the -shippers, as well as the AAR clearly
indicate that court action 1s not a satistactory alternative
because 1t 18 prohibitively costly, nnd attorneys' fees roduce the

"The claimant is néver made "whole," even if a

favorable court Judgment is obtained. v
. The Household Goods Transportation Act of 1980 S. 1798,

provides for the payment of attorneys' rees under certain

circumstances when a household goods carrier doea not have. an

arbitration mechanism in plocet
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Section 7 of this Act, amending Section 11711 of the

Interstate Gonnerce Act proxidesﬁr ‘ths.shipp.r shall be awarded

reasonable attorney 8 fees 1if

(1) the shipper submits a claim to‘ﬁhs carrisr
within 120 days after the date the: shipment
is delivered or the date:the delivcry dg T
scheduled, whichever 1s latery - -

(2) the shipper prevails in such. sourt action;
‘and

(3)(A) No dispute settlement progrsm‘approved under - -
this section was availabe for use by the
shipper to resolve the .dispute; or

(B) "a decision resolving the dispute waf$ not
‘rendergd undel £ dispute settiement prograi
approved under this section within the period

: provided under subsection. (b)(8) of this
section or an extension of such period under
such subsection; or

{C) the court proceeding 1s to enforce a decision
- rendered under a dispute settlement program .
approved undcr this section and 1s instituted
after the period for. performance under such a
decision. has lspsed.

The House Report accompanying the “Aet- states.

For the purpose of discouraging shippers
from filing nommeritorious claims in court,
the section provides for the award of
attorney's fees to the successful carrier

! claimant where a shipper has brought court
action in bad faith either (a) after a
decision has been issued under the program or
(b) after a shipper has instituted a -
proceeding under the.program but before the
decision has been rendered within the time
frame or extension thereof provided under the
program.

The relevant provisions of state law
will apply to the court's discretion for
awarding attorneys' fees to elther the
shipper or the carrier where such state law’
18 consistent with the provisions of this
section.
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' It 1s not clear whether the award of attorneys' fees would

;1ncrease.or decrease litigation. Cectainly, it would equalize the

bargining power and in that respect it would increase the

- claimants' ability to bring suit in the inatences when numerous
T L )

legal costs would otherwiee be prohibitive. uOn ‘the other hand;

carriers would have an incentive to settle tbese claima promptly

and equitably.
The Commission has, in the past, aupported the award of
attorneys' fees to successful claimants on the prenise that: (1)

the law contemplatns that the shipper be made "whole" as a result

of loss and damage caused to shipper [] goods uhile in the posses-

sion-or'the carrier, and; (2) that carriers would be given the
1hcent1ve to resolve loss and damage claims promptly and
equitably. The Commission has further supported anmd 1n1tiated
legislatioh for the award of reasonable attorneys' fees absent an
equitable, efficlent and ihexpensive arbitration program. The
_.problema raced-bi claimahfa;;ith'ioes.and damage_elaims have not
.changed aufficiently to'warrani reversal of thisAprinciple.
We, ‘therefore, recommend legislatibn providing ;or the
payment of reasonable attorneys' fees to successful claimants

absent an equitéble, efficlent and inexpensive arbitration

program. - : .

(9) wWhether excessive attorneys fees are awarded
in cases under 11707 of Title 49, United

States Code. 1
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The parties correctly pdint’out that since no attorneys' fees
are now awarded in cases u?deﬁ section 11707, there can be no
excessive awards. There is no evidence presented as to

+ excessive awards under any state séétutes.'

(10) Whether claimants should be able to
recover danages in excess: of the market
value of the commoaitz transgortea ’
unless liabllity for speci or conse-

quential damages -1s agreed to by the
carrier in unity.

£eothe

Many of the comments perceived this question to involve two
issues. The first 18 a tangential one pertaining to whether
market valggﬂig_;he proper{measgye oﬂ gengral,damases. The ases¢cnA
addresses nhethér carriers‘éhould be liable for special damages
and under what circumstances.

AAR asserts that the measure of general damages should be the
actual decrease in value, the orlgin contract price, or the repair
cost, whichever 1s.least. The ‘carriers state they shduld not be
liable for special or consequential' damages. 'I'hey contend that‘
‘with the freedom to.contr;ct, they may accept responsibility to
pay special damages o; agfee to aﬁ& other provision. A8 long as
there 1s a rate structure which allows 1ncrease§ to cover special
circumstances and if the agreement 1is made in writing at the time
the transportation contréct is entered into, then the measure of

damages should be the subject of negotiation.
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The majority of shippers stated that general damages should
not be restric%ed to market value. Other'measures proposed were
market value plus profit lost, or plus attoyneys' fees, or
replacement cost, involice value, full actuéi.costs, or making the
clalmant whole. S

The shippers' responses vary fram arguing thgt there should
be no speclal damages, or that they should be applicable only
where the carrlier 1is notifled, or only where it égfees to be
bound. ]

SNFCC ségﬁgg Ehat thQ‘gommpp:;ay ppinciple‘is that the owner
be made wholé’foéhéeneral d#ﬁéges;” Thus, tﬂe carrier would be
liable for the difference between the fair market value of the
damaged goods at the time of delivery and the fair markef value 1if
delivered without damage. However, SNFCC notes that market value
is not thé.sole measure of full-actual loss and 13 not generally

applied by the courts where it 1s‘shownrthat another method 1s

preferable, F.J. McCarty.Co. Inc. v. Southern Pacific Co., 428

"F. 2d 690, (1970) and Great A & P Tea Co. v. A. T. & S. P. Ry.
Co., 333 F. 2d 705 (1965), cert. den. 379 U.S. 967 (1965). SNFCC

states that common law precludes recovery of speclal damages
unless specifically agreed to by the parties. It claims that
since carrlers are not llable for speclial damages under present
law, no legislation is required to protect them from such

payments.
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ANALYSIS

Full actual loss appears to be the prererred measure of
damages with shippers. This was the measg;e used in former
section 20(11). Because Congress felt "fgii"‘was surplus wording
section 11707 now reads "actual loss". It geems cleﬁr that a
plaintiff should not be in a worse position\tﬁan 1f there had been
no damage or loss. Full actual loss 18 consistent with the common
.aw principle of making the plaintiff whole. Limiting the measurec
to market value of the transported commodlity would preclude
ciements considered general'damages by some co@rts. These 1nclude
marginal profit’ on..some cosié?‘lébéb,laahinistrative overhead,
frelght charges, interest and replacemeht costs.éﬂ/

The fundamental common law decision in this matter, Hadley
v. Baxendale, 156 Eng. Rep. 145 (1845), allowed recovery of
general damages, defined as those occurring naturally from the
breach of contract. Damages 1in eicess_pf_ghis could be awarded
only if they were 1in the-conpemplaéion éf béth parties as probable
consequences of a breach. - In .other words, special damages were
awarded only where foreseeable, since the contractor could refuse
to accept the contract if foreseeable damages were too great.
Glven the common carrier obligation, this analogy may not,

therefore, be approprilate.

34, vacco Industries v. Navajo Freight Lines, 63 Cal. App. 3d
262, 133 cal. Rpts. 628, (1976), cert. den. §31 U.S. 916 (1916).
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Each case relies on its own set of facts. Courts often apply
the fair market vélue measure for damages. However, other
___measures have been ‘utilized. What 1is cqnsideged."general damages"

may vary from court to court. Hence, the diff;rence between
special damages and gene;al damages 15 not eas%fto~define, and
varles with the facts and circumstances as well as the actions of
the parties in each particular case.

Perhaps a realistic example of a transportation service which
possibly would involve speclal damages will be helpful. If a
large company were building a nev plant in a remote section of a
western state, an enormous logistic .exercise 1s necessary so that
all parts, as well as the men and machines to assemble the plant,
will arrive at the building site at the appropriate time. 1In the
absence of such coordination, highly pald engineers might be left
" walting for a machine ﬁant to arrivev Because of this, astute
' copporate executives have indusppial.trarfic-managers carefully
-: pre—arrange.the shipmenf_cgithc:factocy components so that the
chapces or'a foul-up are miﬂimiced. Typically, a large factory
component manufactured in the east and shipped west would require
bridge and tunnel clearanccs as well as the procurement of special
cars whose use 1is controlled by the AAR.

Nonetheless, a number of things could happen to the shipment:
Concéivably, the railroad might derail the car and totally destroy
the machine. In the meantime, the engineering company would

continue to bill the recelver for its equipment and men even
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though they were doing nothing. ' It could also cost the receiver
large sums for jis own labor and dglay, as well as contractual
costs linked with arrival of the machine. So, under our legal
current system how would the courts deal wi%ﬁ'the résults of the
derailment and could some of the damages awirdeg be defined as
speclal or consequential? '

Courts have differed on whether mere notice of these unusual
circumstances to the carrler 1is sufficient to hold it liable for
speclal damages. Some courts have held that the carrier must
agree to accept the speciallconditions;zé/ othérs’ao not require
agreement .36/ The latter hoidé“tﬁéthlf a carrler 18 told of the
special significance of a commodity and the importance of prompt
delivery, it will be liable for loss of profit due to unreasonable
dispatch.

Thus, in our hypothetical sipuation a court could hold thét
the extra effort expended by the shipper and carrler alike in
planning routes{;obtaining'spgéih} Ears;-and‘getting bridge and
tunhél clearances was éuf}iéient notice to the chrrier of the

possibility of speclal damages, and therefore it could award the

22/ Globe Ref. Co. v. Landa Cotton 0il Co., 190 U.S. 540 (1903).

36, L. E. Whitlock Truck Serv. v. Regal Drilling Co., 33 F. 2d
788 (1964)-
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receiver's extra labor and contract costs as speclal dameges. On
the other hand, arother Jedge gulded only by the principle of

"making the plantiff whole®™ could declare these extra costs as
part of the general damages. A third court might award only the
cost of repiacing the machine’by strictly congtruing the common
law to require a written statement on the bill of lading.

The majority of courts award interest as an-ordinary part of
damages.il/ Typically this 1s a matter left to the discretion of
the courts.38/ A few cases state that no 1nterest is
allowable.39/ Incidental damages which naturally -and proximately
arise from the loss or injury are awarded."o/

The cost of replacement is not deemed to be special

damagesﬂi/ nor are demurrage charges and expenses for separating

37/ Atlantic Coast Line Ry. Co. v. Roe, 118 So. 155, 96 Fla. 429
TTy287.

38/ West Const. Co. v. Seaboard Air Line Ry. Co., 210 S.W. 633,
T41 Tenn. 382 (1919).

39/ Fowler v. Davenport, 21 Tex 626 (also see 14 Am. Jur. 24
Carriers SO047).

ﬂg/ Campbell Soup v. Darling Transfer Inc. 193 F. Supp. 408.

ﬂi/ Hycel Inc. v. American Airline Ine. 328 F. Supp. 190 (1971).
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damaged goods from undamaged.fi/ However, lost profits are
Awarded only tq the extent they were in the contemplation of the
partlies at the time the poncract of carriagé was made.ﬂz/

Finally, it has been held that while,:emqtéfqb apeculative damages
are not recoverableﬂﬂ/, exemplary. damages are if there is. gross
negligence or willful breach of duty.ﬂf/

Simply put, then, this 18 a very complicated issue. Since
the common law already severely limits the awarding of special and
consequential damages, any new system superceding it would require
new legislation. However, a Judge working undér a statutory
probibition agaifist speclal damages might still make an award
larger than replacement cost because he'perceives the extra costs
as an equitable part of the general damages which should make thg
plaintiff "whole." Moreover, it 1s difficult to concelve of any
legislation- embracing all the'pospgble circumstances which might
occur without hamstrinéing Judicial discrgg;on.

In sum, we:find that"thg_cdrpeﬁt cémmon law principle that
a}IdQs the courts to award éeneral damages, based on the facts of
the individual case, in an amount that makes the claimant whole
appears to work as well as any system can. No alternative is any

more fair or predictable, or more capable of uniform application.

42/ pavis v. Clement Grain Co., 215 S.W. 545 (1923).

ﬂ}/ Vacco, supra.

ﬂﬂ/ Texas Instruments Inc. v. Branch Motor Exp. Co., 308 F.
Supp. 1228 (1970), aff'd, 432 F2d 568 (1970).

45, Sschroeder v. Auto Drive Away Co., 114 Cal. Rptr. 22, 523
P-2d 862 (1974).
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V. CONCLUSION -

__;'Vﬁithout a clear Congreaaipnal'statement.to the contrary, the
Commission will continue to require rail carrieia'to offer full
value rates. However; the'COmmiaaion wishes toipoigt out'to
Congress that in the abaence of marketrdominance,-the only effect
"of this requirement may be the publication orveacesaively high
full value rates in those cases where rail carriers choose to ..
limit their liability. .However, where market dominance exists,
the Commission has Jurisdiction to ensure the reaspn&bleneaa of
the total transpo;tation package_orfe}ed. Thuu, where the
Commission holds jurisdiction over rate reaaonableneaa, it can
ensure that full value alternatives are not offered at unrealistic
rafe ievels. Hence, we do not recommend that tﬁe requirement that
'caariera offér full value rates be repealed.;
- The Commission does not belleve: a comparative negligence
:istandard should be adopted nor that the burden of proof now
plaged on the railroads should be altered. While a comparative
negligence -standard can, theoretically, ylield more equitabie‘
results than the current standard, in reality,:thé apportionment
'ot damages would necessarili be arbitrary and would be burdensome
on @he court system as well. ’
, ' The Commisison does not recommend a no-fault system, nor aﬁy
changes in the current system concerning which laws apply, who!'
may_file a claim, time limits, or special or consequential damagé;
We 4o, however, recommend that the Staggers Act limits on venue be

repealed, that the $10,000 Jjurisdictional threshold be eliminated,
and that attqrneya' fees be:awarded to successful claimants.’
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By the Commisslon, Chairman Taylor, Vl_ce.Chu:m Clapp, Commissioners

. Gresham and Gilllem. Commissicner Gresham submitted a soparate éxpressicn,

: . JAMES H, BAYNB | -
(SBAL) Acting Secretary
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SEPARATE EXPRESSION OF
« . COMMISSIONER GRESHAM

Thé_re are at least three portions of the (hmmlssl;)'t‘i'é_ study on which my
views differ to some extent ;f.:'p:m‘ those of the mafority. The three ereLas-wh!ch'
1 address here are 1) elimination of the venue restrictions imposed by the
Staggers Act, 2) full value rates, and 3) comparative négligence sga{tdards.

1 am not adoptlné the majority's pésltlon on removal of the venue restrictions
because | l;xelieve it is irresponsible to recommend a legislatl'ye change to Congress
unless we can oﬂe: :s;"t.'né ‘-c":onc}ete é;zé—n'?plés. ofproblems which have arisen under
the existing law. If we have no concrete examples m offer, as appears to be the
case, we owe it to Congress to say so. This the majority fails to do.

1 dlsagfge with the study's position ;>n requiring full value rates. Firat,
the Commission can already control abuses whlch may arise in the marketdominant
- sector pursuant to its maximum :ate settlng jurlsdlctlon. Second _with regard to
competitive, nonm;rket domlnan.t trafﬂc, shlppers have other price=-service optlons
available to them and can readily turn to other sources of transportation if t.he
railroads ever attempt to engage in abuses. As indicated in the study, there has
been no pattern of abuse. The rallroads have not used unreasonably high rates to
discourage the use of full liability tariffs. Perhaps the majority’s fosltlon suffers
from a failure to recognize that the railroad industry, liKe other privately owned

businesses, is well aware that you do not succeed financially by alienating your

ctstomers. The majority seems to have ignored the realities of a competitive

-65-
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market place. Finslly, although there may be some "negotiation costs, " the overall
total cost to both carriers and shippers may be reduced thraugh negotiation, a gpal

which they both obviously have in common, \

On the s_ubjc_egt of a comparative negligence eta;d.ard. 1believe the study too .
hastily dismisses this opdon. The study tndicates tmat use of a comparate ne;llgmcé
standard probably would be more equitable. Howeyer. it makes no effort to determine
how a workable system of applying this standard might be developed. This standard
is applied to matters arlsl.ng under certain other laws. Based on what the study says

about the actual experience under these laws, the process: méy be complicated.

A T et

However, that does ot mean th;t 6o eysteiii can be devised which is workable, fair.

and much less complicated. 1 believe we were obliged to give more thought and
effort to the development of a workable solution, rather than summarily writing

off the poasibility that we were even capable of developing & solution.
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE
UNITED STATES COURTS
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20544

WILLIAM E. FOLEY WILLIAM JAMES WELLER
DIRECTOR LEGISLATIVE AFFAIRS
December 7, 1983 OFFICER

JOSEPH F. SPANIOL, JR.
DEPUTY DIRECTOR

Honorable Peter W. Rodino, Jr.
Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary
US. House of Representatives

2137 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Mr. Foley has asked me to respond to your letter of November 7, 1983, requesting
the views of the Judicial Conference on H.R. 3919, a bill to repeal the amount in
controversy requirement in certain actions arising under the Interstate Commerce Act.
We appreciate this opportunity to comment.

As you know, the Judicial Conference supported repeal of the jurisdictional
amount under the general federal question statute, 28 US.C. §1331, enacted in 1986. At
that time, the Judicial Conference was greatly concerned about adding substantial
numbers of cases that have minimal amounts in controversy under specific statutes. One
such instance that Congress concurrently recognized was cases arising under the
consumer product safety laws. Pub. L. 96-486, §3(a), 94 Stat. 2369, December 1, 1980,
amending Pub. L. 92-573, §23, 86 Stat. 1226, October 27, 1972 (15 U.S.C. §2072(a))
(retaining $10,000 jurisdictional amount in consumer product safety cases).

We can foresee substantial numbers of minor cases arising under §1337 provisions,
relating to the Interstate Commerce Act, as it would be amended by the bill. One
instance of a large number of non—joinable, non-class action claims for small amounts of -
overcharging in shipping, filed in a single district court, is already a matter of record.
This group of cases was the underlying reason for imposing the $10,000 jurisdictional
amount. Pub. L. 95-486, § 9, 92 Stat. 1629, 1633, October 20, 1978. Federal court
resources would be strained further than they are today if the courts were required to
handle the large number of trivial claims that would arise from repeal of the
jurisdictional amount. Accordingly, the Judicial Conference would not recommend the
enactment of this measure.

If a further discussion of this recommendation would be useful, please let me
know.

Sincerely,

Leland E. Beck
Counsel
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.
» ifé‘ SHIPPERS NATIONAL FREIGHT CLAIM COUNCIL, INC.

425 13th Street, NW, Suite 915, Washington, DC 20004 B (202) 7376444
ROBERT E. REDDING, Director of Feders! Atfairs

Dispute Resolution Program for Shippers and Common Carriers
of Property (Other than Household Goods),
Including Conditional Payment of Attorney's Fees

Table of Contents

Need for alternative dispute resolution program for cargo

. loss and damage in transportation, including conditional
payment of attorney's fees by shipper plaintiffs or carrier
defendants in litigation.

1. Congress enacted such a program for the household goods
transportation industry.

2. Interstate Commerce Commission supports nach legislation.

Submitted by:

Robert E. Redding

Director of Federal Affairs
April 6, 1984 '
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A. Need for an alternative dispute resolution system for
cargo loss and damage in transportation

Although long sought by shipper interests, federal legislation has never been
enacted to ;stablish an alternative dispute resclution program applicable to common
carrier liability for loss and damage of cargo in interstate commerce.

In addition, attornmey's fees generally are not recoverable in actions for loss
and damage claims on‘ interstate movement of cargo, although some states allow them
on intrastate traffic. No federal court is known to have awarded such fees in in-
terstate actions, except in the exercise of its equitable powers, where appropriate

in the interest of justice, such as when the losing party acted in bad faith, wantonly

or for oppressive reasons. Miller v. Aaacon Auto Transport, 447 F. Supp. 1201
(s.D. Fla. 1978).

Shipping interests have previously sought legislation designed to correct an
unduly advantageous position of the carrier in claim situations by the enactment
of a Federal law imposing claimant attorney's fees on carrier defendants failing
or refusing to agree to the arbitration of such claims.{S. 1188, 95th Cong., 1lst e
Sess.). In the absence of such a law, carriers have in many instances used dilatory
tactics to evade liability for their negligence or to force acceptance of disallow-
ances or partial payment for losses. Shippers have frequently been forced to write
off transit losses rather than incur the substantial expense of litigation, or accept
unreasonable settlements rather than lose the use of money tied up in a litigated
claim.

Thus, the carriers in such instances possess an unfair advantage over shippers
by oftgn refusing to voluntarily settle a lawful claim. In many cases, the ex-
pense of litigation would exceed the amount of the claim.

1. Program enacted for household goods transportation industry

In 1980, Congress enacted an arbitration statute for transportation claims
relating to the movement of household goods, by adding Section 11711 to Title 49

of the United States Code. (Household Goods Act of 1980, P.L. 96-454, October 15,

1980; Section 7 entitled "Disputes Settlement®, attached.) This law provides for
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the award of reasonable attorney‘'s fees incurred by successful clajmants in court
litigation by household goods carriers when no dispute settlement or arbitration
mechanism was made available to the claimant. For the purpose of discouraging
shippers from filing nonmeritorious claims in court, the new law also provided for
t-he award of reasonable attorney's fees incurred by the carrier in instances when
the shipper of household goods brought a court action in bad faith. House Report
96~1372, September 23, 1980, p. 13.

The need for an alternative dispute resolution program for cargo claims of
limited amount is as urgently needed today as it was needed for household goods
claims in 1980. As is the case for many household goods shippers unfamiliar with
legal principles, there are more shippers of cargo who are unsophisticated in -
claims and carrier liability issues than those who are knowledgeable in these
subjects.

The reason is that the administration of cargo claims requires paralegal
tralning.‘ A cargo claim is a legal demand for damages incurred as a result of the
carrier’s breach of the transportation contract and is governed by the common
law (which is expressed in court decisions), by statutory law {such as the Carmack
Amendment to the Interscate Commerce Actv and the Bill of Lading hct), by inter-
national treaties (such as the Warsaw Convention concerning air and the Carriage
of Goods by Sea Act concerning maritime shipments), by federal regulations (such
as Interstate Commerce Commission regulations in 49 C.F.R. 1005), by carrier
tariff rules, and by the terms and conditions in bills of lading.

Relatively few shippers possess the training necessary to fully understand and
apply these principles. Carriers, on the other hand, generally employ claims
mn;gezs who are thoroughly trained and experienced in the law of carrier liability.
The combjination of superior training and the advantage of being the sole possession
of the information about the facts of loss or damage, damaged goods, and the funds

necessary to pay for such loss and damage places carriers in a superior bargaining
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position vis a vis claimants, particularly in the face of expensive litigation to
compel payment. This condition frequently results in arbitrary declinations of

carrier liability or unreasonable offers of compromise on lawful claims.

2. Support by the Interstate Commerce Commission.

In September 1981, the Interstate Commerce Commission (Commission) rendered a
report to Congress concerning various aspects of carrier liability for cargo ship-
ments by rail. In this report, the Commission recommended "legislation providing
for the payn;gnt of reasonable attorney's fees to successful claimants absent an
equitable, efficient and inexpensive arbitration program." In reaching this decision,
the Commission placed substantial weight on the fact that the prevailing reason for
claimant court actions against carriers is tﬂhe inability to obtain needed infor-
mation from carrier defendants. A number of shipper comments to this effect were
quoted in the report, including the following:

*% Carriers often refuse to release facts regarding their handling

of shipments during the claim investigation, resulting in the
necessity to commence litigation. .owT

** - Only through court action can the carrier be required to allow
access to its records.

** Very nften, when claims are not settled, it is due to the carriers'
refusal to negotiate or to even divulge information relative to the claim.

** ghen litigation is required by the claimant, the cause is usually the
unwillingness of the carrier to furnish documentation, information
solely within its possession.

** TIn the consideration of claims, the carriers often refuse to disclose
information concerning the handling of the shipment in the absence
of litigation.

*% There is little incentive on the part of carriers to compromise claims
digputes, and there is little leverage available to bring this about.

° Noting the recent of h hold goods legislation, the Commission
T .
found that a similar system of arbitration, coupled with the payment of attorney's
fees, would equalize the bargaining power of the shipper/carrier parties and, in

that respect, it would increase the claimant's ability to bring suit in instances
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vhen numercus legal costs would otherwise be prohibitive. On the other hand, the
Commission said that carriers would have an incentive to settle these claims properly
and equitably. The Commission's report concluded as follows:

“The Commission has, in the past, supported the award of attormey's

fees to successful claimants on the premise that: (1) the law con-

templates that the shipper be made ‘whole' as a result of loss and

damage caused to shipper's goods while in the possession of the carrier,

and (2} that carriers would be given the incentive to resolve loss and

damage claims promptly and equitably. The Commission has furthexr

supported and initiated legislation for the award of reasonable attorney's

fees abeent an equitable efficiént and inexpensive abitration program."

It 1s of interest to note that the Commission in 1981 took other action to
provide for the award of attorney's fees to parties involved in Commission ad-
judications pending as of October 1, 1981. ‘Rules were adopted on September 16,
1981 to implement the Equal Access to Justice Act, a law pagsed by Congress to
require federal agencies to award attorney's fees and other expenses to certain
parties which prevail over the Federal Goverrmment in certain administrative pro-
ceedings. (P.L. 96~481, 94 STAT. 2325).

The Shippers National Freight Claim Council (Council) supports the enactment
of cargo loss and damage legislation along the lines of that enacted in the House-

holA Goods Act of 1980, to becnme spplicable to trucking carriers, freight forwarders

and railroads.engaging in common carriage in interstate commerce.
The Council also proposes to limit the application of such legislative remedy
to shipments of cargo, the value of which is $5,000 or less, inasmuch as there is

less need for a mandatory arbitration system for larger claims.
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L i CARGO DISPUTE SETTLEMENT LEGISLATION

Chapter 1 of title 9, United States Code, is amended by inserting
after section 14 the following new section 15: )

Section 15. Dispute settlement program for common carriers

(a} (1) One or more common carriers providing transportation of
property (other than collect~on-delivery transportation of household
goods as defined in 49 U.S.C. Section 10102 (10) (A))subject to the
jurisdiction of the Interstate Commerce Commission under. subchapters
I, II and IV of chapter 105, hereinafter referred éo as thé éomﬁission.

" Title 49 who want to establish a program to séttle disputes between
such carriers and shippers concerning the transportation of such property
may submit an application for establishing such program to the Commission.
Such application shall be in such form and contain such information as
the Commission may, by requlation, require. The Commission shall re-
view and approve, in accordance with the provisions of this section, ==
each application submitted under this subsection.

{(2) The Commission shall approve, at least within 45 days of its
£filing, any application to establish a program for settling disputes
concerning the transportation of property which meets the requirements
of subsection (b) of this section.

(3) The Commission may investigate at any time the functioning
~of any program approved under this section and, after notice and an
épportunity for a hearing, may suspend or revoke its approval for
failure to meet the requirements of this section and such regulations

as the Commission may issue to carry out the provisions of this section.
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(4) This dispute settlement program shall not apply to shipments
of property the value of which exceeds $5,000 per shipment.

(b) No program for settling disputes concerning the trans-
portation of property may be approved under this section unless the
program is a fair and expeditious method for settling such disputes
and complies with each of the following requirements and such regula-
tions as the Commission may issue:

(1) The program is designed to prevent a carrier from having
any special advantage in any case in which the claimant resides or
does business at a place distant from the carrier's principal or other
place of business.

(2) The program provides for adequate notite of the availability
of such program, including a concise easy-to-read, accurate summary

of the program and disclosure of the legal effects of election to

utilize the program. Such notice must be given to persons for whom
such property is to be transported by the carrier before such property
is tendered to the carrier for transportation.

(3) Upon request of a shipper, the carrier must promptly provide
such forms and other information as are necessary for initiating an
action under the program to resolve a dispute.

(4) Each person, authorized pursuant to the program to arbitrate
or otherwise settle disputes, must be independent of the parties to
the dispute and must be capable, as determined under such regulations
as the Commission may issue, to resolve such disputes. fairly and ex-
peditiously. The program must ensure that each person chosen to
settle the disputes is authorized and able to obtain from the shipper
or carrier any material and relevant information to the extent neces-

sary to carry out a fair and expeditious decision-making process.
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(5) The program must not require the shipper to agree to utilize
the dispute settlement program prior to the time that a dispute arises.

(6) The program may provide for an oral presentation of a dispute
concerning transportation of property by a party to the dispute (or
a party’s representative), but such oral.presentation may be made only
if all parties to the dispute expressly agree to such presentation and
the date, time, and location of such presentation.

(7) Any person settling a dispute concerning transportation of
property under the program must, as expeditiously as possible but at
least within 60 days of receipt of written notification of the dispute,
render a decision based on the information gathered, except that, in
any case in which a party to the dispute fails to provide in a timely
manner any information concerning such dispute which the person settling
the dispute may reasanably require to resolve the dispute, the dispute
settler may extend such 60-day period for a reasonable period of thm;f
A decision resolving a dispute may include any remedies appropriate
under the circumstances, including repair, replacement, refund, reim-
bursement for expenses, and compensation for damages.

(c) Materials and information obtained in the course of decision-
making process to settle a dispute under a dispute settlement program
approved under this section may not be used to bring an action under
section 11910 of Title 49.

(d} In any court action to resolvé a dispute between a shipper of
property and a common carrier providing transportation subject to the
jurisdiction of the Commission under subchapters I, II and IV qf chapter
105 of Title 49 concerning the transportation of property (other than
"household goods) by such carrier, the shipper shall be awarded reasonable

attorney's fees if--.
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(1) the shipper submits a claim to the carrier within 9 months
after the date the shipment is delivered or , in the event of non-
delivery, within 9 months plus a reasonable time for delivery, which-
ever is later;

(2) the shipper prevails in such court action; and

(3) (A) no dispute settlement program approved under this section
was available for use by the shipper to resolve the dispute; or

(B} the court proceeding is to enforce a decision rendered under
a dispute settlement program approved under this section and is in-
Etituted after the period for performance under such decision has
elapsed.

{e) 1In any court action to resolve a dispute between a shipper
of property and a common carrier providing transportation subject to
the jurisdiction of the Commission under subchapter I, II and IV of _
chapter 105 of Title 49 concerning the transportation of property o
(other than household goods) by such carrier, such carrier, such carrier
may be awarded reasonable attorney's fees by the court only if the
shipper brought such action in bad faith--

(1) after resolution of such dispute under a dispute settlement
program approved under this section; or

(2) after institution of a proceeding by the shipper to resolve
such dispute under a dispute settlement program approved under this
section but before (A) the period provided under subsection (b) (8)
for resolution of such dispute (including, if applicable an exten-
sion of such period under such subseétion) ends, and (B) a decision

resolving such dispute is rendered under such program.-
Dl
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CENTURY MFG. CO.
9231 PENN AVENUE SOUTH/MINNEAPCLIS, MINNESOTA 55431 U.S.A.  TELEPHI 1 : 25-0870
RICEtvED

July 24, 1984 juL30 1884

The Honorable Peter W. Rodino
House of Representatives
Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Rodino:

In my position as Traffio Manager for Century Mfg. Co. it is one of my
responsibilities to stay informed and abreast of all things both, local and
national, that bave an impaot or bearing on our company and the distribution
of our produots. To help us in that objeotive, we are members of the
Shippers National Freight Claim Council, Inec. They, in turn, have brought

to our attention that House Bill 3919 is going to be heard on August 8, 1984,
in front of the House Judiolary Suboommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties & The

Administration of Justioe.

As I understand it, the main thrust of this bill is the removal of the $10,000
minimum value requirement for litigation in the Pederal courts on loss and
damage claims arising out of shipments handled in interstate commerce. I am,
at this time, asking your support in favor of passage of House Bill 3919,
Without its passage, there is an inconsistency arising on cases under the
Carmack Amendment that are currently being treated differently since Congress
recently removed the $10,000 threshold for original Jurisdiction in federal
question cases. Why piok on Carmack Amendment cases when the balance of the
Interatate Commerce Act, and all other federal laws, remains free of the over
$10,000 limitation?

I sincerely hope that you agree with me and will take steps to remove this
$10,000 threshold and reinstate consistency in our Federal court juriadiction.

VYery truly yours,

MFG. CO.

Triffic Manager
-HMz Jb

co: Robert E. Redding )
Director of Federal Affairs

Our Employees Make it Happen
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July 25, 1984

The Honorable Peter W. Rodino

U.S. House of Representatives

Room 2462 Rayburn House Office Bldg.
Washinton D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Rodino:

This letter refers to Bill H.R.3919 concerning removal of the $10,000
litigation limits for federal courts. There is definitely two sides to
this problem. Without certain limitation, federal courts can be choked
by people with hurt feelings, whether real or imaginmary. It would
appear however, that if others are not restricted in use of federal
courts, singling out transportation is not applying justice in an even-
handed mamner.

As a former Traffic Manager who handled $1% to $2 million in freight
bills per year, I never had occasion to file a claim of $10,000. The
largest claim I have ever processed is $5,000., (Most claims ranged from
$1,000 to $1,500.) In this respect, from s shipper's standpoint, a
$10,000 limitation works a hardship.

There is another point which needs to be considered. Before the Motor
Carrier Act of 1980, shippers had a strong ally in the Interstate
Commerce Commission. I used them on many occasions to get problems off
"dead center" which had been stymied for long periods of time. Today

' however, the ICC 18 reluctant to become involved in controversies
between shippers and carriers. Controversies either have to be settled
between the parties by negotiation, or else through the courts.

Prom a shipper's standpoint, it would be extremely helpful to have a
knowledgeable person in a judicial role, able to easily resolve areas of
disagreement in an impartial mammer. We do have arbitration panels,

STUTTGART, AR » SACRAMENTO, CA « DECATUR, GA « DES MOINES, IA » MARSHALLTOWN, 1A ¢ COLUMAYS, OH « FORT WORTH, TX
[N CAMADA CALGARY, ALBERTA » TOROXTO, ONTAR!Q « IN EUROPE: BASIKGSTOKE, ENGLAND « CHOISY LE ROt, FRANCE » VELOHOVEN, NETHERLANDS o EGELBACH, WEST GERMANY
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which certainly have value., It seems however, that a knowledgeable
federal source outside of an arbitration panel for the lower dollar
controversies in interstate traffic would be helpful.

Sincerely,

LENNOX INDUS' S INC .
L

BOB BAKER

Administrative Aide

cc: The Honorable Howard L. Berman
The Honorable Carlos J. Moorhead
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Office of the Executive Vice President

July 26, 1984

The Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier
Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties and the
Administration of Justice

Committee on the Judiciary

U.S. House of Representatives

2137 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Kastenmeier:

‘The National Industrial Transportation League respectfully requests your sup-
port for legislation assuring that freight claims and liability issues have the same access
to the courts as do routine business matters. This legislation, H.R. 3919, is scheduled
to be considered shortly by your subcommittee.

The League is a voluntary organization of shippers, shippers’ associations,
boards of trade, chambers of commerce, and other entities concerned with freight ser-

SOARD OF OIRECTORS vices of all modes. It is the only nationwide organization representing shippers of all

e o reortation gizes and commodity lines using all modes of transportation to move their goods in in-

frmer s, and international commerce. Our members, directly or indirectly, are respon-

Caty. O 73128 sible for the routing of about 80% of the country's commercial freight.
CHARBAN

e Cr wecToRs H.R. 3919 would include civil claims for cargo liability under the reforms that
were extended to other types of federal cml clauns in Public Law 96-486. This

Cormiod Glaes Warts law removed the $10,000 for seeking relief under 28

313;.2::.5'..‘., USC 1331. We believe that this bill would promote uniformity in the apphcatlon of
justice, and benefit all of the t tation Y,
consumers.

Ty 0ENT We thank you for this opportunity to present the views of the shippers, and

. ee look forward to working with you and your subcommittee to enact this reform into law.

ASSISTAMT TO -

VICE PRESIDENT Sincerely,
:a‘:crwoﬂumm g 6 Z
DOBMIA VANCE
OF PUBLICATIONS ames E. Bartiey
COLE v, WL Executlve Vice Prmdent
' OVE TEND DEVELOPMENT JEB:sac

BLLEN W, s

DIRECTOR OF PROGRAM

CMENYL & MEAENCIO

DERECTOR OF MEMBER

46-215 0 - 85 - 9
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SUBARU of AMERICA, INC.

7040 Central Highway PENNSAUKEN, NEW JERSEY 08108
Telephone (809) 488-8500 Cable: Mabosan Telex: 834582
DIRECT DIAL NUMBER: (809) 488-

July 27, 1984

Congressman Peter W. Rodino, Jr
Rayburn House Office Building, Room 2462
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Rodino:

As a member of the transportation community I seek your
support to approve H.R. 3919 to remove the $10,000
minimum value requirement for litigating in the Federal
courts on loss and damage claims.

Thank you.

Very truly yours,

John Graham

Domestic Traffic Manager
JG: sbb

cc: Joanne Welde
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THE PILLSBURY COMPANY
PILLSBURY CENTER
MINNEAPOLIS, MINNESOTA 55402

July 31, 1984

The Honorable Peter W. Rodino, Jr.

The United States House of Representatives
Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Re: H.R. 3919, Proposed Removal of the
$10,000 Minimum Value Requirement
for Litigating Transportation Loss and
Oamage Claims in the Federal Courts

Dear Mr. Rodino:

The Pillsbury Company, a food company with production, distribution, and
marketing facilities throughout the United States, effects extensive
utilization of the transportation services of the Nation's railroads and motor
carriers.

Transportation claim issues are an integral part of the total service
provided by these carriers. The preponderance of claim instances are in the
less-than-$10,000 category.

Pillsbury is a member of the National Industrial Transportation League
and the Shippers National Freight Claim Council, Inc. Both of these
organizations are seeking passage of this legislation.

The Pillsbury Company supports these efforts for a change in the current
law.

Sincerely,

elkey
fon Litigation
EJM/p

RECL1 420D
AUG 6 1B4

JUDICIARY COMMITTEE
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. GLENN M. ANDERSON J—
Tl 2 15 048 Congress of the United States D
o o 12w ZBouse of Representatibes -.::c:f: T MAmINE 0>

LT':-ZQH) lmnt." Washington, B.L. 20515 commDiaTion w‘:mm:“, i

PLEASE ADDRISS REFLY TO MY:
D wasMiNGTON CFFICE * MEMRIR, CONGRESSIONAL SHIPYARD

0 Lowa seacn orrice August 8, 1984 . m“‘“m““wemnm
. LTI e REESIONAL TRAVEL
preg Ryt
o - —
SENVICE TAEX PORCE

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil
Liberties and the Administration
of Justice

Committee on Judiciary

U.S. House of Representatives

Washingto D.C.
Dear Q}( Tman:

I understand that your Subcommittee will hold a hearing on
August 9, 1984 on H.R. 3919, a bill to remove the present
requirement in Title 29 of the U.S. Code of a minimum amount in
controversy (i.e., $10,000, exclusive of interest and costs)

before lawsuits could be filed in the Federal District Courts
concerning cargo loss and damage in common carrier transportation.

Mr. Chairman, I would like to express my strong support for
the enactment of this bill.

Our court system should be accessible' to people who want to
settle disputes, and generally it is. But in cases, the Federal
court system is actually closed to those who;want to bring such
claims before it. Why is that? 1Is there a fear the courts will
be clogged down with frivolous claims? It seems unlikely that one
would pay the legal fees required to take, for example, a $5,000
dollar claim to Federal court unless it was with some confidence
that he was going to win the case.

While there -are those who would argue that a shipper has
the recourse of taking his claim before a state court, this I
would assert is "a little like playing Russian Roulette with a
50-chambered pistol and 25 bullets. You're taking your chances
and the results are dictated by no forces un?erstood by man.

!

—PHIS STATIONINY PRINTED ON - PARER MADE WITH RECYCLED MEBERS -
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In 1980 the Congress and the President approved legislation
which eliminated a similar $10,000 requirement applicable to
federal questions generally. That being the case, how can we
justify the retention of this burden on shippers concerned about
substantial legal questions associated with cargo loss and damage?
We should have amended Title 28 in this respect in 1978. We are
overdue in correcting this mistake in 1984, an action that will
benefit shippers, carriers and consumers.

I hope the Subcommittee will report H.R. 3919 favorably and
support its approval by the full Judiciary Committee and on the
House floor.

Best regards.

Member

cc: Mr. Moorhead
Mr. Rodino
Mr. Fish

GMA/ws
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WILLIAM F. CLINGER, JR. cosaarTTTES:

PUBLIC WORKS AND
2320 DISTRICT, PENNSYLVANIA TRANSPORTATION
TEE ON
WABHINGTON OPREL: : RANKING MINORITY MEMBER
nitmemnre  Congress of the United States —
1 SUBCOMMITTEE ON WATER RESOURCES.
- ZFouge of Representatives puopminio
. ington . 20515 ox
sStary m:u !. :::3‘::: 16801 llasl) m * m.c M:;:'O"ﬁ"" AFFAIRS
814 2381776 SUBCOMMITTEE ON EXVIROKUENT. ENERGY
Prnn Bawx Bunomg NATURAL RES
w::-lf-. r::.::.-me:u August 9, 1984 SUBCOMMITTEE ON LEGISLATION AND
814) 726-3910 NATIONAL SECURITY

Hon. Robert W. Kastemeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

Cammittee an the Judiciary

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

On September 19, 1983, I introduced H.R. 3919, a bill to amend Title 28,
United States Code, to remove the existing requirement of the minimum amount
in controversy (i.e., $10,000, exclusive of interests and ~octs) before
lawsuits could be filed in the Federal District Courts relative to cargo
loss and damage in transportation.

This bill was referred to the Camittee on the Judiciary and is scheduled
for hearing, I understand, on August 9, 1984, before your Subcommittee.

I introduced this bill to remove the $10,000 floor because of my belief that
the;eismrealq.porumitymbuild@welwind\isfieldwgiveaclear
and cansistant sense of direction to potential litigants in these cases. Access
to the Federal courts should be broadened, as is the case today for all other
federalquestmnswh;d)azesubjecttomsm:hnaqmment.

The bill will help shippers, carriers and consumers. It will serve the
goal of providing a "“fair trial" under a uniform national body of law to all
litigants. At the same time, it will not add unduly tothe caseload of the
federal courts. Although the average value of cargo claims for loss and damage
in common carriage is below the $10,000 level, it should be clear that anly
those cases which stand on solid legal footing would be brought under the
bright light of scrutiny in our Federal District Courts.

BRooordingly, I hope the Subcommittee will report H.R. 3919 faworably and
support its approval by the full Judiciary Comittee and on the House floor.

With best regards,
incerely,

’

WILLIAM P. CLINGER, JR.
Member of Congress

il

. THIS STATIONERY PRINTED ON PAPER MADE WITH RECYCLED FIBERS
WFC/3t
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- Congress of the United State- 437 Cannon House Office Building
House of Representatives Washington, DC 20515
Telephone: (202) 225-3661

Bruce A. Morrison
Member of Corgress
Third District. Conpeticut October 22, 1984

Mr. William E. Foley

Director .

Administrative Office of S
the U.S. Courts -

Washington, D.C. 20544

Dear Mr. Foley:

On August 9, 1984, you presented testimony on behalf of the
Department of Justice in a hearing convened by the House
Judiciary Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties, and the
Administration of Justice. Mr. William Welder of your staff
appeared in person on your behalf.

Included in this hearing was H.R. 3919, a bill to amend the
Judicial Code to remove the amount-in-controversy requirement
for certain actions involving common carriers. In your prepared
testimony you addressed this bill and stated that the Department
of Justice would not recommend its enactment.

Some questions remain about the claims you made at the hearing.
Could you please have your staff review such testimony and send
me a response to the attached questions.

Thank you very much for your cooperation.
Sincerely,

Py 7{5 m”/t“—M—

BRUCE A. MORRISON
Member of Congress

BAM/re
enclosure
cc: The Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Committres: Judwian Distriey Address: 85 Church Srevt
Banking. Fuunce and Urban Affagee R ANew Haven, Connecteut 06310
Sebet Commitier an Chikdren. Youth and Famibes Telephone: (203) 773-2325
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Congress of the United States 437 Cannon House Office Building
House of Representatives Washington. DC 20515
Telephone: (202) 225-3661

Bruce A. Morrison

Member of Congress
Third District. Connecticut October 22, 1984

Mr. Dennis Mullins

Deputy Asst. Attorney General
Office of Legal Policy
Department of Justice
Washington, D.C. 20530

Dear Mr. Mullins:

On August 9, 1984, you presented testimony on behalf of the
Department of Justice in a hearing convened by the House
Judiciary Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties, and the
Administration of Justice.

Included in this hearing was H.R. 3919, a bill to amend the
Judicial Code to remove the amount-in- controvetsy requirement
for certain actions involving common carriers. At least half of
your prepared testimony addressed this bill. You stated that.
the Department of Justice opposes ‘the enactment of this
legislation.

Some questions remain about the clatms you made at the hearing.
Could you please have your staff review such testimony and send
me a response to the attached questions.

Thank you very much for your cooperation.
Sincerely,

et S SR O] Gov

“BRUCE A. MORRISON
Member of Congress

BAM/re
enclosure
cc: The Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Comamitires: Judicisry Distriet Address: 85 Church Street
Banking. Finance and Urban Affain New Haven. Connecticut 06510
Selee:t Commitiee on Children. Youth and Families Tedephone: (203) 773-2325

v -
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QUESTIONS FOR MR, MULLINS

Please refer to your testimony at page 2 where you quote from a
Senate Camittee report of 1977 regarding the Carmack Amendment
cases filed in the Federal District Court of Massachusetts. In
1975, according to this report, 3,122 freight damage claims were
filed.

In the testimony of Mr. Foley, the Appendix B statistics indicate that

a total of 10,422 cases were perding (I assume on June 30, 1975), of which
6,677 "Cammerce® cases were pending, whatever they may include. If

these numbers are accurate, can you explain the basis for the statement
in the report that "on June 30, 1975, Cammack Amendment cases

represented 64 per cent of the pending cases in [the federal district
court of] Massachusetts..."?

mpagellofymrtestﬂrmlyymdiscussthesubjectofcmﬂicts
among different state courts and state that "...we do not find that
Carmmack Amendment litigation is troubled by interjurisdictional
differences to any unusual degree.”

Would you please explain the basis for this finding? On which
state court decisions in the Cafmack Amendment field do you rely?

Your testimony relies twice (pages 5 and 7) on cases arising under
state laws. Isn't this irrelevant to the issue of Carmack cases
becauseCannackcasesansemﬂerfederallaw,ﬂemterstateCamemeAct?

On page 9 of your testimony, you state that "...the number of Carmack
Amendment cases brought in state court has always been far greater
than the number brought in federal court...." Please provide the
statistics supporting this conclusion.

On pages 2 and 15 of your testimony, you refer to a 1975 hearing on
S.346 before the Subcamittee on Improvements in Judicial Machinery
of the Senate Camittee on the Judiciary. I assume you have extra
copzesofthetmnscnptofthmheari:gandwouldapprecnteyaxr
forwarding a copy to me.

Bruce A, Morrison, M.C.
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98tHE CONGRESS '
18T SESSION ° ° 31 3

To provide that the United States District Court for the Judicial District of New
Jersey shall be held at Paterson, New Jersey, in addition to those places
currently provided by law.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

JANUARY 3, 1983

Mr. RoE introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee on
the Judiciary

A BILL

To provide that the United States District Court for the Judicial
District of New Jersey shall be held at Paterson, New
Jersey, in addition to those places currently provided by
law.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
3 That the last sentence of section 110 of title 28, United
4 States Code, is amended to read as follows: “Court shall be
5 held at Camden, Paterson, Newark, and Trenton.”.

@)
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WASHINGTON OFRICE:
Room 2243
Rarsums Housa Osecs
202-229-8751

4(/(;‘ P

ParERscm, Nrw Jixsyr 07608

Longress of the Wnited States

e s Bouge of Bepresentatives 12 ot s
minm, B.L. 20515 201-328-7413
. 188 BoowTom R
WATRL Myw Jrzsyy 07470
August 1, 1984 201-830.2077

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

'hdnk you for the oppeortunity to present information in
suppbrt |of my bill H.R. 313, to provide that the U.S. District
Coprt for the Judicial District of New Jersey may be held in
Pdterson, in addition to those places currently designated.

I have been introducing this measure for quite some time and
am pleased to see it receive the subcommittee's consideration.

The need for H.R. 313 was recently highlighted in a front
page article in the July 9, 1984, New York Times, entitled "U.S.
Courts Being Swamped By Cases in New York Area”. I have enclosed
a copy of this article and would appreciate it being made a part
of the record.

A quote from the above article sums~-up the need for H.R. 313:
"The consequences for the public in the Federal
courts have been 'more delay, an inability to
give full attention to some of the more difficult
cases and a strong pressure from the appeals
courts to keep people out of the Federal court
system,' said Jack B. Weinstein, chief judge of
the Federal Court for the Eastern District of
New York. . . In addition three of the courts -
those for the Southern and Eastern Districts of
New York and the Federal Court that covers all of
New Jersey - badly need more space, their officials
say."”
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Page 2

This requirement of more space was ably expressed by Mr. Allyn
Lite, the Clerk of the Federal District Court in New Jersey:

"The district's main courthouse in downtown
Newark is already 'crowded to the point of
discomfort,' he said, and a planned annex is
not likely to be completed until at least
1988. Yet the court expects to add more
judges to its Newark bench well before then,
Mr. Lite noted.

At the district's Camden site,'we don't
have an extra square inch to move,' he added,
although there, too, the court intends to
install another judge as soon as more
appointments to the district are made.”

Additional space, however, is not the only reason I intro-
duced H.R. 313. As can be seen from the enclosed letter from
the Honorable Joseph A. Falcone, the Passaic County, New Jersey,
Prosecutor, which I would also like to be made a part of the
record, considerable costs could be saved by local law enforcment
agencies if H.R. 313 were enacted.

It is difficult to anticipate the costs associated with
designating Paterson as the fourth city in New Jersey where the
Federal District Court would meet, especially when initial outlays
are considered against savings resulting from Judicial adminis-
tration and a revitalised downtown Paterson. It has become
apparent, however, that extra space in the present locations is
not the sole answer. .

Paterson is in the center of northern New Jersey's commerce.
It is the Passaic County seat and at the hub of three state highways,
thus being easily accessible to the thousands of northern New
Jersey residents who find it difficult and costly to get to Newark.

In view of the above I would strongly urge the subcommittee
to give H.R. 313 its most careful - and favorable - consideration.
I would also, of course, be happy to provide any additional infor-
mation.

With all good wishes. -L/”

Sincerel:},’
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®ffice of
The Bassaic County Prosecutor

Paterson, New Ferseg 07505-2085
(201) 881-4800
JOSEPH A. FALCONE JOHN P. GOCELIAK

PROSECUTOR FRST ASSISTANT PROSECUTOR

ANTHONY P. TIRINATO

DEPUTY FIRST ASSISTANT PROSECUTOR

THOMAS R. EDMOND

CHIEF OF COUNTY DETECTIVES

July 20, 1984

Honorable Robent A. Roe
Membea 04 Congress

8th District, New Jensey
Room 2243

Raybuan House OﬂﬂLce BuLtdLng
Washington, D.C. 2051

Re: H.R. 313
Dear Congressman Roe:

1 necently became aware of H.R. 313 which provides
"... that the United States District Count for the Judicial
District of New Jensey shall be held at Patenson, New Jersey,
in addition to those places cuarrently provided by Law."
As the Chief Law Enforcement Officer for Passaic County I
enthusias tically suppoat this Legislation, particularly since
there 48 an 4increasing need for my office to have nready access
to the Federal District Count.

1 am proud of the fact that my office {8 a proactive
one. The nesults achieved during my team of office are a
tribute to the fine men and women who serve me and the citizens
of Passaic County. In 1983, of the 1,552 defendants whose
cases reached final diopaaition, 93‘5% were successfully
prosecuted. In pursuing thein night of appeal, many of these
defendants filed habeas corpus petitions in the Federal
District Court. Memberns of my Appellate Section file tegat
documents in opposition and appear, more often than not, 4in
the Federal Distadict Count in Newark. The time and expense
04 thavelling to the City of Newark would centainly be signif-
{cantly neduced i§ H.R., 313 becomes Law.

cont'd.
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Honorable Robert A. Roe s
Memben o4 Congnress

Page 2.

July 20, 1984

In addition to the obvious benefits which would inure
to law enfoncement by passage of this Bill, 1 nespectfully
submit that the City of Patenson, which is in the midst of
a renaiassance unden the dynamic leadenship of Mayon Frank X.
Graves, Ja., would be greatly aided in {ts efforts to become,
once again, a model city.

Respectfully,

H, Halesne

JOSEPH A. FALCONE
COUNTY PROSECUTOR

JAF: baf
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98tH CONGRESS
18T SESSION ° ° 8 1 3

To amend title 28, United States Code, to make changes in judicial divisions in
the Northern District of Georgia.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

JaNUARY 25, 1983

Mr. JENKINS introduced the following bill; whick was referred to the Committee
on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend title 28, United States Code, to make changes in
judicial divisions in the Northern District of Georgia.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 tives of the United States of America in C'tmgres;s assembled,
3 That (a) paragraph (1) of section 90(a) of title 28, United
4 States Code, is amended—

5 (1) by inserting after “Barrow,” the following:
6 “Cherokee,”’;

7 (2) by inserting after “Dawson,” the following:
8 “Fannin,”’;

9 (3) by inserting after ‘“Forsyth,” the following:

10 . “Gilmer,”’; and
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2
(4) by inserting after “Lumpkin,” the following:

‘“Pickens,”’.

(b) Paragraph (2) of section 90(a) of title 28, United
States Code, is amended by striking out ‘‘Cherokee,”,
“Fannin,”, “Gilmer,”, and “Pickens,”.

SEc. 2. (a) This Act and the amendments made by this
Act shall take effect one hundred and eighty days after the
date of the enactment of this Act.

(b) Nothing in this Act shall affect the composition of
any grand or petit-jury or preclude service of any grand or
petit juror summoned, empaneled, or actually serving on the
effective date of this Act.

0]
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O eNkins e rron De. 2478
e B Congress of the Ynited States Pt
=== B ouse of Represenatioes v
e~ Washington, B.C. 20815 e T

AN, CONGAES SIONAL TEXTILE CACUIS

July 27, 1984

Honorable Robert W. Kastermeier

Chairman

Subcomittee on Courts, Civil Liberties and
Administration of Justice

2137 Rayburn House Office Building

Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

1 appreciate your recent letter concerning an upcoming hearing
by the Subcommittee to consider several bills relating to the geo-
graphic organization of the Federal courts. I am equally grateful
for your consideration of HR 813, the bill which I introduced which
would make changes in the judicial divisions of the Northern District
of Georgia.

Enclosed herewith are responses to the questions which were
raised in your letter, 1 have also enclosed statements of support
from various members of the bar associations from each of the counties
involved in the proposed change.

Finally, 1t should be pointed out that each county included in
this bil1l lies wholly within my Congressional district. I am very
familiar with the need for this legislation, having served as an
Assistant United States Attorney in the Northern District of Georgia
prior to my tenure in private law practice and to my election to the
Congress,

Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Ed

ED JENKINS

ELJ:ss
Enclosures
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INFORMATION SUBMITTED TO THE
SUBCOMMITTEE ON COURTS, CIVIL LIBERTIES AND ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICE
.by .
REPRESENTATIVE ED JENKINS OF GEORGIA

July 27, 1984

1. What is the need, local or national, for the legislation you
have proposed?

The need for this legislation is primarily local in nature.
The counties of Cherokee, Gilmer, Pickens and Fannin are pre-
sently in the Atlanta Division of the Northern District of Georgia.

Jurors, attorneys and other interested parties have indicated
they prefer to go to Gainesville rather than Atlanta, primarily
because of convenience. These counties are located closer to -
the Gainesville Division than they are to the Atlanta Division.

My office receives constant requests from prospective jurors,
particularly women, who are unable to make arrangements for
transportation to Atlanta. The northernmost county currently
in the Atlanta Division, Fannin County, is nearly 120 miles from
Atlanta. Jurors and other parties traveling from those areas
to Gainesville (only 60 miles) generally commute daily; those
people have great difficulty in commuting to Atlanta. These
distances are more critical inasmuch as a great portion of
the mileage involved is necessarily traveled over mountainous -
roads. C :

The Gainesville Division of the District Court has a full
complement of facilities and court-related support personnel.
It is preferred over the Atlanta Division.

2. MWhat are the anticipated costs of the reofganizatidn you have
proposed?

I do not believe there would be any additional costs in-

- volved with this reorganization other than inftial expenditures -
for legal advertisements and related notices within the legal
comunities in the four counties. On the contrary, a net savings

- could be realized, in my opinion, because of the lesser costs for
mileage expenses paid to jurors. Fewer miles would be involved.
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What, if any, alternative means are available which might serve
the same purposes which your legisiation serves?

I am unaware of any alternative means to this situation.

Is there any identifiable support and/or opposition to your re-
organization plan? If there is opposition, what causes the con-

troversy? -

There is considerable support for the bill as can be noted
from the enclosures.

Also, an informal survey was taken among each county's bar
associations concerning this proposal. The results are as follows:

COUNTY SUPPORT 0OPPOSE
Cherokee 6 0
Fannin 2 0
Gilmer 5 0
Pickens 3 0

Support for this proposal has also been received from United
States District Court Judge William C. 0'Kelley who is assigned
to the Gainesville Division.

The Administrative Office of the United States Courts has
approved the transfer of Fannin, Gilmer and Pickens Counties
to the Gainesville Division, but disapproved of the transfer
of Cherokee. County. I am unaware of any substantive reasons
for the disapproval involving Cherokee County. Four letters
from attorneys in Cherokee County (Gober, Bray, McVay and Pope)
are enclosed for your review.

I am hopeful that the Subcommittee will give favorable
consideration to the bill as written. :
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4
k1 9""mam.ma AND RICE

ATTORNEYS AT LAW oo
P. 0. Box 244

Leo~n Boune
Zack Rice CuMMING, GEORGIA ATLANTA 40« GOB-8G8S

LLARRY BounNG 30130

March 14, 1980 /

CUMMING 404 887-3162

Congressman Ed Jenkins
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Congressman:

In response to your letter of March 10, 1980, I feel
that the proposed legislation concerning the Northern
Judicial District of Georgia would be beneficial. I
agree that it would be much more convenient to have
Cherokee, Fannin, Gilmer, Pickens and Gwinnett Counties
included in the Gainesville Division rather than in

the Atlanta Division.

We all appreciate the fine job you are doing for us
in Washington.

Kindest regards,

Zack.&i Rice

2ARf/md
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LAW OFFICES
McCUTCHEN & DIMMOCK

ELLIJAY, GEORGIA 30540
*. T mccUTCHEN
AVARY DIMMOCK. JR.

March 18, 1980 Arta cooE 404
J. CaREY sl THLEPHONE ©338-418@

Honorable Ed Jenkins

9th District Congressman

217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Ed:

We appreciate your letter of March 10 concerning
the make-up of the Atlanta and Gainesville Divisions
of the Northern Judicial District of Georgia, and
we are in favor of the proposed amendment so as
to place Gilmer and other counties in the Gainesville
Division instead of the Atlanta Division. We are sure
that such change will be desired by all of the Ellijay
attorneys.

Kindest personal regards and best wishes.

Sincerely,

k-

P. T. McCutchen

e T J. Carey Hill
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LAW OFFICES OF
e Fint Plgiinos v~
Sst Gfpce Bor F9F

777 .@Mﬂyz gﬂﬁ«l
Cumaeng. Goorgea SO/S0
Sne Kt Plopinas : Tilyphoms (904) £57.232/
Sarths D Sohoonfold
Jfosgnd & Riwts

March 17, 1980
The Honorahle Ed Jenkins
House of Representatives

217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Sir:

1 have your letter of March 10, 1980, and it would certainly
appear to me that to include Cherokee, Fannin, Gilmer, Pickens,
and Gwinnett Counties in the Gainesville Division rather than in
the Atlanta Division would be a IOgical and more workable situa-~
tion than it is to date.

I feel that it would give each County better representation
to be in the Gainesville Division than they have now and are re-
ceiving from being in the Atlanta Division,

Certainly, the geographical location is more suitable to the
Gainesville Division and population wise, we would be much better
off and 1 hope that you will be successful in pursuing this Amend-
ment to 28 U.S.C. 90

If I can be of any help - and I certainly do not know how I
could be - please call on me.

Re ctfully,
[ S
J. 'KENT-PLAGINOS

JKP:1p
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SHINALL, XUCKLEBURG & KELL

ATTORNEYS AT LAW BMITE 204 SOUTH

210 Qaa.onESs STRIST
O 4. Sompenss £.0. Bum 340

—;-::‘:::T.-ﬂ- Cusstmg, GEoRses 30130 m-.::;::::;::
March 14, 1980
N,
N o
Representative Ed Jenkins Tt
Congress of the Unfted States *

House of Representatives
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, B. C. 20515

Dear Representative Jenkins:

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter of March 19, 1980,
regarding the possible restructuring of the Atlanta and Gainesville
Divisions of the Northern Judicial District of Georgia.

Since my practice is located in Forsyth County, my Federal Court
practice has already been centered in Gainesville. However, were 1
to take a case for a resident of one of the counties being considered,
I would much prefer Gainesville over Atlanta. [ support the legis-
lative change you are proposing.

John Shinall and David Kell share my opinion on this matter.

Sincerely,
s %//m

MARTHA J. KUCKLEBURG
MIK/am
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LAW OFFICES
BUFFINGTON & GOBER
211 EAST MAIN STREET / BUFFINGTON BUILDING
CANTON, GEORGHA 30114
HERBERT L. BUFFINGTON. JR. (404} 479.5757
CLYDE 1. GOBER. JR. £.0.80X 189

March 18, 1980

Mr. Ed Jenkins : )/

Congress of the United States iy,

House of Representatives RN
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Ed:

I am in receipt of your letter requesting information
as to whether we feel that Cherokee County should be included in
the Gainesville Division rather than the Atlanta Division of the
Northern Judicial District of Georgia. 1 am wholeheartedly in
favor of such a make-up of the Court. There are two factors that
influence me to support it: (1) It is much easier to get to
Gainesville from Canton, and to make arrangements with clients
to meet in Gainesville for the Court appearances; and, (2) Attorneys
from our area have much more in common with members of the Bar in
the Gainesville Division than in the Atlanta Division, which makes
the smooth running of the Court possible.

I hope these comments will be helpful in.the making of
your decision.

Yours very truly,

(I;lﬁ AN /l‘ "J./.'«v."a,y,'
ClydeJJ. Géber, Jr. ¢

CJGjr:mh
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24 :
ﬁupwnf murts

OF THE

Blue Ridge Judicial Ticeuit

CHEROKER, FANNIN,
MARION T. POPE, JR., Jupox

FoRSYTH, Qras
CanTON, Gromows

AND PICKENS COUNTIES

March 19, 1980 : B /

Honorable Ed Jenkins

9th District, Georgia

Congress of the United States
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Ed:

This will acknowledge your letter concerning the possibility
of amending 28 U.S.C. 90 as to the make-up of the Atlanta
and Gainesville Divisions of the Northern Judicial District
of Georgia.

I have no objections to the proposal of including Cherokee,
Fannin, Gilmer, Pickens and Gwinnett Counties; however, I
don't know how the rest of the Bar Association feels about
this matter. I will be contacting the officers of the Blue
Ridge Bar and will ask that we call a meeting for their input
on this matter.

With kindest regards, I am

Sincerely yours,

7/’ {hieacw
MARION T. POPE, JR.
MTPjr/mm
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Ak 17 15RO

BOBBY C. MILAM

ATTORNEY AT LAW
DEPOT AND WEST FIRST STREET
P.O.BOX S76
BLUE RIDGE, GEORGIA 30513

. TELEPHONE
March 14, 1980 632-2228
Hon. Ed Jenkins '
9th District Congressman
217 Cannon House Office Bldg. .
Washington, D.C. 20515
Dear Ed: *

I am in receipt of your letter of March 10, 1980,
with reference to the make-up of the Atlanta and
Gainesville Division of the Northern Judicial
District of Georgia. .

I am sure that all members of the bar in our area
would greatly appreciate Fannin County being placed
in the Gainesville Division. Not only do I find it
inconvenient to go to Atlanta,I also find that in
jury cases we are really dealing with a type of jury
which we normally are not familiar with. In addition
to this, in the last few years, I have had numerous
lady jurors come to me with reference to getting off
the jury in Atlanta. Most have stated that they just
would not go to Atlanta to serve because of fear and
some who would normally be willing to serve state
that they ‘cannot drive in the Atlanta traffic. I not
only feel that this would be a good change for the bar
but would also be greatly appreciated by potential
jurors.

Yours very truly,

BCM:1d Boéby '(}'Milam



Gaines Al Tplor | e
Alorney at Low
Pss ffper Bow 695 - Ellfjngy Loorpin IOTHO

404 635-4918

March 20, 1980

Hon. Ed Jenkins

217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ed:

In reply to your letter of March 10, 1980, con-
cerning a Gainesville Division of the U.S. District Court,
both myself and Brit Miller, my new associate, are in
favor of such legislation.

If there is anything we may do, please do not
hesitate to call upon us.

Very tru ours,
’
Gaines A. Tyler

GAT/bp
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».

ROGER E. BRADLEY ey "
ATTORNEY AT LAW . &r

P.0. BOX 1107
BLUE RIDGE, GEORGIA 30513

OFFICE TELEPHONE - RESIDENCE TELEPHONE
404/632-2027 404/633-7895

March 20th, 1980

Honorable Ed Jenkins /

217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D,C, 20515

Dear Ed:

1 appreciate your letter of March 10, 1980,

I am of the same opinion as the several members of the bar that have suggested
it would be more convenient to have Cherokee, Fannin, Gilmer, Pickens,

and Gwinnett Counties included in the Gainesville Division,

From Ellijay, travel time to Gainesville is no greater than an hour and
fifteen minutes and from Blue Ridge no greater than an hour and forty

minutes, However, travel time to Atlanta is rarely less than two hours

and can sometimes be much more,

Likewise, it appears that a case can be expedited in the Gainesville area
with greater ease than it can in the Atlanta area,

o5y

1y, 2 %%:
Roger E Bradley

With kindest regards,

REB/sdr
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ASSOCIATE QFFICE (z
611 SOUTH MAIN STREET 0‘5
WOODSTOCK. GEORGIA 30188 BR.AY AND JOHNSON

404/026-4438
ONE BROWN STREET

PO BOX 1034
CANTON. GEORGIA 30114

404/479-1426
ROGER M. JOHNSON + H MICHAEL BRAY / JAMES A OEE

March 24, 1880 )

Honorable Ed Jenkins
Congressman, 9th Distriet
217 Cannon House Office Bldg.
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ed:

I favor legislation that would amend the current law to
allow Cherokee County to be included in the Gainesville
Division rather than the Atlanta Division of the Northern
Judicial District.

I trust things are going well with you in Washington and
if you need any help down this way on anything, please do
not hesitate to give me a call and simply let me know.

You might also put a bug in our good President's ear that
the overwhelming vote he has received is not necessarily
an absolute endorsement of his Presidency but it could be
a no vote to Kennedy and a strong sense of loyalty to a
fine Southerner.

s

Sincepely yours,

HMB/st
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Q‘ ELIZABETH R. GLAZEBROOK :
! 4@ 7 ’ ATTORNEY AT LAW /
[ £.0. BOX 543, CHEROKEE FEDERAL BUILDING :
% JASPER, GEORGIA 30143

TELEPHONE (404) 692-6480

March 26, 1980

The Honorable Ed Jenkins
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear EAd:

This is in response to your letter of March 10, 1980,
concerning a possible amendment in 28 U.S.C. 90. Being a
neophyte, I lack the personal experience to give an opinion.
However, based on conversations with my colleagues as well
as a personal preference of traveling to Gainesville rather
than Atlanta, I would concur with the recommendation of in-
cluding Pickens in the Gainesville Division rather than the
Atlanta Division.

I appreciate your interest in pursuing this matter for-
us.

Warm personal regards.
Very truly yours,
Bech
Elizabeth R. Glazebrook

ERG/1s
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cov . JOKIsOM
JOHN L. MERRITT
RICHARD 8. GAULT

The Honorable Ed Jenkins
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tAw oFFicEs
UPSCOMB, MANTON. JOHNSON. MERRITT & GAULT
. 112 NORTH MAIN STREET
CUMMING. GEORGIA 30130

TELEMMONES
404.007.7781 {CLmMMING )
404.088.4177 (ATLANTA}

March 26, 1980

“
a,%

United States Representative
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Ed:

Thank you for your thoughtfulness in asking

my opinion on the inclusion of Cherokee, Fannin, Gilmer,
Pickens, and Gwinnett Counties in the Gainesville Division
rather than the Atlanta pivision of the Northern Judicial
District of Georgia. This would seem to be a sensible
alignment and would certainly be acceptable to me.

Thanks for the good work you are doing on

behalf of the Ninth District and our country in these
trying times. Please drop by to see us when you are
in the area ard let me know if I can ever be of assistance.

Sincerely yours,

EL/nbp

46-215 0 - 85 - 10
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KIPLING LOUISE McVAY

ATTORNEY AT LAW

EXECUTIVE BUILDING

101 MAIN STREET

P. 0. BOX 1096

CANTON, GEORGIA 30114 404/479-4333

October 26, 1981

Hon. Ed Jenkins

United States Representative
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

RE: Jurisdiction over Cherokee County Bankruptcy Cases
Dear Representative dJenkins:

First of all, let me take this opportunity to thank you for what I believe
is good representation for the people of this district. I am particularly happy
that we did not lose you in the recent reapportionment by the Georgia General
Assembly.

I am writing concerning bankruptcy cases filed by Cherokee County citizens.
Some years ago all Cherokee County cases were handled in Gainesville. For some
reason the forum was moved to Atlanta. There are abundent attorneys qualified and
experienced in handling bankruptcy cases right here in Canton and we would prefer
to have our cases heard in Gainesville, rather than Atlanta.

I have not yet taken this matter before our Canton Bar Association, which
meets infrequently, but I can say on behalf of myself and at least four other law
firms who take cases in Bankruptcy Court that we would prefer to have our cases
heard in Gainesville. I understand that you are in the process of introducing a
bil11 to change the jurisdiction back to Gainesville and I am writing to encourage
you to do so and to add my support to it. If there is any way that I can be of
assistance to securing the passage of that biil, for exampie, by suppiying your
office with information about the practice by Canton attorneys, I would be most
happy to take the opportunity to help you.

Your kind consideration and assistance will be, as always, appreciated.

Most sincerely,

\I\Le\;u\ KMoy
Kipling Louise McVay
Attorney at Law
o
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KIPLING LOUISE McVAY

ATTORNEY AT LAW

P. 0. BOX 1098 00
(Upstairs Exscutive-Barrett B .
CANTON, GEORGIA 30114 . 404/470-4333

March 3, 1982 (R}

Hon. Ed Jenkins '
United State Representative, Nineth District

217 Cannon House Office Building
wWashington, D. C. 20515

RE: H. R. 5526
Dear Representative Jenking:

Thank you very much for the photocopy of H. R. 5526 for a change in
judicial divisions in the Northern District of Georgia so that Cherokee County
is brought within the Gainesville District. I understand that there are many
Atlanta attorneys and creditors who do not want to see this change , because of
inconvenience to them. I am sure that you appreciate what the change would mean
to the citizens of Cherokee County, among others, and how much we prefer to
go to Gainesville rather than Atlanta.

I urge you to do everything possible to insure the passage of this
legislation. If there 1s anything that I can do for you, such as present you
with a resolution from the Blue Ridge Circuit or the Cantan Bar Association,
please let me know.

with best regards and appreciation for you, I am .

Most sincerely,
—
\ R NN\ S ey
Kipling Louise McVay

Attorney at Law

tp
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CORNWELL AND CHURCH
ATTORNEYS AND COUNSELORS AT LAW !
POST OFFICE BOX 40
TOoCCOA., GEORGIA il

RECEIVED

PR 0, FRANX L GROSS
A ; TeLemonE
JAMES K CORNWELL JA. {a04) o8s-0481

— €D JENKINS, Mo we s mse

April 1, 1982

Honorable Ed Jenkins
217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: United States District Court
Gainesville, Georgia

Dear Ed:

This letter is written to you through my -capacity as President of the
Stephens County Bar Association reference the United States District
Courthouse in Gainesville, Georgia. The bar association has authorized
me to advise you that we have unanimously passed a resolution urging
your continuing efforts in securing the passage of HR 5526, which would
add four North Georgia counties into the jurisdiction of the Gainesville
Court. The Stephens County Bar Association is of the opinion that the
PDistrict Court in Gainesville is an intricate part of our judicial sys-
tem in Northeast Georgia. I applaud all your efforts on behalf of the
attorneys who so grequently utilize this Court.

If I may be of further assistance, please so advise.
Best and kindest regards.
Sincerely yours,
RNWELL & CHURCH

SR P

ames E. Cornwell, Jr.
President

STEPHENS COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

JECjr:wkb
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
NORTHERN DISTRICT OF GEORGIA
1942 UNITED STATES COURTHOUSE
78 SPRING STREET. 8. W.
ATLANTA, GEORGIA 30303

MiLLiAn ﬂm Jupax December 18, 1980

Honorable Ed Jenkins

United States Representative

217 Cannon House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ed:

This will confirm our telephone conversation of this
date.

Following the luncheon meeting of you, Judge Vining,
and myself of November 26, we discussed with the other
judges the matter of your proposed legislation concerning
the Gainesville division. We reported to them that you
proposed to introduce legislation changing Fannin, Gilmer,
Pickens, and Cherokee Counties from the Atlanta division to
the Gainesville division. Your proposed legislation would
take no action in regard to Gwinnett County. The judges of
this court indicated their approval and support of your
proposed action.

Judge Murphy is discussing with the local bar and other
involved persons the possible transfer of Haralson County
from the Newnan division to the Rome division. He will
advise us at a later date if this is recommended.

I would appreciate if you could send me a copy of your
proposed bill when it is introduced and let us know when and
if you wish action taken on our part with the Judicial
Council of the circuit and/or the Judicial Conference of the
United States.

I wish for you and your family a very happy holiday
season.

Sincerely,
~
William C. O'Kelley

WCO/ggp
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98tTH CONGRESS
w2 H.R. 1579

To amend fitle 28, United States Code, to alter the composition of the Northern
District of Dlinois.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

FEBRUARY 22, 1983

Mrs. MARTIN of Illinois introduced the following bill; which was referred to the
Committee on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend title 28, United States Code, to alter the composition
of the Northern District of Illinois.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
3 That subsection (a) of section 93 of title 28, United States
4 Code, is amended— '

5 . (1) in paragraph (1) by striking out “De Kalb,”
6 and “McHenry,”; and

7 (2) in paragraph (2)—

8 (A) by inserting “De Kalb,” immediately
9 after “Carroll,”’; and



W W 3 v e W NN -

-
N = O

291

2
(B) by inserting “McHenry,” immediately
after “Lee,”.

~ SEc. 2. (a) The amendments made by the first section of
this Act shall apply to any action commenced in the United
States Di‘strict Court for the Northern District of Illinois on
or after the date of the enactment of this Act, and shall not
affect any action pending in such court on such date of enact-

ment. | -
(b) The amendments made by the first section of this
Act shall not affect the composition, or preclude the service,
of any grand or petit jury summoned, empaneled, or actually ‘

serving on the date of the enactment of this Act.

O

1R Wem
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LYNN MARTIN ' . i,
T6TH CESTINCT, RLINOIS AOMCWORTH HOUSE OFACT SUILTING

s Congress of the Anited States T
Washington, B.C. 2055

July 24, 1984

Honorable Robert W. Kastermeier . :

Chairman I?T':’i

Subcomiittee on Courts, Civil Liberties, ’
and the Administration of Justice

Conmittee on the Judiciary

2137 Rayburn H.0.B.

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Kastermeier:

}’7 h_’(“')_,l

Thank you for your consideration of H.R. 1579, a bill I introduced
to move DeKalb and McHenry Counties from the Eastern to the Western
Divisicn of the Northern District of Illinois. I am enclosing a letter
received fram the Federal Section Coammittee of the Winnebago County Bar
Association-which succinctly answers the questions you ask in your
-letter of June 28th.

Previously I have sulmitted to your Subcommittee letters of support
from the Bar Associations of the affected counties, a letter from the
Chief Judge of the Northern District in which he expresses no objection
to this bill, and a letter of support signed by a majority of the Illinods
Congressional Delegation. Copies of these documents again are submitted
for the record.

Should you require any additional information, please contact me.
I shall be delighted to conduct my part in the hearings in writing
rather than offer oral testimony although I have a nurber of persons who
would be more than willing to testify on behalf of this bill should you
deem it necessary.

Y

of Cangress
LM:fm
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July 18, 1984

The Honorable Lynn Martin

U.S. House of Representatives

Suite 1208, Longworth House Office Building
washington, DC 20515

Re: H.R. 1579
-Dear Madam:

In response to your letter of July 2, 1984, our response to
Chairman Kastenmeier's letter of June 28, 1984, is as follows:

1. The need for the legislation, both local and national,
is clear. Rockford, which ia the largest city in Illinois outside
of Chicago, and the Western Division have been without full-time
Federal Court service while smaller cities and areas such as Dan-
ville, East St. Louis, and Peoria have enjoyed such service for
many years. Presently there are more than 500,000 people in the
Western Division. The addition of the two counties would add more
than 200,000 people who would receive Federal Court service. The
two counties (HcHenry and DeKalb) are in much closer proximity to
Rockford than to Chicago, and the attorneys and litigants will have
much easier and less expensive access to the Federal Court. 1In
addition, cases presently being filed in Chicago which arise in
those counties will be removed from the Chicago docket and placed
on the Rockford docket, thereby relieving the heavy caseload in
Chicago.

2. Anticipated costs are minimal. We already have a court
room, fully staffed clerk's office, and a District Judge who has
been servicing the division on a part-time basis and will be
assigned full time starting this fall. We also have a full-time
Assistant United States Attorney assigned to the Western Division.

3. There are no satisfactory alternative means whxch vould
serve the same purposes which this legislation serves.

4. There is little or no opposition to the reorganization
plan and no controversy to our knowledge. On the other hand, there
is tremendous support for the legislation. The plan is endorsed by
the following organizations: The Bar Associations of the ‘following
counties--McHenry, DeKalb, Winnebago, Stephenson, JoDaviess, Boone,
Lee, Whiteside, Ogle, and Carroll, which constitute all of e
counties in the proposed new district. In addition, the legislation

WINNEBAGO COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION, INC.
L__:lﬂ WEST STATE STREET ¢ SUITE 1201 ¢« ROCKFORD, IL 61101-1183 ¢ IIMS-—— .
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The Honorable Lynn Martin
July 18, 1984 -
Page 2

has also been endorsed by the Illinois and Chicago Bar Associations,
the United States District Court for the Northern District of Illi-
nois, the Judicial Council of the Seventh Circuit, and the County
Boards of McHenry and DeKalb Counties, among others.

I trust this is the information you desire. 1If we can give you
any further information, we will be pleased to be of assistance.

NN

(Jo Holtrs€rom, Jr.)

/’uhc;up\( 6&2#—_3;_

TMlchaél)F O"Brien)

;/ //411% /

“(Francis E. chkey)

Ver y yours,

Federal Section Committee,
Winnebago County Bar Association

JTHjr/saj

WINNEBAGO COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION, INC.

Mo 321 WEST STATE STREET * SUITE 1201 » ROCKFORD, IL 61101-1133 » 815/964-9575 e e’
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LYNN MARTIN
16Th DIATRCT RUMGS

ComemrTTEES

uoGeT
WOV ADMINSTAATION

Congress of the Wnited States
#omse of Representatioes

WASIORGTON ACORESS
sumi 1208
LONGWORTH mOUTE OSFICE SUACMG
PrOKE 20D 175-38760

OuTRCT Grreg
418 §A37 STAYE STALEY
ROCKIORD 410808 §1104
oK (3735 9074328

€20 avtowst &

STIMMG Lm0l §1081
Rz @15 628- 1816

ashington, B.C. 20515

July 14, 1983

Honorable Peter W, Rodino

Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary
2137 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Rodino:

We the undersigned members of the I1linois delegation support
the proposal, embodied by H.R. 1579, to move McHenry and DeKalb
counties from the Eastern to the Western Division of the Northern
Judicial pistrict of Illinois.

Ue feel this legislation would make Federal Court Service in
the Western Division more convenient, accessible, and efficient.
In addition, the proposal enjoys the support of the Chief Judge of
the U,S. District Court for the Northern District, the Judicial
Council, and the Bar Associations of McHenry and DeKalb counties.
It is also widely supported by attorneys in the current Western
Division.

We hope that your consideration of H.R. 1579 will be favorable
and expeditious.

Sincerely,

. Afelge

EDWARD R. MADIGAN, M C.

' (9,&.,».&.4“.

L,

=
PORTER, M.

LYN}YMARTIN, M.C.

Mienrer

FRANK ANNUNZIO, M.C.
. R
/e Ll

nE M/ O'BRIEN, M.C.

JOHN EDY,

el

PAUL SIMON, M.C.

PHILIP M. CRANE, M.C.



296

Rodino, Peter W.
July 14, 1983
Page Two

7 / ) ,
RN / /Z/# /, %a,c/w,é |

RICHARD J. DURBIN, M C. ROBER? H. MICHEL, M.C.
s/

(Diw YA 3 S

WILLIAM O. LIPINSKI, M.C.

IDNEY R.7 YATES,

DANIE®"B. CRANE, M.C.
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
Northern District of lllinois
219 SOUTH DEARBORN STREET
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60604

FRANK J. MCGARR * April 22, 1983
CHIEF JUDGE j

(312) 435-5600

Mr. William J. Weller
Legislative Affairs Officer
Administrative Office

of the United States Courts
Washington, D.C. 20544

Dear Bill:

I apologize for not responding sooner to your inquiry of

- March 2, but it took some time for me to get this matter on the

crowded agenda of our monthly judges meeting. You inguire for

the benefit of the Judicial Conference concerning the views of
the Northern District of Illinois on H.R. 1579.

H.R. 1579 will transfer two counties, McHenry County and
DeKalb County, from the Eastern Division of the Northern District
of Illinois, the division centered in Chicago, to the Western
Division, centered in Rockford.

One of the judges in our court has inquired informally -of
many of the attorneys in those two counties concerning their
views in the matter and the prevailing view seems to be a
preference for the transfer of the two counties. 1In addition,
we have resolutions from the bar associations of each of the
two counties approving and requesting the transfer.

It is the view of our court that no serious dislocation of
our activities would result, since we do have a judge covering
the Western Division on a permanent assignment who would merely
begin to spend more time in that division because more cases would
be filed there. It is contemplated that the increase in filing
might well justify his spending full time there, but until the
statistics develop and the court considers the matter further,
this decision has not yet been reached.

In sum, it is the view of the judges of the district court
of the Northern District of Illinois that we have no objection to
the transfer of the two counties to the Western Division, contem-
plated by H.R. 1579 ’ | T 0T

Singerely, '
+

cGarr

bjb ; rank J.

cc: The Honorable Walter J. Cummings
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JUDICIAL COUNCIL OF THE SEVENTH CIRCUIT
219 SOUTH DEARBORN STREET
CHICAGO. ILLINCIS 60604

COLLINS T. FITIPATRICK
CIRCUIT EXECUTIVE

PHONE (312) 435-3803

May 13, 1983

Mr. Michael F. O'Brien
Paddock, McGreevy & Johnson
850 North Church Street

P.0. Box 318

Rockford, Illinois 61105-0318

Dear Mr. O'Brien:

I am responding to your letter of May 9, 1983 regarding the
position of the Judicial Council of the Seventh Circuit and the
District Judges of the Northern District of Illinois on
H.R. 1579 which would transfer DeKalb and McHenry Counties from
the Eastern to the Western Division of the United States
District Court for the Northern District of Illinois.

I have enclosed a copy of Chief Judge Walter J. Cummings'
letter on behalf of the Judicial Council to Mr. William J.
Weller of the Legislative Affairs Office of the Administrative
Office of the United States Courts stating that the Council has
no objections to the provisions of H.R. 1579. The Judicial
Council is composed of all active circuit judges of the Court
of Appeals and four district judges from throughout the
circuit. The members are: Chief Judge Walter J. Cummings,
Circuit Judges Wilbur F. Pell, Jr., William J. Bauer,
Harlington Wood, Richard D. Cudahy, Jesse E. Eschbach, Richard
A. Posner, John L. Coffey, Chief District Judge John W.
Reynolds (Eastern District of Wisconsin), District Judge Cale
J. Holder (Southern District of Indiana), Chief District Judge
James L. Poreman (Southern District of Illinois), and Chief
District Judge Barbara B. Crabb (Western District of Wisconsin).

I have also enclosed a copy of Chief Judge Cummings' letter
of Pebruary 25, 1983 responding to Congresswoman Martin's
request for his views concerning H.R. 1579.

Finally, 1 have enclosed a copy of a letter from Chief
District Judge Frank J. McGarr of the United States District
Court for the Northern District of Illinois stating that the
judges of that court have no objection to the transfer of
DeKalb and McHenry Counties to the Western Division.
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May 13, 1983
Page Two

Both letters of Chief Judge Cummings requested that the
statute provide an effective date at least six months after the
date of enactment in order that there be proper notice to the
bar associations and the public, time for the court to revise
the Jury Selection Plan, and time for the clerk to prepare new
jury wheels for each division.

Sincerely,
9 < .
Cgf/’(’&vw yi / y
Collins T. Fitzpatrick
Enclosures

cc: Chief Judge Walter J. Cummings
Chief District Judge Prank J. McGarr
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CHAMBLAS OF UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS
WALTER J. CUMMINGS B . SEVENTH CIRCUIT

CHIE? JUDOR
219 SOUTH DEARBORN STREKT
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 860604 .

April 11, 1983

Mr. William J. Weller LAO
Legislative Affairs Officer
Administrative Office of the
United States Courts
Washington, D.C. 20544

Dear Bill:

I am responding to your letter of March 2,
1983, regarding your request on behalf of the Court
Administration Committee for the views of the Judicial
Council on H.R. 1579. The bill would transfer DeKalb
and McHenry Counties from the Eastern Division of the
Northern District of Illinois to the Western Division.

The Judicial Council has no objection to the
provisions of the bill. However, it is important that
the bill have an effective date six months after the
date of enactment in order that there be proper notice
to the bar associations and the public, time for the
court to revise the jury selection plan, and time for
the clerk to prepare jury wheels for each division. It
is also important that such a provision be added at the
Committee stage. '

- Sincerely,
Walter J. Cummiz

Chief Judge of the
Seventh Circuit

cc: Hon. Frank J. McGarr
Hon. Elmo B. Hunter
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EHaueLAS OF UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS
WALTER J. CUMMINGS S EVENTH CIRCUIT i
CHILF JUDGCE
219 SOUTH DEARBOAN STRELT
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60004

February 25, 1983

Honorable Lynn Martin
congress of the United States
House of Representatives
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Martin:

Before responding to your letter of February 4, 1983, I
consulted with Chief District Judge Prank J. McGarr of the
United States District Court for the Northern District of
Illinois.

It does not matter to the judges of the Northern District
of Illinois or myself as to whether McHenry and DeKalb counties
are in the Eastern or Western Divisions of the Northern
District of Illinois. The only concern that we have is that
the public and the bar of those counties be well served. You
may want to consult with the bar associations and public
officials in those counties as to their preference.

If you decide to introduce the draft bill enclosed with
your letter, you should consider having it become effective six
months after the date of enactment in order that there be
proper notice to the bar associations and the public, time for
the court to revise the jury selection plan, and time for the
clerk to prepare new jury wheels for each division.

Sincerely,

Walter J. Cummnggs
Chief Judge of the

Seventh Circuit
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REDSEP 30 198

ROBERT L MORRIS

Attorney-at-Law
LANARK, ILLINOIS 6104 0CT 4 138,
Associate
EDWARD J. MITCHELL - Telaphons 4534029
Attorney-at-Low /\ ) f? (Arse Code H1%)
e

September 23, 1982

Honorable Lynn Martin
Member of Congress
1318 E. State St.
Rockford, Ill. 61108

In Re: Carroll County Bar Association
Dear Congresswoman Martin:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Carroll County Bar Association.
Attached hereto is a copy of the Bar Association's resolution which they recently
passed requesting that a full-time federal judge be appointed for the western
division of the northern district of Illinois together with the addition of
McHenry and Dekalb counties to the northern district of Illinois. Any aid you
could provide in comnection with this matter would be greatly appreciated.

Yours truly,

e mst )

)
Edward 4T—i!tchell v

EJM:rsg
Enc.



303

RESOLUTION

1 HEREBY CERTIFY, that I am Secretary-Treasurer of the Carroll County Ba
Association of Carroll County, Illinois.

1 FURTHER CERTIFY, that a meeting of the Association took place on September 13,
1982, at Quion's of Mt. Carroll in the City of Mt. Carroll, County of Carroll and
State of Illinois, and there was at said meeting a quorum present and voting throughout,
and that the following resolution was unanimously adopted:

BE IT RESOLVED by the Carroll County Bar Association that the Bar Association
hereby goes on record in favor of proposed changes to the federal court system
whereby McHenry and Dekalb County would become part of the northern district
of Illinois and a full-time federal judge would maintain an office at the
Federal Building in Rockford to thereby better serve the western district

of Illinois and to aid with the increased case load that would be required by
the addition of McHenry and Dekalb County.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand as Secretary-Treasurer of

the Carroll County Bar Association.
d .

Secreta@f’easurer J
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FEB 221983

Congresswoman Lynn Martir

Suite 1208

Longsworth House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Congresswoman Martin,

The Boone County Bar Association unanimously supports the bill
you introduced to transfer McHenry and DeKalb Counties to the
Western Division of the United States District Court for the
Northern District of [11inois. Our Bar Association has passed a
resolution in favor of the move.

We think the addition of the two counties would be a significant
step towards the appointment of a full-time federal Jjudge in
Rockford. We, therefore, urge you to make the bill a high priority
on your legislative agenda.

Sincerely,

.y 2 -

BOONE COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION "~

- Gera1d F. Grubb, Prestdent
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BA

August 4, 1982

The Honorable Lyon Martin

United States Representative

Boom 1208 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Lynn:

As you are aware, the lawvyers of the Western Division have, for as
long as 1 can remember, attempted to establish full-time federal court
service in the division.

Today, we are nearer to accomplishing that goal than ever before.
When the court was first moved to Rockford in 1977, there were approx-
imately 90 cases on the docket, and the filings were approximately 100
cases. We now have more than 200 cases on the docket and filings will
exceed 225 cases for 1982, at the present rate.

In order to justify a full-time court in Rockford, filings should
exceed 300 cases. At the present rate we will not exceed that number
until 1985.

It has been suggested that two additional counties ehould be added
to the division, to-wit: McHenry and DeRalb. Both of the bar associ-
ations of those counties have passed unanimous resolutions requesting
that they be removed from the Eastern Division and added to the Western
Division. The Winnebago County Bar Association has passed a resolution
supporting that transfer. Coples of these resolutions are enclosed.
The only change necessary would be to amend Title 28, Section 93(a).
Adding these two counties would have many. benefitg for the lawyers and
citizens of the area. In particular, it would benefit the lawyers and
citizens of McHenry and DeRalb Counties. At the present time they are
required to file and try their federal cases in Chicago which necessi-
tates a onc and one-half hour trip each time they must appear in court.
1f the court were located in Bockford, the trip would be reduced to
approximately forty-five minutes and the attendant expenses would also
be greatly reduced. This does not take into consideration the time
saved because the parking in Rockford is so much more convenient. I
would estimate a total saving of two hours per court appearance. The
benefits to the litigants would obviously be very substantial.

Several other immediate benefits are also apparent, including:
1. The increased caseload would justify a full time

federal court in Rockford immediately, resulting
in better service to the citizens of the division.

1201 TALCOTT BULDING ¢ ROCKFORD,IL 61101 ¢ 0159649575 o/
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2. The courtroom and other facilities in Rockford would
be better utilized, since they would be used on a
full-time rather than a part-time baseis.

3. The courtroom and chambers in Chicago could be better
utilized than is presently the case. At the present
time there are insufficient courtrooms in Chicago to
accomodate the number of judges presently available
and additional judges are scheduled to be added in
the very near future. The new judges are required to
use inadequate facilities at great inconvenience.

4. We will soon have a full-time law school at Northerm
Illinois University in DeKalb. A full-time federal
court in Rockford would mutually benefit both the
court and the law school. ' At the present time senior
lav students in Chicago law schools serve as externs
for the federal judges thereby allowing the students
to gain valuable experience and giving the courts
badly needed aseistance. The same practice could be
adopted by the Western Division judge and the Northern
I1linois University Law School, resulting in obvious
benefite to both.

5. The taxpapyers of the Rockford area and the Western
Division, would, for the first time, receive the kind
of federal court service long enjoyed by areas such as
Peoria, Danville, Springfield and East St. Louis. They
deserve no less.

Never has there been a more opportune time to provide federal court
service to Rockford and the surrounding area. We would appreciate your
introducing this legislation at the earliest possible time.

Sincerely,

) .
Iha A C ¥ ?gz{/447a
BRADNER C. RIGGS V¢ ~ ¢
President

BCR:pp
Enclosures
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Be it known that on July 23, 1982 at a meeting of the Board of Directors
of the Winnebago County Bar Associstion by unanimous vote of said Board, the
following resclution was passed in principal:

BESOLVED, that the Winnebago County Bar Association continues in its
long standing support of changes which would enhance the services of the
United States Diestrict Court to the citizens of the Western Division of the
Northern District of Illinois;

" that in furtherance thereof, the Winnebago County Bar Association
endorses the resolutjons of the Bar Associstions of McHenry Cousty,
Illinois and of DeKald County, Illinois for transfer of said counties
from the Eastern Division to the Western Division of the Northern District
of Illinoie;-

further, the Winnebago County Bar Association authorizes the President
of the Association to participate fully in efforte to implement said

transfer.

ted ¢ o ipy

BRADNER C. RIGGS, Président
Winnebago County Bar Association

MARY P. &RHAN, Secretary
Winnebago County Bar Association

WINNEBAGO COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION, INC.
1201 TALCOTT BUILDING ¢ ROCKFORD.IL 61101 e« 815/964-957%

h

~
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TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

BE IT KNOWN THAT on October 13, 1981 at a meeting of
the DeKalb Csunty Bar Association, with fifty-one (51) members

present and voting, cdnstituting a quorum, the following resolution

was unanimously passed by the assemblage:

RESOLVED, that the DeKalb County Bar Association

joins and supports the petition of the McHenry County
Bar Association to the Northern District Federal Court
requesting said Federal Court disconnect McHenry and
DeKalb Counties from the Eastern Division of said
District Court, and connect said Counties to the Western
Division of the Northern District Federal Court, which
sits in Rockford, Illinois.

Respectfully,

Attest: _// / 7.
william E. Ra ke, Secre-ary
DeKalb County Bar Association
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RESOLVED, that the McHenry County Bar Association petition
the Northern District Federal Court requesting said Federal Court
to disconnect Mcienry County from the Eastern Division of said
court and connect them to thc Western Division of the Northern
District Federal Court which sits in Rockiord, Illinois.

BE IT FURTHEP RESOLVED that the President of the Mclienry
County Bar Association is instructed to communicate. with the of-
ficers of the Dekalb and LaSalle County Bar Associations to so-

licit their support with respect to this petition.
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e 98'
VINCENT, ROTH & ELLIOTT, P.C. *®!"™
James B, Vincent Atorseys st Law g;gg,";;‘,,,am

Robaert R. Roth Galena, lliinois 81038 818/777-0833
N. Richard Elliott - Warren, lilinois 81087

Warren Office
December 13, 1982 116 East Moin Street
816/748-2624
Galena, Illinois o
i DATE: DOCE
rINT: RECH#
The Honorable Lynn Martin ceMNENiS:

United States House of Representatives i
Suite 1208 Longworth House Office Building i
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Representative Martin:

I am writing to you on behalf of the Jo Daviess County Bar
Association. Our Bar Association strongly urges your support for the
concept of joining DeKalb and McHenry Counties to the Western Division
for the Federal District Court of the Northern District of Illinois.
This would certainly be of benefit for the lawyers and their clients
in this area.

If you need any further statements or documents, please
feel free to contact the undersigned.

Thank you for your continued and past cooperation.

Very truly yours,

( ;games B. Vincent, President

Jo Daviess County Bar Assoclation

JBV/moj
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\Z»»} DEC 20 W
STEPHENSON COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION REGBDEC 17 1980
FREZPFONT. ILLINOIS 61022

December 16, 1982

The Honorable Lynn Martin
1318 East State Street
Rockford, IL 61101

Dear Representative Martin:

1 enclose for your reference a resolution adopted by the Stephenson County
Bar Association on August 19, 1982, at their regular meeting, endorsing the
resolutions of the bar associations of McHenry and DeKald Counties. A copy
of said resolution is enclosed. It is the feeling of the Stephenson County
Bar Association in support of this resolution that this would improve and
enhance the services of the United\States’District Court to the citizens of the
Western Division. —

Thank you for your consideration on this matter.

L

W. Neil Brown

WNB:gc

Enclosure
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STEPHENSON COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION *
FREEZPORT. ILLINOIS 61032

Be it known that on August l i ,» 1982 at a meeting of the Stephenson
County Bar Association, a quorum being present and voting by unanimous vote,

the following resolution was passed.

RESOLVED, that the Stephen%on County Bar Association continues in its
long standing support of changes which would enhance the services of the
United States District Court to the citizens of the Western Division of the
Northern District of Illinois;

That in furthe?ance thereof, the Stephenson County Bar Association
endorses the resolutions of the Bar Associations of McHenry County,

Illinois and of DeKalb County, Illinois for transfer of said counties
from the Eastern Division to the Western Division of the Northerm District
of Illinois;

Furthef, the Stephenson County Bar Association authorizes the President

of the Association to participate fully in efforts to implement, said transfer.

Stephenson/County Bar Association

L %‘t%

Secretary - Ralph Elliot
Stephenson County Bar Association




313

98Ty CONGRESS
s H,R. 2329

To amend section 97 of title 28, United States Code, to permit Federal district
court to be held in Hopkinsville, Kentucky.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

MARcH 24, 1983

Mr. HuBBaRD introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee
on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend section 97 of title 28, United States Code, to permit
Federal district court to be held in Hopkinsville, Kentucky.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
8 That section 97(b) of title 28, United States Code, is amend-
4 ed by inserting “Hf(lp'li_in_gville,” after “Bowling Green,”.

0]
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AT LARGE MAJORITY WHIP

T Congress of the TUnited States e

CHAIRMAN, SUBCOMMITTER OM
PANAMA ouTER

Bouse of Representatives
SBashington, B.€. 20515

CONTIMENTAL SHOLF

July 24, 1984

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

House Committee on the Judiciary

2137 Rayburn House Office Building

wWashington, DC 20515

Dear Mp.efffhan: &‘P"

I am writing to you in reference to your June 28 letter
to me relative to your upcoming consideration of several
bills relating to the geographic organization of the Federal
Courts, including H.R. 2329, a bill to permit the U.S. District
Court for the Western District of Kentucky to be held in
Hopkinsville, Kentucky, in addition to those places currently
designated.

Please know that I appreciate your providing me with
the chance to respond to your questions in preparation for
your one-~day hearing.

Enclosed please find a copy of the July 20 letter to me
from attorney Ben S. Fletcher II1I, President of the Christian
County Bar Association, and Mr. Fletcher's original enclosures.
I am also enclosing a July 18 letter to you from Hon. Sherrill
L. Jeffers, Mayor of Hopkinsville, a July 17 letter from :
Hon. Frank M. Gary, Christian County Judge/Executive, a July 17
letter from Robert Carter, Chairman of the Hopkinsville-Christian
County Industrial Development and Economic Authority, and two
July 17 letters to you from Hon. Ben S. Fletcher III.

Although I am aware of the actions by the Judicial Council
of the Sixth Circuit and the Chief Judge for the Western District
of Kentucky, I urge you to favorably review this material. It is
my hope that H.R. 2329 will be agreed to and reported to the full
Judiciary Committee. Please know of my willingness to personally
answer any questions that you or the members of your subcommittee
might have.



315

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier
July 24, 1984
Page Two

Again, many thanks for allowing me the opportunity to
present this information to you. I look forward to hearing
from you as additional details become available. If you have
any questions, do not hesitate to let me know.

With best wishes for you, I am
R

incerely yours,

Carroll Hubbard
Member of Congress

CH/mmf

Enclosures
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LAW OFFICES

BEN S. FLETCHER 1l gé?
1102 SOUTH VIRGINIA BTRELY PLAZA (
POST OFFICE BOX 800 a‘?
HOPKINSVILLE. KENTUCKY 42240
SN §. FLETCHER U AREA BO2
DOMMA A CHU BE5-767)

July 20, 1984

Carroll Hubbard

Congressman

1st District, Kentucky

Attn: Mary Martha Fortney

2182 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Re: Federal Court Situs
in Hopkinsville, Kentucky
H.R. 2329

Dear Carroll:

Enclosed 1s the information which has been compiled in
cooperation with Mayor Sherry Jeffers' office concerning Mr.
Robert Kastenmeier's requested answers to the four questions
contained in his June 28, 1984 letter. Thank you very much
for your assistance in helping Hopkinsville become a situs
for a Federal court to sit. If there is anymore information
you need, please feel free to contact me.

With kindest personal regards, I am

Cordially,

Ben S. Fletcher III, President
Christian County Bar Association

BSF:ai

Enclosures

cc: Honorable Sherrill L. Jeffers
Mayor, City of Hopkinsville
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What is the need, local or national, for the legislation
you have proposed?

a. The caseload for the proposed Hopkinsville Divigion
Justifies the location of a Federal court in Hopkins-
ville. (SBee attached Exhibits 1,2 and Composite Exhibit
3).

b. The Western District of Kentucky currently consists of
the Louisville Division, Bowling Green Division, Owens-
boro Division and Paducah Division. Hopkinsville,
Christian County, Kentucky is located in the Paducah
Division. The proposal to hold Federal court in
Hopkinsville, Christian County, Kentucky is necessary
because Christian County is the second most populous
county located in the Western District (excluding.
Jefferson County). Christian County also contains the
Fort Campbell, Kentucky, Army base where over 20,000
troops (over. 40,000 people including their families) are
stationed. It is an inconvenience (and most costly to
the Federal Government) for jurors, witnesses, attorneys,
FBI agents and other court participants to travel from
Christian County to the Paducah Division located in
McCracken County. Due to the location of PFort Campbell
in Christian County, Hopkinsville is a logical locution
for a Pederal court to sit.

c. Hopkinsville is the location of a jail facility which has
been approved by the PFederal Government for housing
Poderal prisonmers, and currently houses PFederal pris-
oners.

d. The Federal Bureau of Investigation already has offices
in Hopkinsville.

e. One of the United States Magistrates for the United
States District Court, Western District of Kenthcky,
John M. Dixon, Jr., currently holds court at Hopkinsville
and Fort Campbell. Please see attached Composite Exhibit
3 which shows the large caseload handled by Judge Dixon
in Hopkinsville and Fort Campbell, and the problem the
United States Magistrate has had in finding a courtroom
in Hopkinsville to conduct PFederal hearings.

f. Attached as Exhibits 4 and 5 are the existing United

*  Btates Court Divisions for Bowling Green, Owensboro and
Paducah and the proposed United Btates District Court
Divisions for Bowling Green, Owensboro, Paducah and

46-215 0 - 85 - 11
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Hopkinsville. The proposed new Divisions are equal in
size and caseload as noted on the attached Exhibits 4 and
5 and also from the caseload statistics provided on
Exhibits 1 and 2.

Hopkinsville-Christian County has a large minority
population which exceeds 35% of the total population.
Due to their socioeconomic status, it is difficult,
if not impossible, for them to participate in the

Federal court system since they must travel from 70 to

90 miles to Paducah.

What are the anticipated costs of the reorganization you have
proposed?

One of the benefits to the Federal Government from
locating a Federal court in Hopkinsville is the low cost
it would entail. Enclosed as Exhibit 6 are photographs
of the former United States Post Office located on Ninth
Street in downtown Hopkinsville. This large building
would certainly meet the physical requirements for a
Federal court. This building currently houses a local
museum, but the museum can be relocated to another suit-
able location thereby making the building available
immediately for the court to sit. Also, the building has
been occupied by the museum for several years so the in-
side of the building is in good physical condition. It
is anticipated it would cost no more than $150,000.00 to
equip the inside of said building in a manner appropriate
for a Federal court. There is also more than adequate
parking space to the back and side of the building for
court personnel and participants to park. As noted on
the attached July 18, 1884 letter from the Mayor of
Hopkinsville, Sherrill L. Jeffers, the former Post Office
building has been offered to the Federal Government for
location of a Federal court. (See Exhibit 7). There
will be no cost for location of an FBI office in Hop-
kinsville since one 1is already here. Also, as mentioned
hereinbefore, Hopkinsville is a location of a modern jail
facility which has been approved for housing federsal
prisoners.” In fact, numerous federal prisoners are
housed in Hopkinsville on a regular basis at the present
time.

The only other costs assoclated with the location of a
Federal court in Hopkinsville would be support court

personnel. It is anticipated there will be a need for
one United States District Court Clerk and one Deputy
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Clerk, and one or two Deputy United States Marshalls to
be located in Hopkinsville. Therefore, this would
involve approximately four full time support personnel to
be located at this site. The salary costs for these
court personnel would be less than $100,000.00 per year.

In summary, it is anticipated remnovation costs will
amount to $150,000.00 or less, and that it would cost
less than $100,000.00 for court personnel per year to
operate a Federal court in Hopkinsville.

What, 1f any, alternative means are avallable which might
serve the same purposes which your legislation serves?

a.

The only alternative means would be to continue holding
court only in the Paducah Division which 1is 70 to 80
miles away.

Is there any identifiable support and/or opposition to your
reorganization plan? If there is opposition, what causes the
controversy?

The only so called opposition to a Pederal court sitting
in Hopkinsville comes from the Sixth Circuit Judicial
Council. The Council did not believe enough case-related
work was arising in the Hopkinsvile, Christian County,
area to be served by the location to warrant the admini-
strative burden of an additional statutory court situs.
For the reasons stated in response to question no. 1,

the avallable statisticse indicate that there are as many
cases being generated in the proposed Hopkinsville Divi-
sion as are being generated in the Paducah, Bowling

Green and Owensboro Divisions. Also, the United States
Magistrate covering this area has an unusually high case~
load. Furthermore, Fort Campbell, Kentucky is a large
military base located in Christian County which generates
a considerable number of cases to be handled by a Federal
court. Lastly, as pointed out in response to question
no. 2, the administrative cost is minimal,

Enclosed are letters from the Mayor, City of Hopkins-
ville, County Judge-Executive, County of Christian,
Chairman, Industrial .Development Economic Authority,
Hopkinsville/Christian County Chamber of Commerce and
Christian County Bar Association supporting the location
of a Federal court in Hopkinsville. (S8ee Exhibits 7, 8,
g, 10 and 11).

-3-
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~ NUMBER OF CASES FILED
IN BOWLING GREEN, OWENSBORO
AND PADUCAH FOR 1981-82

BOWLING GREEN DIVISION OWENSBORO DIVISION PADUCAH DIVISION
. COUNTY 's1  '82 OOUNTY '81 's2 COUNTY 's1 '82
g Adair 1 4 Daviess 18 61 Ballard 3 8
Allen 1 3 Grayson 5 13 Caldwell 4 2
Barren 4 5 ' Hancock . 6 8 Calloway 9 13
Butler 9 16 Henderson 19 17 Carlisle - 2
Casey 2 S5 Hopkins 32 120 Christian 26 19
Clinton 2 3 McLean 4 7 Crittenden 1 7
Cumberland 1 4 Muhlenberg 19 27 Fulton 3 4
Edmonson 3 6 Ohio 9 14 Graves 12 10
.Green - 3 Union 9 19 Hickman 2 -
Hart 3 3 ngster 7 .7 Livingston 9 7
Logan 7 7 TOTAL ;;g _535 Lyon 23 31
Metcalf 2 1 McCracken 35 47
Monroe 3 - Marshall 13 17
‘Russell 6 7 Trigg 2 2
Simpson 6 4 TOTAL I;; ;E;
Taylor 4 2
Todd 2 2
" Warren 29 37
TOTAL __gg _;I;

EXHIBIT 1
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RUMBER OF CASES FILED FOR
BOWLING GREEN, OWENSBORO, PADUCAH
AND HOPKINSVILLE AFPTER REALIGNMENT

OF DIVISIONS BASED ON 1981-82 FIGURES

{BOWLING GREEN DIVISION
[

" COUNTY
Adair
Allen
Barren
Butler
Casqy
Clinton
Cumberland

- Bdmonson
Green
Hart
Metcalf

,lonroé
Russell
Simpson
Taylor

.llrren

TOTAL

'8l

. 29

1
1
4
9
2,
2
1
3

a8 & w N W

‘82
4
3
5

16

- W W & bk W

37
103

OWENSBORO DIVISION

COUNTY
Daviess
Grayson
Hancock
Henderson
McLean
Ohio
Union
Vebster

TOTAL

181
18
5

6
19

41
]
]
7

7

182
61
13

8
17
7
14
19
7

146

ﬂOPKINSVILLE DIVISION

OOUNTY
Caldwell
Christian
Hopkins
Logan
Lyon

'81
4
26
32

7.

23

Muhlenberg 19

Todd
Trigg
TOTAL

EXHIBIT

2
2

115

2

182
2
19
120

31
27

' 3210

PADUCAH DIVISION

couNTY 81
Ballard 3
Calloway 2
Carlisle’ -

Crittenden 1

Fulton 3
Graves 12
Hickman 2

Livingston 9
McCracken 35
Karshall 13

TOTAL 87

182
8
13
2

7

4

10

47
17
115
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UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
WESTERN DISTRICT OF KENTUCKY
MIDDLE DISTRICT OF TENNESSEE

JOHN M. DIXON, JR.
UNITED STATES MAGISTRATE

P.0. BOX 627, HOPKINSVILLE, KENTUCKY 42240

July 18, 1984

Hon. Sherrill L. Jeffers
Mayor, City of Hopkinsville
101 North Main Street
Hopkinsville, Kentucky 42240

Dear Sherry:

Pursuant to your request, I am enclosing statistical
information on Magistrate Dixon's caseload for the Western District
of Kentucky. The statistics for the petty and misdemeanor cases
include only the completed cases and the majority of these cases
are heard at Fort Campbell, Kentucky. However, there are cases
shown in these statistics from the Land Between the Lakes area and
all LBL cases are heard in Hopkinsville. Also, it is sometimes
necessary to hear some Fort Campbell cases in Hopkinsville,

All felony cases are heard in Hopkinsville. The figure
shovn for felony cases includes all cases in which any work was
done on the case from issuing a warrant to the initial appearance
of the defendant.

Whenever it is necessary to hear any case in Hopkinsville,
we must request the use of one of the county courtrooms for the
hearings. Although Judge Gary has been very cooperative, there are
times when a county courtroom is not available and the hearings must
be held in the conference room of Magistrate Dixon's law office.

I have also listed the number of defendants who were
imprisoned in petty and misdemeanor cases, All these defendants
were lodged in the Christian County Jail.

If I can supply any additional information, please let me

know.

Sincegely,

Linda M, Withers

Secretary to Magistrate Dixon
Enclosure

COMPOSITE EXHIBIT 3
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WESTERN DISTRICT OF KENTUCKY

PETTY OFFENSE MISDEMEANOR PERSONS FELONY
DATE CASES CASES IMPRISONED CASES
Jun '84 322 12 3 1
May '84 325 19 2 1
Apr '84 526 7 1 0
Mar '84 258 8 1 0
Feb '84 153 16 3 4
Jan '84 139 7 0 0
Dec '83 229 8 1 0
Nov '83 158 7 0 4
Oct '83 110 11 1 o]
Sep '83 108 16 1 0
Aug '83 101 8 2 0
Jul '83 110 9 1 3
Jun '83 132 10 3 o]
May '83 122 23 2 0
Apr '83 219 21 2 1
Mar '83 212 7 1 2
Feb '83 56 8 1 2
Jan '83 157 13 0 4
Dec '82 174 ’ 7 0 1
Nov '82 176 8 1 4
Oct '82 135 12 1 1
Sep '82 87 5 0 0
Aug '82 149 13 2 0
Jul '82 136 16 1 0

COMPOSITE EXHIBIT 3
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Page Two
PETTY OFFENSE MISDEMEANOR PERSONS FELONY
DATE : CASES - ~>  CASES ~IMPRISONED CASES
Jun '82 134 13 1 0
May '82 176 16 0 0
Apr '82 84 6 0 1
Mar '82 179 23 3 1
Feb '82 244 9 2 0
Jan '82 ~171 23 1 0
TOTALS 5,282 361 37 30

COMPOSITE EXHIBIT 3



EXRIBIT 4

\.
\‘ Viasu uuu
-

A wanRen 3 “""“

i Ld
Lonan R 'g \/ wovng
1 > mm(v \
Suarion ! ALLFN prpprel T Tucatarr
i s/ 9.

q":,\
S
'\' é uz-.wm\a-u.uL
Ny v*“

EXISTING UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT DIVISIONS
FOR BOWLING GREEN, OWENSBORO AND PADUCAH

g%e



EXHIBIT 5

BOWLING GREEN
DIVISION

HOPKINSVILLE
DIVISION

OWENSBORO
DIVISION

GRELNVP

{ &
u:nua-‘j\"'“‘" &
L s \% oy~
LTt o Tanpiasiny, § uuuru) “ORGAN
\ MEADE \ R \/-\ ;
\ -\\ msam ro-ru\\
,./ NILSOM « , “.‘uﬁ,, \ t
anmanGe vcn.n 4

) ; ADIBUN
. nARDIN /‘1 unu 2
A V) N ’J’ \-—-—4 wnl r- e / \\ fLove
e aaean S //u“, \ wAren i satatmrr i
( oo

T
ll"COLN g
y fosa vson ~-.._{'i i NP ‘ 5 1ACK3ON o-vsuv mm
RN unol
o df" N e \
" /‘\' Y < HART ~ "‘"' ’ J\ \\ﬂun
7 sutien c-un
- e | tomensar aay ;
‘\(Abu- 7 g PuLASKE ul.m
.
wARRLN aamazn } i‘, N lmtu
CHRISTIAN . /?;“"
LOGAN V
Touo ., %

WAYNL
%
31MPSON 7 uun > 5 {u CRLANY vn,n (44 \.
’ ! a-m.zo( : -

7

CALLOwAY

PROPOSED UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT DIVISIONS
FOR BOWLING GREEN, OWENSBORO, PADUCAH AND HOPKINSVILLE

92¢



OLD URITED STATES POST OFFICE BUILDING

HOPKINSVILLE, KENTUCKY

327

EXHIBIT 6



328

CITY OF HOPKINSVILLE
KENTUCKY
42240
SHERRILL L. JEFFERS P, 0.80X 707

Maror 502/887-4000

July 18, 1984

Mr. Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Kastenmeier:

1 strongly feel that Hopkinsville would be an appropriate
location for a Federal Court because of the caseload and the
geographical location of the City.

We have a government owned building which could certainly
meet the physical requirements of the court, and I offer the
City's full cooperation in the establishing of such a court here.

I urge that you give very serious consideration to a
Federal Court sitting in Hopkinsville, Kentucky.

Sincerely,

Sherrill L. Jefferéfc
SLJ:ewn

EXHIBIT 7



ExecuTive OFFICES

CHRISTIAN COUNTY

FRANK GARY COUNTY COURT HOUSE TELEPTIONE

Commre Juncs Exwoomve HOPKINSVILLE, KENTUCKY 42240 sw-ei00

July 17, 1984

To Whom It May Concern:

As Judge Executive of Christian County, T would like to
encourage you to locate a Federal Court in our county seat, Hopkinsville.

We, in Christian County are very proud of our court facilities.
We also have a modern, efficient county jail, which is the only Federally
contracted jail for federal prisoners in this area.

We have an excellent building for the Federal Court to locate
and I think you would find the cooperation of our citizens beneficial.
We are a center for the five large neighboring counties, futhermore
Fort Campbell is located in our county.

We hope you will visit us to see how much we have to offer.
You have our sincere support in locating in Christian County.

Respectfully yours,

M d%J?/
Frank M. Gary
County Judge/Executive

MG :mdg

EXHIBIT 8
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y HOPKINSVILLE ® CHRISTIAN CO.
Industrial Development
& Economic Authority

July 17, 1984

Mr. Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

‘Subcommittee on Ccurts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

Waghington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Kastenmeier:

As a City/County organization dedicated to economic
development of our area, we are in full support of the
locating of a Federal Court in Hopkinsville.

We would appreciate your positive conmsideration in
regard to this most important matter.

Sincerely,
o Gt
Ré&qf Cartemr—. '
Chairman
ewm
P. O. BOX 1382

EXEIBIT 9 HOPXINSVILLE, KENTUCKY 42240
T (502) 8374022
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LAW OFFICES
BEN S. FLETCHER 1If

1102 SOUTH VIRGINIA BTREET PLATA
FOST OFFICE BOX 098
HOPKINSVILLE, KENTUCKY 42240
SV 8. MLITCHER @ ARZA CODE 803

DOMNA A, OHU July 20, 1984 . 837671

Mr. Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr, Kastenmeier:

The Hopkinsville/Christian County Chamber of Commerce
has unanimously passed a resolution approving the location
of a Federal court in Hopkinsville, Kentucky. Due to the 70
to 90 mile trip that witnesses, court participants, attor-
neys and others must make to Paducah to participate in
Federal court proceedings, it seems logical for a Federal
court to be located in Hopkinsville. We have a large
minority population in this area (over 35%) and due to their
socioeconomic status it is extremely difficult for them to
participate in Federal court proceedings in Paducah.
Furthermore, over 20,000 troops are now located at Fort -
Campbell, Kentucky Army Post here in Christian County.

These soldiers and their families, and the Federal court
legal work generated therefrom, could best be handled by the
location of a Federal court in Hopkinsville rather than re-
quiring these soldiers and their families to travel to
Paducah (some 90 miles away) to have their cases heard and
to participate in the Federal court system.

Lastly, the location of a Federal court in downtown
Hopkinsville in the former United States Post Office
building would be of immense benefit to our downtown re-
vitalization efforts. Downtown Hopkinsville has a large
historical district and the location of a Federal court in
the o0ld post office building would serve as & cornerstone
for this historic development.

Sincerely yours,

S P

Ben S, Fletcher III

Vice President, Legislative Affairs
Hopkinsville/Christian County .
Chamber of Commerce

BSF:ai

EXHIBIT 10
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LAW OFFICES
BEN S. FLETCHER i

1102 SOUTH VIRGINIA BTREET PLAZA
POST OFFICE BOX 888
HOPKINSVILLE, KENTUCKY 42240
D¢ 8. LETCHER B AREA COOE BO2
DONNA A. CHU ) 837671

July 20, 1984

Mr. Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr., Kastenmeier:

The Christian County Bar Association is 100% behind the
location of a Federal court in Hopkinsville, Kentucky. We
have previously sent our views to the Sixth Circuit Judicial
Counsel. The Christian County Bar Association feels the
caseload in this area justifies the location of a Federal
court in Hopkinsville. Furthermore, the location of a large
military base in this County, Fort Campbell, Kentucky, with
over 20,000 troops, generates a tremendous number of Federal
cases which could and should be disposed of in Hopkinsville,
Kentucky since this in the long run will save the Federal
Government a considerable amount of money.

Cordially,

Ak

Ben S. Fletcher 111, President
Christian County Bar Association

BSF:ai

EXHIBIT 11
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98tH CONGRESS
18T SESSION ° . 4 1 79

To amend section 93 of title 28, United States Code, to permit Federal district
court to be held in Champaign/Urbana, Tllinois.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

OcToBER 20, 1983

Mr. MapiGaN introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee
on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend section 93 of title 28, United States Code, to permit
Federal district court to be held in Champaign/Urbana,
Tlinois.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
2 twes of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
3 That section 93(b) of title 28, United States Code, is amend--
4 ed by inserting “Champaign/Urbana,” before ‘“Danville””.

O]



334

EDWARD R. MADIGAN
ILiNnois

Congress of the EUnited States
Pouse of Bepresentatives
Washington, B.L. 20515

August 6, 1984

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeiler

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

U.S. House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to comment on
H.R. 4179, legislation I have introduced to authorize the
Central District of Illinoils to hold court in Champaign/
Urbana. I will address each of the questions for which you
have requested a response.

1. What 1s the need, local or national, for the legislation
you have proposed?

Since the reorganization of the Eastern and Southern
Districts into the Central District of Illinois in 1979, there
has been a dramatic increase in the number of annual filings in
the eastern division of the Central District. The filings have
increased from 200 a year to almost 600. To help the eastern
division handle the larger case load a new magistrate has been
approved for the district. This judge will spend at least
three out of five days in the eastern division, the remainder
of that magistrate's time-will be spent in Peoria. Since there
1s only one courtroom in the eastern division, a new one needs
to be built in which this magistrate will be able to try jury
cases, especilally pro se prisoner civil rights cases which have
accounted for a large portion of the increase of the case load.
The new courtroom would also be used by visiting judges.

Danville, the site of the present courtroom, 1is no longer
the center of population, communications, and transportation in
the eastern division. Champaign/Urbana 15 a more centrally
located city in the division and would be an ideal site for the
new courtroom. Litigants and jurors would benefit from the
improved location and it will also facilitate shuttling the
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Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeiler
August 6, 1984
Page two

new magistrate between Peoria and the eastern division. Also,
placing the new courtroom in Champaign/Urbana would allow the
courts an opportunity to make use of the senior law students
at the University of Illinois in the trial of pro se prisoner
civil rights cases.

It is stressed that Champaign/Urbana would be an additional
place for the court to sit. Danville will not be abandoned and
will continue to be the official station of the Honorable
Harold A. Baker.

2. What are the anticipated costs of the reorganization you
have proposed?

No costs will be incurred by the passage of H.R. 4179.
An additional courtroom needs to be built in the division. .
This bill only addresses the question of where to build the new
courtroom. In the future there would be a request for funds to
construct the additional courtroom in the Springer Federal Building
in Champaign.

3. What, if any, alternative means are available which might
serve the same purposes which your legislation serves?

The only alternative to solving the court's need for an
additional courtroom facility would be to construct that court-
room in Danville. The cost would be approximately the same,
but the new court would not be at the center of population,
transportation or communication for the eastern division of
the district.

4. 1Is there any identifiable support and/or opposition to your
reorganization plan? If there 1s opposition, what causes
the controversy?

The three jJudges of the district support the addition of
Champaign/Urbana as a place for the court to sit. The Judicial
Conference of the United States has approved it, as has the
Judicial Council of the Seventh Circuit. You have already
received the approval of the Administrative Office of the
United States.
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Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier
August 6, 1984
Page three

The Vermilion County Bar Association has expressed opposition
to naming Champaign/Urbana as an additional place for the court
to sit, under the misapprehension that Danville would no longer
be a place for holding court. This bill would not have the
court abandon Danville. Judge Baker will maintain Danville as
his official station. Judge Baker addressed the Vermilion
County Bar Association on July 31 to put their minds at ease
that Danville will continue to be the primary place for holding
court. :

Again, thank you for the opportunity to provide your Subcom-
mittee on Courts, Civil Liberties and the Administration of
Justice with this information. ease let me know 1f there 1is
anything else I can do to facifit favorable action on H.R. 4179.

Edward Madigan
Representative in Congress

ERM/jd
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98T CONGRESS
2295 1, R. 4662

To establish the McAllen Division of the Southern District Court of Texas, and
for other purposes.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

JANUARY 26, 1984

Mr. bE LA GaRgA introduced the following bill; which was referred to the
Committee on the Judiciary

A BILL

To establish the McAllen Division of the Southern District
Court of Texas, and for other purposes.

Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
T;mt subsection (b) of section 124 of tit]g 28, United States
Code, is amended— -

(1) by striking out “six divisions’’ and inserting in
lieu thereof “seven_ divisions’’;
‘ (2) in paragraph (4) by striking out “, Hidalgo, .

Starr,”’; and . .

3) Hy adding at the end thereof the foﬂoﬁg new
paragraph: '

W W 3 & -0t B W D =
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2
“(7) The McAllen Division comprises the counties
of Hidalgo and Starr.
Court fml-.the McAllen Division shall be held at
McAllen.”. |
SEC. 2. (s) Except as otherwise provided in this section,
the .amendmen'ts made by this Act shall take effect on Octo-
ber 1, 1984.
(b) The amendments made by this Act shall not apply to
any action commenced before October 1, 1984, and pending
in the United States District Court for the Southern District
of Texas on such date. v
(c) Nothing in this Act shall affect the composition or
preclude the service of any grand or petit juror ;ummoned,
impanéled, or actually serving in any judicia.l district on Oc-
tober 1, 1984,
o)
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KIKA DE LA GARZA
1974 Durtmicy, Tous

Congress of the Anited States
FHouse of Repregentatives
Sashington, B.E. 20515

7 Mgust 1984

Hon Robert W Kastermeier, Chairmen

Svboommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and The Administration of Justice

Cormittee on the Judiciary

2137 Rayburn HOB

Washington, D C 20515

Dear Mr Chairmar:

This will reply to your letter to me of 2¢ June regarding my bill H F. 4662,
to establist: a McAllen Nivision of the: U S Southern District Court System «f Texas.
The attached is serit in response to notificestion from your subcomittee that the:
bill would be heard Thursday, 9 Awmust in Foam 2226 Raybwn end that written
testimony would be sufficient.

Thank you for hesring my hill. With highest regards, I am

Sincerely
\ i :
E (Kika) de la za, M C

gap
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KIKA DE LA GARZA
1811 Drgrmct, Toxas

Congress of the Cnited Htates
FHouse of Repregentatives
®ashingtonr, B.L. 20515
STATEMENT EY
E (Kika) de la Garza
Fefcre The
Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties;
an The Administretion of Justice

of the:
Cammnittee on the Judiciary
9 August 1984

M: Chairman and members of the subocammittee, this is in support of my
bill H R 4662, tu estab.ish a McAllen [ivision of the U § Southein District
Court System of Texas. Your subcomuittee asked far my response to four questions
and I will tske them in order as follow::

1.) vWhat is the need, local or national, for the proposed legislation?
Primarily, a jurisdictional division of the work at the Trownsville Division
would effectively improve the administration of justice and alleviate problems
creating undue econcmic burdens on the goverment. The vast geographic area
of the Brownsville Division incurs large travel costs for court and executive
branch employees. The high incidence: of criminal arrests requirs a funneling
of &ll prisoners to Brownsville, requiring transportation, posing security and
trivel problems. Such funneling results in the overcrowding of local jail
facilities, creating a hardship and requiring lodging at facilities located
great distances from Brownsville. The Erownsville jury whecl includes a mix
of jurors from Hidalgo, Starr, Willacy and Cemeron Counties wikich increases
juror costs tc the governmer:t and createc an inconvenience for the: citizens of
that division.

2.) What are the anticipated costs ¢f the proposed reorganization?

All of the law enforcement., prosecutorial and services agencies involved with
the ordinery processing of criminal cases have been interviewed and offered
impact statements which T will provide as tc the budgetary considerations with
the creation of a new division at McAllen. ce agencies report sigrificant
savings in such areas as travel, per diem, transportztion, vehicle depreciation,
telecommunications, extres and overtime personnel anc prisoner housing costs.
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The following is a listing of the estimuted reduction in costs, by the
establishment of a McAllen Division, considering the objective and neasursble
factors previocusly nentioned:

Internal Reverme Service $ 5,400
Federal Bureau of Investigation 54,000
U S Marshal Service 54,300
Drug Enforcement 130,000
Custams Agency 30,000
U $ Probation 33,80C
Border Patrol 62,000
Fish and wildlife Agency 17,000
U S Attorney's Office 2,50¢
U S Customs Patrol 19,40C
U S Courts 23,000

$ 431,400

All of the above agencies' projections indicate a possible gross savings of
$431,400 ammually. All agencies involved either have existing duty stations or
offices located in the McAllen ares and claim there would ke no cost of additional
staffing since persanrel exists at. that location. As a matter of fact, it is
predicted that there will ke an economy in guined man hours which is not figured
into these considerations as & result of time saved in transporting prisoners,
attending court sessions as witnesses and perforndng other administrative duties
outside of the McAllen area.

The anly govermment agency requiring additional space, other than the U S
Courts, will be the U S Attcrmney who estimates that lease space will represent a
cost of aprroximately $13,500 annually. Courtrooms, chambers and clerk's office
space with a maximum of two additional deputy clerks will represent an anm.al
oost of approximately $111,000 for a total of $124,500 anrwually. Estimating a
totzl savings of $431,400, less the anticipated additional anmal ccst to the
U S Attarney and the U S Courts, an arnual savings of appreximately $30€,9C0 is
anticipated. ’

Let me zdd that in any consideration, the cost of jury management is & major
factor. During the twelve month period ending in December cf 1983 there were &
total of 2,498 jurors sunmoned from the existing four county Brovnsville Division.
Of those summned 42% were fram Cameron,/Willacy Counties while 58% were from
Hidalgo and Starr Counties. The total estimated jurcr travel for the twelve
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menth period within the existing Brownsville jurisdiction represents 282,248
miles. The total estimated juror costs for travel for that period was
approximately $58,000. By taking the average mileage within the two proposed
divisional offices and applying that awrage to the mmber of jurors
historically summoned within the two county areas for the proposed divisions,
it is estimated that the jurors cost to the McAllen Division weuld be $11,000
annually while the cast at the proposed Brownsville Division would be $23,000
for a total of $34,000 representing a savings of $24,000 in juror travel.

The: additional advartage would be the reduction and inconvenience to jurors
serving in the existing broad geographical area belonging to the Brownsville
Division. .

3.) what, if any, alterrative means are available which might cerve the
same purposes which this legislation would serve? (Quite honestly, I see no
viable alterratives for the very oconsiderations I will continue to point out
serve to enphasize the value of establishing a new divisional office in McAllen.

4.) Is there any identifiab)e svpport and/or opposition to your
reorgenization plan, and if there is opposition, whet causes the controversy?
Although I have nade substantive inquiries, I have never heard of any opposition
to the relocation. Tre Hidalgo County Ear Asscciation which also includes the
swrrourding County of Starr supparts this effart. All members of the Bar have
keen kept thoroughly posted an the progress of this legislation. In short,
during the course of prepering this testimony the prospect of establishing a
divisional office et McAllen serving Hidalgo and Starr Counties has met with
enthusiasm from all goverrment agencies involved and previously menticned herein.

M Chairman, even though the projected enmual savings of inwclved agencies
totals $431,400, the greatest advantages seem to be the substartive consideratians
dealing with man hour savings in the transportation ¢f prisoners, impioving the
quality of justice and representation by minimizing travel for attormeys, jurors,
litigants, witnesses and clients., Other subjective factors include the improve-
ment of relationships between: enfarcement agencies and local cammissioners courts
which will possibly result in improved jail facilities and general working
relationships among federsl, state and local officers.
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In short, the creation of this division, while eypanding the levels of
responsibility for administering such a éistrict and increasing as well the
responsibilities of the Chief Judge, the Clerk of the Court and the Public
Defender, will serve the central purjose: of the U S District Court through
improved odministration of justice at the grass roots level. I therefore
close, Mr Chairman, by steting this is a situztion desperately needed and
one which needs eddressing since as I stated previously I cin personally see
no alternative that approaches the value of establishing a new division
office at McAllen.

I thank you for your attention.

In addition to to my written testimony I am enclosing letters fram
supporters which 1 feel support the wisdam of the creation of the Mcillen
Division fram the standpoint of effective administration of justice and
econamy of operation.


http://cK3mird.stra.tion
http://si.tue.tion
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- CLARK & PRESTON, P.C.
r. 0. BOX 1188
1420 CONWAY
MISSION, TEXAS 78378

@19 3032008 o 3AZ-43U3

roarem n. pasron July 13, 1984

Hon. Kika De La Garza
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

.In Re: Creation of a McAllen Division within
the United States District Court in
the Southern District of Texas

Dear Congressman De La Garza:

Thank you for your letter of July 3, 1984 notifying us that a
hearing has been set on H,R. 4662, your bill to create a McAllen
Division in the U.S, District Court in the Southern District of Texas.
I am writing this letter in the hope that it will be submitted.at the
hearing and considered by the Sub-committee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice.

I am sure that vou are familiar with the letter dated December 15.
1983 addressed to Chief Judge John B, Singleton and signed by the Hon.
Jessie E. Clark, the Clerk of the Southern District. In that letter.
there manv reasons cited for -the creation of a McAllen Division, and
I would like to briefly summarize some of them.

As of course you are aware, there is a large geographical area
involved in Brownsville Division. In order to commute to Brownsville
from Mission, we must allot an hour and a half. Obviously if we have
a setting in Federal Court at 8:30 a.m. this means that we must leave
Mission at approximately 7:00 a.m. Those individuals who reside in
Starr Countv, of course, must leave even earlier. This certainlv is
very wasteful in terms of travel time and expense. The same problem
that the attorneys and litigants have is also shared by the governement.
As Mr. Clark's letter indicated. the Jury wheel at Brownsville includes
a mix of citizens from Hidalgo, Starr, Willacy and Cameron County.

This means that many jurors must travel over an hour to serve on a
Federal Court jury. In many cases, jurors who are selected from Hidalgo
County must be on the road over two hours a day simply goine to and

from the Courthouse. This is extremely inconvenient for the jurors
involved and of course it means additional costs for the government.

In addition, there are problems with securitv and transportation of
federal prisoners. All federal prisoners now must be taken to
Brownsville and of course this creates securitv and travel problems.

It also means additional cost to the government. In fact. Mr. Clark
estimated in his letter that the government would be able to save
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approximatelv three hundred and six thousand nine hundred dollars
($306,900.00) if a McAllen Division was established. While this
amount may not be a large amount- in terms of the Federal Government,
it is certainly worth saving. Another important consideration

ig the fact that the Court system will operate much more efficiently
if there is a Division established in McAllen. I might note that
since we have two Federal District Judges currently in Brownsville,
it would only be necessary to tranfer one to McAllen in order to
provide a Judge for the McAllen Division.

" In addition to the very sound reasons stated in Mr. Clark's letter,
there are some additional considerations which I feel should brought
to the sub-committee's attention. As you are aware the McAllen area
is a fast growing area. When one considers the metropolitan area
which contains McAllen. Mission, Pharr, San Juan, Alamo and Edinburg,
the McAllen area is an area of fairly sizeable population. Although
I do not have any up to the date census figures, I would estimate that
this metropolitan area would total approximately 200,000 people. This is
indeed a large population center. If the Valley's growth continues,
the McAllen area can anticipate future growth. This means that there
will be more business in the Federal District Courts and it will certainly
be more convenient if a Federal District Court is located in McAllen.

In short, the establishment of a McAllen Division of the Southern
District of Texas would be of benefit to everyone concerned. The
taxpavers could be saved approximately $300,000.00 a year and those
individuals residing in Hidalgo Cowntv and Starr County who have business
before the Court, whether thev be attorneys, litigants, or jurors,
could be spared the necessity of having to drive over an hour. There
is no opnosition to the creation of this Division and I would respectfully
urge that it be created.

Thank you for this opportunity to make our views known. We appreciat
you efforts in behalf of this Bill.

Yours very truly,
CT.ARK & PRESTON, P.C.
=N _,: IS Lol 2 ~::;x‘

/Josebh R. Preston
JRP/ss
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CLARK & PRESTON, P.C.
P. 0. BOX 1308
1420 CONWAY
MINSION. TEXAS 78578

JOHN W. CLARK 311 852008 om Ba34233

souten n. oo
May 20, 1983

Rep. E. (Kika) de la Garza
Congress of the United States
House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

In Re: Hidalgo and Starr County Federal Dis-
trict Court

Dear Kika:

At this time, I feel that Hidalgo and Starr County have reached
the population size and the volume of cases sufficient to justify the
establishment of a Federal District Court for these two counties,
This Court should be fully equipped with a U.S. Attorney's Office,
U.S. Probation Office and Clerk's Office in order to function proper-
ly.

Thank you.
Yours very truly,
CLARK,.& PRESTON, P.C.
Y/
By: : ”
[//‘ =
¢ John W, ark
JHC/ jc .
cc: Senator Lloyd Bentsen
U.S. Senate

Washington, D.C.

John G. Tower
U.S. Senate
Washington, D.C.

Ricardo Hinojosa
EWERS & TOOTHAKER
P.0. Box 3670
McAllen, Texas 78501
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WiecH & BLack
WiECH, BLack, FLEMINO, HAMILTON, ROERIO, OLIVEIRA & FISHER
ATTORNEYS AT LAW
JACK WIECH 838 W, PRICE RD.-SUITE 26
JOHN WHN. BLACK BROWNSVILLE, TEXAS 78520
TOM FLEMING
CHARLES E. HAMILTON .
JEPPFREY D. ROERIO
RENE O. OLIVEIRA
W, MICHAEL FISHER

i " ' FPebruary 2, 1984

RUBEN S. ROBLES

BI2 BaA2-5666
CABLE ADURESS: BYOPORT

Hon. Eligio De La Garza
United States Representative
House Office Building
Washington, D. C. 20515

Dear Congfessman De La Garza:

I read with interest in the Brownsville Herald on
January 27, 1984, an article which discussed:your pending
legislation to create another division in the Southern
District of Texas at McAllen. ’

As one who spends a substantial amount of time in
Pederal Court in Brownsville, I wish to endorse your
proposal most enthusiastically.

As I am sure you are aware, the docket in Brownsville
has grown tremendously in the last few years. The estab-
lishment of another division in McAllen would relieve
much of the congestion in the courthouse at Brownsville,
both physically and as far as case flow.

I believe that establishing another division in
McAllen would be cost effective in that jurors traveling
from Starr County would have less distance to go and the
Federal government would have to pay less for mileage.
Additionally, prisoners from Starr and Hidalgo Counties
would not have to be transferred to Brownsville for
preliminary hearings, arraignments and trials. This
would be a substantial savings for the Marshal's service.

I commend you for your introduction of this legislation
and I hope that your colleagues in the Congress will ’
see the merit to it and pass it quickly and the.President
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Page =-2-

will sign it rapidly so this needed improvement in the
administration of justice can be moved along with dispatch.

Very truly yours,

John Wm. Black
JWB:nf
cc Hon. Solomon Or
Hon. Lloyd Ben

" Hon. Filemon Véla
Hon. Ricardo Hinojosa
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98t CONGRESS
22 H, R, 5777

To amend title 28 of the United States Code to provide for holding terms of the
United States District Court for the District of Vermont at Bennington.

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

JUNE 5, 1984

Mr. JEFFORDS introduced the following bill; which was referred to the Committee
on the Judiciary

A BILL

To amend title 28 of the United States Code to provide for
holding terms of the United States District Court for the
District of Vermont at Bennington.

1 Be it enacted by the Senate and House of Representa-
tives of the United States of America in Congress assembled,
That the second sentence of section 126 of title 28, United

States Code, is amended by inserting ‘‘Bennington,” before

g A~ W N

“Brattleboro’’.

o



354

PLEASS RERY TO:

JAMES M. JEFFORDS O e vt oerE
o et Lo e e
aon 2284118
COMMITTEE ON AGRICULTURE ‘.
o Congress of the Anited States o=,
LIVESTOCK, DAY AND POULTRY
s e . o o s
coustruanon, =20 a0 Aouse of Representatives ek
Washington, B.€. 20915 o
COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND . WML ML
LABOR ¢ 1 AN rms‘n‘
SUBCOMMITTEES: 07 0514732
PO OMPORTARTES August 7, 1984 0 #0 Box 337
A e o
POSTEECONDARY LOUCATION RUTLAMND, VIRMONT 08701
|On 17318
SELECT COMMITTEE ON AGING

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties
and the Administration of Justice

U.S. House of Representatives

washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Bob:

I want to thank you for scheduling consideration of H.R. 5777,
legislation I introduced that would authorize the Judicial
District of Vvermont to hold court in Bennington, Vermont, in
addition to those sites currently permitted. I believe this
legislation is worthwhile and broadly supported, and am happy
to respond to the questions outlined in your letter of June 28.

The need for this legislation is primarily local, and is
precipitated by U.S. District Court Judge James Holden's
decision to take senior status., For the past several years,
Judge Holden has been commuting from his home in Bennington,
Vermont to Rutland, Vermont to hold court. Upon assuming
senior status, Judge Holden would like to hold court in
Bennington rather than continuing to do so in Rutland.

Judge Holden's request is entirely reasonable. Bennington will
provide a very useful additional site for the state of Vermont,
as there currently is none in southwestern Vermont. The
commute for Judge Holden, or anyone appearing in federal court
from that area, will be greatly reduced. The current comnute,
to Rutland or Brattleboro, is a substantial distance under any
circumstances, but is especially so in the winter months.

Judge Holden has ably served the judiciary and the bar for many
years, With the caseload increasing in Vermont, and given his
considerable experience, we would be remiss if we did not take
this opportunity to continue to call upon his talents,

This legislation will very likely result in cost savings to the
federal government. Under any circumstances, chambers would
need .to be provided to either Judge Holdemr or his successor
Judge Billings. By authorizing federal court to sit in
Bennington, the federal government will obtain, at no cost, the
use of an additional courtroom. The Vermont Supreme Court and
the Court Administrator have agreed to provide the use of
either of the state's courtrooms in Brattleboro to Judge Holden

THIS STATIONERY PRINTED ON PAPER MADE WITH RECYCLED FIBERS
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Honorable Robert W. Kastenemeier
August 7, 1984
Page Two

at no cost. The federal government will also save on travel
reimbursement to Judge Holden,

Alternative means to serve the same purpose do not exist., As
indicated above, requiring Judge Holden to hold court in
Rutland would in all likelihood be more costly, and would be
much more cumbersome. The same would be true of holding court
in Brattleboro. I should note that 28 U.S.C. Sec, 128 also
provides for holding court in the town of Windsor. This would
be an even longer commute. Moreover, the facilities there are
entirely inadequate and were relinquished to the postal service
many years ago. The facility was later used by a state court
of limited jurisdiction, but its use by the State of Vermont
has since been terminated.

I am aware of no opposition to this reorganization plan, nor do
I believe that any will materialize. As you can see from the
enclosed documents, creating this additional site has
widespread and enthusiastic support, including that of the
Administrative Office of the United States Courts, the Judicial
council of the Second Circuit, the Vermont Bar Association, and
the U.S. Attorney. This proposal also has the unanimous
support of Vermont's Congressional delegation.

Again, I thank you and the members of the subcommittee for your
consideration of this legislation. Please let me know if I can
be of any further assistance,

M. Jeffords
cc: Hon. Carlos Moorhead
enclosures

JMJ :mp
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Hnited States Pistrict Court

- Bistrirt of Nermont

Chumbrrs o

5. Hobr '
Famrs §. Ho Rutland, Vt. 05701-0218

October 13, 1983

Honorable Wilfred Feinberg
Chief Judge

U.S. Court of Appeals

U.S. Courthouse, Room 2004
Foley Square

New York, New York 10007

Dear Chief Judge Feinberg: i . {

It is my understanding that an omnibus bill to amend Chapter 5
of Title 28, United States Code, concerning statutorily designated
places where the district court shall be held and court facilities
authorized; is presently awaiting action by the 98th Congress. 'The
provisions of 28 U.S.C. § 462(b) prescribe that the Director of the
Administrative Office of the United States Courts "... shall provide
accommodations, including chambers and courtrooms, only at places
where regular sessions of court are authorized by law to be held,

" but only if the judicial council of the aPpropriate circuit has
approved the accommodations as necessary.'

On January 29, 1984, I will become eligible for senior status
as provided in 28 U.S.C. § 371. ¥t is my intention thereafter to
discharge all judicial duties for which I may be designated and
assigned. 1t is my hope that such duties may be undertaken after
January next at my official station, which will then be at Bennington,
Vermont, where my permanent residence has always been located.

In the event the pending legislation should be expanded to
amend 28 U.S.C. § 126 to include Bennington as a location for holding
court in the district of Vermont, there would be no present need for
the Director of the Administrative Office to provide a courtroom.
In keeping with favorable federal and state judicial relations,
federal court facilities, when not in use by the federal courts, have
been made available to the state courts when needed. The chief
justice of Vermont has assured me that the state court facilities at .
Bennington will be available for federal judicial proceedings. It
is anticipated that when my successor is appointed, there will be
a compelling need for courtroom and chambers to accommodate the
requirements of both the active and senior federal judges.
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Honorable Wilfred Feinberg -2 - October 13, 1983

Before looking toward a legislative solution to the approaching
problem, it seems more orderly, and in keeping with the 1978
resolution of the Judicial Conference, to obtain preliminary consid-
eration by the council and the appropriate committee of the Judicial
Conference. 1t is for this purpose that I write at this time.

Respectfully,

%@, 3. Hoidee

James S. Holden
cc:

Honorable James L. Oakes
Honorable Sterry R. Waterman
Honorable Albert W. Coffrin °
Honorable Robert T. Stafford
Honorable Patrick J. Leahy
Honorable James M. Jeffords
Steven Flanders, Esquire
Circuit Executive

pc: Congressman Jeffords (att: Mr. Mark Powden)Jé/Z/BA
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P . ‘ o /4‘4‘//
/ Hnited States Bistrict Courd .

Bistrid of Bermmd

Cumbers of .
Yomes 5. Holem Rutland, Ve. 05701-0218
- November 3, 1983 .

Honorable George W. F. Cook
United States Attorney

P.0. Box 10

Rutland, Vermont 05701-0010

Joseph E. Frank, Esq.

President, Vermont Bar Association
Paul, Frank & Collins

P.0. Box 527

Burlington, Vermont 05402-0527 .

.Leonard F. Wing, Esq. . .
President-Elect, Vermont Bar Association

Ryan, Smith & Carblne, Ltd.

P.0. Box 310

Rutland, Vermont 05701-0310

Gentlemen:

The appointment of an active full-time district judge to fill
the vacancy created by my change from active to senior status may
generate the need for additional court facilities. There is a
possibility that Congress may include Bennington as an authorized
location for holding federal court.

With this eventuality in mind, on October 13, 1983, I submitted
a proposal to Chief Judge Feinberg, sceking approval of the Second
Circuit Judicial Council. 1In 1978 the Judicial -Conference of the
United States adopted the following resolution concerning congress-.
ional action on places for holding court:

’ In each district court and circuit council evalvation,
the views of affected U.S. Attorneys' offices, as representa-
tive of the views of the Department of Justice, shall be
considered in addition to caseload, judicial administration,
geographical, and community-convenience factors. Only when
a proposal has been approved both by the district courts
affected and by the appropriate circuit judicial council,

and only after both have filed a brief report with the Court
Administration Committee summarizing the rcasons for their
approval shall that Committee review the proposal and
recommend action to the Judicial Conference.



Honorable George W. F. Cook
Joseph E. Frank, Esq.
¢ Leonard F. Wing, Esq. November 3, 1983

It is now the policy of the Conference to solicit the views
of the bar association and the United States Attorney for the
district concerning the authorization for any new or additional
place for holding court. .

"In keeping with this policy, the Circuit Executive has requested
me to obtain your input on the proposal. So that your thoughts may
be expressed to the Judicial Conference, your communication should
‘be addressed to the Honorable Wilfred Feinberg, Chief Judge, U.S.
Court of Appeals, U.S. Courthouse Room 2004, Foley Square, New
. York, New York 10007. .

Your expressions about the proposal will be much appreciated.

Sincerely,

et

<f//’ ames S. Holden
encl.

(pc ltr dated 10/13/83 to Chief Judge Feinberg)

cc:

Steven Flanders, Esquire
Circuit Executive

Honorable Albert W. Coffrin
Chief Judge, District of Vt.

pe:  (7/2/84) Congressmm Jeffords - Att. Mr. Mark Pouden/ '
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UNITED STATES COURTS

OF THE
STEVEN PLANDERS = ° . U. 5. couRTMOUST
CINCUIT EXRCUTIVE NEW YORK, M. Y. 10007
(x18) 7910082 (FT8) ss2-0088 .

November 9, 19&3

Legislative Affairs Division
Administrative Office of the
United States Courts

-
by o

Mr. William James Weller P 1V 1 136s

Washington, D.C. 20544 ‘

Dear Bill: j

This is to inform you that the Judicial Council of the
Second Circuit has approved the request of Judge James
S. Holden, District ot Vermont, that Chapter 5 of
Title 28 be amended to add Bennington to the list of
places where court may be held in the District of
Vermont, Ae is amply lemonstrated in the attached
letter from Judge Holden, dated October 1l3th, this
wodification will improve service to the bar and the
public In Vermont at no cost to the government.
Indeed, it is probable that a substantial savings will
result, as the federal courts will obtain use at no
cost of a courtroom in this new location, and the
construction of chambers in quesclon would probably be
necessary in any case.

As you suggested when we spoke, I am hereby requesting
that you take the necessary steps to bring this matter
before the Committee on Court Administration and the
Executive Committee of the Judicial Conference of the.
United States, so that the approval of the Judicial
Conference (if granted) can be transmitted to Congress
early next yvear. 1 understand that House consideration
of other proposed modifications to Chapter 5 is
anticipated as early as February 1984, but not before
that.

1 am authorized to tell you that Judge Holden has

inquired of the views of the United States Attorney for
the District of Vermont, and of state and local bar
agsociations. The proposal has been energetically
chanmpioned by the bar ot Bennington County, and it has the
approval of the United States Attorriey and of the
president and president-elect of the Vermont Bar
Agssociation., We are unaware of any opposition from any
quarter.
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* . Willigm James Weller
Novenber 9, 1983
Page Two

Thank -you for your assistance in this matter, 1 am
sending coples of this letter, as noted below, to the
recipients of Judge Rolden's letter of October 13th,

Sincerely,

Y, e

Steven Flandqta
SFP:MF

cc: Chief Judge Feinberg
Judge Oakes
Judge Waterman
Judge Holden
Judge Cotfrin
Hon. Robert T. Stafford
Hon. Patrick J. Leahy
Hon., James M. Jeffords
Mr. Foley

Mr. Macklin V///
pe: Congressman Jeffords (Att. Mr. Mark Powden)V7/2/84
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U.S. Department of Justice

' \ b 4=
AR 12 4
=; - %3
"United Siaies Auorney
o ol . District of Vermonit
AR Post Office Box 10 802/775-1996
Rutland, Vermont 05701 . FTS/832-9231

November 9, 1983

Honorable Wilfred Feinberg
Chief Judge

United States Court of Appeals
U. S. Courthouse, Room 2004
Foley Square

New York, New York 10007

Dear Judge Feinberg:

Honorable James S. Holden, U.S. District Judge for Vermont,
has asked me to comment on his letter to you of October 13, 1983
concerning the proposed designation of Bennington, Vermont as a
cite for the undertaking of Judge Holden's judicial duties follow-
ing his designation as a senior status judge on January 29, 1984.

This is to advise you and the judicial council that this
office certainly endorses this proposal since it provides addi-
tional court resources in Vermont which are gquite convenient to
our U.S. Attorney's office in Rutland, Vermont. Driving time from
our Rutland office to Bennington is considerably shorter than the
other currently available federal court facilities outside of Rut-
land, that is, those facilities at Burlington, Brattleboro and
Montpelier, Vermont.

Additionally, it 'is certainly within the best interests of
the Department of Justice and the people of Vermont to continue
to receive the dedicated judicial services of Judge Holden whose
exemplary qualifications as a federal judge are indeed irreplace-
‘able. As Judge Holden points ocut in his letter to you, there are
wholly adequate state courtroom facilities available for federal
court use in Bennington, and hence the proposal of Judge Holden
only reguires that chambers facilities be addead.

Accordingly, as U.S. Attorney, I am pleased to support the
proposal of Judge Holden and will be glad to provide any addition-
al information upon receipt of a request.

Respegtfully, .
<
GEORE N. F. COOK-
United JStates Attorney
GWFC:bw

pc: Congressman Jeffords - Att: Mr. Mark Powden"(7/2/84)
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UNITED STATES COURT OF APPEALS
SECOND CIRCUIT '

CnamBgas oOF : -
STERRY R. WATERMAN Y
v. §. CIeCWIT Juoek
FLosRaL BUILOING
$v. JommssunY, VERuONwT 03819
¢ e —

November 14, 1983

Steven Flanders

Circuit Executive

United States Courts ’
United States .Courthouse
New York, New York 10007

Dear Steve:

I have the copy of your letter to Bill Weller
relative to Jim Holden's wish to add Bennington
to the list of places where court may be held in
the District of Vermont. I heartily approved of
Jim's request when he made it, and I am delighted
that you find it reasonable.

Jim has had a wonderful judicial experience

and will keep at it, I am sure, after ''retirement"
at Bennington. .

Sin ely,

a/

1

Stex/{ry R. 1-‘:Jlalerman
SRW: jd

cc: Hon. Wilfred Feinberg
Hon. James S. Holden

Mr. Foley /
} pc:  (7/2/84) Cmgressna?.‘ Jeffords - Att: Mr. Mark Powden
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November 18, 1983

Honorable Wilfred Feinberg
Chief Judge

U. S. Court of Appeals

U. S. Courthouse, Room 2004
Foley Square

New York, New York 10007
Dear Chief Judge Feinberg:

I am writing to you at the request of the Honorable James S. Holden,
Chief Judge, U. S§. District Court, District of Vermont, with respect
to his request that Bennington, Vermont, be designated as an
authorized location for the holding of federal court. I am writing
to you not only as President-Elect of the Vermont Bar Association,
but also as an active trial attorney.

I heartily endorse Judge Holden's request for an additional facility
because, as you well know, the case load in Vermont is increasing
annually and Judge Holden's change from active to senior status is
indeed a loss to the judiciary and the bar in the state of Vermont.
We hope he has many more years of active service, and if the designa-
tion of the additional facility in Bennington will enable him to
serve the State which he has served so long and well, it should be
done. : . .

The facilities which Jydge Holden has requested to be designated as
additional facilities is more than adequate for the purpose of not
only hearings, but of jury work in the event it is necessary.

May I apologize for being so tardy in replying to Judge Holden's
request? I have been out of my office for an extended period of
time involving a case in the Northern District of New York.

I trust the above will be of some assistance to you in your delibera-
tions.

Very truly yours)

Leonard F. Wing, Jr. pc: Congressrman Jeffords (7/7/84)

Att: Mr. Mark Powden
LFW:ams
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“Uermont 'Bar Association

- - P N A Y 7 XY
P. O. Bex 100
Afow:pelior, VT 05602

8022232020
800-848-3153
- — e L b
Fewird ). Trow o November 18, 1983
Tocassroe
Gesgr B, Riex, Jr.
Exerotios Divessor .
Charley ). Ocdassdi Honorable Wilfred Feinberg
— Chief Judge
B1ard of Menagres U. S. Court of Appeals
"-:;:’7:"':,‘:::. U. S. Courthouse, Room 2004
Josph . Pranh Foley Square
Dezsid K. Haad New York, NY 10007
Szl B Jobamn .
Joha G. Krimeuses
Pocwta A. Mansh Dear Chief Judge Feinberg: -
Acni B. Neble .
Geotgn B, Rxw, Jr. . . <
Eenard ). Tytes, 1ML The Vermont Bar Association, through its Board
i Bebigd of Manacers, has considered whether Congress should
Sigaorad A, Wrselaerki be asked to add Bennington as an authorized location

for holding federal court in Vermont.

The Board of Managers at its meeting today voted
unanimously to support the proposal. Such action will
facilitate continued service by Judge James S. Holden
when he assumes senior status next January. In
addition, the public will have the benefit of a
federal judge being available more of the time in
the extreme southern portion of Vermont, and the cost
of adding Bennington as an authorized location probably
will be less than the cost that would be involved in
having Judce Holden guartered in Rutland or Brattleboro.

Copies of this letter are being sent to the
Vermont Congressional Delegation with the expectation
that they will support the proposal wholeheartedly.

Sincerely yours,

seph’E. Frank

President :

JEF/ah

cc: Hon. Robert T. Stafford
Kon. Patrick J. Leahy
son. James M. Jeffoycs
Kon. Albert W. Coffrin .
S+even Flarncders, fscuire e

pc: Congressman JeffordsvfAtt: Mr. Mark Powden) 7/2/84
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SUPREME COURT OF VERMONT (802) 828376
FRANKLIN S. BILLINGS, JR., CHIEF JUSTICE 111 STATE STREET
MONTPELIER, VERMONT
05602

July 3, 1984

Hon. James Holden

Uniced States District Judge
P.0. 218

207 Federal Building
Rutland, VT 05701

Dear Judge Holden:

This is to advise you that the Supreme Court and the Court
Administrator hereby give you permission to use either the Districe
Court or the Superior Court in Bennington in hearing cases that
may come before you as a Senior District Judge. Obviously, you
will have to coordinate the schedules with the various clerks
involved since if the court is being used on State affairs, 1
believe, in this case, the Federal Government will have to
defer thereto. However, when there are vacancies we will be
most pleased to have you make use of the facilitieg without
cost.

Kind personal regards.
.. Sincerely yours, -~

Franklin 8. Billings J
Chief Justice
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March 28, 1983

Honorable Robert W. Kastenmeier

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties,
and the Administration of Justice

2137 Rayburn House Office Building

washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Mr. Chairman:

In accordance with our conversation in your office in
January, I am enclosing as a matter for your information mate-
rial which has been sent to me regarding the proposed reloca-
tion of the Swainsboro Division of the U.S. District Court in
Georgia.

As we discussed, I appreciate your courtesy in advising me
and working with me to fully and fairly deal with this matter
in the event that the relocation proposal is submitted to your
subcommittee by the Administrative Office of the Courts during
this Congress.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

Lindsay Thomas
Member of Congress

Enclosure
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PROPOSAL FOR THE MAINTENANCE OF
. THE SWAINSBORO DIVISICN

Since the early 1940s, there has existed, by act of Congress,
the Swainsbaro Division of the United States District Court for the Southern
District of Geargia. For approximately twenty years, Emanuel County furnished,
without charge to the U. S. Government, office space for use by the deputy
clerk in the Emanuel. County Courthouse and use of the courtroom itself for
hearings a.nd trials. In- the mid-1960s, a new post office building was con-
structed in Swainsboro and the.existing post office was converted and renovated
far use as a Federal District Courthouse. In late 1979, members of the
Statesboro Bar initiated a proposal to have the ‘Swainsboro Division closed and
a new division opened in Statesboro even though there is no'building available
for use by the Federal District Court other than the Bulloch County Courthouse.

The existing Federal Court facility in &»amsboro is more than
adequate for the number and types of casés normally tried in a rural divis::tm
of a district court. The courtoam itself is furnished quite nicely and is
certainly of adequate size considering the modemn movement toward smller and
more energy-efficient and audio-efficient courtroams. '

In the Courthouse building, there are fifteen separate offices
for the use of Court officials, attarneys, witnesses and jurors, and the
building itself is approximately 5;000 square feet. There is also a holding
cell area m the basenent capable of housing at least three prisa\érs during
a Court proceeding. Additionally, immediately adjacent to the building and
surrounding the building there is paved and lighted parking for over 200

vehicles.
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Until recently, the library in the building itself contained
both the United States and Gecn;gia Codes Annotated. Although those volumes
are no longer present in the Courthouse building, the Emanuel County law
Library is located.m the secand floar of the Emanuel County Courthouse,
less than 100 yards away. That library contains a conplete federal library,
except far Federal Supplement, and both the Emanuel County and the Middle
Judicial Circuit Bar Associations are currently exploring the possibility of
purchasing that set and any other research materials necessary for efficient
use of the District Court facility. Also, the resources of Emanual County
Junior College can be utilized for the creation of a joint library facility,
should that be necessary, and there is a camplete federal library, containing
both Federal Supplement and Federal Rules Decisians, in the Louisville County
Library thirty miles away. Emanuel County also makes available, without
charge, the duplicating facilities in the Superior Court Clerk's Office.

In Swainsbaro itself, there are more than adequate restaurant
facilities, including national chains such as Western Sizzlin', McDonald's,
Hardee's and Huddle House, There is also within walking distance fram the
Courthouse an extremely nice restaurant (G. C.'s) with a private room for use
by jurors during trials. )

Admittedly, motel facilities in Swainsboro create samewhat of a.
problem. However, in the last year private individuals, under the auspices
of the Charber of Cammerce, contributed approximately $8,000.00 in denations
for a motel feasibility survey by an accounting firm that specializes in this
type of activity. That survey has been delivered to at least two investment
groups and, in the opinion of the Chamber of Camrerce, Swainsboro will have a
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new motel facility by the fourth guarter of 1983 or the first quarter of
1984 at the very latest. ‘

There is no court building in Statesboro for use of the Federal
District Court except the existing Bulloch €cunty Courthouse. Those court-
room facilities are already used by two Superior Court Judges, the State
Court of Bulloch County and, when necessary, the Prabate Court of Bulloch
Comty. Unlike.Swainsbaro, cne of the Superior Court Judges for Bulloch Comty
has a fulltime office located in .the Courthouse and, therefore, there would
be no office space readily available far use by the District Judge, even if
the Courtroam facilities themselves were available.

The District Courthouse in Swainsboro is currently used by the
Federal Magistrate; the Bankruptcy Court, and the United States District
Court. Should the Division headquarters. be transferred to Statesboro, the
Bulloch County Courthouse facilitieé waild have to be used by those same
officers. Since the County Courﬂque's primary function is to serve the
State and Superior Courts, the District Court, the Magistrate and the Bankruptcy
Court would have to schedule their proceedings so as not to conflict with the
Superior and State Court proceedings. Not only wauld that do sericus harm to
the cancept of judicial ecanomy and expeditiocus resolution of litigation, but
it is sinply inconceivable that this arrangement could exist for any extended
period of time. It should be apparent to. anyone aware of the nature of court
proceedings that within a very shart span of time, it would be necessary to
expend tax monies to canstruct a federal facility in Statesbaro, which is an
abvious waste of resources considering the existence of a federally-owned and

maintained facility in Swainsboro thirty-seven miles away.
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m&rmestat:esbgmpnpoal,aa:eptfortrecitimand
attn'meyz;af Bulloch Caunty, all other residents of the existing Swainsbaro
Division would have to travel significantly further distances to be involved
in Pederal Court. Should they be included in the proposed Statesboro
division, or transferred to the Dublin Division, most of these pecple will
befmcedtotravelatleasttwiceasfa:toattend?edezalc@asthey
are now required to do with the Court located in Swainsboro. It will be
more convenient for those. living in ane county (B\xlloch)ardaeverelym
inconvenient and expensive faor all others affected by this proposal. That
" is the primary reason the.individual attorneys and the organized Bar’
Associations of all the camties in the existing Swainsbaro Division have .
virtually unanimously cpposed the Statesboro proposal, perticularly when they
were made aware that the creation .of a Statesbaro division would result in
vtheclosingofthe&aind:oronivisim;&factmtrevealedtoéminlBE
\dmcertainmsolutimsappravhgﬂmémeatia;.ofasmtesbozodivisimm
cbtained fram some of the Bar Associations. After being apprised of this
information, each of these Bar Associations either formlly or informally
mwmmremmumsamwmmcmﬁnmr
"tion to keep the Divisins as.they now exist.

A5 the Swainshoro Division is presently canstituted, the longest . -
distance which any resident of that Division must travel is the thirty-seven
miles fram Statesboro to Swainsharo. Experience also shows that the vast
majarity of attarneys practicing in the Swainshoro Division camre fram the
oﬁmtiesinﬂatbivisimor.ﬁzunﬂ:ehugusfaazea. Augusta is, of course,

significantly closer to Swainsbaro than to Statesbaro.
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If the Division were changed as outlined in the Statesboro
proposal, virtually all residents of the proposed division, excluding
Bulloch County, would travel further distances to Federal Court in Statesboro
'uxanu:eyaremwzequiredtotraveltoattaﬂcantinsmm. Resi-
dents of Jeffem County and Emanuel County would apparently be moved to
the Dublin Division and Dublin is thirty-five miles from Swainsboro and
sixty miles from Iouisville. Residents of Toanbs County would be moving to
‘the Statesboro division and-would travel spproximately twice as far as is
now necessary. Highway ava.ﬂab:.hty is certainly no problem in the existing
Division since Swainsboro is the only place in-the United States. where the
two transcontinental highways, Higlways 1 and.80, cross and Interstate 16
travarsés&mnu&lwmtya;ﬂmmsectswiﬂllﬁgmaylamrmdmtelyﬁfwm
miles south of Swainsboro and Highway 56 appreximately fifteen miles west of *
Swainsbarc. Swainsbaro is also served by Greyhound Buslines; has its own
airport with an OMNI locatimarﬂisrmtinelxusedbycmporate Jets. It-’
isamrmdnately.sevmtymilesfzmtheAngustzaixpartmﬂeightymﬂesﬁm
the Savarmah airport, both of which are fully served by airlines such as Delta

Ithasbeenarguedthatthe_caseloadfigtqurﬁn&ajnshazo
Divisiminrecentyaarsdidnotjustifyttemjnw\anceofﬂ\atmvisim.A_
ItisalsoarguedinﬂwStahesbozo;moposalt}attransferaftDivisimhead;
quarters to Statesboro would result in an increased caseload. However, a
review of the caseload figures in the Statesbaro proposal shows clearly that
this would be accamplished simply by moving Tattnall from the Savannah Division
toﬂmepmposeastamsburodivisim. This would vastly increase the caseload
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figures sinplybecauseotthemmberofprismerhabeaseoxpxspetitimg
ariginating from Reidsville State Prisn. Quite cbvicusly, the same results
could be accamplished by sinply adding Tattnall County to the existing
Swainsboro Division and Swainsboro is only farty miles away fram Reidsville.
njsalsomemdarstanamgofmemmersofuémamemmcmé
that the Reidsville habeas corpus petitions are currently being handled by
the Pederal District Judge already assigned to the Swainsbaro Divisimn, even
though the cases are formally filed in the Savamnah Division. Therefare,
moving Tattnall County from the Savannah Division to the Swainsboro Division
would simply fonralizeﬂ:epmoesstha.tisalreadyinecistmce.

There is also contained within the Statesboro proposal a population
argqument that appears to propose that federal filings are in some manner re-
lated to the population of the conties in the District. There is sinply no
dizectm‘irdirect(mpiricalmlatimstﬁpbebdemﬂwmhtimofaregjﬁl
and the munber of cases which are filed in Federal Court. The very nature
of limited federal jurisdiction argues against such a conclusion. In point
of fact, the least populous county in the Swainsboro Division is Jefferson
Camtymldyetﬂle‘recotdsmﬂd,inallpnbabﬂity,mfla:tahrgarmmr
of federal filings arising out of Jeffersan County than.any other area of
the District.

The same fallacy exists in the argument that juror miles would
be saved because the more populous counties are subject to have more juraors
@rawn for any given case. Certainly there is a relationship between the number
of jurars eligible for service and the population of a given comty, but the
random selection of jurors for service an a particular panel should negate any
relationship between jurors who actually must travel to appear in court and
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the population of any specific county. It is not at all unusual in any
" given case in the Swainsbaro Divisicn to have certain camties overly
represented and certain counties with little or no represaitaf-_im regard-
1esofthepqmlatjmcfmypart1mlarcamtymﬂiemv1sm The propo~
sitimthat]urormlescanbesavedbytlusprcposdchangeissmplymt
provable and, in fact, is disproven by the realities of experience.
Finally, if it is suggested, however unrealistically, that
monies can be saved by closing the Swainsharo Division and requiring the
éedemlmrttouseﬂ;éacistingsmpeCaztfacnit;esinsmtesbmo,me
" same 15 eually true for Swainsboro.. Bramel Cownty has a Courthouse faci-
lity at least as adequate ag that in Bulloch Comty and the comty officials
arﬂt}EJudgesofﬂeMlddleJudmthmtmﬂutesratemmtofmm
County will cocperate just as fully as that promised by the same officials
in Bulloch County. In actuality, the Superior Courtroom of Emanuel County
is used less than that in Bulloch County since there is not a sitting judge
withapemmtofﬁceins.ainsboro.mﬂﬂxesumcantafmwnty
" has its regular sessions at night. The proponents of the Swainsbaro Division
consider a sharing between the Federal and State Court officials to be in-
herently unworkable for any period of time, but, quite clearly, if it wa'
beasuéc\ess, itsﬂndsmreofachamecfbelngasmcessinhramﬂﬁant}
than in Bulloch County. ‘ ‘
mmmm,mmmmmmmdmm
affected by this proposed change, ﬂrepztpamtsofﬂ\es.ainsbatovivuim
assertﬂntthefactssinplyd:mtsug:ortmmllystxuxglymiﬁgnﬁ
againstﬂ:eclosmgafa fm-tydyearoldnivisimsinplytomhaam
divisimﬂﬁrty—sevmmesauy
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USS. Department of Justice /(-/UL

United States Attorney
Southern District of Georgia

Post Office Box 2017

Augusta, Ga. 30903
May 25, 1984

Honorable Robert Kastenmeier
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C.

Re: U.S. Pederal Courthouse
Swainsboro, Georgia

Dear Congressman Kastenmeier:

I have been notified by Mr. Gerald Edenfield, Attorney
at Law, Statesboro, Georgia, that a bill is pending in Congress to
move the U.S. Pederal Courthouse from Swainsboro, Georgia to
Statesboro, Georgia. He reguested that I express my views to
you.

I can tell you that there is simply no comparison in the
Swainsboro location as opposed to Statesboro. In Swainsboro, the
courthouse is not adeguate from any standpoint. Motel or hotel
accomodations in Statesboro are very good whereas in Swainsboro, I
think there is only one small motel, Consequently, just about all
parties involved in federal litigation have to stay in Statesboro
or elsewhere.

Conseguently, the U.S. Attorney's office would be very
much in favor of a move from Swainsboro to Statesboro of the U.S.
Pederal Courthouse.

Sincerely,

A B2

Hinton R. Pierce
United States Attorney

HRP:jmc

cc: Mr. Gerald Edenfield
Hon. Anthony A. Alaimo
Hon. B. Avant Rdenfield
Hon. Dudley H. Bowen, Jr.
C. Marshall cCain

P.S. I would like to make it clear that I am not speaking on behalf
of the Administration or the Department of Justice. This is
simply the view of the U.S. Attorney's Office in this district.
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LINDSAY THOMAS uﬂ;o:m
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S Congress of the United States o
- EE
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SHERES Washington, B.C. 2055 o1
July 6, 1984 prosiin

Honorable Robert .1. Rastermeier
2232 Rayburn House Office

Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Bab:

This letter is in further reference to the reports your staff is
presently studving concerning a recommendation by the Administrative
Office of the Courts to close the Swainsboro Division of the U. S.
District Court for the Southern District of Georgia and create a new
division in Statesboro.

Recently, it was brought to my attention that on Page 3 of
Swainsboro's report reference was made to my opposition to this
proposal. I am enclosing a copy of this page for convenient
reference. This statement is misleading as I have advised you that I
am and will contimue to remain neutral on this issue and will abide by
your Cammittee's recompendation.. I did wish to make this point clear
as this report is reviewed.

Thank you for your assistance. Please let me know if T might
provide you with further information.

- Sincerely.

Member of Congress

Enclosure
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The Honorable Lindsay Thomas
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Lindsay:

This letter is in response to your request that the
Subcommittee on Courts, Civil Liberties, and the Administra-
tion of Justice review the materials relating to the creation
of a Statesboro Divisfon of the Southern District of Georgia.

First, I want to thank you for your cooperation and
for the excellent information you supplied to the Subcommittee.
The materials you submitted were extremely thorough and
enabled us to make a very finformed decision. I also want

to commend you for the neutrality you have displayed throughout
this evaluation.

Having reviewed all fhe materials, we have decided to
accept the Judicial Conference's recommendation that a
Statesboro division be created. A section of the omnibus

bill relating to district court reorganization reflects
this decision.

Again, thank you for your assistance and cooperation fn
this matter.

Sincerely,

ROBERT W. KASTENMEIER

Chairman

Subcommittee on Courts,
Civil Liberties and the
Administration of Justice

RWK:mhs
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@ Proposal
for a Statesboro Division
of the TFederal District Court,
Southern District of Georgia



379

INTRODUCTION

Statesboro is the logical choice for the Federal
District Court in Southeast Georgia. As the following
materials demonstrate, the reasons for this conclusion are
numerous. Statesboro is the most sensible location in terms
of efficient administration of the federal court system in
this part of the state. In addition, Statesboro 1is the
geographical, population, and commercial center for this
region and is best able to supply the support services
necessary for effective court administration.

Perhaps the most compelling reason for locating a
division of the Southern District in Statesboro is
illustrated by the tables included as Exhibits "A" through
"D". These tables demonstrate that the proposed realignment
of the division will equalize the case load distribution
among the judges in the Southern District. Under the new
arrangement, the 3judge handling the Augusta, Dublin and
Statesboro divisions will have approximately the same case
load as Judge Edenfield in Savannah. Currently, the
Savannah division alone handles approximately three hundred
more cases each year than the combined caseloads of the
Augusta, Dublin, and Swainsboro divisions. Egqualization of
.division caseloads will increase court efficiency and

expedite case disposal.
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Statesboro's central geographic 1location also
figures prominently in increased court efficiency. Reduced
travel time for prospective jurors will increase court
competency and may possible improve Jjury quality. In
addition to being centrally located, Bulloch County is the
most popglous of the counties currently comprising the
Swainsboro division. Thus, a further savings in juror
travel time and mileage expenses can be realized. See
Exhibit "C", infra.

Statesboro already hosts a wide variety of federal
agencies, a fact more fully covered by Exhibit "E". Many of
these agencies currently provide services for a multi-county
area, with Statesboro as the base.

Statesboro is well able to provide the support
services necessary for +the court personnel, lawyers,
witnesses, and jurors present each session of court. 1Its
many motels and restaurants are detailed in Exhibit "F" and
offer over 400 rooms and 50 eating places to choose from.

Statesboro is conveniently close to major highways
leading to the rest of the area, including Interstate 16,
U. S. Highways 25/301 and 80, and State Highways 67, 46 and
24, The Statesboro airport provides full charter plane
service and the Savannah airport, offering Delta, Eastern
and National air service, is only 50 miles away. Statesboro
is also served by Greyhound and Continental Trailways bus

systems.
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Statesboro is the regional commercial center for
the area, attracting customers, employees, and other persons
from the surrounding counties. Major retailers such as
J. C. Penney, K-Mart and Roses are here, as well as major
manufacturing concerns such as Brooks Instruments,
Cooper-Wiss, and .Royden Wear. Many companies have also
chosen Statesboro as a regional base, as is more fully shown
by Exhibit "G®". Bulloch County's newly-enlarged hospital
provides services to nearby counties, as does the recently
completed Regional Library. See Exhibit "H", infra.

The importance of Georgia Southern College and its
effect on the community cannot be ignored. One of the few
institutions in the University System which continues to
grow, Georgia Southern offers many facilities, programs, and
services which greatly enhance the area and encourage new
growth. A new Continuing Education building offers a
spacious auditorium and other facilities for conferences or
other programs,

As the enclosed pictures vividly illustrate,
Bulloch County possesses a fine, modern courtroom facility,
conveniently located and convenient to use. The superior
court and state court judges have all pledged their support
and cooperation in making the courtroom available for use by
the federal court system.

In addition to the suéerior courtroom, other
facilities are available for trial use, should the occasion

arise., A picture of the grand jury room has been included

46-215 0 - 85 - 13
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in this presentation. This room is available for use as a
second courtroom, should there ever be a conflict between
the federal and superior court schedules.

There is an additional courtroom located at the
Statesboro Police Department, which handles Statesboro's
Recorder's Court proceedings. This courtroom has also been
used for worker's compensation, social security, and othexr
administrative proceedings. It is available for use as an
additional courtroom as needed, and the recorder's court
judge has pledged his cooperation in making this facility
available.

In addition, this facility is ideally suited for
handling federal prison cases. A maximum security jail
facility meeting federal standards is adjacent' to the
courtroom and can house up to 14 prisoners at one time.
This courtréom cﬁmbines spacious facilities with maximum
security to a degree not found at the typicai courthouse.
Photographs of both the courtroom and the jail facilities
are included in this presentation.

Statesboro also offers a law library of unusual
depth for a town of its size. The local law library has
been merged with the 1law 1library at Georgia Southern
College. The numerous volumes available at the library are
listed in Exhibit "I", infra. The law 1library also
subscribes to Westlaw, computerized legal reséarch, making
other current legal research available at the touch of a

button.
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The totality of the evidence 1leads to the
conclusion that Statesboro and Bulloch County is the best
possible site for a new federal court. This contention is

borne out by the materials that follow for consideration.
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AVERAGE CASE FOR 1979 - 1982

4.5 Years

DIVISON CRIMINAL . CIVIL TOTAL
AUGUSTA 23 280 303
DUBLIN 5 77 82
SWAINSBORO 4 77 8l

SAVANNAH 43 492 535

PROJECTED CASE LOAD/YEAR

AUGUSTA 23 280 303

DUBLIN* 7 109 116
STATESBORO* * 5 200 205
SAVANNAH®* * 37 © 308 345
* 42% population increase.

*k 17% population increase over Swainsboro Division
plus addition of Habeas Corpus petitions and Civil
Rights actions.

*x%x ]19¢ population decrease.

NOTE:- Under the projected case load distribution after
the creation of the Statesboro Division, the activity
of the two rural divisions (Dublin and Statesboro)
would be increased more than 100% over the current
activity of the Dublin and Swainsboro Divisions.

In addition the case load would be much more evenly ’

distributed between the four divisions affected under
the proposed realignment.

EXHIBIT "AT"
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JURORS - SWAINSBORO DIVISION

(1975 - 1979)

4.5 Years
TOTAL AVG/YR
335 74
JURORS - SWAINSBORO DIVISION

(1979 - 1982)

3.5 Years

TOTAL AVG/YR

80 23

JURORS - DUBLIN DIVISION

(1975 - 1979)

4.5 Years

TOTAL AVG/YR

253 : 56

JURORS _~ DUBLIN DIVISION
(1979 - 1982)

3.5 Years

TOTAL - AVG/YR

112 32

EXHIBIT "B"
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SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF GEORGIA

POPULATION BY PROPOSED DIVISIONS

(1980 Census)

STATESBORO
BULLOCH 35,785
CANDLER 7,518
EFFINGHAM 18,327
EVANS 8,428
JENKINS 8,841
SCREVEN 14,043
TATTNALL 18,134
TOOMBS 22,592
133,668
DUBLIN
DODGE 16,955
JOHNSON 8,660
LAURENS 36,990
MONTGOMERY . 7,011
TELFAIR 11,445
TREUTLEN ' 6,087
WHEELER 5,115
EMANUEL 20,795
JEFFERSON 18,403
131,461
CHATHAM
CHATHAM 202,226
BRYAN 10,175
LIBERTY 37,583
249,984

EXHIBIT "C"
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SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF GEORGIA

POPULATION OF DIVISIONS BY COUNTIES
(1980 Census)

AUGUSTA
BURKE , 19,349
COLUMBIA 40,118
GLASCOCK 2,382
LINCOLN 6,716
MCDUFFIE 18,546
RICHOMND 181,629
TALIAFERRO 2,032
WARREN 6,583
WILKES 10,951
288,306
DUBLIN
DODGE 16,955
JOHNSON 8,660
LAURENS 36,990
MONTGOMERY 7,011
TELFAIR 11,445
TREUTLEN 6,987
WHEELER 5,115
92,263
SWAINSBORO
BULLOCH : 35,785
CANDLER 7,518
EMANUEL 20,795
JEFFERSON 18,403
JENKINS 8,841
TOOMBS 22,592
113,934
SAVANNAH
BRYAN - 10,175
CHATHAM 202,226
EFFINGHAM 18,327
EVANS . 8,428
LIBERTY 37,583
SCREVEN 14,043
" TATTNALL . 18,134
308,916

EXHIBIT "D"
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FEDERAL AGENCIES LOCATED IN STATESBORO

U. S. Government, Dept.
of Agriculture
Agriculture Stabilization
and Conservation County
Committee
Federal Building

Farmers Home Administration
Federal Building

Soil Conservation Service
Area Office
Federal Building

Dept. of the Air Force
Det. 3-1st Combat Eval. Gp.
Highway 301 North

Altamaha Area Community Action
Authority, Inc.
Headstart Center
Highway 80 West

Army Recruiting Station
110 Savannah Avenue

Federal Bureau of Investigation
Federal Building

General Services Administration
Federal Building

EXHIBIT “B"

Health Education & Welfare
Dept. of Social Security
Administratioh
21 N. Zetterower Avenue

Marine Corps Recruiting Station
110 Savannah Avenue

National Guard Armory
Highway 301 North

Navy Recruiting Station
110 Savannah Avenue--; - o

Organizational Maintenance

Shop No. 7
Natiopal Guard
Highway 301 North

Ga.

Post Office
Federal Building

Small Business Administration
Northgate Office Center

USAF Recruiting Office
110 Savannah Avenue
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LODGING AND FOOD SERVICES IN STATESBORO

MOTELS (No. of Rooms)

Aldred's Trellis Garden Inn (60)

Bryant's Master Host Inn (44)

Budget Inn (28)
Crossroads Motel (34)

Holiday Inn (130)

RESTAURANTS
Archibald's

Biltmore Restaurant
Boyd's Pit Barbecue
Candy Hilliard's
Captain D's

Charlie's Restaurant
Dairy Queen of Statesboro
The Deli

Dingus Maghee's
Domino's Pizza

Dutch Treat

Ella's Diner
Franklin's Restaurant
Hardee's

Holiday Inn Restaurant

House of Sirloin

EXHIBIT "P*

Parkwood Motel (25)
Quality Inn (42)
Stiles Motel (30)

Wildes Motel (21)

Kentucky Fried Chicken
Maryland Fried Chicken
McDonald's

Pardners III

Pek{ng Restaurant
Pizza Rut

Pizza Inn

R. J.'s Steakery
Shoney's

Snooky's

Sub Station II

Vandy's Barbecue
Webb's Nic Nac Griil
Wendy's

Western Sizzlin
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COMPANIES WITH REGIONAL OR DISTRICT

OFFICES IN STATESBORO

International Harvest

Ralston Purina Company

Southeastern Chemical Corporation

Kelley Manufacturing Company

U.S.S. Agri-Chemical Company

Hannah Supply Company

John Deere Tractor Company

Poultry House

International Business Machines

Omark Industries

John Hancock Mutual Life Insurance Company
Farm Mortgage Division

Cooper-Wiss

AITT Grinnell Corporatioh

T. J. Morris Company

A. M. Braswell, Jr. Food Company
Robbins Packing Company

Brooks Instrument Division
Emerson Electric Company

Timesaver, Inc.
Farmer Automatic

-American Safety Products

EXHIBIT "G"



393

STATESBORO-REGIONAL MEDICAL CENTER

ORIGIN OF INPATIENT ADMISSIONS AT
BULLOCH MEMORIAL HOSPITAL

BULLOCH 4,337
SCREVEN 652
BRYAN 242
EMANUEL 403
JENKINS 103
CANDLER 262
TATTNALL 246
EVANS . 195
TOOMBS ' 79
EFFINGHAM . 149
Other Counties 372
Other States 25

TOTAL 7,092

This information is based on discharges rather
than admissions. It does include newborns.

Reporting period: October 1, 1980 through
September 30, 1981.

EXHIBIT *"H"
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LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL

H

BULLOCH COUNTY LAW LIBRARY ' GEORGIA SOUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY

Georgia Collection

Ga. Code Ann. (Harrison) Ga. Code Ann. (Harrison)
Georgia Laws 1933-1981 Georgia Laws 1935-1981

Georgia Reports* Southeastern Reports .

Vol. 1-247 (Ga., S.C., N.C., Va. & W. Va.)

lst Series~Vol. 1-200
2nd Series-Vol. 1-289

Georgia Appeal Reports*

Vol. 1-156 R
West's Georgia Digest West's Southeastern Digest
vol. 1-23 lst Series-Vol. 1-35
2nd Series-Vol. 1-53
Shepard's Georgia Citations* Shepard's S.E. Reporter Citations*
No Encyclopedia of Georgia Law
vol. 1-30
No Brown's Georgia Pleading &
Practice Forms-Vol. 1-10
No Rules & Regulations of State
of Georgia - B Vols.
Opinions of Attorney General - Opinions of Attorney General
thru 1974 1954-1980
Geordia Senate Journal No
1962-1980
Georgia House Journal No
11962-1980

EXHIBIT "I"
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LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL

BULLOCH COUNTY LAW LIBRARY

No
United States Code Annotated

No
No

No

U. S. Supreme Court Reporter
(Law. Ed.)*

1st Series-Vol. 1-100

2nd Series-Vol. 1-69

Federal Reporter*
1st Series-Vol. 1-300
2nd Series-Vol. 1-675

No

Shepard's U. S. Citations*
‘Shepard's Federal Citationst*

U. S. Supreme Court Digest
(Law. Ed.)
vol. 1-20

GEORGIA SOQUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY

Federal Collection

United States Code*

United States Code Annotated

United States Statutes at Large
vVol. 1-84

U. S. Code Congressional &
Administrative News, 1974-1981

Code of Federal Regulations*
United States Reports*

Vol. 1-443

Federal Reporter*
1st Series-Vol. 1-300
2nd Series-Vol. 1-671

Federal Supplement*
Vol. 164-181 only

Shepards U. §. Citations*

Shepard's Federal Citations*

wWest's Federal Practice Digest
vol. 1-92

" Modern Federal Practice Diges

vol. 1-58 .
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Page Three
LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL
BULLOCH COUNTY LAW LIBRARY GEORGIA SQUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY
Federal Collection
(Continued)

American Law Reports American Law Reports
1st Series-No 1lst Series-Vol. 1-175
2nd Series-No 2nd Series-Vol. 1-100
3rd Series-Vol. 1-100 3rd Series-Vol. 1-100
4th Series-vVol. 1-16 4th Series-Vol. 1-15
Federal-vVol. 1-59 . Federal-No
BNA - U. S. Law Week BNA - U. S. Law Week

No CCH Labor Law Reporter

No BNA - Labor Policy & Practices

No CCH Employment Practices

No Bromberg, Securities Law

No P-H Securities Regulations

Tax Collection

No P-H Federal Taxes - 1982

No P-H Estate & Gift Taxes

No P-H State & Local Taxes-Georgia

No U. S. Board of Tax Appeals

Reports*
vol. 1-47
No . Tax Court Reports*

Vol. 1-9.& 35-76
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Page Four

LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL

No

No

No

No

No

No

Tax Collection

{Continued)

Other

GEORGIA SOUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY

P-H Tax Court Reported Decisions*
Vol. 49-79

P-H Tax Court Memo Decisions*
1968-1982 - vol. 37-50

American Federal Tax Reports
{AFTR) *
2nd Series-Vol. 1-48

P-H Estate Planning
6 Vols.

Institute on Estate Planning
16 Vols.

Code of Laws of South Carolina
(Annotated)

South Carolina Regulations
South Carolina Court Rules

Northeastern Reporter
1st Series - Vol. 1-200

Decennial Digest (West)
3rd Series-vol. 1-28
4th Series-vVol. 1-33
5th Series-Vol. 1-52
6th Series-vol. 1-36
7th Series-vVol. 26-38
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Page Five

LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL-

SsULLOCH COUNTY LAW LIBRARY GEORGIA SOUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY
Other
{Continued)
No General Digest - 4th Series

Vvol. 1-40, 1967-1976

lest's Words & Phrases No
Vol. 1-46
sogert - Trusts & Trustees No
19 Vols.
Fletcher Composition Forms ’ No
.nnotated
2 Vols.
.nderson - Uniform Commercial Code Anderson -Uniform Commercial Code
9 Vols. 9 Vols.
corpus Juris Secundum Corpus Juris Secundum
vol. 1-101A Vol. 1-101Aa
O'Neal on Close Corporations E No
Vols.
Nanks & Banking No
‘ols. 1-9
'rgel on Valuation Under No
£minent Domain
2 Vols.
Collier on Bankruptcy¥* No
'ol. 1-7
~letcher Cyclopedia Corporations No

‘ol. 1-20 :
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Page Six

LEGAL RESEARCH MATERIAL

BULLOCH COUNTY LAW LIBRARY

No

No

Martindale-Hubbel Law Directory
1981

Law Reviews

No

Other
{Continued)

GEORGIA SOUTHERN COLLEGE LIBRARY

Restatement -

Conflict of Laws - 2nd 3 Vols.
Property 5 Vols.
Property 2nd 2 Vols.
Trusts 2nd 3 Vols.
Torts 2nd 11 Vols.
Agency 2nd 3 Vols.

Black's Law Dictionary

Ballantine's Law Dictionary

Martindale~Hubbel Law Directory
1980

UGA Law Review - complete

Mercer Law Review - complete

Emory Law Review - complete

Vanderbilt Law Review - complete

Harvard Law Review - complete

Yale Law Review - complete

Columbia Law Review - 1971-

Georgetown Law Review - 1949-

George Washington Law Review
1969~

*COMPARABLE MATERIAL IS CONTAINED IN LEXIS DATA BASE.
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RESOLUTION

GEORGIA, BULLOCH COUNTY.
We, the undersigned, being practicing attorneys in
the Ogeechee Bar Association, and it being understood that the
Ogeechee Bar Association is an organized bar association com-
prised of attorneys practicing in the Ogeechee Circuit, and
WHEREAS, a part of our practice involves participation
in the federal courts; and
WHEREAS, we desire to go on record requesting that a
division of the United States Federal District Court for the
Southern District of Georgia be located in Statesboro, Georgia.
NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Ogeechee Bar
Association, by a vote of its members at ité meeting on February
11, 1983, does hereby desire and request that the division of
the United States Federal Court for the Southern District of Georgia
presently located in Swainsboro, Georgia, be moved and located in
Statesboro, Georgia.

-

This the Z[ day of February, 3983.

s/ RO

President \

M %\((\@;

Secretary
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Countics
Bulloch
(o B

-jlf’ </,a7u/(r} ./Z/r&/n E]Tn"ﬁ::m

- Judge of the Superior Courts Screven

Ogeecbee Judicial Circuit
Mailing Address Room 207. Bulloch County Courthouse Telephone
P. O.Box 803 Stetesboro, Georgin 30458 912) 704-6095

January 26, 1983

The Honorable Anthony A. Alaimo
Chief Judge, U. S. District Court
P. O. Box 944

Brunswick, Georgia 31420

Dear Judge Alaimo:

As Judges of the Bulloch Superior Court, we would like to
offer our unqualified endorsement of the proposal to establish
the Federal District Court for this area in Statesboro.

Statesboro is a conveniently located, thriving community,
well able to accomodate the needs of federal district court.

In addition, Bulloch County offers an attractive, modern
courtroom, readily capable of serving as the federal district
courtroom. Both of us pledge to fully cooperate with you and the
other federal judges so as to make the courtroom available for
your use should the proposal be accepted.

We think you will find that the Bulloch County courtroom
will be convenient to use and readily accessible for use as a
federal district courtroom and offer our support to the proposal.

Yours very truly,

! .
‘(,'LI) f/i'{/ ({200 S

W. Colbert Hawkins, Senior Judge

s . —
S i
Faye Sdnders Martin

FSM/1lc
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The Honorable Anthony A. Alaimo
Chief Judge, U. S. District Court
P, O. Box 944

Brunswick, Georgia 31420

" Dear Judge Alaimo:

As Judge of the State Court of Bulloch County, I am writing
to inform you of my complete support of the proposal to establish
the Federal District Court for Eastern Georgia in Statesboro.

Bulloch County State Court is generally held in the Bulloch
County Courtroom on the third Monday of each month. Any conflict
this might pose with the federal court could easily be worked
out, however, as there are other court rooms available for us
whenever necessary.

Statesboro is the geographical, commercial, and population
center for the area presently encompassed by the Swainsboro
Division. For these reasons, it is, in my opinion, the logical
site for the Federal District Court and I offer my cooperation
and support in implementing this proposal.

Ygurs very truly,
[P (AJ « Ck,éléi"\~___

ancis W. Allen, Judge

FWA/cb
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BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF BULLOCH COUNTY
STATESBORO. GEORGIA 30458
January 24, 1983

DENVER LANIER
Chauman ang Chera

MRS. MERLE G. ANDERSON
Angiztent Cert. .

WILSON P. GROOVER
Moener
CHARLES 1. HENDRIX
Member

MISS SANDRA PORTER
Clenca Assistan

Honorable Anthony A. Alaimo

Chief Judge, U.S. District Court
Box 944

Brunswick, Ga. 31520 .

Dear Judge Alaimo:

On behalf of the Bulloch County Board of Commissioners,
we invite you to establish a Federal Court in Statesboro,
our county seat, which already serves as a central service
point for a sizeable region of east Georgia.

We know that a large number people and businesses in
the surrounding counties already trade here, visit here, and
seek various services here. The East Georgia Extension Service
Office here serves some thirty-six (36) counties in the East
Georgia region. Georgia Southern College is a major institution
in our region. Many business offices and federal agencies are
centered here for the region.

You may be assured of our full cooperation and support for
the operation of Federal Court in Bulloch County and our Courthouse.
The downtown Statesboro location is convenient for your staff,
jurors, and others who would use: the facility here. Restaurants,
‘motels and shops are nearby. ’ L

There are many advantages ‘for you and your Court in Bulloch
County, and we invite you to become a part of our fine community.
Please call if the Commissioners may be of service to you in any
way .

Sincerely,

- '
e (A
St T e s
Denver Lanier, Chairman
Board of Commissioners

Of Bulloch County

-

DL/sr
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_ STATESBORO, GLORGIA

January 27, 1983

Honorable Anthony A. Alaimo
Chief Judge

U.S. District Court

P.O. Box 944

Brunswick, Georgia 31520

Dear Judge Alaimor:

You are invited to select Statesboro as the best location for a
new Federal Court to serve the east Georgia region around Statesbcro.
Transportation by numerous highways will allow jurors from the sur-
rounding region to save time in travel to court sessions. The States-
boro Airport provides full service fixed base operator, charter air
service and lighted, paved 5000 feet long runways which may be used
for the Court.

The Statesboro hub is increasing in importance as a regional
center. Many companies operate offices here or base representatives
here to serve a multi-county area, sometimes even parts of several
counties affiliated with Georgia Southern College, the major institu-
tion of higher learning in east Georgia. Many of the stores, other
services,” professions and industries here draw on the surrounding
region for their customers and employees. All this makes Statesboro
prominent in the region.

You will find, Judge Alaimo, the people of our area hospitable
to the Court's personnel and jurors. The City of Statesboro desires
quality economic growth, and we invite you to consider all of our
advantages as a location for Court.

Please let us know if we may assist further in any way.

Sincerely .
P VY- (X224

. urman Laniet; Mayor
ity of Statesboro
I

JTL/sm
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GTATESBORO—BULLOCH COUNTY
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE B
323 South Moin Street B3 IVE YEARS B

Staotesboro, Georgl- 30458
912-764-4111

1 4

J
~

\ .
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Jamaary 25, 1583

Honorable Anthony A. Alaimo
Chief Judge, U. S. District Court
P.0. Box 944

Brumswick, Georgia 31520

Dear Judge Alaimo:

You are invited to consider the establishment of a Federal Court in
Statesboro, which would place the Court in an excellent location to serve
the needs of the people in the east Georgia region.

Statesboro has become very regional in its position in the lives of
many people in the surrounding counties. Industrial plants attract workers
from several counties. Excellent shopping centers draw in customers from
the Central Ogeechee River Empire (CORE) area. Large retail stores here
such as Belk, K-Mart, Rose's and J. C. Penney depend on the surrounding
Tegional market area, Customers, employees, clients of the many profes-
sional services, patients for our regional hospital and for our growing
medical group of specialists come into Bulloch County from the trade region
for their needs. Excellent restaurants and lodging accommodations here
help attract regional trade.

Other indicators of the regional pull of Statesboro are the new -
Regional Library serving five counties and the district office of the
Small Business Administration.

Our largest regional facility is Georgia Southern College which has
6800 students. Faculty, staff and students include commuters from the
nearby counties. Many services and conferences are offered for the east
Georgia region, through Georgia Southern College.

Judge Alaimo, we believe the best interests of the Federal legal
processes will be served by the establishment of a Court in Statesboro.
We invite your consideration, and if we may assist in any way,-please
let us know.

We look forward to having the Court in Statesboro.

Sjncerel
- jj///,éy/ﬁ///%/

Terrell Reddick, CPA
President
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Addendum
to the
Proposal for a
Statesboro Pivision
of the
Federal District Court,
Southern District of Georgia
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TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

This addendum is provided to supplement and update a
previous proposal concerning the removal of the Federal
Court facilities from Swainsboro to Statesboro. This move
has been requested by the United States District Court
Judges, United States Attorney, Bulloch County Superior
Court Judges, the Savannah Bar Association, and others

and will serve the convenience of the residents of the
Southern District of Georgia.

The following listed letters and documents are attached
hereto to demonstrate that the Swainsboro facilities are
inconvenient, inadequate, and are not being used:

(1) Letter from United States District Court Judge Anthony
A. Alaimo, United States District Court Judge B. Avant
Edenfield, and United States District Court Judge Dudley

H. Bowen, Jr.

(2) Report of Proceedings for the Judicial Conference
of the United States.

(3) Letter from Unitgd States Attorney Hinton R. Pierce.

(4) Letter from William T. Moore, former United States
Attorney, Southern District of Georgia.

(5) Resolution of Savannah Bar Association.

(6) Transcript of Proceedings before Judge William C.
O'Kelley in Archie Woodrow Moore case.

(7) Order denying trial situs in Swainsboro Division in
Leroy Blitch case.

(8) Letter from Asst. Professor Lynda Skelton Hamilton
of Georgia Southern College.

Litigants in the Swainsboro Division, whether in civil

or criminal proceedings, are not being afforded the
opportunity for a trial by their peers in that geographical
area merely because of the inconvenience of the Federal
Court being in Swainsboro, and the 1nadequacy of the
facilities there.
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Page 2

At the present time, cases on the Federal civil calendar
take a substantial period of time to be reached because
they must be woven into already-full trial calendars in
Augusta, Savannah or Brunswick. Parties and attorneys
from the rural areas are forced to travel to one of these
cities for status conferences, pre-trial hearings, and
the trial of their cases.

The State Judiciary has pledged its support for the use
of the Superior Court building in Bulloch County. Please
see attached letter from Bulloch County Superior Court
Judges Faye S. Martin and William J. Neville. The
accomodations in Statesboro, both as to courtroom
facilites and for motel and restaurant facilities, make
Statesboro the logical choice for the federal court.

In a previous submission, the legal research material showed
a distinction between the Bulloch County Law Library and
the Georgia Southern College legal periodicals. The Bulloch
County Law Library and the Georgia Southern College Library
have now been combined into one legal research facility.

For all of these reasons, and for those outlined in the
attached proposal, the federal court for this area needs
to be located in Statesboro.
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Hnited States District Court
B. Avmt Edenfield . Bouthern District of Georgin P. O Bax gsss
Tudge Swumal, Grorgia 3412

May 25, 1984

The Honorable Lindsay L. Thomas
United States Representative
First Congressional District
427 Cannon Building

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Congressman Thomas:

It is our understanding that the issue of moving the federal
courthouse from Swainsboro to Statesboro will be considered in
the very near future. As judges involved in using the courtroom,
we wanted to take this opportunity to express our viewpoint on
the matter. We would appreciate your psssing this information on
to the Congressional Subcommittee considering this bill. .

Our experience has shown that the courthouse and court
facilities in Swainsboro are simply inadequate for our use.

The courthouse itself is outmoded; there 1is insufficient
office space avallable so pretrials and all other procedures must
be held in the courtroom.

The jury room is located downstairs, down a fairly-steep
incline. It is hazardous for jurors to be sent to the jury room
and be recalled or to request instructions after they have been
sent to the jury room as it would require them to climb the
narrow, deep stairs.

‘We no longer hold criminal trials in Swainsboro as security
for the Court, the jurors and prisoners poses a real problem.

Equally important is the lack of amenities in Swainsboro.
The restaurants and motel facilities are inferior and
insufficient for use by court personnel, witnesses, Marshals,
jurors and others who must use the courtroom. In recognition of
this fact, both the Administrative Office of the U.S. Courts and
the Justice Department have authorized courtdpersonnel to stay in
either Statesboro or Dublin when using the Swainsboro courthouse.
This policy has been in effect for approximately four years.

Because of the inadequacies in both the courthouse and the
support facilities, we find it more convenient to schedule trials
for either Savannah or Augusta. Except for bankruptcy court, the
Swainsboro courtroom 1is rarely used. While this can create an
inconvenience for parties and attorneys on occasion, the
inconvenience of everyone concerned in using the Swainsboro
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-2 -
courthouse is far greater.

Statesboro is the logical alternative for a federal court.
For one thing, 1t 1s centrally located geographically.
Swainsboro 1s only 35 miles from the federal courthouse 1in
Dublin. Statesboro 1is approximately 60 miles from Savannah, 80
miles from Augusta and 70 miles from Dublin.

Our experience in the District indicates to us that there is
more legal activity arising out of Statesboro than any other city
or county within the present Swainsboro Division. Statesboro 1s
the most populous of the cities. It is already a regional center
on many levels - industry, retailing, health care, education and
others. It 1s the logical choice for a federal court in that
area of the District.

Statesboro also contains a fine modern courthouse, far
larger than the one in Swainsboro. There 1s also a grand jury
room and office space. The Superior Court and State Court judges
and county officials have all pledged their support in
accommodating the federal court schedule. ’

The new Recorder's courtroom 1in Statesboro 1s 1located
adjacent to a modern jail facility approved for use by the U.S.
Marshal's Service. The Swainsboro jall is not approved, making
it difficult to hear any criminal matters there. The support
services in Statesboro are excellent. There are many fine motels
and restaurants for use by court personnel, jurors, attorneys and
witnesses.

Georgla Southern College is located in Statesboro and its
facilities are also available for Judicial Conferences. The
combined Bulloch-Georgia Southern Law Library offers access to a
complete federal library, the most complete outside of one of the
state's law schools, including computerized legal research, -

Georgia Southern College also has a stron criminal justice
department. Opportunities would exist for students to study and
participate in a federal system of justice.

The merits of the proposal to move the court have been
studied by many different groups and all have endorsed the plan,
with the exception of the Swainsboro Bar Association. The three
judges of the Southern District of Georgia *have long supported
the court's relocation to Statesboro.

Based on our experience, we wholeheartedly request and
endorse the proposal to move the court to Statesboro. It would
improve the quality of services and justice to people in the
Southern District of Georgia, and would make it much easier for
us to carry out our assigned duties.
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Thank you for your consideration of our views.

Very truly yours,

Lo 0 Qe

CHIEF JUDCE, U.S. DISTRICT COURT
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REPORT
of the
PROCEEDINGS OF THE
JUDICIAL CONFERENCE OF THE
UNITED STATES

March 12-13, 1981

Washington, D.C.
1981
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15. Western District 5f Oklanoma |,

Enid - Release all except one courtroom, a judge's
chambers, reception room, jury deliberation
room and probation office space

In view of the provisions of 28 U.S.C. 1393 relating to
venue, the Committee recommended against the complete
closing of a facility in a statutory division of a district court
where that facility is the only place of holding court in that
division, but suggested further study and close scrutiny in the
event Congress decides to change the venue statute. As to
certain places of holding court in districts which do not have
statutory divisions, the Committee has directed the
Administrative Office to restudy possible closure taking into
consideration the following factors:

1.  Distances to be traveled and the availability of
transportation for lawyers, parties, witnesses
and jury members.

2.  Actual annual usage by judges, court personnel
and other government agencies.

3. Effect of closure on other trial costs.
4. Projected increase or decrease of usage.
S. Importance of federal court presence.

Places of Holding Court

The Chief Judge of the Southern Distrjct of Gegrgig had
requested that the headquarters of the Swainsboro Division be
changed from Swainsboro to Statesboro, that the division be
renamed the "Statesboro" Division, and that the facility at
Swainsboro be closed. This would enable the court to use the
new state court facilities at Statesboro without charge to the
government. The Conference was advised that the proposal
had been approved by the Judicial Council of the Fifth Circuit
and accordingly approved the proposal, which will require
statutory change.
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US.L ent of Justice

United States Attorney
Southern District of Georgia

Poyt Office Box 2017 L

Augusta, Ga. 30903
May 25, 1984

Honorable Robert Kastenmeler
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C.

Re: U.S. Pederal Courthouse
Swainsboro, Georgia

Dear Congressman Kastenmeier:

I have been notified by Mr. Gerald Edenfield, Attorney
at Law, Statesboro, Georgia, that a bill is pending in Congress to
move the U.S. Pederal Courthouse from Swainsboro, Georgia to
Statesboro, Georgia. He reguested that I express my views to
you.

I can tell you that there is simply no comparison in the
Swainsboro location as opposed to Statesboro. In Swainsboro, the
courthouse is not adequate from any standpoint. Motel or hotel
accomodations in Statesboro are very good whereas in Swainsboro, I
think there is only one small motel. Consequently, just about all
parties involved in federal litigation have to stay in Statesboro
or elsewhere,

Consequently, the U.S. Attorney's office would be very
much in favor of a move from Swainsboro to Statesboro of the U.S.
Pederal Courthouse.

Sincerely,

A B

Hinton R. Pierce
United States Attorney

HRP:jmc

cc:\/é . Gerald Edenfield
Hon. Anthony A. Alaimo
Hon. B. Avant Edenfield
Hon., Dudley H. Bowen, Jr.
C. Marshall Cain

P.S. I would like to make it clear that I am not speaking on behalf
of the Administration or the Department of Justice. This is
simply the view of the U.S. Attorney's Office in this district:
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SPARKMAN, HARRIS & MOORE .
ATTORNEYS AT Law .
32 EAST SAY STREET
SAVANNAH. GEQRGIA 31401

CHARLES L. SPARKMAN Hay 30’ 1984 TOLFRORE:
STANLEY £. HARRIS, Jn. 12 2381331
WILLIAM T. MOORK, Ja.

JANES P. GERARD '

Honorable Lindsay Thomas
Congress of the United States
Room 427, Cannon Building
wWashington, D.C. 20515

Dear Congressman Thomas:

It is my understanding that there is soon to be a committee
hearing on the issue of whether the United States District
Courthouse should be moved from Swainsboro, Georgia to Statesboro,
Georgia. I will appreciate it if you will see that this letter
and the views expressed herein are placed before the committee
reviewing this question.

I have been a practicing trial attorney in both state
and fsderal courts in the Southern District of Georgia since
1964. Prom July, 1977 through June, 1981 I served as the United
States Attorney for the Southern District of Georgia and the
Swainsboro Division of United States District Court was, and
still is, in the Southern District of Georgia. 8ince leaving
the United States Attorney's Office, I have engaged in an active
civil and criminal trial practice in the Southern District and
elsewhere. Based upon my prior and present experience, 1 feel
that I am as qualified as anyone, and more qualified than most,
to inform the committee that there are a great many problems
with holding court proceedings in Swainsboro. These problems
could, in my opinion, be eliminated by transferring the court
to Statesboro, Georgia.

During the four years that 1 served as the Chief Federal
Law Enforcement Officer in the Southern District, 1 was personally
confronted with many problems caused by the location of the
Pederal Courthouse in Swainsboro. Some of these problems are:

1. The courthouse itself is structurally and functionally
inadequate.

2. There are no proper holding facilities for federal
prisoners.

3. Courtroom security is practically non-existant.

4. There is not proper office space available for the U.S.
Attorneys Office to interview witnesses, prepare for trial, or
conduct trial activities when trying a case there.

5. One of the most serious drawbacks is the lack of a
federal library for use by the Court, U.S. Attorney's Office
personnel or defense counsel.
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The combination of these deficiencies make it extremely
difficult to prosecute or defend a federal case in Swainsboro.

One of the worst problems for the prosecutors and defense
counsel who have to try cases in Swainsboro is the lack of
adequate motel accomodations. During my service as United
States Attorney, the motel accomodations were so inadequate
that I officially authorized all office personnel who had to
conduct business in Swainsboro to stay overnight at motels in
Statesboro and travel the thirty miles back and forth each day.
I made this authorization even though 1 was budget conscious
and was trying to eliminate unnecessary travel time and travel
expense, but I simply could not tolerate the motel situation in
Swainsboro. It is my understanding that there has been little
or no change in the past three years.

Based upon my prior experience, all federal prisoners
who are not out on bond and are facing trial in Swainsboro
are housed in the Chatham County Courthouse in Savannah, Georgfa.
Needless to say, it is much closer and easier for the U.S.
Marshal's Service to transfer these prisoners to Statesboro for
court appearances than {t would be to transfer them to Swainsboro
which requires additional travel of approximately 30 miles.

I do not have any special interest either in Swainsboro
or Statesboro and my comments are merely to try and inform the
Congress on conditions as I have personally observed them in
the past twenty years as a practicing attorney in this district
and more particularly in the past seven years as the former
U.S. Attorney and now active defense counsel. It is my sincere
belief that a majority of the lawyers in the Southern District
of Georgia who have to practice in United States District Court
would welcome the move from Swainsboro to Statesboro and would
consider such a move a progressive step in the administration
of justice in this district. It is my opinion that any non-
partisan viewer of this situation will have to reach the con-
clusion that in the administration of justice and in the interest
of judicial economy that both the government and the private
citizens who must come before the Court in the Southern District
of Georgia will be best served if the Federal Courthouse is
moved from Swainaboro to Statesboro.



424

Congressman Lindsay Thomas
May 30, 1984
Page Three

Thank you for seeing that these comments are made known
to the committee. I will be pleased to personally answer any
questions concerning the same.

Sincerely,

S 2

William T. Moore, o
Attorney at Law

WTM/m)
bcc: Gerald Edenfield
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RESQLUTIO

[}-4

SAVANNAH 3AR ASSOCIATION

_un:nzas, the Chief Judge of the United States District
Court for the Southern Distric:t of Georgia has proposed moving the
l.;t of the Swainsboro division of the Court fzoa Swainsboro to
Statesboro; and
_ WHEREAS, this proposal, if adopted, will affect members of
this Association who practice in the federal courts; and
WHEREAS, the President of the Association assigned the pro-
posal to the “Blue Ribbon® Committee for study and evaluation; and
_WHEREAS, the Committee reported on March 1, 1983, finding
generally that the proposed shift from Swainsboro to Statesboro
wvould be advantageous from the standpoint of the members of this
Association since the rcund-:trip distance f{rom Savannah would be
reduced approximately 70 miles, superior motel and restaurant facil-
ities would be available at Statesboro, and a more complete law
library would be available; and
WHEREAS, Statesboro is more centrally located within the
,,Distzict than Swainsboro and generally would be a more convenient
location for judges, lawyers, parties, witnesses, and court personnel:
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Savannah 3Bar Associatien
that it endorses the proposal of the Chief Judge of the United States
District Court for the Southern District of Georgia to move the seat
of the Court's Swainsboro Division from Swainsboro, Georgia to

Statesboro, Georgia.
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IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COU, '
FOR THE SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF GEOR@ZU 2 40 "‘ 83

SWAINSBORO DIVISION .
CLERA, ‘%g‘
| $G. §1ST. OF GA,

LEROY BLITCH - . s

: . CIVIL ACTION PILE NO.
vs. .
‘ CV 682-101
" REDMAN HOMES, INC. s
and INTERTHERM, INC.
ORDER

On March 31, 1983, this case was transferred for
Vpurposes of trial from the Swainsboro Division to the
Augusta Division of this Court. On April 13, 1983, plaintiff
:filed'a motion to retain trial situs in the Swainsboro
‘Division. Plaintiff.contends-that transferring the trial
to Augusta creates hardship and inconvenience for the parties
‘and witnesses.

Title 28 U.S.C. §1404(a) p;qvides thﬁt, "[flor the
convenience of parties and witnesses, in the interest of
justice, a district court may transfer- any civil action to
any other district or division whefe it might have been
brought.” The Pifth Circuit has held that the decision to
transfer a éaso is within "the sound discretion of the trial.

court.” Beardon v. United States, 320 F.2d 99 (Sth Cir. 1963),

- cert. denied, 376 U.S. 922, 11 L.Ed.2d 616 (1964); see also .

Aguacate Consolidated-Mines, Inc. V. Deeprock,'Inc., 566 FP.24

523 (5th Cir. 1978); United States v. Ponder, 475 P.2d 37

~(5th Cir. 1973); Nowell v. Dick, 413 P.2d4 1204 (5th Cir. 1969).
- »
-1 =
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Furthermore;” a diatrict court may, o~ s own motion, raise

the issue of tzanater of venue. See, e-9., Lead Industzies_,

Ass'n v. Occupational Safety and nealth Admf fﬁttation,

610 P.2d 70 (24 Cir. 1979); Riordan V. W, J. Bremer, Inc., ~

466 P.Supp. 411 (S.D.Ga. 1979); Rational Acceptance Companx

of America v. Wechsler, 489 P. Supp. 642 (N.D.Ill. 1980);

see also 15 C. Wright, A. Miller, & E. qups;,'redergl

PracticeAand Procedure §3844, at 208-209,;1

_ Hhile the Court recognizes that the plaintiff and
several witnesses are from Swainsboro and may, therefore,
be slightly incovenienced by transferral of the trial to
Augusta approximately seventy miles away, the Court also
recognizes from §1rat;p§nd experienée.thgt‘f;y{ng thgxcale
in Swainsboro will greatly 1n§ovenignce gll_part;es.and
witnesses involved because of the’inagequqte court facili%@es
there. Perhaps the mostAinadgquate of:the facilities is the
jury room. The room is.lpcated in the b;qgmgn; of the
courthouse, with 9§ces§ gfovided py a set of .steep and narrow
stairs that can be reasonably described as dangerous. The jury
room itself is quite small, and theApathrpop for, female
jurors is excgedingly cramped. This Court 1; convinced that
the interests ofljustice:are not served py leverely__‘ '
1nconvenienc1ng jurors wﬁen clearly‘adequggevfaqiliﬁ;epvare:
available only leventy milea awvay. ;

Aside from the inadequnciea of, the jury room, the |

Court takes notice of several other shortcomings at the .
Swainsboro site. The Swainsboro courthouse contains no public
telephone and no law library. Seating in the courtroom is

inadequate if more than thirty prospective jurors are on the

panel. .. o ) . . o L



428

Furthermore, the Court wi;} be try. ‘other cases in
Augusta and transferal of the instant case will-aZ1dw for:
more efficient and convenient use of prospecfl%BTjurorsf One
of the major 1nconvenieﬂéés of a civil trial-is the ~ °
inconvenience caused to those who are called 'as jurors aan.A
prospective juroré;'ThiaJ1nconvenience“£o'thé'bub11c>can'be
minimized by transferring this case to @u&uléa."'.
¥:-" " Having béiahced;tﬁé‘rélativqu'lilqﬁt inconvenience of
driving seventy miles from Swainsboro to Aﬁéusta'againlt the
‘serious inadequacies of the courthouse facilities in Swainsboro,
the Court concludes that .the transfer of the trial from
Swainsboro to Augusta prombtes'the interests of justice and,
on balance, provides for the convenience of the parties ana
witnesses involved in this case. Plaintiff's motion to retain
the trial situs in the Swainsboro Division'isj“thérefore,”:"*
DENIED. ' A ‘

SO ORDERED, this _24¢ day of April, 1983.

UDG UNITED STATES. DISTRICT

* CHIEF i
RN DISTRICT OF GEORGIA

*" COURT, SOU
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IN THE UNITED STATLCS DISTRICT COURT
FOR THFE SOUTHLRN DISTRICT OF GERORGIA
BRUNSWICR DIVISIOnN
THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA,
Plaintiff,

)
)
)
)
—vs- ) FILF NO. 282-14
)
ARCHIE WOODROW MOORE, et al, )

}

)

Defendants.

Transcript of proceedings before The
A Honorable WILLIAM C. O'KELLEY, U. S. District
Judge, in Atlanta, Fulton County, Georaia, on
Tuesday, July 27, 1982, in the above-styled

matter.

APPEARANCES OF COUNSEL:

For the Government: WILMER PARKER, III, Esq.
GLEN COOK, Esqg.

For the Defendaﬁts: P. BRUCE KIRWAN, Esaq.
‘ MITCHEL P. HOUSE, JR., Esq.
JOBN R. MARTIN, Esq.

Linda Fircannon

COffizial Coutt cReporter .
1949 cRihord B. cRussell Federal Qul/lin’

75 Spring Steet, S. W

Atiaats, Gergia 30308
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AGO,

KHEN | ASKED IF ANYONE WANTED TO ADD
ANYTHING, AND YOU APPARENTLY DON'T, | WAS NOT SUGGESTING
THAT YOU SHOULD BECAUSE | THINK | HAVE REVIEWED EVERYBODY'S
SUBMI SSIONS.

TENTATIVELY | HAVE DETERMINED A RULING,
WHILE IT IS NOT IN FINAL FORM, | HAVE A DRAFT READY THAT
NEEDS SOME REVISION.

LET ME ASK ~-- AND OBVIOUSLY THE DECISION
HAS TO BE MADE.ON SOME FACTOR OTHER THAN THE FACILITIES IN
SWAINSBORO, BUT HAVE ANY OF THE THREE OF YOU BEEN TO THAT
COURTHOUSE?

MR. KIRWAN: | HAVE NOT, YOUR HONOR.

THE COURT: HMR. HOUSE?

MR. HOUSE: | HAVE NOT BEEN INSIDE IT.

THE COURT: T IS NOT A BAD LOOKING FACILITY
FROM THE OUTSIDE.

MR. HOUSE: YES, SIR.

THE COURT: IT IS AN OLD POST OFFICE THAT HAS
CONVERTED INTO A COURTHOUSE. .

! DISCUSS IT AT SOME LENGTH IN MY PROPOSED
DRAFT.

IT IS A VERY UNSATISFACTORY ARRANGEMENT,
EXTREMELY UNSATISFACTORY.

! HOULD LIVE WITH THE UNSATISFACTORINESS.
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MY INCLINATIOR IS TO TRANSFER THE CASE éECAUSE -~ |N

BALANCING THE TEST AS IT IS APPLIED OTHERWISE BUT,

GENTLEMEN, THAT COURTHOUSE -~ THE COURTROOM, ITSELF, 1S NOT
THAT BAD., THE WORKING AREA ~~ BY THE WORKING AREA | MEAN
THE AREA IN FRONT OF THE RAIL. THAT 1S WHAT | CONSIDER THE
HORKING AREA, AND THAT IS THE IMPORTANT THING., IT 1S FAIRLY
ADEQUATE IN SI1ZE, IT WOULD ACCOMMODATE THE PARTIES AND
LAWYERS INVOLVED IN THIS CASE. IT WOULD ACCOHMODATE THE
JURY, -IT WOULD ACCOMMODATE THE COURT AND CLERK., THAT IS NO
GREAT PROBLEH.

IT IS BETTER, MR. KIRWAN, HR, MARTIN, THAN
OUR OLD SECOND FLOOR COURTROOMS, SUBSTANTIALLY BETTER THAN
THAT.

THE AREA BEHIND THE RAIL 1S NOT VERY
ADEQUATE. IT WOULD BE ADEQUATE ONCE YOU GOT THE CASE ONDER
HWAY, BUT IT WOULD HOT ACCOMMODATE THE JURORS IN MY JUDGHMENT,
PARTICULARLY IF | GRANT YOUR HOTION FOR EXTRA JURORS,

IT WOULD SEAT JUST ABOUT THE PANEL THAT
You HOULD STRIKE FROM WITHOUT BRINGING IN CHALLENGES FOR
CAUSE OR ANYTHING FOR EXCESS. 1T HOULD SEAT ABOUT -~ DIDN'T
YOU COUNT ABOUT 32?2

THE CLERK: YES, SiR.

THE COURT: | MEAN CROVWDED. THAT IS ABOUT
ALL 1T WOULD ACCOMMODATE.

AS YOU KNOW, WE HERE NEVER USE THAT
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10
AS A BASIC PANEL. T 1S USUALLY AT LEAST 35 TO 38, AND IF
GIVE YOU EXTRA STRIKES IT WOULD BE -- THAT IS EVEN WHEN WE
ARE JUST DRAWING THEM DOWK OUT OF THE POOL.
IF WE WERE BRINGING THEM IN AS INDIVIDUAL
PANEL WE WOULD HAVE MORE THAN THAT. IN GAINESVILLE WE
USUALLY BRING IN AROUND 40 OR 45,
THAT CAUSES ME SOME CONCERN,
A THERE IS ONLY ONE BOOK IN THE BUILDING,
AND THAT 1S WEBSTER'S DICTIONARY, ABRIDGED YERSION, THE -ONLY
BOOK‘IN THE BUILDING.
THERE IS NO FACILITY AT ALL FOR DEFENSE
COUNSEL.AND DEFENDANTS TO USE TO CONFER EXCEPT TO CONFER IN
THE COURTROOM OR IN A LOBBY-NHICH 1S NOT VERY LARGE OR TO
CONFER OUT ON THE SIDEWALK.
THE MAIN FLOOR OF THE COURTHOUSE CONSISTS
OF A COURTROOK AND A LITTLE SHMALL LOBBY THAT 1S HALF THE
S1ZE OF THIS COURTROOM, THIS OFFICE. A SMALL OFFICE OFF OF
THAT WHICH 1S A CLERK'S OFFICE AND THEN A ROOM OFF- OF THAT
HHICH WOULD BE THE JUDGE'S OFFICE THAT HAS ONE WALL WITH
BOOK SHELYES ON IT WITH ONE DICTIONARY IN IT.
THERE IS NO PUBLIC TELEPHONE AT ALL IN
THE BUILDING. THERE 1S ONE TELEPHONE LINE INTO THE
BUILDING, AND THAT IS INTO MY OFFICE OR IN THE JUDGE'S
OFFI1CE. WELL, HITH AN EXTENSION IN THE CLERK'S OFFICE, ONE
LINE WITH TWO EXTENSIOHNS,
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THERE 1S A LITTLE ROOM THAT | WAS TOLD WAS
THE COURT REPORTER'S OFFICE, AND THAT 1S THE MAIN FLOOR.
THAT §S ALL THERE 1S ON THE MAIN FLOOR,

THAT LITTLE ROOM WOULD NOT ACCOMMODATE -~
WELL, (T WOULD BE ADEQUATE FOR A COURT REPORTER, BUT IT
WOULD NOT BE ADEQUATE If DAILY COPY WERE BEING REQUIRED, AND
THERE 1S NO MOTION FOR DAILY COPY, EVEN THOUGH THERE WAS
SOME INDICATION AT ONE TIHE YOU WERE GOING TO ASK FOR IT.

IT WOULD NOT BE ADEQUATE TO PUT TYPISTS -
OR COHPUTER EQUIPMENT, MORE THAN ONE PERSON, THE LITTLE
ROOM WAS ABOUT TEN BY TWELVE?

THE CLERKs 1T WASN'T THAT LARGE, JUDGE.

THE COURT: T HASN'T THAT LARGE?

THE CLERK: NO, SIR,

THE COURT: IT APPARENTLY HAD BEEN USED IN
THE LAST TRIAL WHICH WAS THE ONE YOU REFERRED TO (N YOUR
AFFIDAVIT, iT APPARENTLY HAD BEEN USED DURING THAT TRIAL AS
A WITHESS ROOM BECAUSE IT IS THE ONLY PLACE ON THE HAIN
FLOOR YOU COULD PUT WITNESSES.

THE WITNESS ROOM 1S ABOUT THAT SIZE ALSO,
AND IT IS IN THE BASEMENT, AND THE D. A, HAS AN OFFICE IN
THE BASEMENT, AND THAT 1S THE ONLY THING HALFWAY ADEQUATE 1S
THE DISTRICT ATTORNEY'S OFFICE. 1T DOESN'T HAVE A PHONE IN
IT BUT SIZEWISE IT 1S BIG ENOUGH TO ACCOMMODATE SEVERAL
PEOPLE.
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THERE 1S NO SPACE, AS | SAID, FOR DEFENSE
COUNSEL,
THERE 1S A LITTLE SMALL LOCK UP. | DON'T KNOW
WHETHER YOU ARE GOING TO HAVE AKY PEOPLE IN CUSTODY OR NOT.
IF YOU DID, THEY CAN HEAR EVERYTHING THAT GOES ON IN THE
JURY ROOM. : -
THE JURY ROOM IS DOWN IN THE BASEMENT,
ANO | WON'T DESCRIBE IN DETAIL ITS INADEQUACIES, BUT IT IS
NOT VERY BIG. | WOULO HATE TO BE ON A JURY AND LOCKEO UP IN
THAT ROOM FOR A WEEK OR THO WEEKS OR THREE WEEKS AT A TIME
BECAUSE YOU WOULD SOON GET AT EACH OTHER'S THROATS.
' THE JURY ROOM 1S NOT HALF THE SIZE OF ONE
OF OUR JURY RODMS HERE. | WOULD SAY ABOUT HALF THE SIZE,
AND YOU COULDN'T TAKE ANY FAT WOMEN BECAUSE THE LADIES!
BATHROOM HAS THE BASIN ALMOST OVERHANGING THE TOILET, AND IT
IS DOWN SOME STEPS THAT | CONSIDERED DANGEROUS.
AS | SAID, THIS WAS A REVISED POST OFFICE.
IT IS DOWN IN AN AREA THAT APPARENTLY WAS THE MECHANICAL
AREA OR STORAGE AREA OR SOMETHING AT ONE TIME. THE TREAD IS
NARROKER ON THE STEPS THAN A NORMAL STEP, AND THEY ARE
HIGHER, AT LEAST THEY SEEMED THAT WAY TO ME. .
| UNDERSTAND THAT THE SOUTHERN DISTRICT
HAS BEEN TRYING TO ABANDON THIS FACILITY, AND | UNDERSTAND
%HY AFTER | HAVE BEEN THERE.
YOU KAY NOT BE AWARE OF IT, BUT THEY
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PETITIONED THE JUDICIAL COUNSEL A YEAR OR TWO AGO TO MOVE
THE FACILITY TO STATESBORO, AND IF STATESBORO WERE THE PLACE

OF HOLDING COURT 1 WOULD LOOK WITH FAVOR ON THAT REQUEST,
FRANKLY,

(—-—__-————-— BUT IN SWAINSBORO ~~ THERE'S NO WITNESS

FROM SWAINSBORO AND | WILL DISCUSS ALL THAT AT LENGTH,

THE FACTORS { HAVE JUST MENTIONED, | WOULD
LIVE W|{TH THOSE FACTORS IF THE OTHER‘TESTS THAT ARE SET
FORTH IN BURNS WERE MET,

IH NY PROPOSED ORDER | IMMEOIATELY STATE
THAT IT IS OBYJOUSLY CLOSER AND WOULD BE SOMEWHAT MORE
CONVENIENT FOR THE DEFENDANTS AND SOME OF THE WITNESSES.
THAT IS A QUESTION OF DEGREE, AND 1T IS RELATIVELY MINOR
DEGREE AS COMPARED TO THE BURNS CASE. IT IS 13 OR 18 MILES
EACH WAY DIFFERENCE, BUT THEN BEYOND THAT FOR ALL OTHER
WITNESSES (T 1S A SUBSTANTIAL INCONVENIENCE.

THE BEST | COULD DETERMINE THERE IS NO
PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION IN AND OUT OF THERE.

JERRY EVANS AND | WENT DOWN THERE. |
JUST WANTED TO SEE THE PLACE AND INSPECT THE ENTIRE THING.

| PROMISED MYSELF AFTER KEY WEST AND AFTER
PANAMA CITY | WOULD NEVER TRANSFER A CASE ANYWHERE W|THOUT
FIRST SEEING THE FACILITIES, AND 1 INTEND TO LIVE UP fO
THAT, MR, KIRWAN, YOU HAVE BEEN WITH ME ON ONE OF THOSE.

MR. MARTIN, | BELIEVE YOU WERE WITH ME
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ON THE OTHER ONE.

MR, MARTIN: ONLY TANGENTIALLY, | DIDN'T
SPEND ANY TIME THERE.

THE COURT: WELL -~ | WENT THERE FOR THE
FIRST TIME WHEN | WAS READY TO START THE TRIAL, BUT THOSE
FACTORS JUST CONFIRM THAT | HOULD BE WISE TO == 1 KNO¥ YOU
VOLUNTEERED THAT YOU WOULD PUT A LIBRARY THERE. | FRANKLY
QUESTION THAT YOU COULD AFFORD TO PUT A LIBRARY THERE THAT |
WOULD CONSIDER ADEQUATE TO DEAL WITH THE QUESTIONS THAT
WOULD AR!SE BUT EVEN IF YOU DID ) DON'!T KNOW WHERE YOU WOULD
PUT THEM.

MR. HOUSE: 1 THINK MERCER UNIVERSITY WOULD
PROVIDE A LIBRARY,

WHEN WE MADE THE OFFER, WE WERE IN A POSITION
TO PERFORN.  IT WAS NOT AN IDLE OFFER.

THE COURT: VERY KIND OF THEM, EXCEPT | DON'T
KNOW VHERE YOU WOULD PUT IT BECAUSE THE BOOK SHELVES WOULD
ACCOMMODATE UNITED STATES CODE ANNOTATED MAYBE, AND THAT IS
ABOUT ALL., THERE {S ONE WALL ~-= THE LITTLE OFFICE 1S -~
WELL, THE OFFICE IS A LITTLE LARGER THAN ONE OF MY LAN
CLERK'S OFFICES HERE. | WOULD SAY THAT OFFIéE 1S TEN BY
FOURTEEN MAYBE. MAYBE TWELVE BY FOURTEEN, BUT ONE WALL HAS
BOOK SHELVES ON IT AND THAT 1S ALL AND IT S THE WALL THE
DOOR 1S IN ALSO S0 YOU HAVE GOT A WALL LESS THE DOOR OF BOOK
SHELVES. -
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IT NOULD POSSIBLY HOLD THE UNITED STATES
CODE ANNOTATED. IT WOULD HOLD THE GEORGIA CODE AND POSSIBLY --
BECAUSE THE GEORGIA CODE DOESN'T TAKE UP AS MUCH SPACE, AND
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POSSIBLY WOULD HOLD THE UNITED STATES CODE ANNOTATED BUT

THAT 1S ABOUT IT.
THE WORKING AREA IN THE COURTROOM, AS |

SAID, IS PROBABLY THE =~ THAT AND THE U.S. ATTORNEY'S OFFICE

ARE THE THO MOST ADEQUATE FACILITIES, PARTS OF THE FACILITY,

PARKING WOULD BE ADEQUATE. EASY GETTING
IN AND OUT OF THE COURTHOUSE. 1T WOULD BE VERY PLEASANT.
IT 1S A BUILDING USED FOR ABSOLUTELY NOTHING ELSE.

THE BUILDING OVERALL, THE ENTIRE BUILDING
OVERALL 1S | WOULD SAY SMALLER THAN OUR CEREMONIAL '
COURTROOM, A GODD BIT SMALLER.

THE CLERK: YES, SIR.

THE COURT: A GOOD BIT SMALLER THAN OUR
CEREMONIAL COURTROOM, AND | AM TALKING ABOUT THE OVERALL
DIMENSIONS OF THE BUILDING, BUT IT IS A RIGHT ATTRACTIVE
BUILDING FROM THE OUTSIDE. IT 1S APPARENTLY AN OLD POST
OFFICE THAT THE COURT OUTGREN,

NHEN YOU COME IN OFF THE STREET YOU ARE IN
JUST A LITTLE LOBBY ALCOVE WHERE | GUESS AT ONE TIHE WAS
WHERE YOU GO BUY STAMPS AND DROP YOUR MAIL, AND THE
COURTROOM 1S BUILT BACK IN WHAT WAS THE WORK AREA OF THE
POST OFF ICE. )
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MY UNDERSTANDING 1S THE THING IS STILL

PENDING EITHER BEFORE CONGRESS OR BEFORE THE ELEVENTH

CIRCUIT JUDICIAL CONFERENCE ABOUT CHANGING THAT TO

STATESBORO, AND AS | SAID If IT WERE STATESBORO | THINK YOUR

MOTION WOULD BE PERFECT, BUT | DON'T SEE HOW WE COULD TRY IT

IN STATESBORO BUT PRESENTLY THERE 1S NO STATUTORY

s

AUTHORIZATION FOR IT AND EVEN IN STATESBORO YOU WOULD HAVE

TO USE.STATE COURT FACILITIES.

BUT YN ANALYZTNG WITNESSES FROM THE
AFFIDAVIT OR THE LIST SUBMITTED BY THE GOVERNMENT FROM 110
WITNESSES OR 111, WHATEVER IT WAS, VARIOUS PLACES, ! SEE
NOTHING BUT PROBLEMS IF WE HAD IT —- YOU WOULD HAVE HALF
YOUR WITNESSES WOULD BE HAVING TO COMMUTE EVERY DAY,

THAT BRINGS UP ANOTHER THING., THERE ARE
| BELIEVE THREE LITTLE MOTELS THERE, NONE OF WHICH | WOULD
BE WILLING TO STAY IN, AND | DON'T SAY THAT IT MAKES ANY
DIFFERENCE TO HME BECAUSE f§ WOULD HAYE A CAR TO DRIVE
SOMEWHERE ELSE, BUT | WOULD HAVE SOME CONCERN ABOUT
WITNESSES AND OTHER PEOPLE WHO HAVE TO COME DOKWN THERE, AS
WELL AS YOU. | DON'T THINK ANY OF YOU WOULD BE HAPPY OR
COMFORTABLE IN ANY OF THE LOCAL MOTELS.

IT 1S MY UNDERSTANDING THE MOTELS IN
STATESBORO ARE VERY ADEQUATE BUT THAT IS SOME DISTANCE ANAY.
THAT 1S WHERE THEY PUT THE JURY FOR THE LAST TRIAL THEY HAD

THAT YDU REFERRED TO.
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NOIf, MY UNDERSTANDING, THAT TRIAL JUST
LASTED TWO DAYS OR THREE DAYS AT THE MOST, YOU TOOK THE
AFFIDAVITS AND APPARENTLY YOU KNOW BETTER THAN | DO, BUT 1
DON'T THINK THE AFFIDAVITS SAID, BUT | THINK THAT IS WHAT |
WAS TOLD BY THE COURT FOLKS DOYWN THERE, THAT [T WAS OVER ONE
NIGPT. i THINK, OR MAYBE OVER TWO NIGHTS, | AM NOT SURE.
IT WOULD EITHER BE TWO DAYS AND ONE NIGHT OR 3 DAYS AND TWO
NIGHTS,

YOU LISTED .A LARGE NUMBER OF WITNESSES
WHICH SEEMED INCONSISTENT WITH THE LENGTH OF TIME THAT |
THOUGHT THE TRIAL TOOK.

JUDGE ALAIMO TRIED THE CASE, AND | THOUGHT
HE TOLD ME HE WAS ONLY THERE TWO DAYS.

MR. HOUSE: THE LAWYER THAT TRIED THE CASE
SUPPLIED US THE NUMBER, SO | ASSUMED HE WAS CORRECT,

THE COURT: YOU KNO¥W, THEY MAY HAVE HAD A LOT
OF THEM WHO WERE IN AND OUT REAL FAST, JUST PROVING
DOCUMENTS OR SOMETHING, AND 1T MAY BE THAT § HAVE THE KRONG
IMPRESSION AS TO THE LENGTH OF IT,

BUT THAT CAUSED ME A GREAT DEAL OF CONCERN,
| WOULD HAVE PREFERRED TO HAVE TRIED IT §N THE DIVISION
¥YHERE THE DEFENDANTS LIVE {F THE BURNS TEST OTHERWISE FIT.
! THINK THAT'S PART OF IT,

NOW, THAT BRINGS ME TO THIS QUESTION. THE
GOVERNMENT MADE A MOTION WHICH | GUESS YOU WOULD SAY WASNIT
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TIMELY BUT IT WAS, 1F ANYTHING, A RESPONSE TO YOURS, AND
THEY SUGGESTED THE SAVANNAH DIVISION,

THE SAVANNAH DIVISION CERTAINLY IS HMORE
CONVENIENT TO EVERYBODY THAN IS THE BRUNSWICK DIVISION,

NOW, YOU OBJECTED TO THEIR MAKING A MOTION,
BUT | THINK UNDER RULE ~~ ISN'T IT RULE 162

MR, PARKER: EIGHTEEN 1S THE ONE TO SET THE
PLACE OF TRIAL AT THE COURT'S DISCRETION.,

THE COURT: UNDER RULE 18 | THINK THE
RESPONSIBILITY l§ ON ME TO ESTABLISH THE PLACE, BUT ONE OF
THE REASONS HA“}ED TO WAIT, MR. HOUSE, MR, KIRWAN, BECAUSE
YOU DIDN'T REALLY ADDRESS IT IN YOUR MOTIONS,

DO YOU VIEW THAT SAVANNAH IS NOT AN
APPROPRIATE PLACE OR THERE IS SOME PROBLEN IF WE HAVE IT IN
SAVANNAH?

MR, HOUSE: JUDGE, | VIEW ANYPLACE -~

THE COURT: OTHER THAN SWAINSBORO, BUT LET!S
ADDRESS THAT QUESTION.

MR, HOUSé: THAT WASN'T WHAT | NAS GOING TO
SAY.

1 VIEW ANYPLACE WHERE WE DO NOT HAVE A
PANEL FROM THE SWAINSBORO DIVISION AS THE WRONG PLACE FOR
THIS TRIAL,

THE COURT: WELL, YOU KNOW, I‘THOUCHT -1
READ THAT IN YOUR MOTION, AND THAT CAUSED ME SOME CONCERN,
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BUT THE RULE DOESN'T ADDRESS WHERE THE JURORS COME FROM. IT
IS THE PRACTICE AS 1 UNDERSTAND IT IN EACH DIVISION DOWN
THERE TO DRAW JURORS FROM THAT DIVIS|ON.

IN THE BURNS CASE, THEY WERE DRAWING THEM
DISTRICT WIDE. YOU KNOW, | DON'T HAVE ANY GREAT PROBLEM.
THEN WE ADD AN ADDITIONAL PROBLEM OR INCONVENIENCE WITH THE
JURORS WHO —- THOSE HAVE THE STRANGEST SHAPED DIVISJONS DOWN
THERE. .
‘ WHERE 1S THAT NOTEBOOK?

THE LAW CLERK: | CAN BRING 1T VERY EASILY.

THE COURT: THOSE ARE THE STRANGEST SHAPED
DIVISIONS. 1T IS KIND OF A Y SHAPED OR T SHAPED, AND SOME
OF THE JURORS COULD BE UP IN A NECK. | AM NOT QUESTIONING

THE WI1SDOM OF CONGRESS AND HOW THEY LAID THEM OUT.

| DON'T KNOW OF WHAT THE AUTHOR!TY WOULD BE
FOR BRINGING JURORS FROM ONE DIVISION TO ANOTHER DIVISION IS
WHAT | AM SAYING,

I READ #ITH GREAT INTEREST YOUR ARGUMENT
IN THAT REGARD AND THE ARGUMENT ABOUT COASTAL PEOPLE AS
OPPOSED TD INLAND PEOPLE. ) DON'T KNONW WHETHER | AGREE THAT
THERE IS MERIT TO 17, BUT 1 READ IT WITH INTERéST AND GAVE
IT CONSIDERATION.,

YOU HAVE GOT ONE FINGER THAT RUNS WAY UP,
STATESBORO REALLY -- | HAVE ALKAYS THOUGHT WAS FAIRLY

CLOSELY TIED TO SAVAHNAH. 1T PROBABLY HAS MORE IN COMMON
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ACADMC DCELENCE | DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE & LAW
AW GO | SR oo orsmes
LANDRUM POX 8154
.

S()LHHE]W mrmon?,awusc
,“ ’ . TELEPHONE: 912.684-5575

June 21, 1984

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is written in support of the request to locate the
Federal Court of the Southern District of Georgia in Statesboro, Georgia.

Statesboro is the home of Georgia Southern College, a senior college
within the University System. It has approximately 7,000 undergraduate
students and a graduate program. Among its academic offerings are a
Criminal Justice program in the Political Science Department and numerous
law and govermment courses in the School of Business. It has a significant
legal collection in its Library, consisting of a merger of all materials
from the Bulloch County Law Library and the Georgia Southern College legal
collection.

It would be of great benefit to the students of Georgia Southern
College to have the Federal Court located in Statesboro so that they could
observe the workings of our criminal and civil justice system.

Sincerely,

S shoelhn Fomil fors

Lynda Skelton Hamilton, J.D.
Asst. Professor

LSH/rph

AUNT OF ™ VSTEM OF GEORGIA ¢ AFFIRMATIVE ACTIONEQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMALOVER
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. Counties

Bulloch

1%& !M M” ) Effingham

Jenkins

Judge of the Superior Courts Screven

Ogeechee Judicial Circuit

Mailing Address Room 207, Bulioch County Courthouse Telephone

P.O. Box 803 Statesboro, Georgia 30458 {912) 764-6095

June 12, 1984

The Honorable Lindsay Thomas
United States Representative
427 Cannon Building
washington, D. C. 20510

" Dear Congressman Thomas:

As Judges of the Superior Court of Bulloch County, we want to
reaffirm our commitment to the proposal of moving the federal
court from Swainsboro to Statesboro.

Statesboro has a spacious, modern courtroom that is more than
adequate to handle federal trials and hearings. There are only
four terms of Superior Court-each year, meaning that the
courtroom is only occupied eight to ten weeks per year. For
hearings and non-jury matters, the grand jury room is available
and the Recorder's courtroom, which is used only one morning
per week, is also available when needed. It is already used

on occasion for worker's compensation and social security
hearings.

We will work with the federal court judges and administrators
in sharing the court facilities, and foresee no problems in
accommodating the federal court in the existing Bulloch
Superior Court.

We also pledge to make our offices, conference rooms and other
facilities connected with the operation of the court available
to the federal judges for their use for pretrial conferences,
status conferences, and when court is in session.

We think the federal court would find the Bulloch County
courtroom and facilities very convenient for their use, and
pledge our full support and cooperation to shared use of the
facilities.
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A PROPOSAL FOR THE CONTINUATION
OF THE
SWAINSBORO DIVISION
OF THE
UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT
FOR THE
SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF GEORGIA
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PROPOSAL, KR THE GONTINUATION
F THE
SWAINSBCRO DIVISION

Although the Swainsboro Division of the United States District
Court for the Southern District of Georgia has been in existence since the
1940s, the moverent has been revived to close the Swainsboro Division and
create a new division in Statesboro, Georgia, 37 miles away. With the
.exceptiqn of the addition of one or two counties, the proposed division
would be the same as the existing one, except the headquarters of the
division would be moved to Statesboro. That is the purpose behind the
proposal, even in light of the existing congressional mandate requiring
Court to be held in Swainsboro, and in the face of th.e sinple fact that
there is an existing Federal Court facility in Swainsboro and none in
Statesboro. The determination of federal court districts and the desig-
nation of the courts for those districts is stri.ctly a matter for
congressional action and, for this reason, we are directing our proposal to
this Congress, which ultimately must make the decision.

Prior to addressing the merits or darerits of the wvarious
proposals, we feel it is essential that one understand the historical
background behind this movement. In the 1960s, the Bulloch County Bar first
approached the local congressmen with the idea of transferring the
headquarters of the Division to Statesboro. That effort met with little
success and the issue lay donmant until the late 1970s. At that time, there
appeared to be a movement underway in the Southern District to consolidate

all federal court business in the three metropolitan areas of the District:

46-215 0 - 85 - 15
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Brunswick, Savannah and Augusta (See Exhibit "A"), Appafently, it was felt
that this type of consolidation would be more convenient for the federal
court personnel, even though it would be significantly less convenient for
the parties, attorneys, jurors and witnesses residing in the rﬁralAareas of
the District. Nonetheless, this appeared to be the inpetus for a rejuve-
nation of the Statesboro proposal and it received the support of the ‘three
judges in the District. -
In the fall of 1979, marbers of the Bmanuel County and Jefferson
County Bar Associ.ations learned that, unbeknownst to them, the bar
associations of the other counties within the Swainsboro Division and
certain counties bordering on that Divisjion were approached by representa-
tives of the Bulloch County Bar and asked to endo-rse the resolution calling
for the creation of a Statesboro division. Favorable action was obtained
from all of these counties, but ‘it was not until the Toarbs County Bar was
approached that it was finally revealed that the true effect of the'
proposal would not be to create an additional division, but to close the
existing Swainsboro Division in favor of tl:ansferring the Division head-
quarters to Statesboro. Upon learning of the true effect of the proposal
presented to them, virtually all the bar associations, formally or
informally, rescinded their prior support (Sgé examples, Exhibits "B"-"G").
' During this same period' of time, then Congressman Ronald "Bo"
Ginn was approached by proponents of the proposal and apparently lead to
believe that congressional action to achiev.e their purpose was unnecessary.
Once the Bvanuel County Bar became aware of what was transpiring,

Congressman Ginn was contacted and made aware that action of this type

_2-
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could only be taken with the approval of Congress since the districts and
the headquarters for the districts are, and must be, established by
statute. Congressman Ginn inmediately expressed his opposition to the
proposal and no further attenpt at congressional action was undertaken.
Subsequently, with the resignation of Congressman Ginn and the election of
Congressman Lindsay Thamas, the proposal was resubmitted and, again the
Congressman in whose district these divisions lie took immediate and
expressed opposition.

The desire of the Bar in Bulloch County and the community to have
a federal court located in Statesboro is certainly understandable. Likwise,
the objections of the Bmanuel County Bar are equally understandable, but,
at the very least, the burden of justifying such a move must be placed
upon the proponents. In addition, the move is opposed by the bars of the
other counties that now covprise the existing Division. In other words,
this proposal is supportt;,d by one county and the district court judges, but
opposed by all others who would be affected by this change.

In order to appropriately assess this situation, we feel that it
"is necessary to consider the facts and not just the personal opinions of
those who support either concept. The proponents of the Swainsboro Division
feel strongly that an objective consideration of these facts will lead
inevitably to the conclusion that there is no econamic, judicial, or
political justification for closing one district solely for the purpose of

creating a new headquarters 37 miles away.

-3-
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1. SWAINSBCRO--THE CITY
(See Descriptive Exhibit "G")

The City of Swainsboro and its closely adjacent suburbs have a
population of approximately 12,000 people. Branuel C/ounty, of which
Swainsboro is the major metropolitan area, has a population of approxi-
mately 20,000. Swainsboro is located in the very center of the County and
is the only place in the United States where the two transcontinental
highways, Highway ! and Highway 80, intersect. In addition, Interstate l6é
traverses Branuel County and intersects major thoroughfares approximately
15 miles” fram Swainsboro. Swainsboro also has an airport facility, 'which is
currently undergoing a federally-financed expansion, and is capable of and
does ‘serve small to mediun-sized corporate jets.

The City of Swainsboro sits physically in a triangle be tween t_he
metropolitan areas of Augusta, Macon and Savannah. Each of these cl.ti.es is,
of course, served by the major airlines, and none of these aj,rports are
nmore than an hour-and-a-half drive from Swainsboro.

Swainsboro, and Branuel County, -is, as one would expect, still an
agricult‘urally-daninatéd area. However, the City has several very strong
industries m both agricultural _and nonagricu'ltural product production
fields. Previously-developed industrial sites; good a;:cess to transporta-
tion routes; the presence of a vocational-technical school and a junior
col lege, and a good labor force, can oﬁly mean that Swainsboro's industrial

development will continue to expand.

4=
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In the City itself, there are numerous eating establishments,
including chains such as Mddonald's, Hardee's and Huddle House. There are
a_lso several locally-owned restaurants, one of which is in walking distance
of the existing Federal Courthouse facility, and has a private roan for the
use of jurors and Courtroom personnel. There are also two restaurants
outside the City limits that are famous throughout this area of the State
for fresh seafood and local dishes.

Everyone acknowledges that the only problem in Swainsboro at this
time is the lack of adequate motel facilities, However, the Mayor of
Swainsboro, who is also an architect and industrial developer, is beginning
construction on a new 30 to 40-room notel facility which will carpete with
and, in fact, surpass any existing motel in the areas adjacent to this
Division. The Mayor has cammitted that he and his staff will work closely
with the Court officials to reserve in advance blocks of roams for their

use while holding Court in Swainsboro.

I1. SWAINSBCRO--THE DIVISICN

Since at least. the 1940s, the Swainsboro Division has existed by
virtue of Congressional action, serving the counties of Eranuel, Bulloch,
Candler, Jenkins, Toarbs and Jefferson. Even a cursory review of the map of
Georgia (Exhibit H), contained in this Proposal, shows that Emanue! County
and Swainsboro are most centrally located for the headquarters of this

Division.

-5-
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For many years, there was no Federal Court facility in Swainsboro
and the Federal Court utilized the Oounfy-owned Superior Court facilities.:
In fact, for a nurber of years, Branuel County provided to the government
free of charge an office for the use by the Clerk of the Southern District
in the Branuel County Courthouse.

Sare years ago, a new post office facility was constructed in
Swainsboro and the existing post office building was converted to a
Courthouse. Enclosed with this Proposal are pictures of the exterior and
interior of the facility, along with a detailed floorplan. As can easily be
seen, the facility itself is more than adequate for holding hearings and
trials, and there is certainly no shortage of available office space. In
addition, immediately adjacent to the facility is a 200-plus paved and
lighted parking area, constructed by the City of Swainsboro so that access
and parking for jurors, witnesses, Court officials and attorneys, is nore
than adequate. Anyone the least bit familiar with the parking problem in
downtown Statesboro, and particularly in the Courthouse area, would
understand why this easily-accessible parking area is of such inpértance to
those who use the facility.

In the Statesboro Proposal, it is made to appear that the
facility is simply not being ‘used a sufficient amwunt to justify its
continued existence. Pretermitting the efficacy of these statistics, it
should be noted that they aré at least two, if not thre;a, years old. Since
the time of that usage survey, bankruptcy filings in the Swainsboro
Division have increased dramatically, and a parttime U.S. Magistrate is
located in_Swainsboro. It is conservatively estimated thgt over the last

twelve months, the Bankruptcy Court and the U.S. Magistrate alone have used

._6-
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the facility an average of ten days a month. Therefore, the building itseif
is being utilized by the Federai Court system approximately 50% of .the
working days in any given month, which is quite high for a rural federal
court division.

One problem that has been mentioned recently is the expense the
government goes to in providing routine maintenance to this facility since
there is no GSA or government maintenance office nearby. That is an -
understandable budgetary consideration, but it is a problem which can be
easily alleviated. Both the City of Swainsboro and the County of Emanuel
have camitted to assume the responsibility for routine maintenance and
cleaning of the Courthouse facility if it is allowed to remin in
Swainsboro. Both of these entities have fulltime maintenance and cleaning
personnel on staff and have agreed to take over these responsibilities
without charge to the govermment. That alone is clear evidence of the
commitment that this comrunity and its governing officials have to a
continuation of this Division.

The most salient fact to be firsf considered by anyone reviewing
these proposals is the simple fact that a Federal Court facility already
exists in Swainsboro where there is none in Statesboro. It has been
contended that the Federal Court can simply make use of the County
Courthouse facilities in Bulloch County, but that proposal is patently
unrealistic. Bulloch County has one courthouse with two courtroams, one of
which is very small and basically unsuited for jury trials. In addition,
the courthouse facilities are used by two superior court judges, one state
court judge, one probate judge, and one senior superior court judge. In any

federal court division, the facilities must be available for use by the
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federal district judge, the bankruptcy judge, the bankruptcy trustees, and
the U.S. megistrate. It is simply inconceivable that all of -these various
judicial officials can share one court facility without resulting con-
fusion,,».questions of jurisdictioﬁ, and ultimate deiays in the judicial
process.

» Everyone-is certainly aware of the increasing jurisdictional
conflicts between federal and state courts. This problem could only be
exacerbated by .any arrangement which requires one judge or the other to
schedule his calendar around the calendar of another judge of a different
court. For exarple, what will happen if a federal speedy trial criminal
case must be tried in Statesboro at the s’ame'time—the two courtroams are
being used by the superior court judges of Bulloch County for state trials?
Will the federal court require that the state trial proceedings be
continued,” or will the federal indictment be dismissed because of the
court's inability to tr‘y the case within the time periods prescribedvby
federal law? The nurber of speedy trial demands in federal court, coupled
with the exiensive use of the county facilities by the state courts, makes
this problem more than simply hypothetical or illusory.

As is clear fram the above, a sharing of facilities is an
urworkable proposal. If this Statesboro prc_»posél is adopted, within a very
short time there will have to be an appropriation for construction of a new
federal court facility in Statesboro. In these days of budget cuts and
budget deficits and attenpts to save federal tax monies whenever possible,
the adoption of a propos;al which will inevitably result in the expenditure
of tax monies to construct a facility 37 miles -away from an existing

courthouse cannot be econamically or politically justified.

-8-
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Contained within the Statesbo{o proposal are many allegations
that the facility in Swainsboro is inadequate. Except for the very, very
rare case involving a multitude of parties and witnesses, the Swainsboro
facility is perfectly adequate for the type of trials that normally arise
in rural federal divisions. Certainly there will be cases which require the
use of a large facility, but that occurs even in the metropolitan areas of
the Southern District. Last year, it was necessary that a federal drug
trial be moved to the Civic Center in Augusta because the court facility
there was inadequate. In the Swainsboro Division, that is very, very much
the exception, and certainly not the rule.

It is also alleged in the Statesboro proposal that caseload and
facility usage would be increased by noving the headquarters to Statesboro
and that juror miles could be saved. Of course, any attewpt to equate
county population with potential federal court litigation is fallacious at’
best. The limited nature of federal jurisdiction, by definition, means that -
there is no direct relationship between the population of an area and the
nurber of federal filings. In fact, Jefferson County is the least populous
county in the existing Swainsboro Division, but in all probability accounts
for a significant nurber of cases in that Division. More importantly, the
caseload figures in the Statesboro proposal are based upon including
Tattnall County, the location of the largest Georgia State prison facility,
in the proposed Statesboro division, thereby bringing into that division
all of the federal habeas corpus filings arising out of that prison. The
same result would be reached if Tattnall County were sinply added to the
Swainsboro Division and, in fact, it is our understanding that the federal

judge assigned to the Swainsboro Division is now handling those cases even
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though they are docketed in the Savannah Clerk's Office. Therefore, the
caseload argument contained in the Statesboro proposal is samething less
than ilfuminating.

The same holds true for the argument concerning the saving of
juror miles. As can easily be seen, Swainsboro is now in the very center
geographically of this Division. Statesboro is more to the South and East
and is on the very outskirts of the existing Division and would be
centrally located only by the inclusion of counties between Bulloch' and
Chatham not currently contained in the Swainsboro Division. As for jurors,
witnesses and parties in the existing counties, moving the headquartérs to
Statesboro would be convenient only for tﬁose citizens in Bulloch County.
Citizens of every other county in the existing Division would either drive
the sare distance or significantly further distances to attend court in
Statesboro than they must now drive to attend in Swainsboro. Also, the
random selection of jury panels arployed by the federal courts in the
Southern District negates any relationship between population and juror
residence on any particular panel for any particular trial. Therefore, the
juror mile consideration is equally fallacious.

It is also alleged that the Court facility in Swainsboro is
inadequate because it contains no federal library. It should be noted that
a library did, until recently, exist in that Courthouse unti! the
subscriptions of the books were cancelled by persons unknown and fé)r
reasons unknown. However, a County law library is located in the second
floor of the County Courthouse and it contains sufficient federal volures
for all but the npst extensive research. The Superior Court Clerk's Office

also makes available to the federal judges and their lawclerks the
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County-owned copying facilities without charge and those facilities and the
library are located less than a hundred yards fran the Federal Courthouse.
It should also be noted that the Bulloch County library facilities are
nothing more than the sare county-financed facilities as exist in Swains-
boro and, therefore, no better resear'ch service would be available if the
Court were located in Statesboro unless federal nonies were used to
supplement the existing library or create a new one. Certainly, if those
funds are available, they can just as easily be allocated for the existing
facility in Swainsboro. It should also be noted in passing that the very
best federal research library between Macon and Savannah is located in
Louisville, Georgia, only 30 miles away and is routinely used by lawyers
and judges throughout this area of the State.

The closing and creating of federal court divisions is an
extremely important adjunct to the orderly and equitablg adninistration of
justice in our federal judicial system. Decisions of this type cannot and
should not be based upon political considerations or even the personal
wishes of court personnel. They must be based upon the facts and must be
factually supportable. The proponents of the Swainsboro Division. assert
that no facts exist which support the closing of this #40-year-old Division
with its own Courthouse facility to create a new division and ultimately

construct a new building 37 miles to the East.

-
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ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICE OF THE
UNITED STATES COURTS
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20344

WILLIAM E. FOLEY
oimgcToR October 15, 1980

JOSEPH F. SPANIOL, JR.
CEPUTY OIRECTOR

TO: Chief Judges, United States Courts of Appeals
Chief Judges, Selected United States District Courts
Bankruptcy Judges, Selected Bankruptcy Courts

SUBJECT: Space Utilization Survey

Since many of you have expressed concern over my letter
of September 29, 1980, and our tentative recommendations for
closure of certain space within various courts, I wish to
clarify a few points.

Pirst, the survey was conducted solely because of a
requirement imposed upon us by the Bouse Appropriations
Subcommittee which was concerned about the high cost of space
being utilized by the Judiciiry. The survey period was
limited due to the need to present our findings and recommenda-
tions to the Court Administration Committee in time to include
some discussion of the matter in my testimony before the House
Subcommittee in January or February of next year.

The recommendations for which I asked your comments are
strictly preliminary, based only on our review of the survey
results and my staff's limited knowledge of the courts
concerned. It is for this reason that I seek your assistance,
realizing that only through your knowledge and earnest coopera-
tion can we reach well-grounded, considered recommendations.

I assure you that the final recommendations submitted by the
Administrative Office to the Subcommittee on Judicial Improvements
will be made in light of your comments. No closures will take
place without the express approval of at least the circuit
council and the Court Administration Committee, and probably
the Judicial Conference. It may very well be that the Committee
or the Conference will direct that the resultant recommendations

- should go to the Congress for their consideraticn. .

Finally, I realize that the time provided to you. for
comments was extremely short, and since I do need your comments,
I or a member of my staff will contact you if we have not
received your comments by the time we begin to put together
our final report for the Subcommittee, a report which should
reach the members by about December 15, 1980.

EXHIBIT "A"
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In closing, I trust that this letter has more adequately
explained my position and my earnest need for your comments.

Sincerely,

William B. FPoley
Director
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Southern District of Georgia
Recommendations

Recommendations

Recommend releasing the magistrate's courtroom
(851 square feet) and sharing the district court-
room. During the survey period the district
courtroom was used seven days in February, and
15 days each in March and April, and the magistrate's
courtroom was utilized two days in February and one
day each in March and April. The chief judge of

the district and one part-time magistrate are
headquartered at Brunswick.

Annual Savings - $5,063

Recommend closing this entire facility. The district
courtroom was used one day each in March and April
by the bankruptcy court. The bankruptcy court could
make arrangements to rent needed space on a day-to-
day basis if required to sit in Dublin. There are
no court officers headquartered at Dublin. The
nearest facility is at Augusta, 90 miles northeast.

Annual Savings - $28,520

Recomuend closing the entire facility for same
reasons as discussed in Dublin. The courtroom was
used three days in March (two days by the district
court and one day by the bankruptcy court) and one
day in April by the bankruptcy court. The facilities
were not used during the month of February. The
nearest facility is at Augusta, 78 miles northeast.

Annual Savings - $15,398

Recommend closing this entire facility. The district
courtroom was used one day during the survey period
and the bankruptcy courtroom was used one day each in
February and March and 12 days in April.  There are no
court officers housed at Waycross and there are
facilities at Brunswick, 57 miles to the east. The
bankruptcy court could rent space on a day-to-day
basis if required to sit at Waycross.

Annual Savings - $70,477
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RESOLUTION

WHEREAS it has been brought to the attention of the
Middle Judicial Circuit Bar Association that there is currently
pending a proposal to restructure the Divisions of the Federal
District Court for the Southern District of Georgia and,

WHEREAS it further appears that this redistricting
proposal would result in the closing of the Federal District
Courthouse in Swainsboro, Georgia and a Division of the Middle
Judicial Circuit into separate Federal Divisions centered in
Dublin and Statesboro, Georgia and,

WHEREAS it is the unanimous opihion of the members of
the Middle Judicial Circuit Bar Association that this proposal
would result in unnecessary expenditure of tax monies to construct
new facilities in Statesboro, Georgia only thirty-seven (37) miles
away from existing facilities and would also_reéuire construction
and maintenance of a Federal Library in Statesboro, Georgia when
there is a well-equipped and adequate Federal Library in Louié-
ville convenient for the use of the attorneys practiciﬂg in the
District Court in Swainsboro, Georgia and,

WHEREAS it would be more economical and convenient to
enlarge the numbers of counties enqompassed by the Swainsboro
Division instead of creating a new Statesboro DiQision,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Middle Judicial
Circuit Bar Association expressed unanimous and stringent opéosi~

tion to the above referred to proposal.

This g.z_‘lday of N avie salow vv 1979.

& ey
Waoaa

SIDENT

ATTE

ECRETARY

EXHIBIT "B"
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RESQOLUTION

WHEREAS, we, the undersigned mwembers of the Jefferson
County, Georgia, Bar have heard reports that it is being
proposed that the Swainsboro Division of the United States
District Court for the Southern Digtrict of Georgia be abol-
isﬁed,.with the probable result that Jefferson County would
be placed in the Dublin Division;

WHEREAS, we are entirely pleased with the present
divisions of the District; and,

WHEKEAS, we feel that the proposed change would be
detrimental to our clients;

NOW, THEREFORE, we hereby resolve to urge that no
such change be made and that the Swainsboro Division be kept
intact.

This 15th Day of November, 1979.

.

EXHIBIT "C"
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NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that .the Emanuel Coﬁnty
Bar Association expresses unanimous and stringent opposition
to the above referred to proposal and specifically requests that
approval of proposal be ?enied by the appropriate administrative

This Z % day of M , 1979.

body .

IDEN

ATTEST:
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RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the Tattnall County Bar Association has previous-
ly endorsed the creation of a new Division for the United States
District Court for the Southern District of Georgia, to be
centered in Bulloch County, Georgia, and,

WHEREAS at the time of this endorsement, the members of
this Bar were not aware that the effect of this new Division
would be to close the Swainsboro Division and transfer certain
of those counties to the Dublin Divisign,

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Tattnall County
Bar Association does not view the closing of the Swainsboro
Division as advantageous to the Southern District of Georgia, and

believes such a move would adversely affect the public as well as

the members of the Bar in our area.
[d =
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RESOLUTION

WHEREAS it has been brought to the attention of the
Emanuel County Bar Association that there is currently pending
the proposal to restructure the di;isions of the Federal Dis-
trict Court for thé Southern District of Georgia and,

\WHEREAS it further appears that a portion of this
redistricting proposgl would result in the closing of the Fed-
eral District Courthouse in Swainsboro and a transfer of Emanuel
County to the jurisdiction of the Federal District Court in
Dublin and the construction and maintenance of a new Federal
District Court buildiné in Statesboro, Georgia, and,

WHEREAS it is the unanimous concensus of the members
of the Emanuel County Bar Association that such a proposal is

~dertimental to the interest of the citizens located in the
Swainsboro Division of the Federal District Court and would
result in unnecessary expenditure of tax monies to construct
a new Federal Courthouse only thirty-seven (37) miles away
from an existing facility and,

WHEREAS historically the location of the Federal
District Courthouse in Swainsboro has efficiently served the
needs of all-of the citizens of the Swainsboro Dbivision and,

WHEREAS it would be more economical and convenient
to enlarge the number of counties encompassed by the Swainsboro
Division instead of the creating a new Statesboro Division and
a transfer of the counties in the Swainsboro Division to the
Dublin Division and,

WHEREAS there now exists a well equipped Federal
Library in Louisville convenient for the attorneys and jﬁdges
practicing in the Swainsboro Division and a transfer to States-
boro would entail the construction and maintenance of a Federal
Library in Statesboro since an adequate one does not presently '

exist,
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RESOLUTION

WHEREFPFORE, the Toombs County Bar Associatio; having
been requested to express an opinion as to its preference for placement
in a Pederal division of the Southern District of Georgla as between
Dublin, Georgia and Statésborq, Georgia;

BE IT RESOLVED, that by a vote of ten to three, that the
present division at Swainsboro, Georgia be maihtaine&. However,
in the event that the proper Federal authorities choose to move the
Swalnsboro Division and divide the counties therein between Dublin
and Stétesboro, the Toombs County Bar Association, by a vote of
elevén for and two abstaining, choose to be placed in the Statesboro
Division as it may be constituted.

This 6th day of November, 1979.

N s )

Charles H. Andrew, President [
Toombs County Bar Assoclation

EXHIBIT "F"
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THE EMANUEL COUNTY
= CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

124 North Main Street
Swainsboro, Georgia 30401
912-237-6426
EMANUEL COUNTY AND SWAINSBORO, GEORGIA
{Supplement to Economic Profile)

TRANSPORTATION:

Interstate 16 {14 miles from Swainsboro)
. U.S., Highways - 1 and 80

Georgia Highways - 4, 23, 26, 46, 56, 57, and 192

Motor Freight Terminals in Swainsboro
Bowman, Carolina and United Parcel Service

Motor_Freight Lines - (serving Emanuel County)
Bowmah, Brown, Overnight, Thurston, Johnson, Roadway, McLean, Spector, Olé Dominion, Pilox,
Watkins, Gateway, Mercury, & Carolina.

Railroad
“eorgia and Florida Railroad (Southern Railway System}

—/ rport
modern, 1ighted, all weather airport. Runway - 4200 feet.

Bug Line -
Gm}\ound .and Trailways

Air Freight
Air ®arcel Systems - up to 70 lbs. in Georgia. Overnight direct delivery to Atlanta Air-
port - Brown, & Bowman. Augusta Air Cargo.

Commerical Airports
Augusta and Savannah Airports are approximately 1 hour and 15 minutes from Swainsboro.
Bastern, Delta, and others serve these airports.

INDUSTRIAL SITES:

Bmanuel County has two industrial parks, both of which are located within the city limits
of Swainsboro.

Magic Mall Industrial Park contains approximately 500 acres and is about 108 occupled.

Utilities and access roads are in place, the present and future surroundings are estab-
lished and a site layout plan haa been completeds Magic Mall is just off I-16 (11 miles),
169 miles southeast of Atlanta and about 85 miles west of the port of Savannah via I-16.

ighted, four-lane industrial highway connecting to U.S, 1 runs through the site. The

Justa to Vilalia line of the Georgia and Florida Railroad (Southern Railway) traverses
the park, Sites with and without rail access are available. Three companies are presently
located in the park. .
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The Light Industrial Park contains 150 acres of which about 45 are available. All utilities
and access roads are in place. The Light Park borders U.S5. 1 and is also 11 miles from
“-16. Rail service is not available. Pive companies are now operating in the park.

- s+th parks are owned by the Emanuel County Industrial Development Authority.
Several privately owned sites are also available throughout Emanuel County.

LABOR:

The Pmanuel County trade area is approximately 50,000. A willing and productive labor

force is available for most job classifications. Swainsboro Area Vocational-Technical

School will assist in training for speclalized jobs through the Quick-Start program. A
current wage, salary and fringe benefit survey is available upon request.

CITY/COUNTY SERVICES

Swainsboro, Twin City and the other communities, as well as Emanvel County, all have pro-
gressive, openminded governments. They realize the importance of a sound industrial base
and are eager to work with prospective industry in meeting their requirements.

INDUSTRIAL DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY:

The BEmanuel County Industrial Development Authority is available to assist industry in
locating theiz plant and in financing through Revenue Bords.

EMANUEL COUNTY JUNIOR COLLEGE:

rainsboro enjoys a "college town" atmosphere as the home of Pmanuel County Junior College.
s esent enrollment is approximately 450 students. Emanvel County Junior College offers
asociate Degrees in the Liberal Arts and prepares students for transfer to senior colleges.
Emanuel County Junior College is part of the University System of Georgia.

Special programs of particular interest to industry and business are the one year Certi-
ficate Programs for Business Management. Subjects in this program include personnel
practices, inventory control, production scheduling, plant layout and labor and human
relations. Entrance requirements for thila program are simply a high school or GED diploma.
Supervisory & Pre-Supervieory Development Programs are also available. Georgia Southern,
a 4 year college with an enrollment of over 6,500, is located 37 miles away in Statesboro.

SWAINSBORO AREA VOCATIONAL-TECHNICAL SCHOOL °

Swainsboro Tech serves a 15 county area surrounding Emsnuel County and is particularly
important to existing industry for employee training. 1In addition, Swainsboro Tech offers
the Quick Start Program for employee training in specific skills as required by new
industry. Subjects taught include electronic technology, machine shop - tool & die,
electical construction and business education {Accounting, Clerical, & Secretarial).
Swainsboro Tech also offers programs in auto mechanics, nursing, drafting, heating &
alrconditioning, cosmotology and other areas.

The Administration of Swainsboro Tech is anxious to assist new and existing business &
induastry by training employees for the specific skills they require.

“TLIURAL AFPAIRS

B . Emanuel Arts Council is dedicated to providing cultural programs in Swainsboro.
Musical plays and progracs, sy ies, dinner th s and art shows have been held since
the organization of the Council in early 1979. The Council has grown and more programs
are planned for the future.
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EMANUEL COUNTY CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

124 North Main Street
Swainsboro, Georgia 30401

912/237-6426

1980 County Data Report -

sopulation: 1970
Emanuel County 18,1357
Swainsborce (County Seat) 7,325
Twin City 1,119
Adrian 7058
Stillmore 522
Oak Park 226
Garfielad 214
Nunez 191
Summertown 157

Estimated 1980
20,600
8,000
1,300
740
55¢
240
225
20§
168

Climate: Altitude 330 feet; Rainfall average is S1.75 inches; seasonal mean average
temperature 67.80°, winter 48.80°, County Land Area: 686 square milzs

News Media: “The Blade® - weekly (circulation — 5,700)
Radio Station WJAT (AM/¥M) 800/98.3 on dial
Radio Station WXRS (AM) 1590 on dial

Bducation: .

Swainsboro Area Vo-Tech

Emanue). County Junior College
‘Kindergarten through 12th Grade
David Emaneul Academy

(Emanuel County)

—j .brary:
.ranklin Memorial Library (Public)

Enanuel County Junior College {(Open to Public)

Churches: FPifty-three (53) Most Der-minations
Indugtry:

Manufacturing Pirmsa;

In Swainrgboro 21

In County a

Total 28

Major Products:

Processed lumber, men's and boy's sport shirts, fire control systems,

metal utility houses, funiture, undershirts, siorm doors and windows,
metal parts, plastic products, electric signaling devices, lawnmowers,
cloth goods, playground equipment, confections, pre~fabricated houses,

turpentine products, and cabinets.

Health Pacilities: Beds - 1 8
Enanuel County Hospital 73 235
Emanuel County Hospital Nursing Home 4 30
Swainsboro Nursing Home 104 66
Twin View Nursing Home 110 75
Bmanucl County Health Department - n
‘edical Doctors - 10 - .
+) ntists - 3
Civic Clubs: Business and Professional Women's Club, h Club, y » Jaycettes,

Kiwanis, Lions, Rotary.

r¢"
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Recreation: Swainsboro- Pulltime Recreation Department, Nine-hole municipal golf course,
Harmon Park w/4 lighted tennis courts and 3 fishing ponds, 2 parks, 2 swim-
ming pools, 2 tennis courts, six lighted ball fields, and Country Club,

(New Kecreation complex is now under construction).

Seating capacity of. largest banquet room: 250 seats Emanuel County Junior College -

Student Center; \
Seating capacity of largest auditorium: 1,000 seats (Swainsboro High School)

Travel Accomodatjons: 164 motel rooms
Retajling: Retail Sales 1978 - $64,396,000
Telegraph: Western Union 1-800-257-2241 Also local agent.

Banking: Pour excellent state banks, total assets - $71,053,566
Banklng:
Savings and Loan Association - $20,691,377

Taxes: Swairnsboro: $7.00/5$1,000 of assessed veluation, 1008 of fair market value
Twin City: $15.00/$1,000 of assessed vaiuation, 40% of fair market value
Emanuel County: County - $13.32, school' ~ $11.25, Georgia 25¢s $24.82/$1,000 of
assessea valuation, 40% of fair market value

-Hajor Ctoga: Corn, soybeans, peanuts, tobacco

Transportation: Modern, lighted, all weather uirpon: - 4,200 feet
T Rearest Commerical Air tr portation: anvl g
Bus Lines: Greyhound
Railroad: Georgiz and Florida RR (Southern Railway System)
Motor Freight Lines: Tvo local terminals plus UPS distribution center. 8 interstate
and 3 intrastate carriers provide daily services P
Alr Freight: 5 carriers provide air freight service ‘)

City Services

Source - 8 deep wells Plant Capacity - 8,578,000 gallons/dayv
Pumping Capacity ~ 5,957 gallons/minute Present Consumption - 2,500,000 gallons/day
Storage Capacity - 818,000 gallons Residential Water Rate - $4 per 3,000 gallons

Sewerage Charge - S0% of the amount charged for water

Outside City Water Raté - $6 per 3,000 gallons

(10¢ per hundred over 3,000 inside city limits; 15¢ per hundred over 3,000 outside city
linits)

City Garbage Collection - Pree

Cable Television: Clearview Cable ™ - 12 channels

Electric Power: Georgia Power Company; Altamaha Electric Membership Corporation

Natural Gas: Georgia Natural Gas Company

Fire Protection: Seven fulltime, 21 volunteer; Swainsboro fire insurance rate - Claass 7
Emanue®l County - Class 10

Police Protection: Swainsboro - 15; Sheriff's Department 17: State Patrol 1P

Government: Swainsboro - Mayor and Six Councilmen
County - Three Commissionera

For additional information, contact the 1 County Ch of Comm A
Randy Cardoza, Executive Director

Prepared: Hovember, 1979



470

'~ EMANUEL COUNTY
CHAMBER OF COMMERCE

'STATE. OFFICES & FACILITIES LOCATED IN_ SWAINSBORO

Agriculture Grain Grading Laboratory

Georgia National Guard Company - Defense Department
Agriculture Home Economics School Lunch - Education Department
State Surplus Property Warehouse - Education Department
Emanuel County Junior College

Forestry Unit - Forestry Commission

Forestry Weather - Forestry Commission

Child Support Recovery Unit - Human Resources Department
Office of Rehabilitation Service - Human Resources Department
Ogeechee Area Alcohol & Drug Clinic - Human Resources Department
Juvenile Court Services

Work Incentive Program - Labor Department

Offender Rehabilitation - Probation Parole

Ogeechee Area Mental Health - Mental Retardation Center
Georgia State Patrol -~ Public Safety Department

Alcohol & Tobacco Tax Enforcement Div, - Revenue Department
Resident Engineer - Transportation Department

Highway Division Shop - Transportation Department

University of Georgia Extension Service

Veterans Services Department

Department of Family & Children Serv1ces

Health Department

Swainsboro Area Tech School

FEDERAL OFFICES. LOCATED IN SWAINSBORQO

Agricultural Stabilization & Conservation County Committee
Farmers Home Administration County Office

United States District Courthouse & Clerk's Office

Social Security Administration

IRS Alcohol & Tobacco Tax Division

UNIVERSITY OF GEORGIA

County Extension Service

124 North Main Street Swainsboro, Georgia 30401 912-237-6426/6427



Aunt Evelyn's

Coffees Cup

Dairy Queenm

Family Restaurant & Bakery
GC's Restaurant
Hardee'®sRRestaurant
Kentucky Fried Chicken
Maryland Efied Chicken
Pizza Hut

Ray's Restaurant

Sam's Drive In

Snack Shack

Tick Tock Restaurant
Ware's Restaurant
Coleman's Lake Restaurant
McKinney's Pond
Tastee~Freeze

Bob White Motel
Mark Swain Motel
Peebles-Motel
Tick Tock Motel
Wayside Manor
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BESTAURANIS
SEATING CORACIZX  SRECIALITX

80
34

38

23
56
14

units
units
units
units
units

Seafood

Fresh do-nuts

Bar-B=Que
Seafood
Seafood
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Miscellaneous

Two new shopping areas are being developed in Swainsboro at
present, One, to be located in the downtown area will include
major drug and shoe store.chains, In addition, extra retailing
- space will be constructed, Construction is expected to start
immediately. The other, store im the planning stages, will be
located on the southern edge of the city limits. Grocery and
variety stores are anticipated with several others expected to
go in also. Plans also include room for a restaurant,

Developers of two restaurant chains are now considering
Swainsboro for projects, They are Western Sizzlin and Huddle
House. . >

A local group is interested in a motel project and has asked
a motel management group for development assistance.
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EMENUEL COUNTY JUNIOR COLLEGE

The Junior College opsned in the fall of 1974. The found-
ing of the two-year college was the top local news story of the
1970's. It has contributed substantially to the local economy,
has increased the awareness of the cultural aspects of life among
our citizens and has brought a bevy of outstanding educators and
good citizens here,

¥When the Junior céllege first opened in 1974 it's enrollment
was 160 and there are now over 400 studengs enrolled at the cole
lege, The Junior College has kept its staff at 18 faculty members
for the last 6 years, although both new night and dny courses have
developed, along with a new business progranm,.

SUAINSBORO AREA VOCATIORAL-TECHNICAL SCHOOL

The Vo-Tech School has an enrollment of over 600 students.
The purpose of Swainsboro-Tech is to bridge the gap between what
a student knows when he gets out of high school and what he needs
to know to get a job, and to provide practical training to meet
the needs of modern society. T

There are 65 night and day faculty members to help meet the
needs of Swainsboro-Tech, Students are assisted in finding jobs
by the achool., Each year, representatives of business and indus-
try are invited b0 Swainsboro-Tech to interview graduating students

for potential employment,
O





